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P R O C E E D I N G S  

(Hearing reconvened at 3:22 p.m.) 

(Transcript follows in sequense from Volume 1.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: We are going to go back on 

the record. 

MS. WHITE: BellSouth calls Jerry Hendrix. 

JERRY D. HENDRIX 

was called as a witness on behalf of BellSouth 

Communications and, having been duly sworn, testified as 

follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q Mr. Hendrix, would you please state your name 

and address for the record? 

A Yes. My name is Jerry D. Hendrix. And my 

address is 675 West Peachtree Street, Atlanta, Georgia. 

Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity? 

A BellSouth, director of pricing. 

Q Have you previously caused to have prepared and 

pre-filed in this case direct testimony consisting of 21 
pages? 

A Yes, I did. 
Q Do you have any changes to make to that direct 

testimony at this time? 

A No, I do not. 

MS. WHITE: Madam Chairman, I would like to have 

the testimony inserted -- direct testimony inserted 
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into the record as if read. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: It is so inserted. 

MR. HORTON: Madam Chairman, excuse me. I do 

have an objection to a couple of parts of his direct 

testimony. My objections also relate to some of the 

exhibits, and it's the same objections with regard to 

some of his rebuttal testimony that also relates to 

an exhibit. 

S o  I don't know if it -- what would be easier to 

go ahead and insert the testimony subject to my 

opportunity to address with a motion to strike, or if 

you want to go ahead and take everything up at once. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I am sorry. How did you 

intend to address it? And do you have a line and 

page? 

MR. HORTON: I can -- yes, ma'am. My objections 

are -- go to three of the exhibits and to his 
testimony, and the direct and rebuttal which address 

those exhibits. So which comes first, the chicken or 

the egg now? 

If you want to identify the rebuttal and the 

exhibits and, subject to my objection and opportunity 

to address those, then when it is all there, I will 

be happy to address it before we go any further. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. Let's go ahead and do 
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that. 

MS. WHITE: I'm sorry. Is he going to address 

that later, the motion? 

MR. HORTON: If you will go ahead and identify 

his direct and rebuttal and the exhibits, and then I 

will address everything at once. 

MS. WHITE: All right. 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q I think I forgot to ask you the question, Mr. 

Hendrix, then, if I were to ask you the same questions 

that are in your pre-filed direct testimony, would your 

answers be the same? 

A Yes. 

MS. WHITE: And I would ask that the direct 

testimony be inserted into the record. Okay? 

MR. HORTON: Subject to the objection. 

MS. WHITE: Well, subject to my objection to 

your objection. 

MR. HORTON: Whichever. 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q Mr. Hendrix, in connection with your direct 

testimony, did you have three exhibits attached, JH-1 

through JH-3?  

A Yes, I did. 

Q And do you have any changes or corrections to 
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make to those exhibits? 

A No, I do not. 

MS. WHITE: I would like to have the exhibits 

attached to Mr. Hendrix's direct testimony, marked 

for identification. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And are they going to be -- 

yes, ma'am. Are they going to be objections to the 

different exhibits? 

MR. HORTON: I'm going to object to JH-2, 3 and 4. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. Let's identify them. 

MS. WHITE: Yes. I am just asking for 

identification of those at this time. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Oh. 

MS. WHITE: You want separate identification? 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Yes. I want to separate 

them. JH-1 will be identified as 6, JH-2 will be 

identified as 7, JH-3 will be 8. 

(Whereupon, Hearing Exhibit Nos. 6, 7 and 8 were 

marked for identification.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: You said you had a -- 

MS. WHITE: JH-4 is an exhibit to the rebuttal 

testimony . 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Oh. 

MS. WHITE: So I guess we can go there. 

BY MS. WHITE: 
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Q Mr. Hendrix, did you file pre-filed rebuttal 

testimony consisting of 19 pages? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Do you have any changes to your rebuttal 

testimony? 

A I have one change. That change is at page 19, 

line two; second word from the end, the word not, n-o-t, 

should be removed. 

Q Are those the only changes you have to your 

rebuttal testimony? 

A Yes. 

Q If I were to ask you the same questions today 

that are contained in your pre-filed rebuttal testimony, 

would your answers to those questions be the same? 

A Yes. 

MS. WHITE: And, again, I would like to have the 

rebuttal testimony inserted into the record as if 

read. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I am going to show it 

inserted as though read, but there may be some 

objections. 

MR. HORTON: Yes, ma'am, the same. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: We will deal with it. 
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BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. 

DIRECT TESTIMONY OF JERRY HENDRIX 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 

November 12,1998 

PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND COMPANY NAME AND 

ADDRESS. 

My name is Jerry Hendrix. I am employed by BellSouth Telecommunications, 

Inc., (“BellSouth”) as Director - Interconnection Services Pricing. My 

business address is 675 West Peachtree Street, Atlanta, Georgia 30375. 

PLEASE SUMMARIZE YOUR BACKGROUND AND EXPERIENCE. 

I graduated from Morehouse College in Atlanta, Georgia, in 1975, with a 

Bachelor of A r t s  Degree. I began employment with Southem Bell in 1979, and 

have held various positions in the Network Distribution Department before 

joining the BellSouth Headquarters Regulatory organization in 1985. On 

January 1, 1996, my responsibilities moved to Interconnection Services Pricing 

in the Interconnection Customer Business Unit. In my position as Director, I 

oversee the negotiations of interconnection agreements between BellSouth and 

Altemative Local Exchange Companies (ALECs). 
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HAVE YOU TESTIFIED PREVIOUSLY? 

Yes. I have testified in proceedings before the Alabama, Florida, Georgia, 

Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, and South Carolina Public Service 

Commissions, the North Carolina Utilities Commission, and the Tennessee 

Regulatory Authority. 

WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF YOUR TESTIMONY? 

The purpose of my testimony is to discuss whether reciprocal compensation for 

intemet service provider (ISP) non-voice type traffic is required under the 

interconnection agreements that have been negotiated between BellSouth and 

espire Communications, Inc. (%.spire”). As I explain below, calls made by an 

end-user customer to access the intemet or other services offered by an ISP do 

not constitute local traffic, but instead are in the nature of exchange access 

traffic that is jurisdictionally interstate. Therefore, these types of calls (ISP 

traffic) are not subject to the reciprocal compensation requirements in the 

Interconnection Agreement between BellSouth and espire (hereinafter “the 

Agreement”). 

WHAT ARE THE RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION 

REQUIREMENTS IN THE INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENT 

NEGOTIATED BETWEEN BELLSOUTH AND espire? 

First, the Agreement with e.spire at Section VI. A states: 
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The Parties agree for the purpose of this Agreement only that local 

interconnection is defined as the delivery of local traffic to be terminated 

on each party’s local network so that customers of either party have the 

ability to reach customers of the other party, without the use of any 

access code or delay in the processing of the call. The Parties further 

agree that the exchange of traffic on BellSouth’s Extended Area Service 

(EAS) shall be considered local traffic and compensation for the 

termination of such traffic shall be pursuant to the terms of this section. 

(emphasis added.) 

Attachment B of the Agreement states: 

“Local Traffic” means telephone calls that originate in one exchange and 

terminate in either the same exchange, or a corresponding Extended Area 

Service (“EAS”) exchange. The terms Exchange, and EAS exchanges 

are defined and specified in Section A.3 of BellSouth’s General 

Subscriber Service Tariff. 

Clearly, at a minimum, this agreement requires the termination of traffic on 

either BellSouth’s or espire’s network for reciprocal compensation to apply. 

As I explain below in more detail, call termination does not occur when an 

ALEC, serving as a conduit, places itself between BellSouth and an ISP. 

Further, the definition of local traffic requires the origination and termination of 

telephone calls to be in the same exchange and EAS exchanges as defined and 

specified in Section A.3 of BellSouth’s General Subscriber Service Tariff 

(GSST). Local traffic as defined in Section A.3 in no way implies ISP traffic. 

The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has concluded that enhanced 
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service providers (ESPs), of which ISPs are a subset, use the local network to 

provide interstate services. 

I am the person responsible for all negotiations with ALECs. I was specifically 

involved with the negotiation of this agreement. BellSouth has entered into 

hundreds of agreements with ALECs across its region and has included in 

those agreements language discussing payment of reciprocal compensation. 

Nowhere in those agreements has BellSouth acknowledged or agreed to define 

ISP traffic as local traffic subject to reciprocal compensation. Further, 

BellSouth has not knowingly paid reciprocal compensation to ALECs who 

have transported traffic to their ISP customers, nor has BellSouth knowingly 

billed ALECs for performing that same service. 

IS BELLSOUTH CURRENTLY OBLIGATED TO COMPENSATE 

e.spire FOR TERMINATING BELLSOUTH’S LOCAL TRAFFIC? 

No. The agreement between e.spire and BellSouth does not currently obligate 

BellSouth to compensate e.spire for terminating BellSouth’s local traffic. 

Rather, Section V1.B of the Agreement provides that: 

For purposes of this Agreement, the Parties agree that there will be no 

cash compensation exchanged by the parties during the term of this 

Agreement unless the difference in minutes of use for terminating local 

traffic exceeds 2 million minutes per state on a monthly basis. 
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BellSouth does not believe that the difference in minutes of use for 

terminating local traffic exceeds 2 million minutes on a monthly basis for the 

state of Florida. However, even if the 2- million- minute difference had been 

met, the Agreement further states in Section V1.B that: 

In such an event, the Parties will thereafter negotiate the specifics of a 

traffic exchange agreement which will apply on a going-forward basis. 

(emphases added) 

Thus, the Agreement only obligates BellSouth to commence negotiations with 

e.spire that would lead to an agreement on the exchange of traffic, including a 

mutually agreed-upon reciprocal compensation rate, once the 2- million- 

minute threshold is met. If the parties are unable to reach a voluntary 

agreement, either party would have the right to petition this Commission to 

arbitrate that issue. e.spire has improperly attempted to circumvent this 

process by filing its “complaint.” 

DO YOU AGREE THAT THE DIFFERENCE IN MINUTES OF USE 

FOR TERMINATING LOCAL TRAFFIC BETWEEN BELLSOUTH 

AND e.spire HAS EXCEEDED 2 MILLION MINUTES ON A 

MONTHLY BASIS? 

No. BellSouth believes that e.spire is including ISP interstate minutes in its 

calculation of local minutes of use. By letter dated August 12, 1997, BellSouth 

advised the ALEC industry that pursuant to current FCC rules regarding ESPs, 

of which ISPs are a subset, that ISP traffic is jurisdictionally interstate, not 
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local. The letter stated that due to this fact, BellSouth will neither pay nor bill 

reciprocal compensation for this traffic. In the November 1997 meeting, 

e.spire indicated that it used combined trunks to record minutes of use. Thus, 

until such time as BellSouth is assured that espire’s 2- million- minute 

threshold calculation includes only local minutes of use, and a mutually 

agreed-upon compensation rate has been negotiated, BellSouth is not obligated 

to compensate e.spire for terminating BellSouth’s local traffic. 

DO YOU AGREE THAT espire IS ENTITLED TO THE RECIPROCAL 

COMPENSATION RATE OF %.009? 

No. e.spire seems to believe that the most favorable provisions language in 

Section XX1I.A allows e.spire to pick and choose rates from any existing 

agreement in a particular state. As such, e.spire insists that it should be entitled 

to the termination rate of $.009 per minute. 

While the language contained in Section XX1I.A of the Agreement tracks 

Section 252(i) of the Act conceming the availability of any interconnection, 

service, or network element provided under an agreement with a LEC and one 

carrier to another carrier, Section XXVII of the Agreement states that this 

agreement shall be govemed by, construed and enforced in accordance with 

applicable federal law. As interpreted by the Eighth Circuit Court in 

Utilities Board et al. v. FCC, 120 F.3d 753, 800-801 (8Ih Cir. 1997), federal law 

does not permit espire to “pick and choose” individual provisions of a 

negotiated agreement. The Eighth Circuit has determined that new entrants, 
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the terms and conditions in that agreement. 

Furthermore, Section XXI1.A of the Agreement allows espire to “add” new 

network elements or services or to “substitute” more favorable rates, terms, and 

conditions. Here, there is nothing to “add” because the existing Agreement 

covers the termination of local traffic, and nothing to “substitute” because the 
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12 

it can obtain reciprocal compensation under Section XX1I.A is neither correct 
13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 seeks to do. 

19 

20 

21 

nor is it contractually sound. e.spire and BellSouth did not insert specific 
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No. If both of the parties did not mutually intend to treat this traffic as local 

for purposes of reciprocal compensation, then BellSouth is under no 

contractual obligation to pay reciprocal compensation for such traffic. 

Moreover, considering current FCC rules regarding ESPs’ traffic, this traffic is 

clearly interstate, not local traffic, and as shown later, reciprocal compensation 

should not apply for ISP traffic. I can unequivocally state that it was not 

BellSouth’s intent, nor was it discussed during negotiations, for ISP traffic to 

be subject to reciprocal compensation. 

DESCRIBE THE TYPE OF TRAFFIC IN DISPUTE. 

The following describes how a call by an end user is routed to the intemet. 

Intemet service is a subset of the services that the FCC has classified as 

enhanced services. As I explain below in more detail, the FCC has exempted 

enhanced service providers from paying interstate access charges. Hence, ISPs 

are permitted to obtain and use local exchange services to collect and terminate 

their interstate traffic. End users gain access to the intemet through an ISP. 

The ISP location, generally referred to as an ISP Point of Presence (POP), 

represents the edge of the intemet and usually consists of a bank of modems. 

lSPs can use the public switched network to collect their subscribers’ calls to 

the intemet. In this case, ISP subscribers access the ISP by dialing a local 

telephone number via their computer modem to connect to the ISP. The ISP 

typically purchases business service lines from various local exchange 

company end offices and physically terminates those lines at an ISP premise, 
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which are usually modem banks that connect to the intemet. The ISP converts 

the signal of the incoming call to a digital signal and routes the call, through its 

modems, over its own network to a backbone network provider, where it is 

ultimately routed to an internet-connected host computer. Intemet backbone 

networks can be regional or national in nature. These networks not only 

interconnect ISP POPS but also interconnect ISPs with each other and with 

online information content. 

The essence of intemet service is the ease with which a user can access and 

transport information from any host connected to the intemet. The internet 

enables information and intemet resources to be widely distributed and 

eliminates the need for the user and the information to be physically located in 

the same area. ISPs typically provide, in addition to intemet access, intemet 

services such as e-mail, usenet news, and Web pages to their customers. ISPs 

that have multiple local telephone numbers (as is the case for many ISPs) 

would not have duplicate hosts for such services in each local dial location. 

Indeed, such duplication would defeat a primary advantage of the intemet. 

Thus, when a user retrieves e-mail or accesses usenet messages, for example, it 

is highly unlikely that the user is communicating with a host that is located in 

the same local calling area as the user. To the contrary, the concentration of 

information is more likely to result in an interstate, or even intemational, 

communication. 

In short, an ISP takes a call and, as part of the information service it offers to 

the public, transmits that call to and from the communications network of other 
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telecommunications carriers (e.g., intemet backbone providers such as MCI or 

Sprint) whereupon it is ultimately delivered to intemet host computers, almost 

all of which are not located in the local serving area of the ISP. 

Thus, the call from an end user to the ISP only transits through the ISP’s local 

point of presence; it does not terminate there. There is no interruption of the 

continuous transmission of signals between the end user and the host 

computers. 

The fact that an ISP can now obtain local business service lines from an ALEC 

switch in no way alters the continuous transmission of signals between an 

incumbent local exchange company’s (ILEC’s) end user to a host computer. In 

other words, if an ALEC puts itself in between a BellSouth end user and the 

intemet service provider, it is acting like an intermediate transport carrier or 

conduit, not a local exchange provider entitled to reciprocal compensation. 

The ALEC is adding no value to either the ISP service nor to the end user. 

The ALEC is merely providing a local telephone number which the end user 

dials to access the ISP. See Exhibit JH-1 attached to this testimony. 

WHAT IS THE JURISDICTIONAL NATURE OF SUCH TRAFFIC? 

Intemet traffic is not local traffic subject to reciprocal compensation 

obligations. The vast majority of this traffic is interstate in nature. The fact 

that a single intemet call may simultaneously be interstate, intemational and 

intrastate makes it inseverable for jurisdictional purposes. This inability to 
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distinguish the jurisdictional nature of each communication that traverses an 

intemet connection coupled with the predominant interstate nature of internet 

communications leads to the inescapable conclusion that all intemet traflic 

must be considered jurisdictionally interstate. 

One of the great values of the intemet is that the hosts are not tied to a certain 

geographic location. An ISP may have multiple local telephone numbers; 

however, they would not typically have multiple locations for their hosts. 

Instead, they would more economically provide these services by centralizing 

at one location. This is a “best practice” engineering design. Even when the 

content on a host is specifically designed and intended for a specific 

geographic area, such content does not need to be, and rarely is, hosted in that 

area. An example is Lycos CityGuide Service. According to information 

made available by Lycos, its CityGuide service provides locally-related content 

to over 1,000 cities. 

from servers located in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Thus, even if I am at a 

computer in Miami downloading information about Miami, my computer is 

actually receiving that information from a server located in Pennsylvania. 

This dispersion of servers world-wide and the lack of duplication attest to the 

fact that use of the internet will invariably involve interstate communications. 

However, all of these CityGuide services are hosted 

Further illustration of the interstate nature of intemet bound traffic is found in 

looking at the most visited websites. A list of the top 100 Web sites in terms 

of number of hits can be found at www.hot100.com. The following list 

includes the top five sites for the week of October 7, 1998, and their 
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geographic locations, based on discussions with the owners of such sites, 

information contained in the site or in their respective SEC filings, or other 

such sources: 1) Yahoo: Silicon Valley, CA, Washington, D.C., Phoenix, and 

New York City, 2) Netscape: Silicon Valley, CA, 3) Microsok Redmond, 

WA, 4) Infoseek: Sunnyvale, CA, and 5) Altavista: Silicon Valley, CA. As 

seen from this list, none of these sites are geographically located in Florida. 

Thus, a Miami user who accesses one of these top Websites invariably utilizes 

interstate exchange access facilities. 

WHAT IS THE FCC’S POSITION ON THE JURISDICTIONAL 

NATURE OF ISP TRAFFIC? 

The FCC has long held that the jurisdiction of traffic is determined by the end- 

to-end nature of a call. The end-to-end nature of a call has been the subject of 

many workshops (e.g., Percent Interstate Usage Workshops) with the Florida 

Public Service Commission (“FPSC” or “Commission”) as well. It is, 

therefore, irrelevant that the originating end user and the ISP’s POP are in the 

same local calling area or that local interconnection trunks are used to transmit 

calls to ISPs, because the ISP’s POP is not the terminating point of this ISP 

traffic. The FCC stated in Paragraph 12 in an order dated February 14, 1992, 

in FCC Order Number 92-18, that: 

Our jurisdiction does not end at the local switch, but continues to the 

ultimate termination of the call. The key to jurisdiction is the nature of 

the communication itself, rather than the physical location of the 

technology. 
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The FCC recently upheld this position in its Memorandum Opinion and Order 

for GTE’s ADSL Service. Paragraph 17 of CC Docket No. 98-79 states: 

The Commission traditionally has determined the jurisdictional nature 

of communications by the end points of the communication and 

consistently has rejected attempts to divide communications at any 

intermediate points of switching or exchanges between carriers. 

In Paragraph 19, the Commission concluded that the ISP internet 

communications at issue in that proceeding, do not terminate at the ISP’s local 

server, but continue to the ultimate destination, which is very often a long 

distance intemet website. 

Thus, the FCC has consistently upheld that the ending point of a call to an ISP 

is not - the ISP POP, but rather the computer database or information source to 

which the ISP provides access. As such, calls to an ISP constitute exchange 

access traffic, not local telephone exchange service subject to reciprocal 

compensation. Calls that merely transit an ALEC’s network cannot be eligible 

for reciprocal compensation. 

The FCC has always recognized that the true nature of ISP traffic is access 

traffic. For example, in the 1983 order in which it initially established the ISP 

access charge exemption, the FCC stated: “Among the variety of users of 

access service are ... enhanced service providers.” Likewise, in its 1987 Notice 

of Proposed Rulemaking in CC Docket No. 87-215 in which it proposed to lift 

the ISP access charge exemption, the FCC stated: 
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We are concemed that the charges currently paid by enhanced service 

providers do not contribute sufficiently to the costs of the exchange 

access facilities they use in offering their services to the public. As we 

have frequently emphasized in our various access charge orders, our 

ultimate objective is to establish a set of rules that provide for recovery 

of the costs of exchange access used in interstate service in a fair, 

reasonable, and efficient manner from all users of access service, 

regardless of their designation as carriers, enhanced service providers, or 

private customers. Enhanced service providers, like facilities-based 

interexchange carriers and resellers, use the local network to provide 

interstate services. To the extent that they are exempt from access 

charges, the other users of exchange access pay a disproportionate share 

of the costs of the local exchange that access charges are designed to 

cover. (emphases added) 

In both of these dockets, the FCC decided not to impose access charges on 

ESPs, of which ISPs are a subset. In each case, however, the FCC - after 

referring to the interstate nature of the call - cited only policy reasons for its 

decision, in particular, its concem that imposing access charges at that time 

upon ESPs could jeopardize the viability of what was still a fledgling industry. 

Notably absent from any of these decisions is a determination by the FCC, or 

even a question raised by it, that traffic to ISPs is local traffic, rather than 

access traffic. Instead, in each case, the FCC granted or perpetuated an 

exemption from the access charge regime, based solely on pragmatic (and 
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political) considerations regarding the impact of existing access charges on the 

ESP / ISP industry. Moreover, in each instance, the FCC specifically noted the 

possibility that access charges, either as currently structured or modified, might 

be applied at some point in the future to ISPs. If the FCC had concluded that 

traffic received by ISPs was local, there would have been no need for it to 

exempt that traffic from the access charge regime; access charges would not 

have been applied in the first place. In the October 30 GTE ruling, the FCC 

emphasized that its decision to treat ISPs as end users for access charge 

purposes in no way affects the FCC’s ability to exercise jurisdiction over such 

traffic. 

Moreover, the FCC could not have held out the possibility that it might, in the 

future, assess some sort of access charge on such traffic. It should be noted 

that this exchange access arrangement parallels the Feature Group A (FGA) 

arrangement, where access charges are applicable. On Feature Group A calls, 

as with ISP calls, end users dial local numbers to make interstate interLATA 

calls, and thus switched access charges apply to the FGA subscriber. 

Therefore, under clear FCC precedent, calls bound for the intemet through an 

ISP’s bank of modems can only be characterized as interstate exchange access 

traffic because they do not “terminate” at the ISP’s POP, but rather the call 

continues to the database or information source to which the ISP provides 

access. The FCC, for policy reasons, has exempted ISPs for almost sixteen 

years from paying switched access charges to the local exchange companies for 

originating computer-based non-voice enhanced service traffic to them. This 
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in no way alters the fact that the traffic they collect is interstate access traffic, 

not local traffic. It is important to note that BellSouth’s compliance with the 

FCC access charge exemption (by not applying access charges for the 

origination of computer-based non-voice enhanced service traffic to ISPs) in 

no way implies that BellSouth must pay reciprocal compensation on such 

traffic. 

PLEASE ADDRESS TWO FCC DOCKETS FREQUENTLY CITED BY 

ALECS AS JUSTIFICATION FOR THE PROPOSITION THAT THE 

INFORMATION SERVICE PROVIDED BY THE ISP IS SEPARATE 

AND DISTINCT FROM THE LOCAL EXCHANGE 

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE PROVIDED WHEN 

DETERMINING THE JURISDICTION OF THE TRAFFIC. 

The two FCC dockets are the Non-Accounting Safeguard Docket (CC Docket 

No. 96-149) and the Universal Service Docket (CC Docket No. 96-45). 

ALECs have taken the FCC’s commentary in these dockets totally out of 

context. The purpose of the Non-Accounting Safeguard docket was to deal 

specifically with the issue of separate subsidiary requirements for interLATA 

information service. The FCC ruled that there are two components of an 

interLATA information service: 1) interLATA transport and 2) information 

service. If an entity other than the local exchange company provides end users 

with interLATA transport, the LEC would not be providing an interLATA 

information service, therefore, would not be subject to the separate subsidiary 

requirements. This docket did not set forth a two-call method for determining 
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the jurisdiction of a call, but rather defined components of a service. 

Furthermore, in the October 30, 1998 GTE Order, the FCC specifically 

rejected the two-call theory for intemet-bound traffic. 

The purpose of the Universal Service docket was to set forth plans to satisfy 

statutory requirements and to put into place a universal support system that 

will be sustainable in an increasingly competitive marketplace. The order 

defines telecommunications services and information services for the sole 

purpose of determining who should contribute to the universal service fund. 

The order states that only telecommunications carriers that provide interstate 

telecommunications services should contribute. Hence, by making a 

distinction between telecommunications services and the ISP’s offering, a valid 

determination of required contributors can be made. 

In neither of these dockets did the FCC contradict the long standing FCC 

position that enhanced service provider’s or intemet service provider’s services 

are jurisdictionally interstate. The determination of jurisdiction must be based 

on the end-to-end nature of a call, not on one component or a few components 

of a service. This fact is clearly stated in Paragraph 12 of FCC Order Number 

92-18: 

Jurisdiction over interstate communications does not end at the local 

switchboard, it continues to the transmission’s ultimate destination. . . 

This Commission has jurisdiction over, and regulates charges for, the 

local network when it is used in conjunction with origination and 

termination of interstate calls. 
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Moreover, the FCC stated in footnote 220 on page 52 of the April 10, 1998, 

Report to Congress in Docket No. 96-45: 

We make no determination here on the question of whether competitive 

LECs that serve Intemet Service Providers (or Intemet service 

providers that have voluntarily become competitive LECs) are entitled 

to reciprocal compensation for terminating Intemet traffic. That issue, 

which is now before the Commission, does not turn on the status of the 

Intemet service provider as a telecommunications carrier or information 

service provider. (Emphasis added.) 

ARE THERE ANY NEGATIVE CONSEQUENCES THAT WOULD 

RESULT IF ISP TRAFFIC WERE CLASSIFIED AS LOCAL? 

Yes. Attached as Exhibit JH-2 to my testimony is an ex parte filing by Bell 

Atlantic that was filed with the FCC on July 1, 1998. This ex parte filing 

accurately presents the extremely negative results of classifying ISP traffic as 

local traffic. Further, it also addresses how several State Commissions have 

mistakenly interpreted prior orders of the FCC in concluding that calls bound 

for the Intemet are local. 

WHEN BELLSOUTH NEGOTIATED THE INTERCONNECTION 

AGREEMENTS IN QUESTION, WAS IT AWARE OF FCC RULINGS 

ADDRESSING THE JURISIDICTIONAL NATURE OF ISP TRAFFIC? 
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Yes. 

DID BELLSOUTH CONSIDER ISP TRAFFIC AS LOCAL TRAFFIC 

SUBJECT TO RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION AT THE TIME IT 

NEGOTIATED THESE OR ANY OTHER INTERCONNECTION 

AGREEMENTS? 

Absolutely not. Considering the FCC rules currently in effect, BellSouth 

would have had no reason to consider ISP traffic to be anything other than 

jurisidictionally interstate traffic when it negotiated these agreements. Further, 

had BellSouth understood that e.spire considered ISP traffic to be local traffic 

subject to reciprocal compensation, the issue would have been discussed at 

length. During the negotiations of the agreement with e.spire, as well as with 

any ALEC, no party questioned the local traffic definitions referenced in the 

GSST and utilized in the agreements or whether ISP traffic should be 

considered local traffic. Had any party raised the ISP traffic issue, BellSouth 

would not have agreed to either bill or pay for reciprocal compensation 

associated with such traffic, because that traffic cannot possibly be considered 

to be local traffic, as reflected by a review of the FCC Orders and rules 

discussed above. 

Again, BellSouth’s interconnection agreements intend for reciprocal 

compensation to apply only when local traffic is terminated on either party’s 

network. This interpretation is consistent with the Telecommunications Act of 

1996, which established a reciprocal compensation mechanism to encourage 
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local competition. The payment of reciprocal compensation for ISP traffic 

would impede local competition. The FCC, in its August 1996, Local 

Interconnection Order (CC Docket No. 96-98), Paragraph 1034, made it 

perfectly clear that reciprocal compensation rules did not apply to interstate or 

interLATA traffic such as interexchange traffic: 

We conclude that Section 25 l(b)(5), reciprocal compensation obligation, 

should apply only to traffic that originates and terminates within a local 

area assigned in the following paragraph . . We find that reciprocal 

compensation provisions of Section 25 1 (b)(5) for transport and 

termination of traffic do not apply to the transport and termination of 

interstate or intrastate interexchange traffic. 

In Paragraph 1035 of that same Order, the FCC stated: 

State Commissions have the authority to determine what geographic 

areas should be considered “local areas” for the purpose of applying 

reciprocal compensation obligations under section 25 1 (b)(5), 

16 

17 

18 

consistent with the state commissions’ historical practice of defining 

local service areas for wireline LECs. Traffic originating or 

terminating outside of the applicable local area would be subject to 
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interstate and intrastate access charges. 

WOULD IT HAVE MADE ECONOMIC SENSE FOR BELLSOUTH TO 

HAVE AGREED TO CLASSIFY ISP TRAFFIC AS LOCAL TRAFFIC 

UNDER THE INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENTS AT ISSUE? 
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Absolutely not, and this reality is further proof that BellSouth never intended 

for ISP traffic to be subject to reciprocal compensation. A simple example will 

illustrate that point. First, it should be realized that traffic collected by non- 

voice ISPs will always be one-way, not two-way, as intended by the Act. That 

is, the traffic will originate from an end user and transit through the ISP's 

modem to a host computer on the intemet. Reciprocal compensation becomes 

one-way compensation to those ALECs specifically targeting large ISPs. 

Hence, if ISP traffic were subject to payment of reciprocal compensation, the 

originating carrier in most instances would be forced to pay the interconnecting 

carrier more than the originating carrier receives from an end user to provide 

local telephone service. BellSouth would have never agreed to such an absurd 

result. 

For example, assume a BellSouth residential customer in Miami subscribes to 

an ISP and that ISP is served by an ALEC. That customer uses the intemet 

two hours a day and 30 days a month, which is a reasonable assumption given 

the long holding times associated with intemet usage. This usage would 

generate a reciprocal compensation payment by BellSouth to the ALEC of 

$32.40 per month assuming a .9 cent per minute reciprocal compensation rate 

[$.009 * 2 hours * 60 minutesh. * 30 days]. BellSouth serves residence 

customers in Miami at $10.65 per month. Therefore, in this example, 

BellSouth would be forced to pay the ALEC $21.75 per month E than it 

receives from the end user for local service. Further, a significant portion of 

additional residential lines are bought primarily to access the internet and 

would not require more than a simple flat-rate line with no additional features. 
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The originating carrier, BellSouth in this example, would not only be forced to 

t u n  over to the ALEC that serves the ISP every penny of local service revenue 

it receives from its end users, but it would also have to pay a significant 

amount more to the ALEC, per month, in reciprocal compensation alone. This 

situation makes no economic sense and would place an unfair burden on 

BellSouth and its customers. It is incomprehensible that BellSouth would have 

willingly agreed to pay e.spire, or any other ALEC, over $21 more per month 

per customer than it receives from those customers for providing local service. 

WHAT IS THE ESTIMATED FINANCIAL IMPACT TO BELLSOUTH 

AND OTHER INCUMBENT LOCAL EXCHANGE CARRIERS IF ISP 

TRAFFIC WERE TREATED AS LOCAL? 

If ISP traffic were treated as local so as to trigger the payment of reciprocal 

compensation for such traffic, BellSouth conservatively estimates that the 

annual reciprocal compensation payments by incumbent local exchange 

carriers in the United States for ISP traffic could easily reach $2.6 billion by 

the year 2002. This estimate is based on 64 million Intemet users in the United 

States, an average Internet usage of 6.5 hours per week, and a low reciprocal 

compensation rate of $.002/minute. This is a totally unreasonable and 

unacceptable financial liability on the local exchange companies choosing to 

serve residential and small business users which access ISPs that are customers 

of other LECs. ALECs targeting large ISPs for this one-way traffic will 

benefit at the expense of those carriers pursuing true residential and business 

local competition throughout the country. 
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IT HAS BEEN SUGGESTED THAT ALECS WOULD SUFFER 

FINANCIAL HARDSHIP IF THE FCC WERE TO ASSERT ITS 

JURISDICTION OVER ISP TRAFFIC OR CLARIFY THAT SUCH 

TRAFFIC IS NOT SUBJECT TO THE PAYMENT OF RECIPROCAL 

COMPENSATION. DO YOU AGREE? 

No. 

issue, entitled “What Reciprocal Compensation Means to the CLECs.” 

According to MI. Henry, “ ... the exposure of the CLEC group as a whole is 

minimal” if reciprocal compensation were not paid for ISP traffic. A copy of 

MI. Henry’s report was part of an ex parte filing by SBC Telecommunications, 

Inc., that was filed with the FCC on August 14, 1998, a copy of which is 

attached to my testimony as Exhibit JH-3. 

James Henry of Bear S tems  has authored a report addressing this 

Q. IN FPSC DOCKET NUMBER 880423-TP, THE BELLSOUTH 

WITNESS TESTIFIED THAT CONNECTIONS TO THE LOCAL 

EXCHANGE NETWORK FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING AN 

INFORMATION SERVICE SHOULD BE TREATED LIKE ANY 

OTHER LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE. HOW DOES THAT 

STATEMENT RELATE TO YOUR CURRENT POSITION? 

First, the statement of the BellSouth witness must be reviewed in the 

context of that entire docket and the regulatory rulings in effect at the time. It 

is inappropriate to consider the testimony from a previous FPSC hearing which 
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was held prior to the final FCC ruling on that issue. BellSouth ultimately lost 

the argument it had advanced to this Commission when the matter came before 

the FCC. Additionally, this Commission held that its finding was interim and 

that it would be revisited again. Although this Commission did not revisit its 

interim finding, the FCC has issued several rulings relating to ISP traffic. 

Thus, BellSouth has acted in accordance with the subsequent FCC rulings. 

Moreover, in its Order in that docket, the Florida Commission plainly 

recognized that local exchange facilities provided to the ISP are used to carry 

intrastate and interstate calls, not just local calls. 

IS THE FCC CURRENTLY CONSIDERING THE PRECISE ISSUE 

RAISED BY e.spire IN THIS PROCEEDING? 

Yes. The FCC initiated a proceeding in response to a June 20, 1997, letter 

from the Association for Local Telecommunications Services (ALTS) in which 

ALTS seeks a ruling from the FCC that “nothing in the [FCC’s] Local 

Competition Order ... altered the [FCC’s] long standing rule that calls to an 

[ISP] made from within a local calling area must be treated as local calls by 

any and all LECs involved in carrying those calls” (Docket No. CCBlCPD 97- 

30). The ALTS sent a letter, dated July 2, 1998, to withdraw its request for 

clarification on this matter. In a Public Notice, dated August 17, 1998, the 

FCC essentially rolled this issue into CC Docket No. 96-98 (FCC’s “Local 

Competition Order”). 
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the FCC sought comments on whether the current exemption from access 

charges should continue for ISPs. 

Further, the FCC filed a Memorandum of the Federal Communications 

Commission as Amicus Curiae filed in Case No. MO-98-CA-43 before the 

United States District Court for the Western District of Texas to clarify the 

FCC’s position on the issue of ISP traffic and reciprocal compensation. In its 

Memorandum Brief the FCC made it clear that “[tlhe FCC has not yet 

determined whether competitive local exchange carriers . . .are entitled to 

reciprocal compensation for terminating Internet traffic. That issue is currently 

before the FCC in an administrative proceeding and remains unresolved.” (See 

FCC’s Memorandum Filed in U.S. Dist. Ct., W. Dist., Texas, Case No. MO-98- 

CA-43, dated June 29, 1998, at page 2). 

Additionally, the FCC issued an order concerning GTE’s tariffing of its DSL 

service in the interstate tariff on October 30, 1998. In that Order, the FCC 

rejected the theory that for jurisdictional purposes this type of traffic must be 

separated into two components. Most importantly, the FCC upheld that this 

traffic does not terminate at the ISPs local server, but continues to its ultimate 

destination(s). 

WHAT ACTION DOES BELLSOUTH RECOMMEND THIS 

COMMISSION TAKE IN THIS PROCEEDING? 
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The Comission should find that the Agreement between BellSouth and e.spire 

does not obligate BellSouth to pay e.spire reciprocal compensation for traffic 

terminating to Intemet Service Providers. Should it be determined that e.spire 

has met the 2- million- minute threshold, the Commission should find that the 

parties should negotiate on a going forward basis, as stated in the Agreement. 

WOULD YOU PLEASE SUMMARIZE YOUR TESTIMONY? 

Yes. First, BellSouth has not mutually agreed with any ALEC, specifically 

e.spire, to treat the transport and termination of traffic to ISPs as local traffic 

for purposes of reciprocal compensation, Further, BellSouth has not 

acknowledged or agreed to define ISP traffic as local trafflc. Hence, neither 

BellSouth nor e.spire can be required to pay reciprocal compensation for such 

traffic. Moreover, given that the traffic is clearly interstate traffic, such 

compensation should not apply. According to unbroken FCC and judicial 

precedent, the FCC’s jurisdiction under the Communications Act extends from 

the inception of the communication to its completion, regardless of any 

intermediate facilities. This is the very jurisdictional underpinning that lies at 

the heart of the current enhanced service provider exemption to interstate 

access charges. 

The Commission should find that the Agreement between BellSouth and e.spire 

does not obligate BellSouth to pay e.spire reciprocal compensation for traffic 

terminating to Internet Service Providers at this time. The Commission should 
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find that once the two-million- minute threshold is met, e.spire is required to 

negotiate with BellSouth to obtain a rate for reciprocal compensation. 
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BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. 

REBUTTAL TESTIMONY OF JERRY HENDRIX 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 

DECEMBER 10,1998 

PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND COMPANY NAME AND 

ADDRESS. 

My name is Jerry Hendrix. I am employed by BellSouth Telecommunications, 

Inc. (“BellSouth”) as Director - Interconnection Services Pricing. My business 

address is 675 West Peachtree Street, Atlanta, Georgia 30375. 

ARE YOU THE SAME JERRY HENDRIX WHO FILED DIRECT 

TESTIMONY IN THIS PROCEEDING? 

Yes. 

WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF YOUR TESTIMONY? 

The purpose of my testimony is to rebut testimony filed in this docket by 

e.spire Communications, Inc.’s (“espire”) witnesses, Mr. Kevin Cummings 

and Mr. James C. Falvey, as to whether reciprocal compensation for intemet 

service provider (ISP) traffic is required under the interconnection agreement 
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A. 

that has been negotiated between BellSouth and e.spire (hereinafter “the 

Agreement”). 

Rebuttal of Mr. Kevin Cummings’ Testimony 

ON-PAGE 3 OF MR. CUMMINGS’ TESTIMONY, MR. CUMMINGS 

STATES THAT BELLSOUTH COMMITTED TO USING ACSI’S 

[NOW D/B/A E.SPIRE] USAGE REPORTS FOR DETERMINING THE 

LOCAL TRAFFIC DIFFERENTIALS. DO YOU AGREE WITH HIS 

ASSESSMENT OF BELLSOUTH’S POSITION? 

Mr. Cummings’ assessment is partially correct. Representatives from 

BellSouth and e.spire met on November 3, 1997, to discuss the issue of 

reciprocal compensation. During this meeting, BellSouth advised e.spire that it 

was not yet technically capable of providing local traffic usage reports to 

e.spire, but that BellSouth was continuing to work toward such capability. 

e.spire indicated at that time that it already had in place a system called 

“Traffic Master” that could track and record traffic, both originating and 

terminating minutes, on its trunks. By letter dated January 8, 1998, BellSouth 

stated its agreement to use espire’s existing usage reports for determining the 

local traffic differentials. In that letter, BellSouth expressed its desire to audit 

the process used by cspire’s “Traffic Master” to jurisdictionalize traffic. The 

purpose for such an audit was because “to the extent ACSI [now d/b/a e.spire] 

is categorizing ISP traffic as local traffic, BellSouth’s position is that it should 

not be counted toward the 2 million minute threshold.” Almost one year later, 
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e.spire has not agreed to allow BellSouth to conduct such an audit of the 

Traffic Master’s data collection and, thus, BellSouth has no reasonable means 

of verifying whether e.spire’s local traffic has exceeded the 2 million minutes 

of use specified in Section V1.B of the Agreement to even trigger negotiations 

for‘teciprocal compensation rates or their application to local traffic. 

In conclusion, BellSouth did agree to use ACSI’s usage reports, but in its 

January 8, 1998, letter to e.spire, BellSouth clearly stated: 

. . . during our meeting in November, you indicated that ACSI used 

combined trunks for its traffic. In order to ensure that the 2 million 

minute threshold has been reached, BellSouth would like to audit the 

process used by ACSI to jurisdictionalize its traffic between local and 

interexchange on these combined trunks. 

BellSouth then stated its position, once again, that traffic to ISPs is not local 

traffic, not subject to reciprocal compensation, and would not apply to the 2- 

million- minute threshold. 

PLEASE ADDRESS MR. CUMMINGS’ STATEMENT ON PAGE 3 

REGARDING BELLSOUTH’S REPORT OF LOCAL MINUTES TO 

ESPIRE. 

22 

23 
A. BellSouth has been pursuing the technical capability to provide espire with 

copies of local traffic usage reports, and BellSouth is now capable of gathering 

local minutes of use, originating and terminating. These minutes of use can be 
24 

25 
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inserted into an agreed-upon report format. However, as stated earlier, 

BellSouth is agreeable to using espire’s usage reports for determining the local 

traffic differentials, but the data collected must be subject to reasonable audit 

rights. 

PLEASE COMMENT ON THE ABILITY OF BELLSOUTH TO TRACK 

LOCAL USAGE AS COMPARED WITH MR. CUMMINGS’ CLAIM 

ON PAGE 4, LINES 8 - 11, THAT OTHER LOCAL EXCHANGE 

COMPANIES HAVE SUCH ABILITY. 

While many Regional Bell Operating Companies and other local exchange 

companies (LECs) offer measured local service, BellSouth, as ordered by this 

Commission, must also offer flat-rated local service. Thus, the type of 

equipment used to record local traffic over BellSouth’s switches is different 

from the type of equipment used by LECs who offer measured local calling 

only. When BellSouth was ordered to offer flat-rated local service, the 

investment of equipment capable of recording and processing local traffic was 

not warranted. Once BellSouth agreed to track local usage for e.spire, plans 

were initiated to develop this equipment and the processes to produce the 

tracking reports. BellSouth discovered in this endeavor that the equipment 

and process by which BellSouth must track local minutes of use, originating 

and terminating, are more complicated than anticipated due to the complexity 

of BellSouth’s network. This process is further complicated by the fact that 

4 



BellSouth is attempting to track terminating minutes from an originating 

standpoint. In contrast, e.spire is tracking terminating minutes from a 

terminating standpoint. BellSouth has continued to work toward developing an 

efficient manner of tracking this traffic and reporting the usage to e.spire. Due 

to the complexity of the situation, it has unfortunately taken longer than desired 

or expected. 
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DO YOU AGREE WITH MR. FALVEY’S “CONTRACTUAL BASIS 

FOR ESPIRE’S CLAIM THAT BELLSOUTH SHOULD PAY IT 

RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION” AS EXPLAINED ON PAGES 3 

THROUGH 5 OF HIS DIRECT TESTIMONY? 

Absolutely not. Mr. Falvey correctly quotes the Agreement between 

BellSouth and e.spire. However, he does not correctly apply or interpret these 

quotes. 

Section VI(A) of the Agreement states: 

The Parties agree for the purpose of this Agreement only that local 

interconnection is defined as the delivery of local traffic && 

terminated on each party’s local network so that customers of either 

party have the ability to reach customers of the other party, without the 

use of any access code or delay in the processing of the call. The 

Parties further agree that the exchange of traffic on BellSouth’s 
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Extended Area Service (EAS) shall be considered local traffic and 

compensation for the termination of such traffic shall be pursuant to the 

terms of this section. (emphasis added) 

Attachment B of the Agreement states: 

’_ “Local Traffic” means telephone calls that originate in one exchange 

and terminate in either the same exchange, or a corresponding Extended 

Area Service (“EAS”) exchange. The terms Exchange, and EAS 

exchanges are defined and specified in Section A.3 of BellSouth’s 

General Subscriber Service Tariff. 

Given that ISP traffic has always been defined by the FCC as interstate and 

does not terminate on e.spire’s network, it is very clear that reciprocal 

compensation does not and should not apply for ISP traffic. As explained in 

my direct testimony, call termination does not occur when an ALEC, serving as 

a conduit, places itself between a BellSouth end user and an ISP. The Federal 

Communications Commission (FCC) has concluded that enhanced 

service providers (ESPs), of which ISPs are a subset, use the local network to 

provide interstate services, as stated in the FCC’s 1987 Notice of Proposed 

Rulemaking (CC Docket No. 87-215). 

In reference to Section VI(B) of the contract, Mr. Falvey again quotes the 

contract accurately, but then chooses to ignore a pertinent provision. Section 

VI(B) states: 

For purposes of this Agreement, the Parties agree that there will be no 

cash compensation exchanged by the parties during the term of this 

6 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

10 

11 

12 Q. 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 A. 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Agreement unless the difference in minutes of use for terminating local 

traffic exceeds 2 million minutes per state on a monthly basis. 

In such an event, the Parties will thereafter neqotiate the specifics of a 

traffic exchange agreement which will apply on a going-forward basis. 

(emphases added) 

This language clearly provides that the 2- million- minute threshold must be 

met before the Parties begin to negotiate a rate. It is then, and only then, that 

e.spire and BellSouth must negotiate the “specifics of a traffic exchange 

agreement which will apply on a going-forward basis.” 

PLEASE COMMENT ON MR. FALVEY’S ANSWER TO THE 

QUESTION ON PAGE 5 OF HIS DIRECT TESTIMONY, “WHY DO 

YOU BELIEVE THAT CALLS PLACED TO ISPS FIT THIS 

DEFINITION?” 

Let me begin by stating that due to the ambiguity of the question, I am 

assuming that Mr. Falvey is intending for “this definition” to refer to the 

definition of “local traffic.” Assuming such, I will proceed. 

First, the FCC in the Access Charge Reform Order (CC Docket No. 96-262), 

referred to by Mr. Falvey, did not address the jurisdiction of ISP traffic, but 

attempted to reform the current access rate structure to bring it in line with 

cost-causation principles. In fact, the FCC stated in its Access Charge Reform 

Order that ISPs use incumbent LEC facilities for interstate calls and created an 
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exception for ISPs in not requiring them to pay interstate access charges for 

their interstate traffic: 

In the 1983 Access Charge Reconsideration Order, the Commission 

decided that, although information service providers (ISPs) may use 

incumbent LEC facilities to originate and terminate interstate calls, 

ISPs should not be required to pay interstate access charges . . . 

.~ 

We decide here that ISPs should not he subject to interstate access 

charges. The access charge system contains non-cost-based rates and 

inefficient rate structures, and this Order goes only part of the way to 

remove rate inefficiencies . . . 

We therefore conclude that ISPs should remain classified as end users 

for purposes of the access char.ge system. 

Access Charge Reform Order, CC Docket No. 96-262, pp. 153-155 

(released May 16, 1997) (emphases added). 

In summary, through the Access Charge Reform Order, the FCC decided to 

continue the access charge exemption offered to ISPs for what the FCC defines 

as interstate calls. This exemption does not in any way imply that these calls 

are local, but rather confirms that the calls are interstate in nature and, 
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therefore, require an exemption because of this status. In order to categorize 

this exemption, the FCC decided to classify ISPs as end users only for the 

purposes of the access charge system. This is evident in the meaning of the 

Order and through the express language of Paragraph 348 of the Order. 

The purpose of the FCC’s Universal Service Docket (CC Docket No. 96-45), 

referred to by Mr. Falvey, was to set forth plans to satisfy statutory 

requirements and to put into place a universal support system that will be 

sustainable in an increasingly competitive marketplace. The Order defines 

telecommunications services and information services for the sole uuruose of 

determining who should contribute to the universal service fund. The Order 

states that only telecommunications carriers that provide interstate 

telecommunications services should contribute. Hence, by making a 

distinction between telecommunications services and the ISP’s offering, a valid 

determination of required contributors can be made. Mr. Falvey is confusing 

the issue by focusing on the fact that “telecommunications” has a different 

definition than “information services.” The issue at hand is the jurisdiction of 

ISP traffic and whether reciprocal compensation applies for ISP traffic. The 

FCC clearly stated in its April 10, 1998, Report to Congress (CC Docket No. 

96-45), in Footnote 220: 

That issue [reciprocal compensation for Intemet traffic], which is now 

before the Commission, does not tum on the status of the Internet 
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service provider as a telecommunications carrier or information service 

provider. 

The FCC specifically rejected Mr. Falvey’s argument in its GTE Order issued 

October 30, 1998, in CC Docket 98-79: 

The Commission previously has distinguished between the 

“telecommunications services component” and the “information 

services component” of end-to-end Intemet access for purposes of 

determining which entities are required to contribute to universal 

service. Although the Commission concluded that ISPs do not appear 

to offer “telecommunications service,” and thus are not 

“telecommunications carriers” that must contribute to the Universal 

Service Fund, it has never found that “telecommunication” ends where 

“enhanced” information service begins. 

Second, Mr. Falvey is blatantly wrong in his definition and explanation of what 

constitutes call termination. The three criteria listed by Mr. Falvey as 

requirements of call termination are that 1) a connection is established 

between caller and the telephone exchange service to which the dialed number 

is assigned, 2) answer supervision is retumed, and 3) a call record is generated. 

These three criteria do not, in fact, indicate exclusively that call termination 

has occurred. 
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Specifically, answer supervision is not a requirement for call completion, and 

thus does not indicate that it has occurred. Answer supervision only 

determines when billing for a call should begin. Mr. Falvey’s statement is 

inaccurate and has no legal or technical basis. Answer supervision is common 

ambng various access services, including Feature Group A, Feature Group B, 

Feature Group D, 800 Service, and 900 Service. Just as it is the case with 

these exchange access services, answer supervision for an ISP call does not, by 

any means, indicate the termination of the call. 

Furthermore, the determination ofjurisdiction of a communication should be 

based on the end-to-end nature of the call, as is thoroughly discussed in my 

direct testimony, and by the FCC in its GTE Order dated October 30, 1998. In 

the FCC’s 1987 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in CC Docket No. 87-215 in 

which it proposed to lift the ISP access charge exemption, the FCC stated: 

We are concemed that the charges currently paid by enhanced service 

providers do not contribute sufficiently to the costs of the exchange 

access facilities they use in offering their services to the public. As we 

have frequently emphasized in our various access charge orders, our 

ultimate objective is to establish a set of rules that provide for recovery 

of the costs of exchange access used in interstate service in a fair, 

reasonable, and efficient manner from all users of access service, 

reqardless of their desiwation as carriers, enhanced service providers, or 

private customers. Enhanced service providers. like facilities-based 
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interexchanee carriers and resellers. use the local network to provide 

interstate services. To the extent that they are exempt from access 

charges, the other users of exchange access pay a disproportionate share 

of the costs of the local exchange that access charges are designed to 

-- cover. (emphases added) 

In contradiction to Mr. Falvey, the FCC specifically addressed call termination 

in CC Docket No. 98-79 in Paragraph 19 of the Order released October 30, 

1998: 

Consistent with these precedents, we conclude that the communications 

at issue here do not terminate at the ISP’s local server, as some 

competitive LECs and ISPs contend, but continue to the ultimate 

destination or destinations, very often at a distant Intemet website 

accessed by the end user. 

Mr. Falvey’s third, fourth and final concems can be addressed in a single 

answer. While I am not a separations expert, the separations process is 

controlled by Part 36 of the FCC rules, which BellSouth is required to follow. 

Separations rules make a number of broad-based allocations that are not 

precise (e.g., 25% gross allocator, 10% interstate special access allocated to 

interstate, etc.). BellSouth cannot report ISP traffic correctly -- as interstate 

calls -- until the FCC approves new separations rules. The FCC’s separations 

rules must he followed. Further, Automated Reporting Management 

Information System (“ARMIS”) rules must reflect separations rules. 
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Periodically, separations rules must be updated if they are to remain accurate, 

even at a broad-based level. To my knowledge, separations rules have not been 

updated to allow for the proper allocation of several new or growing services 

such as services provided by ISPs and services using unbundled network 

elements. Moreover, there was previously no need to update separations to 

properly allocate ISP traffic to the interstate jurisdiction due to the ISP access 

charge exemption initially being labeled as temporary or transitional. Similar 

reporting problems existed when the FCC introduced Feature Group A service. 

Separations and ARMIS reporting will not be accurate until the transitional 

access charge exemption is revoked or until the FCC approves new separations 

procedures. 

Recent separations activities have focused on freezing separations rules rather 

than making continual adjustments as was done in the past. To the extent 

separations rules are updated, it is BellSouth’s position that the rules should be 

revised to reflect the actual interstate jurisdiction of ISP traffic. 

In summary, the FCC did not, in any of the dockets cited by Mr. Falvey, 

contradict the long standing position that ESPs’ or ISPs’ services are 

jurisdictionally interstate. The determination of jurisdiction must be based on 
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the end-to-end nature of a call, not on one component or a few components of a 

call. As the FCC stated in its February 14, 1992, Georgia Memory Call Order: 

Our jurisdiction does not end at the local switch , but continues to the 

ultimate termination of the call. The key to jurisdiction is the nature of 

the communication itself, rather than the physical location of the 

technology. 

’_ 

DO YOU AGREE WITH MR. FALVEY’S CLAIM ON PAGE 8, LINES 

15 - 17, THAT THE FCC’S RECENT ORDER REGARDING THE GTE 

DSL TARIFF HAS NO IMPACT ON THIS PROCEEDING? 

Absolutely not. Mr. Falvey chooses to incorrectly state that this Order is 

irrelevant because the Order clearly contradicts several of Mr. Falvey’s claims. 

This Order clarifies many issues on the jurisdictional nature of ISP traffic. 

Although the Order states that it makes no decision on the payment of 

reciprocal compensation, this does not change the jurisdictional facts which are 

presented and the conclusions reached by the FCC regarding ISP traffic. 

PLEASE ADDRESS MR. FALVEY’S CONCERN ON PAGE 8, LINE 18 

OF HIS DIRECT TESTIMONY ABOUT THE COSTS THAT ESPIRE 

INCURS IN “TERMINATING THIS TRAFFIC FOR BELLSOUTH.” 

The FCC has ruled that Enhanced Service Providers (ESPs), of which ISPs are 

a subset, use local exchange facilities to provide interstate communications 

services. Therefore, each carrier would have to seek compensation from ISPs. 
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BellSouth has been collecting local exchange business rates from ISPs in 

compliance with the previous FCC rulings. ALECs, in their provisioning of 

telecommunications service, would also have to seek compensation by 

charging appropriate rates to ISPs. Further, ALECs are not bound by the Part 

69 Access Charge rules and regulations and, therefore, are free to charge 

whatever the market will allow. 

Even more of a concern is the current position of espire. As I described in my 

direct testimony, e.spire’s position would have the effect of creating a class of 

inter-carrier traffic that would require a carrier, such as BellSouth, serving end 

users originating calls to ISPs to not only turn over to the ALECs that serve 

these ISPs every penny of local exchange revenue it receives from its end 

users, but to also pay a significant amount more per month in reciprocal 

compensation. This situation makes no economic sense and would place an 

unfair burden on a carrier, such as BellSouth, and its customers. 

HASN’T THE FLORIDA COMMISSION ADDRESSED THIS ISSUE IN 

ITS SEPTEMBER 15,1998, DECISION? 

This Commission, in Order No. PSC-98-1216-FOF-TP, specifically stated that 

it did not address the generic question about the nature of ISP traffic for 

reciprocal compensation purposes. Further, the Order reads: 

It appears that the FCC has largely been silent on the issue [of 

reciprocal compensation for ISP traffic). This leads us to believe the 

FCC intended for the states to exercise jurisdiction over the local 
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service aspects of ISP traffic, unless and until the FCC decided 

otherwise. 

Since the time of this Order, the FCC released its October 30, 1998, GTE DSL 

Order which explicitly states Intemet traffic is interstate in nature. Further, the 

Florida September 15, 1998, Order stated the Commission’s decision was 

based on the language in the agreements between the parties in the proceeding 

and the intent of those parties at the time they entered into the agreements. 

Since the FCC has clarified the nature of ISP traffic and since parties in this 

proceeding have a different contract and different language conceming 

reciprocal compensation, the September 15, 1998, Order has no bearing on this 

case. 

MR. FALVEY CLAIMS, ON PAGES 13 AND 14, THAT 23 STATES 

HAVE DETERMINED THAT TERMINATION OF CALLS PLACED 

TO ISPS ARE SUBJECT TO PAYMENT OF RECIPROCAL 

COMPENSATION. WHAT IS YOUR RESPONSE TO THAT 

STATEMENT? 

The ex parte filing by SBC Telecommunications, Inc., that was filed with the 

FCC on August 14, 1998, and attached to my direct testimony as Exhibit JH-3, 

gives a concise summary of the decisions of each state at the time of the ex 

parte filing. As is seen in that summary, eight states have acted pending FCC 

review of this issue or recognizing that their orders may need to be later 

modified based on an FCC ruling. Since that time, Bell Atlantic has filed a 
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more recent ex parte with the FCC, which is attached as Exhibit JH-4. This ex 

parte includes recent rulings of states, and as seen in the summary, 10 states 

have now said they may revisit their reciprocal compensation rulings based on 

further FCC action. Furthermore, these decisions are not relevant or binding to 

the-Florida Public Service Commission. 

ON PAGE 14, LINES 11 - 19, MR. FALVEY STATES FIVE AREAS IN 

WHICH ESPIRE IS SEEKING RELIEF FROM THE COMMISSION. 

PLEASE ADDRESS THESE REQUESTS. 

The language in the agreement between BellSouth and e.spire in no way 

subjects itself to the interpretation that ISP traffic should be subject to 

reciprocal compensation. Further, the language specifies that calls must 

terminate in order to receive reciprocal compensation, and calls to ISPs do not 

terminate at the ISP’s point of presence. The language in this agreement also 

clearly provides that the 2- million- minute threshold must be met before the 

Parties negotiate a rate. It is then, and only then, that e.spire and BellSouth 

must negotiate the “specifics of a traffic exchange agreement which will apply 

on a going-forward basis.” As discussed in my direct testimony, the most 

favored nation provision is not intended to circumvent the appropriate 

negotiations process as e.spire intends to do. It is also interesting to note that 

e.spire is asking to adopt the highest reciprocal compensation rate BellSouth 

offers. In usual and normal circumstances, an altemate local exchange camer 

(ALEC), would desire a low interconnection rate. This would lead BellSouth 

to believe that espire is hoping to gain an unjust “windfall” through the issue 
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of reciprocal compensation for traffic to ISPs. Since BellSouth believes that 

the 2- million- minute threshold has not been met, there are no outstanding, 

overdue bills for reciprocal compensation. espire is not entitled to 

reimbursement for attorney fees as there is no legal basis for this statement. 

In summary, traffic to ISPs is not subject to reciprocal compensation. At 

which time e.spire and BellSouth meet the 2- million- minute difference in 

terminating minutes, the specifics of a traffic exchange arrangement will be 

discussed. At the present time, e.spire is not entitled, under the terms of the 

Agreement, to any payment for reciprocal compensation. 

CAN YOU SUMMARIZE YOUR REBUTTAL TESTIMONY? 

Yes. Messrs. Cummings and Falvey are incorrect in claiming that the 

interconnection agreement between BellSouth and e.spire require payment of 

reciprocal compensation for ISP traffic. When that agreement was negotiated, 

filed and approved by this Public Service Commission, BellSouth understood, 

based on current FCC orders, that such traffic was defined as jurisdictionally 

interstate. The language of the agreement does not include the traffic to ISPs 

in the definition of local traffic for reciprocal compensation purposes. The 

agreements, therefore, do not require such treatment and the Florida 

Commission should so order. The interconnection agreement between 

BellSouth and e.spire states that there will be no cash compensation exchanged 

by the parties until a difference in minutes of use for terminating local traffic 

exceeds 2 million minutes per state per month. Once this threshold has been 
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met, the parties will negotiate a traffic exchange agreement which will apply on 

a going forward basis. BellSouth does not believe this threshold haswt-been 

met, when excluding traffic terminating to ISPs. Thus, BellSouth does not owe 

reciprocal compensation to e.spire. BellSouth is willing, however, to use 

Traffic Master’s data, subject to audit rights, and to begin negotiations for a 

reciprocal compensation rate to be agreed upon when the difference in 

terminating minutes exceed the 2- million- minute threshold. 

DOES THIS CONCLUDE YOUR REBUTTAL TESTIMONY? 

Yes. 
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BY MS. WHITE: 

Q And did you prepare one exhibit associated with 

your -- or do you have one exhibit attached to your 
rebuttal testimony, labeled JH-4? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Do you have any changes to that exhibit? 

A I have none. 

MS. WHITE: I would like to have Exhibit JH-4, 

which is attached to Mr. Hendrix's rebuttal 

testimony, marked for identification. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: We will identify it as 9 and 

titled JH-4. 

(Whereupon, Hearing Exhibit No. 9 was marked 

for identification.) 

MS. WHITE: I won't move the exhibits and the 

testimony, I guess, until after Mr. Hendrix has 

undergone cross-examination. I wanted to know 

whether Mr. Horton wants to do it now or wait until 

then. 

MR. HORTON: I can address it now, or I can 

address it when you -- 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Let's go ahead and address it 

now. 

MR. HORTON: Okay. Commissioners, I have an 

objection to the Exhibits JH-2, 3 and 4, and to the 
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direct testimony and rebuttal testimony which refers 

to those. Testimony is specifically page 1 8 ,  lines 

1 2  through 20 .  And I will identify this and I will 

come back, because my argument is the same with all 

of it. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

MR. HORTON: Page 23,  this is the direct 

testimony. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Uh-huh. 

MR. HORTON: Lines two through 1 4 .  And in the 

rebuttal testimony, it's page -- beginning on page 
16,  line 14 through page 17,  line five. 

Those three testimony sites, Commissioners, 

refer to three exhibits, which has been identified as 

7,  8 and 9. 

Specifically, my objections to all three of 

those are that they are not even BellSouth documents. 

They have no probative or relevance to this 

proceeding. They don't relate to any issues in these 

proceedings. To the extent that they refer to some 

orders, the orders are the best evidence, they speak 

for themselves. 

The JH-2 and the attachment -- the attachments 
to JH-2 are all Bell Atlantic documents that were 

filed in an FCC proceeding. There's not even 
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anything having to do with BellSouth connected with 

that. 

J H - 3  is a Bear Sterns analysis that is just 

totally irrelevant to this proceeding. 

And JH-4 is another Bell Atlantic filing that 

has absolutely nothing to do with BellSouth. Nobody 

but BellSouth is even mentioned or referenced in 

there. 

JH-4 is particularly egregious. The 

representation on page 1 7  of the rebuttal testimony 

reflects or represents that on page -- line two and 
three says that 10 states have now said that they may 

revisit the reciprocal compensation rulings based on 

further FCC action. That's just a total 

mischaracterization of what is in that. 

If you will look -- for example, page three of 
seven of JH-4 ,  at the very bottom, it says, Maryland, 

in there. And the italicized portion says, in the 

event the FCC issues a decision that requires 

revision of the directives announced herein, the 

Commission expects the parties will so advise it. 

That's not a reflection that there will be any 

change. And there is several others that make 

reference to that. It simply -- these are 

commissioners that are saying, well, there may be 
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something, we may do something, again. 

So I would submit to you that the testimony -- 
the testimony mischaracterizes that. 

So in sum -- and even Mr. Hendrix admits there 
in that same page that they aren't relevant to the 

PSC. So I would submit to you that the test-- 

what were you just COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Where -- 
saying? 

MR. HORTON: Page 17 on rebutta 

furthermore, these decisions are not 

binding to the Florida PSC. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

, line four, 

relevant or 

MR. HORTON: So I guess in sum, and to move it, 

I would move to strike the testimony that I have 

identified, as well as I do have an objection to 

the -- to those exhibits on the basis that I cited. 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Let me make sure to 

summarize. Your -- the basis for objection was 

relevancy as to all three documents, and that they 

are not BellSouth's documents. I understand the 

points you were making with respect to the 

inconsistency. But, what else? Was that it? 

Basically, the documents aren't BellSouth's 

documents, and that they aren't relevant? 

MR. HORTON: They are hearsay. I am sorry. I 
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didn't mean to interrupt you. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: That's fine. 

MR. HORTON: Yes, ma'am. They are hearsay. 

They are not relevant to this proceeding. They add 

nothing to this proceeding. They don't relate to any 

of the issues in this proceeding. To the extent that 

there are any reference to any orders in there, the 

orders are the best evidence and can be referred to. 

As a matter of fact, they are included on the 

official recognition list. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

MS. WHITE: Yes. I have several comments in 

response to that. 

First, I am quite concerned with the timing of 

e.spire's motion. 

filing a formal written motion to strike, with regard 

to Mr. Halprin's testimony. So I find it very odd 

that this issue is brought up at the time of the 

hearing, not at the beginning of the hearing, but 

when Mr. Hendrix is put up on the stand. So I would 

object to the timing of their oral motion. 

e.spire showed no hesitation in 

Second, as far as documents that are not 

BellSouth's documents, I don't know of any rule in 

this Commission that says, your exhibits have to be 

exhibits that are BellSouth documents. It's a 
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BellSouth witness. 

Mr. Horton may have a point that it's hearsay. 

But under the Commission's rules -- and 
unfortunately, I don't have the specific rule, 

hearsay is admissible. You cannot base your total 

decision on that. And I don't believe BellSouth is 

asking you to base your decision in this case on 

these three exhibits or those pieces of the testimony 

that Mr. Horton is moving to strike. 

Third, in Mr. Hendrix's rebuttal testimony, on 

page 16, on the top of page 17, he is responding to 

Mr. Falvey's testimony, which talks about other 

states and what they have done. If you are going to 

strike that, then you would need to strike Mr. 

Falvey's testimony. And you might as well go back 

and say that three-fourths of the official 

recognition list should be struck as well. 

So I do believe that the commission can give the 

testimony and the exhibits the weight that they 

deserve, and I don't think there is any basis for 

having them stricken from the record. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Thank you. 

Do you want to have any final -- well, maybe I 
should hear from staff. 

Staff. 
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MS. KEATING: Well, after glancing at this, I 

can't say that the relevance is readily apparent to 

us, but I tend to agree with counsel with BellSouth, 

that this is something that the Commission can simply 

give the weight that it's due: and to the extent that 

e.spire feels that it's not relevant, they can 

address that in their briefs. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Did you want to add? 

MR. HORTON: No, ma'am. If that's the advice of 

your staff. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. I am going to overrule 

the objection and allow the testimony to be inserted 

as though read. To the extent that the information 

is hearsay, the rules of the administrative law do 

allow us to have that in. And to the extent that 

it's not relevant, I think that -- actually as to the 

relevance, I tend to believe this stuff is relevant. 

And to the point that you made with respect to 

he cites one thing, but the documents don't 

necessarily support that, I am sure you are going to 

be prepared to take care of that on cross. 

So with that, I will allow both -- well, you 
haven't asked to have them admitted yet. But as it 

relates to the testimony, I will allow it to stand as 

written and as inserted into the records. 
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MS. WHITE: And I would ask Mr. Hendrix to go 

forth with his summary. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Good afternoon. 

I was the lead negotiator for ACSI, which is now 

e.spire. Mr. Falvey was not a part of those 

negotiations. In fact, as indicated earlier, he had 

just joined ACSI in May of 1996. Much of what was 

talked about and decided on was already done. Mr. 

Falvey was a latecomer into the effort. 

Further, he is attempting to add things to the 

agreement that are beyond the intent of the 

agreement. I negotiated the agreement with Mr. 

Richard Robertson. Just months prior to negotiating 

that agreement, Mr. Robertson was employed by 

BellSouth. He was also responsible for our carrier 

marketing group and was well aware of what 

BellSouth's policies were. 

MR. HORTON: Madam Chairman, I am going to 

object at this time. None of this is in his direct 

testimony. If he wants to summarize his testimony, 

that's fine. But none of this is. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I am asking that you stay 

within the parameters of your pre-filed testimony. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Well -- 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And to the extent that it is, 
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if counsel wants to cite us to it, I think he is 

right. 

You may have the opportunity later, either 

during direct or re-- or cross or redirect to bring 

out these points. But if it's not in your direct, 

let's try to stick with what was filed. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Okay. Very good. 

First, let me say that this hearing is about 

more than whether ISP traffic is local or whether 

there is intrastate traffic. 

I would urge you to find first that BellSouth 

should be allowed to audit e.spire's traffic numbers 

to determine if, in fact, the two million-minute 

threshold has been met, that is -- as is required by 
the agreement. 

That is also consistent with the agreement that 

we have the authority to audit the billing info that 

is given to various companies -- given by various 

companies -- and in this case, e.spire -- for us to 
pay for this type of traffic, true local traffic. 

Further, I would urge that you require e.spire 

to negotiate with BellSouth. They have not done 

that. They have simply given us numbers that they 

are willing to agree to. They have not been willing 

to negotiate a rate as required by this agreement. 
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Negotiating a traffic exchange agreement is 

consistent with the MFN section of this agreement, 

especially since there is currently no reciprocal 

comp rate in the agreement: nor is there any other 

plan, other than the plan existing in Section 6(b). 

Finally, I would urge you to acknowledge that 

ISP traffic is truly interstate traffic, and it's not 

local. 

As part of coming to terms on this agreement 

that was entered into in mid-1996, the parties never 

talked about ISP traffic. And as stated at the 

entrance or the start of my summary, the parties 

negotiating the agreement understood very clearly the 

intent of the agreement and the plan for which we 

would operate under, if, in fact, the 200 million 

threshold had been met. 

I would like to close my summary by saying, 

finally, I never worked for Bob Scheye. Bob Scheye 

and I worked together on various agreements, but I 

never worked for Bob Scheye as Mr. Falvey stated. 

That concludes my summary. 

MS. WHITE: Thank you. 

Mr. Hendrix is available for cross. And 

obviously feels very strongly about the fact that he 

did not work for Mr. Scheye. 
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MR. HORTON: I have no questions. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Staff. 

MS. KEATING: Good afternoon, Mr. Hendrix. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. KEATING: 

Q I would like to start out by looking at your 

direct testimony. 

A Yes. 

Q And I am on page four. And on this page, you 

have indicated that you were specifically involved in the 

negotiations of the agreement with e.spire? 

A Yes. I actually negotiated it as well as signed 

it. 

Q And do you recall whether the matter of ISP 

traffic was ever specifically discussed during those 

negotiations? 

A No. And the reason it wasn't was because we 

were negotiating with Mr. Robertson. I believe Mr. 

Falvey may have indicated he worked for Mr. Robertson, 

and he knew very well what our policies were, since he 

had just months earlier left BellSouth. 

And he was over the carrier services group 

representing many of the CLECs carriers that were then 

coming into the market, as well as LD type carriers, long 

distance type carriers. 
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Q So BellSouth's policies have remained the same 

since the time that he left? 

A Oh, yes. 

Q Okay. Now, looking at page eight of your 

direct. I am looking at lines seven through nine. And 

here, you stated that it was not BellSouth's intent at 

the time of negotiations for ISP traffic to be subject to 

reciprocal compensation; is that correct? 

A That is correct. 

Q Okay. Now, maybe you can clarify something for 

me, then. How do you reconcile BellSouth's intent with 

the fact that ISP traffic was never actually discussed at 

the negotiations? 

A I think it's very clear. There was an order -- 
a proceeding that many of the carriers have referenced in 

a similar docket as this, where the issue of ISPs being 

able to purchase basic services -- I believe it was in 
the '88, '89 time frame. 

BellSouth took one stance on that issue, and we 

later lost that issue at the federal level. So it was 

clear to us from having lost that issue that this was an 

intrastate matter. And it wasn't appropriate as local, 

neither should it have been addressed as local. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Could you explain -- could 
you just go over that again, please? 
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WITNESS HENDRIX: Yes. There was -- there was 
a witness, and I think I give a cite in my 

pre-filed. 

I am at page 23, and it's docket number -- I am 
sorry, page 23, line 16, and the Florida docket is 

referenced there, 880423. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: And that was where the issue 

initially came up in this state, and we had taken one 

stance indicating that this should be treated just as 

local. We later lost that at the federal level. And 

the PS -- the Florida PSC understood at that time 
that this was an issue being addressed at the federal 

level. 

And so it was clearly our intent, having lost 

the issue, that this was intrastate traffic and was 

not local. 

BY MS. KEATING: 

Q Okay. Now, I am looking back in your testimony 

to page six, lines 12 through 15? 

A Yes. 

Q And here you state that e.spire seems to believe 

that the most favorable provisions language in Section 

22(a) allows e.spire to pick and choose rates from any 

existing agreement in a particular state. Could you 
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explain, then, what the most favorable provisions allow 

e.spire to do? 

A Yes. And I was afraid no one would ask me, 

since I was there. The -- negotiated both the terms in 
6(b), as well as in 22, 22 (a). If you will look at 

22(a), about midway, it states that, then ACSI shall be 

entitled to add such network elements and services, or 

substitute such favorable rates, terms and so forth. 

The understanding was that they wanted the 

benefit of being able to add other services as other 

carriers added different loops, other transport services. 

And I suppose the key word there was that they wanted to 

be able to add them. And those were things that were not 

currently in their agreement. 

The second thing is to -- that I think is key is 
to be able to get more favorable -- favorable rates. And 

the indication there is that you had rates. It was never 

e.spire's -- ACSIs intention to eliminate 6(b). It was 

simply for other rates, knowing that they wanted better 

loop rates if, in fact, some had been ordered through 

arbitrations -- or whatever the case -- or some court 
ruling. 

But it was never the intent that this would 

supersede what was agreed to in 6(b). And the reason 

being is 6(b), when those -- when that paragraph was 
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actually crafted, it was understood that, for the term of 

this agreement, that we would not pay -- either party 
will not pay the other. 

In other words, we would simply go through this 

two-year term, and no one would actually pay. 

ACSI wanted 100 -- a 100 million-minute 

threshold on a monthly basis. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: As I understand -- I am 

sorry. Go on. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: I am sorry. BellSouth only 

wanted a two million-minute threshold. But it was 

critical for Mr. Robertson, who negotiated the 

agreement, to not pay any amount for that time 

period. 

The other thing that I find that is 

interesting -- 
MR. HORTON: Commissioners, excuse me. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: -- relative to this issue. 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Hold on one second. 

MR. HORTON: Excuse me, excuse me. I would like 

to object to the characterization of what was or was 

not critical to Mr. Robertson or anybody else. He 

has absolutely no idea as to what was or was not 

critical to those individuals. 

MS. WHITE: Well, I think that Mr. Horton can 
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ask -- could have asked on cross or can ask -- I will 
allow him to ask what the basis of Mr. Hendrix's 

belief is, or I will be glad to ask it on redirect. 

But I would believe that Mr. Hendrix did not say 

these things without a basis. 

MR. HORTON: He can't -- he can't speak to what 

was in Mr. Robertson's mind or anybody else on behalf 

of e.spire. That's the objection. He is attempting 

to say what was critical or what was important. And 

he just can't speak to that. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I am going to allow your 

response to stand. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: May I conclude my answer? 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: You may proceed. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: I based what was critical 

Mr. Robertson on a letter that he had drafted. 

to 

nd 

have a copy that I will be willing to provide that 

actually indicated they wanted a 100 million-minute 

threshold. And his goal was not to pay -- was not to 

have to pay during this two-year period. 

As I was about to say, the interesting thing is 

the threshold, including ISP traffic, was not met 

until March 1998. The letter actually went out, 

wherein we made all carriers aware that we would not 

pay on August 12th, 1997. 
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So e.spire had knowledge and Mr. Falvey -- he 

even responded back to BellSouth that he had gotten 

that letter, and that was before any attempt to -- 

any attempt to get BellSouth to include a .009 rate 

in its agreement. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: It is my understanding 

that Section 6(b) was a condition precedent. Well, 

that's not quite right. 

The -- help me to understand how you interpret 
the actual execution of that provision. It is my 

understanding that you would reach a threshold. And 

at the point of there being a mutual understanding or 

a meeting of the minds that that threshold had been 

reached, then Section 6(b) was, in essence, a 

springboard, if you will, into some subsequent 

arrangement. And then as a template, if you will, of 

that subsequent arrangement, Section 22(a) would be 

invoked to kind of -- as, if you will, an umbrella. 
I take it that's not your interpretation. Your 

interpretation was that you never spring to Section 

22. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: No. That was never the 

intent. That's totally false. That's why I wished 

Mr. Robertson was here, because I believe he would 

tell the truth as the facts unwind -- unwound. But 
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that was not the intent. 

The other misreading of the Section 6(b) is not 

whether ACSI or e.spire, in this case, reached two 

million minutes. The key word there, unless the 

difference in the minutes, and those are minutes 

between BellSouth and e.spire. 

If I have two, two million minutes and e.spire 

has four, the difference has to equal two. And I 

don't believe that that is what e.spire is offering 

here. 

And when we asked to be able to come in and look 

at the traffic to audit the traffic, which we have a 

right under the agreement to actually audit, we were 

told no. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: So under your 

interpretation, e.spire's traffic would have to have 

exceeded your traffic by at least two million minutes 

use. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Or even the other way. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Or the reverse. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Yes. There has to be a 

difference of two million minutes. And the only way 

that we would actually know, is to be able to audit 

that traffic. And we have the right to audit under 

the agreement. And they have actually refused us the 
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authority to audit. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: How do you -- this 
exchange, I think I saw you refer to it in your 

rebuttal. This -- the -- the exchange where they 
presented their -- their category accounting to you, 

or to BellSouth. And you -- I think the testimony 
was before that you all -- BellSouth accepted their 

accounting. What's your interpretation of those 

events? 

WITNESS HENDRIX: That wasn't the case. I think 

if you will look at the January 8, 1998 letter, it's 

the letter that Mr. Falvey had referenced. 

We agreed to accept the use of Traffic Master, 

subject to audit. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Okay. So you wouldn't -- 
you would only accept it once you had come in and 

done your own audit. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: That's correct, which we had 

the authority to actually do. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Okay. Thank you. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Yes, sir. 

BY MS. KEATING: 

Q Now, I believe you just indicated that you 

notified the industry by a letter dated August 12th? 

A Yes. That letter was from Mr. Ernest Bush. 
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Q Okay. Now, at the time that letter was sent 

out, the agreement between BellSouth and e.spire had been 

in effect for about a year: is that correct? 

A It was about a year, yes, because the agreement 

was signed the latter part of July 1996. 

Q So it was sometime after that agreement had been 

in effect that BellSouth became concerned about the 

impact of ISP traffic, correct? 

A We were concerned, but it was not in 

establishment of policy. It was the concern, because of 

what was happening in the industry. And we saw many of 

the CLEC customers gaining the process, which was not the 

intent of the agreement. 

Q so -- 
A Or trying to gain the process, I should say. 

Q So when did BellSouth first realize that there 

might be a question about the categorization of ISP 

traffic? 

A It was never a question in our mind. It was 

always our interpretation -- as you can tell from the ‘ 8 8  

order here -- in this state, it was always our 
understanding that this was interstate traffic, and that 

the FCC had jurisdiction over this traffic. 

And so, as we do from time to time, this was a 

letter to simply clarify and to put the industry on 
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notice that this is not local traffic, and we will not 

pay for this type of traffic, because the FCC has 

jurisdiction over this traffic; nor will we bill you or 

expect you, the ALEC, to pay us for that type of 

traffic. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: At the time these 

negotiations were ongoing, did -- was there a 
discussion -- or was there any anticipation of 

resolving what I took to be a dispute about that 

issue? I guess you would not say there was a 

dispute. But let me step back for a moment. 

It's my understanding that the FCC had issued 

some statements, which essentially said that while 

that part of the ISP traffic that went out to the 

world may be intrastate, there was some question 

whether or not -- and may have been enhanced 
services, I am sorry. There is some question whether 

or not the actual connection up to them, up to 

their -- up to their point of presence was 

telecommunications or enhanced services. And I guess 

that was the nature of the debate at that time. Is 

that your recollection? 

WITNESS HENDRIX: NO, not -- not really. I 

think the genesis of what caused much of this to 

start -- and I think the first one is a monetary 
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issue -- that this was a way to get money quick. 
the companies, the ILECs, agreed to pay for this type 

of traffic. And if I could, I, as an ALEC, could 

situate myself be -- between BellSouth and the ISP 

pop, then I should be able to claim that the traffic 

is terminating. 

If 

Well, I think in recent orders, we were find 

from the federal level that that is not the case; 

that it is not two calls, it is a single call. And 

that call will not terminate until it's out on the 

web someplace, someplace else. NOW, that was the 

first one. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: I don't -- 
WITNESS HENDRIX: That was the second issue. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: If I may, I don't want to 

move too far into what those ultimate determinations 

were. My point is more form than substance. 

If, indeed, there were concerns or evolving 

statements of law at that point in time -- whether or 

not this was enhanced services; this part was 

telecommunicative services, whether or not it was 

intrastate, interstate -- is it not then likely that 
this negotiation would have tried to resolve those 

ambiguities or -- because what I am hearing is that 
it didn't, and there was an implicit understanding 
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that it would never be resolved. 

If I am understanding your testimony -- is that 
not only did the agreement not try to resolve these 

ambiguities, but there was an understanding that they 

would never be resolved. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Well, I think the difference 

-- unlike many of the other companies, where we have 

addressed this issue, where the ISP issue did not 

surface, there was no need for the issue to surface 

here; because the person that ACSI had to negotiate 

the agreement was one of the policymakers at 

BellSouth, and he understood the policy. He 

understood very clearly that we were not to 

compensate and will not compensate for this traffic. 

So this was never an issue. And it never would 

have been an issue, because this company is 

different; in that their lead person was a BellSouth 

person just a few months earlier. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: I see. I see. 

BY MS. KEATING: 

Q Now, Mr. Hendrix, at the time that Mr. BellSouth 

sent out that August 12th letter, what method did 

BellSouth have in place to track traffic to ISPs, to make 

sure that BellSouth didn't pay or bill reciprocal 

compensation for ISPs? 
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A I don't know that we had any method to track. 

We were in the process -- since we were being inundated 
with many requests from CLECs, we did not have a method. 

But if, in fact, the carrier had put in trunks that were 

strictly local trunks, then that would have been easier 

to track; because you would have been able to see these 

local trunks, and these trunks are carrying a high volume 

of traffic. So you would have had a peg count or a total 

number. 

e.spire is not using strictly local trunks. 

e.spire, for efficiency sake, are using trunks that would 

carry also interlata traffic and other types of traffic, 

likely. But they aren't strictly local trunks. So it 

became more difficult to identify what was local and what 

wasn't. 

But there is also an obligation on the CLECs 

part to report to us factors. And those factors are to 

be reported on a quarterly basis that would allow us to 

separate that traffic and bill accordingly. And those 

factors are per cent interstate usage factor, with the 

residual being the intrastate piece. And then a per cent 

local factor, that would be applied against the piece 

that is not interstate. 

So the process was in place to bill, provided 

that the carrier was actually giving us the right 
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breakdown of traffic; which wasn't a problem with this, 

with -- it wasn't a problem with the e.spire, until we 
saw this attempt to gain take place. 

Q Okay. Well, as far as e.spire's reports to 

BellSouth, do you believe that e.spire's reports showed 

differentials in minutes of use between e.spire and 

BellSouth, or that they only show minutes of use 

terminated to e.spire? 

A I reviewed and signed the appropriate papers, 

and I have to be careful as to what I say. I am not sure 

that I can answer that question, since I have seen their 

traffic. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Am I allowed to answer that 

quest ion? 

MR. HORTON: Not with numbers. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Not with numbers, okay. I 

will use words. And I promise not to spell out the 

numbers. 

But based on the report that I reviewed, it 

showed traffic terminating from BellSouth to 

e. spire. 

MS. KEATING: Okay. That's fine. That's all we 

need. We didn't need specific numbers. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Okay. 

BY MS. KEATING: 
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Q Okay. Now, the agreement between BellSouth and 

e.spire calls for BellSouth to track local traffic usage 

for both companies and provide usage reports to e.spire 

on a monthly basis, right? 

A Yes, it does. 

Q I am going to refer now to your rebuttal 

testimony. 

A Yes. 

Q And this is on page two, where you indicate that 

BellSouth met with e.spire on November 3rd, 1997. And in 

that meeting, BellSouth indicated to e-spire that it was 

not yet technically capable of providing such reports; is 

that correct? 

A Yes, it is. 

Q BellSouth entered into the interconnection 

agreement with e.spire in July of '96, correct? 

A That is correct. 

Q So it was more than a year before BellSouth 

informed e.spire that it was not capable of providing -- 
A Well, there were some other things happening. 

And I mentioned the area of trunking and the desire on 

east -- on e.spire's part to be efficient in their 

trunking arrangement. So they were not only using -- 
they were not using strictly local trunks, but they 

combined other traffic on those trunks. So it became 
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more difficult. 

At the time that we entered into the agreement, 

if, in fact, we had had strictly local trunks, we would 

have been able to do a better job of identifying that 

traffic. But the structure and the backbone -- e.spire's 
backbone and business needs -- what they viewed to be 
appropriate for their company, changed -- 

Q Okay. 

A -- from what we originally thought was going to 
happen. And it was for that reason that we agreed to 

take their minutes and -- subject to audit. 
Q Okay. I guess I am just getting a little 

confused on one point. 

So what you are saying to me is that BellSouth 

can't track I S P  traffic, and it has difficulty tracking 

local usage traffic? 

A Okay. NO. I think your first question dealt 

with a given time, which was close to the signing of the 

agreement -- and at the time of the signing of the 
agreement, we were not able to track local traffic, where 

there was combined traffic on a given trunk group. 

And currently, we are able to track local 

traffic, yes. But relative to that timing, you know, 

relative to when the agreement was signed -- which I 

understood your question to be -- we were not able to do 
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it then. And it didn't help matters that we went to 

trunk groups that use more -- that carry more than one 
type of traffic. 

Q But still as far as ISP traffic, you cannot 

track that? 

A We cannot distinguish as to whether -- on a 

call-by-call basis, as to whether this is actually an ISP 

call or whether it's a true local call. And e.spire 

cannot do that, either. I think in their pre-filed, they 

indicated that they were not able to segment that 

traffic; while they should be able to with Traffic Master 

and using the in-excess access, associated with those ISP 

carriers. What they filed indicated that they were not 

able to do so. 

Q I guess, then, that leads me back to your August 

12th letter, where you said BellSouth will not bill or 

pay reciprocal compensation for traffic to ISPs? 

A That's correct. 

Q And if neither party can track that traffic, how 

do you know whether you're billing -- 
A Okay. I think you're talking -- 
Q -- or paying reciprocal comp? 
A I am sorry. I think we may be talking past each 

other. Let's see if I can segment it from bill and pay, 

okay? 
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The bill part would be for BellSouth traffic, 

that is ISP traffic. I can capture that. That's not a 

problem, that's mine. Okay. 

The pay part would be for traffic that I 

terminate to e.spire that we believe to be ISP traffic. 

We will not pay for that. And e.spire has indicated that 

they cannot separate that traffic in their Traffic 

daster. 

And what I am saying is that we have come up 

with a process that we thought was a relatively clean 

process with the trunks; if the trunks were used solely 

for local, then we would have been able to identify that 

traffic. But with multiple traffic types going over a 

trunk group, it is difficult to identify that traffic. 

Now, there is a process we have in place, based 

on the holding times and based on known ISP numbers that 

we use to identify what we think is ISP traffic. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: I was trying to find -- 

there was somewhere in Mr. Falvey's testimony, where 

I thought -- it was his representation that there 
was no mixed use -- I mean, mixed types on these 

trunks. And so what you are saying is that there is 

some mix of use on these trunks? 

WITNESS HENDRIX: Yes. It is my understanding 

that there is. There was a letter -- let me see if I 
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can find a copy of the letter -- I am sorry -- where 
it indicates that they had more than one traffic type 

over those trunks. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: We can -- I don't want to 
hold you up. You can just show it to us, cite it 

later if you like. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: What did you say, Leon? 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: If you want to, we can 

just cite it later. That's not a problem. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. Do y'all have any 

other questions? 

MS. KEATING: Actually, we don't 

Thank you, Mr. Hendrix. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: In fact, in the January 0th 

letter -- and this is the letter to Mr. Falvey from 
Mr. Finland. In this letter -- I am looking at page 

two of the letter, in order to ensure -- and it's the 
second sentence on page two. In order to ensure that 

the two million threshold has been reached, BellSouth 

would like to audit the process used by ACSI to 

jurisdictionalize its traffic between local and 

interexchange on these combined trunks. And Mr. 

Finland inserted that in the letter from 

conversations he had with e.spire. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Okay. Thank you. 
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COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Redirect? 

Were you going to ask some questions? 

MR. HORTON: I have just a couple. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I will allow. 

Let's take a five-minute break. 

(Thereupon, a recess as taken at 4:lO p.m., and 

the hearing reconvened at 4:14 p.m.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: We are going to go back on 

the record. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. HORTON: 

Q Just a very few. Thank you. 

Mr. Hendrix, do you have a copy of the 

interconnection agreement? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q Would you look, please, sir, first of all, at 

page 16? 

A Yes. I am there. 

Q You have got that. 

Would you look at DlA, would you look at the top 

of that page? 

A Yes. I am there. 

Q Could you read that in the record, please? 

A Yes. The party receiving traffic termination 

can elect to receive the traffic in one of two ways. A, 
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over separate trunk group, local or nonlocal; or B, on -- 

excuse me -- combined trunks, provided that separate 

trunk groups shall be utilized where the delivering party 

is unable to furnish an audible per cent local usage 

factor to the party receiving the traffic, on a quarterly 

basis. 

Q And we can only mix traffic if you tell us the 

percentage, right; would you agree with that? 

A No, I would not agree with that. 

Q What would you disagree with that on? 

A You can't mix traffic even if you want to, 

whether I give you a factor or not. 

Q The traffic is coming from you? 

A I would agree the traffic is coming from me, 

yes. 

Q All right. 

A But your ability to mix that traffic has nothing 

to do with whether I give you a factor or not. 

Q Are you aware that Bell has notified e.spire 

that 98 to 99 percent of the traffic coming to us is 

local? 

A For true local, yes. For true local traffic, 

not ISP traffic. 

Q To -- one clarification. You were referring to 

the PSC order in Docket No. 880423 in your testimony. 
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And you made reference to FCC action. HBS that order -- 
has that Florida Public Service Commission order ever 

been expressly reversed by this PSC or the FCC? 

MS. WHITE: You know, I am going to object only 

to the standpoint of -- I don't think that these -- 
that question relates to any of the questions that 

were asked by the staff. 

MR. HORTON: He -- I -- I don't agree. I think 

he did refer to the -- to that order to his 
testimony, and that order -- and he said that -- was 
talking about the intent, and he said that the FCC 

had taken action. And I just wanted to make sure 

that -- for clarification, whether he is representing 
that the FCC took action on that order. 

MS. WHITE: All right. To that extent, I will 

withdraw my objection. 

WITNESS HENDRIX: I do not know. 

BY MR. HORTON: 

Q You do not know? 

A I do not know -- 
Q Okay. 

A -- if it has or hasn't. 
Q Okay. And last, would you refer to page 49 of 

the interconnection agreement? 

A Yes, sir. 
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Q In paragraph 30? 

A Yes. 

Q Would you mind reading that into the record, 

please? 

A Okay. This agreement and it's attachments 

incorporated herein by this reference, sets forth the 

entire understanding and supersedes prior agreements 

between the parties relating to the subject matter 

contained herein, and merges all prior discussions 

between them: and either party shall be bound by any 

definition, condition, prohibition, representation, 

warranty, covenant or promise other than as -- other than 
as expressly stated in this agreement, or is 

contemporaneously or subsequently set forth in writing 

and executed by a duly authorized officer or 

representative of the party to be bound thereby. 

MR. HORTON: Thank you, Commissioner. 

Thank you, Mr. Hendrix. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Redirect? 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q Mr. Hendrix, were there any contemporaneous or 

subsequent writings on this agreement between BellSouth 

and e.spire? 

A Not that I am aware of. 
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MS. WHITE: Thank you. I have nothing further. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. Exhibits? 

MS. WHITE: BellSouth will move -- I am sorry, 
I lost my place -- five -- 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Six through -- 
MS. WHITE: Five, six, seven, eight and nine. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I have six through nine as 

BellSouth exhibits. Show those admitted and the 

objection is noted. 

(Whereupon, Hearing Exhibit Nos. 6, 7, 8 and 9 

were received into evidence.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Thank you, sir. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

(Witness excused.) 

MS. WHITE: Is Mr. Hendrix excused? 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Yes. He is excused. 

MS. WHITE: BellSouth would call Mr. Albert 

Halprin to the stand. 

ALBERT HALPRIN 

was called as a witness on behalf of BellSouth 

Communications and, having been duly sworn, testified as 

follows : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q Mr. Halprin, would you please state your name and 
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address for the record? 

A Yes. My name is Albert Halprin. My business 

address is 1100 New York Avenue, Northwest, Washington, 

D.C., 20005. 

Q Where are you employed and in what capacity? 

A I am a parrner in the law firm of Halprin 

Temper, Goodman and Meyer. I am also an adjunct 

professor of communications to law at Georgetown 

University Law Center. 

Q Have you previously caused to be prepared and 

pre-filed in this case direct testimony consisting of 31 

pages? 

A Yes, ma'am. 

Q Do you have any changes to make to that 

testimony at this time? 

A Yes, ma'am. With respect to three of the 

questions where certain portions thereof were stricken as 

containing extensive legal opinion, I would rephrase 

portions of those to focus exclusively on technical 

matters. 

The three areas are, first of all, on page 14, 

line 15, the -- I am sorry, on page 14, line 21, I would 
reinsert that sentence excluding the phrase, or legal. 

So it would read, there is no technical basis for any 

party to contend that ISP Internet traffic terminates at 
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the ISP's local server when carried over a 

switched-circuit dial-up service, but not if it is 

carried over a dedicated access service, such as GTE's 

immediate cell service. Such a distinction would be 

entirely spurious. 

The second -- 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Excuse me. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yes, ma'am. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Where was the first point? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: It's at page -- I show it on 
page 14, line 21. The sentence that starts there is 

-- no, I am not sure if I have the same pagination. 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. And what was 

stricken? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: The -- the major sections here 
were stricken, because they contained both -- 

apparently, because the technical could not be 

separated from areas of legal opinion that were held 

to be excludable. 

S o  insofar as there is pure technical matters 

having to do with a technical nature of the internet, 

I would answer the question differently. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I understand what you are 

trying to do. I am just trying to make sure we can 

accomplish that. 
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I didn't rule on the underlying motion to 

strike, and I don't have my -- the order here, 
because I am trying to figure out if we are dealing 

with stuff that was already stricken. So how do 

we -- 
MS. WHITE: Apparently, what Mr. Halprin is 

doing is, on that particular page, all of that page 

was stricken by Commissioner Jacobs as the prehearing 

officer, based on his ruling that it was legal 

analysis. And what I believe Mr. Halprin is trying 

to do is in this one instance, and maybe a couple of 

others, that this one sentence on this page can be 

reformed to be without legal -- to be not legal 
analysis, but a technical factual opinion. 

MR. HORTON: Commissioner, if I might, I am 

going -- I am going to object to that, because, as I 

understand the order that's been issued, this 

testimony has been stricken. And the order says that 

we can address those matters through our post-hearing 

briefs. 

So if there is a portion in here that these can 

stay in, then they can address it on the post-hearing 

brief. But to now be redoing this when it's been 

stricken, number one, it's inappropriate at this 

time. It should have been brought up earlier. So I 
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am going to object to any attempt to reform testimony 

at this point. 

MS. WHITE: Mr. Horton is absolutely correct. I 

was just not aware of this until Mr. Halprin got on 

the stand. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Well, I thought it was 

interesting. 

MS. WHITE: So I am going to apologize to both 

e.spire and to the Commissioners. And inasmuch as 

Commissioner Jacobs did say that we could talk about 

everybody's testimony and all of it in the briefs, we 

will just take care of it in that instance and -- to 
make matters move along. 

BY MS. WHITE: 

Q So, Mr. Halprin, I would ask that with the 

exception of trying to reform anything that has been 

struck, do you have any changes to your testimony? 

A Only the name of the law firm for which I work, 

which, since I filed this has changed from Halprin, 

Temple, Goodman & Sugrue to Halprin, Temple, Goodman and 

Meyer . 
Q And if I were to ask you the same questions that 

are in your direct testimony, subject to the parts that 

have been stricken, would your answers to those questions 

be the same? 
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A Yes, they would. 

MS. WHITE: And I would ask to have Mr. 

Halprin's direct testimony inserted into the record 

subject to the motion to strike -- subject to the 

order on the motion to strike. I apologize. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: It will be so inserted. 
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BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. 

DIRECT TESTIMONY OF ALBERT HALPRIN 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 

November 12,1998 

PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND BUSINESS ADDRESS. 

Albert Halprin, 1100 New York Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C., 

20005. 

WHAT IS YOUR OCCUPATION? 

meyx I 
I am a partner at the law firm of Halprin, Temple, Goodman &S+gftq 

and an adjunct professor of telecommunications law in the graduate 

law program at Georgetown University Law Center. 

WHAT ARE YOUR CURRENT AND PAST PROFESSIONAL 

EXPERIENCES OF RELEVANCE TO THIS PROCEEDING? 

From 1984 to 1987, I served as Chief of the Federal Communications 

Commission’s (“FCC”) Common Carrier Bureau, where I was 

responsible for the regulation of all interstate telecommunications 

services in the United States. Between 1980 and 1983, I was a Senior 

Attorney and Chief of the Bureau’s Policy and Program Planning 
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Division. I have lectured extensively and advised numerous clients on 

regulatory issues related to the Internet and Internet access services. 

For instance, at the International Telecommunication Union's recent 

"lnter@ctive '97" conference, the first global policy forum on Internet 

issues, I chaired the panel on Internet legal issues, and I participated 

on another panel on Internet regulation. 

In addition, I have testified as an expert witness in seven other state 

commission proceedings on the matters at issue in this proceeding. 

HAVE YOU PREPARED AN APPENDIX WHICH SUMMARIZES 

YOUR EDUCATIONAL BACKGROUND, WORK EXPERIENCE, AND 

PREVIOUS TESTIMONY? 

Yes, Appendix A, which is attached to my testimony, summarizes my 

educational background, work experience, and previous testimony. 

WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF YOUR TESTIMONY? 

To describe in detail what occurs when an end user communicates 

over the Internet through an Internet Service Provider (ISP), and based 

on this description, explain why Internet communications that take 

place through an ISP ("ISP Internet communications" or "ISP Internet 

traffic") are jurisdictionally interstate in nature. I will also explain why 

ISP Internet communications that originate on one local exchange 

2 
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Q. 

A. 

carrier's ("LEC's") network facilities and traverse the network facilities of 

another LEC within the same local exchange do not "terminate" at the 

ISP's local server. I will also address the recent FCC Order regarding 

ISP traffic. 

TO WHAT ORDER ARE YOU REFERRING? 

On October 30, 1998, the FCC issued an order that settles two core 

questions in this proceeding: the jurisdictional nature of ISP internet 

traffic and whether such traffic "terminates" at the ISP's local server or 

elsewhere. In permitting GTE to tariff its ADSL service at the interstate 

level, the FCC concluded that the ISP Internet communications at issue 

were jurisdictionally interstate on an end-to-end basis, "from the end 

user to a distant Internet site." The FCC declared that such 

communications "do not terminate at the ISP's local server.'' The 

agency also explicitly rejected the tortured and inaccurate readings of 

past FCC orders upon which e.spire Communications, Inc. ("e.spire") 

bases its contention that ISP Internet communications consist of "two 

calls" or two "components."' 

While the FCC stated that its findings applied solely to GTE's ADSL 

service, the jurisdictional analysis and conclusions in the GTE ADSL 

Tariff Order necessarily apply equally to the ISP Internet traffic at issue 

~~ ' See GTE Telephone Operating Cos., GTOC Tariff No. 1, GTOC Transmittal No. 1148, 
Memorandum Opinion and Order, CC Docket 98-79 (rel. Oct. 30, 1998) ("GTEADSL Tariff 
Order') 
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in this proceeding. Because the two-call theory and every variation on 

it focus on what occurs after the communication reaches the ISP's local 

server, they have no bearing on the analysis of the nature of the portion 

of the communication between the end user and the ISP. There is no 

difference in the jurisdictional nature of ISP Internet traffic depending 

on whether such traffic is switched or dedicated, and no basis exists to 

distinguish the two types of traffic for purposes of jurisdictional 

analysis. Indeed, the precedents the FCC cited in concluding that it 

should "analyze ISP traffic as a continuous transmission from the end 

user to a distant Internet site" concerned circuit-switched, dial-up 

services.' 

Because ISP Internet communications that originate on the local 

network facilities of one LEC and traverse the local network facilities of 

another LEC are interstate communications and do not terminate on 

the network of the second LEC, such communications are not, as a 

matter of law, subject to reciprocal compensation under Section 251 of 

the Communications Act. Nor are such communications subject to the 

reciprocal compensation provisions of the BellSouth 

Telecommunications, Inc.-espire interconnection agreement.? Those 

provisions require such compensation only for "local traffic", which is 

defined in the agreement as "telephone calls that originate in one 

24 ' Id. at 17-20. 

25 1 See BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. +.spire Communications, Inc. 
Interconnection Agreement (July 25, 1996). 
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exchange and terminate in either the same exchange, or a 

corresponding Extended Service Area (“EAS”) exchange.”$ 

In a previous ruling on related complaints, the Florida Public Service 

Commission (“FPSC”) noted that the FCC had not yet ruled on the 

jurisdictional nature of ISP Internet traffic.? The FCC has now done so. 

By permitting GTE to tariff ADSL service at the federal level and 

treating it as part of an end-to-end interstate communication, the FCC 

also has determined that ISP Internet traffic has always been interstate 

traffic. The FCC has thus clarified its “treatment of ISP traffic at the 

time the agreement“ between BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 

(“BellSouth”) and e.spire was executed. In light of the FCC’s order, 

“current law weighs in favor“ of, and indeed requires a finding that the 

FPSC lacks jurisdiction over ISP Internet traffic and that it may not 

require BellSouth to pay reciprocal compensation for such traffic.% In 

light of the FCC’s order, there is no basis for the FPSC to reach any 

conclusion other than that ISP Internet communications at issue in this 

proceeding are jurisdictionally interstate traffic and are not subject to 

reciprocal compensation under Section 251 of the Communications Act 

or under the terms of the BellSouth-e.spire agreement. 

3 

5 

Telecommunications lnc., Final Order Resolving Complaints, Docket Nos. 980184-TP, 
980495-TP, and 980499-TP (Sept. 15, 1998) (“ WorldCom v. BellSouth”). 

Id. at Attachment B.(emphasis added). 

See Complaint of WorldCom Technologies, lnc., et a/., v. BellSouth 

Id. at 18 6 
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Even if the FPSC were to assert jurisdiction over ISP Internet traffic, 

both policy and legal considerations weigh entirely against requiring 

reciprocal compensation for such traffic. Reciprocal compensation is 

not an appropriate or lawful means to recover costs that an alternative 

local exchange carrier (ALEC) may incur when an Internet 

communication through an ISP originates on another LEC network and 

traverses the ALEC’s network. These costs should be recovered by 

the ALEC directly from the ISP, not from the originating carrier through 

reciprocal compensation. Requiring reciprocal compensation for ISP 

Internet traffic would result in the recovery of many times the actual 

costs incurred by the ALEC. 

PLEASE DESCRIBE, IN GENERAL, HOW THE INTERNET WORKS. 

The Internet is perhaps best understood in comparison to the 

traditional, common carrier, public switched telephone network. In a 

circuit-switched network, each call originates in one location and 

terminates in another, and a single, circuit-switched connection is 

established between the points of origin and termination for the 

duration of the call. 

The Internet is a packet-switched network environment. As the FCC 

has explained, the Internet is a 
distributed packet-switched network, which means that 
information is split up into small chunks or ‘packets’ that are 
individually routed through the most efficient path to their 
destination. Even two packets from the same message may 
travel over different physical paths through the network. Packet 
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switching also enables users to invoke multiple Internet services 
simultaneously, and to access information with no knowledge of 
the physical location of the service where the information 
resides.' 

When an end user connects to the Internet through an ISP, the call is 

carried over the public switched network to the ISP's "node," through 

which it is connected to the Internet. Once the connection to the 

Internet is established, no more circuit switching is involved.! The end 

user effectively becomes part of the Internet, a destination point that 

any other person connected to the Internet can reach. An Internet 

communication that takes place through an ISP can establish a clear, 

real-time communication between the caller and the destination point or 

points he or she is seeking to reach on or beyond the Internet. This 

communication can take the form, among other things, of audio (such 

as radio broadcasts), video, fax, and data (including "chat") 

applications. 

Furthermore, the packet-switched nature of the Internet enables an end 

user to communicate with multiple destinations sequentially, or indeed 

simultaneously. In a single communication, for instance, a caller may 

access websites that reside on servers located in various states or in 

foreign countries; communicate directly with another Internet user by 

voice, video or electronic messaging; and "chat" online, in real-time, 

7 

96-45, FCC 98-67 (rel. April 10, 1998) at 62. ("Report to Congress on Universal Service"). 
Federal-State Joint Board on Universal Service, Report to Congress, CC Docket No. 

For regulatory purposes, the FCC has determined that basic packet-switched services 
are common carrier services. See, e.g.. Independent Data Communications Manufacturers 
Association, Memorandum Opinion and Order, 10 FCC Rcd 13717 (1995). 
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with a group of Internet users located around the corner or around the 

world. Standard Internet "browsers" enable the end user to do all of 

these things simultaneously. Some of the destinations the end user 

communicates with may be located within the same local exchange, 

calling area, or state, and some may be located in another state or 

country. Because of the nature of the Internet, it is often impossible for 

a user to know the location from which he or she is retrieving 

information. Today, the contents of popular websites are stored in 

multiple servers throughout the Internet, based on techniques referred 

to as "caching" or website "mirroring." The use of these techniques is 

growing very rapidly. As a result, the precise location of the server may 

be unknown to the end user or even to the ISP he uses as part of 

accessing the Internet. 

PLEASE DESCRIBE PRECISELY WHAT OCCURS WHEN AN END 

USER PLACES AN INTERNET CALL THROUGH AN ISP. 

At issue in this proceeding are situations in which an end user who 

receives local exchange service from BellSouth connects to the 

Internet through an ISP node located in the same local exchange as 

the end user, and the ISP receives local exchange service from an 

ALEC such as e.spire. In such a situation, the communication 

originates on the network facilities of BellSouth, traverses espire'b 

network facilities, and is connected to the Internet through the ISP's 

node. A direct, unbroken, end-to-end stream of communication is 

I 

1 

! 
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established between the end user and the destination point@) he or 

she wishes to reach on or beyond the Internet. Internet connections 

established through an ISP do not involve two calls or a "two-step 

transaction." The ISP's network equipment performs the same function 

as an intermediate switch, routing the end-user's traffic to a destination. 

Q. HOW IS THE JURISDICTION OF A CALL DETERMINED? 

A. The Communications Act grants the FCC jurisdiction over "interstate 

and foreign communication by wire and radio," while assigning to the 

states jurisdiction over intrastate communication. 

established standard for determining the jurisdictional classification of a 

communication is to analyze the communication on an end-to-end 

basis. In the GTEADSL Tarifforder, the FCC explained that it 

The well 

traditionally has determined the jurisdictional nature of the 
communications by the end points of the communication and 
consistently has rejected attempts to divide communications at 
any intermediate points of switching or exchanges between 
carriers.z 

s 
jurisdiction, such as interstate local exchanges, which are not relevant here. 

Co. of Pennsylvania et al. 10 FCC Rcd 1626, 1629-30 (1995) ("Teleconnect Ordef), affd, 
Southwestern Bell Telephone Co. v. FCC, No. 95-119 (D.C. Cir. June 27, 1997)("We regulate 
an interstate wire communication under the Communications Act from its inception to its 
completion. Such an interstate communication does not end at an intermediate switch"). See 
also Long Distance/USA, Inc., 10 FCC Rcd. 1634, 1638 ("we regulate an interstate wire 
communication ... from its inception to its completion. .._ [A] single interstate communications 
... does not become two communications because it passes through intermediate switching 
facilities.") 

See 47 U.S.C. 5 152(a). There are certain very minor exceptions to the FCC's 

See GTEADSL Tariff Order at 7 17. See also See Teleconnect Co. v. Bell Telephone 10 
~ 
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The FCC also has held that: 

the jurisdictional nature of a call is determined by its ultimate 
origination and termination, and not ... its intermediate r0uting.c 

The federal courts have confirmed that the jurisdictional classification of 

a communication depends on the "nature" of the communication and is 

to be analyzed from the point of inception to the point of completion. 

That the Communications Act contemplates the regulation of interstate 

wire communication from its inception to its completion is confirmed by 

the language of the statute and by judicial decisions.12 

Moreover, to the extent that the local network facilities of one or more 

LECs are used to originate an interstate communication, such facilities 

are in interstate use and are subject to the FCC's exclusive jurisdiction. 

"This Commission has jurisdiction over, and regulates charges for the 

local network when it is used in conjunction with origination and 

termination of interstate calls''.= Where an end user initiates an 

Internet communication by dialing into an ISP over the network facilities 

of one or more LECs, these network facilities are in interstate use. 

Southwestern Bell Tel. Co. Transmittal Nos. 1537 and 1560, Revisions to Tariff F.C.C. 
No. 68, Order Designating Issues for Investigation, 3 FCC Rcd. 2339, 2341, (1988) . See 
also, AT&T; Applicability of the ENFlA Tariff to Cerfain OCC Services. 91 F.C.C. 2d 568.576 
(1982). 

See United States v. AT&T, 57 F .  Supp. 451,454 (S.D.N.Y.), aff'd sub nom. Hotel 12 - 

Astor v. United States, 325 US. 837 (1945)(per curiam). 

MTS and WATS Market Structure, Amendment of Part 36 of the Commission's Rules 
and Establishment of a Joint Board, 4 FCC Rcd 5660 (1 989). 
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Nothing in the Telecommunications Act of 1996 altered the basis for 

determining the jurisdictional nature of traffic. 

FCC precedents also establish that where a facility is used to provide 

both intrastate and interstate services, and it is not possible to 

“separate” the uses of the facility by jurisdiction, such “mixed-use” 

facilities are subject to the FCC’s exclusive jurisdiction.fi 

For instance, private lines used to carry both intrastate and interstate 

traffic are a prime example of a mixed-use facility. Because no rational 

basis exists to allocate the costs of a dedicated circuit between the 

jurisdictions, the FCC determined that a private line that carries more 

than a de minimis amount of interstate traffic (Le., more than 10% of 

the total traffic carried on the line) will be treated for separations 

purposes as interstate.e 

APPLYING THESE STANDARDS, ARE INTERNET 

COMMUNICATIONS THAT TAKE PLACE THROUGH AN ISP 

JURISDICTIONALLY INTERSTATE OR INTRASTATE? 

All Internet communications are inherently interstate in nature and, 

therefore, subject to the FCC’s exclusive jurisdiction. The FCC 

exercises its jurisdiction over interstate communications on an end-to- 

25 I! Id. 

Id. 15 - 

11 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

end basis, including the use of local network facilities to the extent of 

their interstate use. 

In a traditional circuit-switched network, the jurisdictional status of a call 

is simple to determine: if the call originates and terminates in a single 

state, it is jurisdictionally intrastate. If the points of origin and 

termination are in different states (or different countries), the call is 

jurisdictionally interstate. In the packet-switched network environment 

of the Internet, the jurisdictional analysis is less straightfoward. As the 

FCC noted in the GTE ADSL Tariff Order, 

"[aln Internet communication does not necessarily have a point 
of "termination in the traditional sense. In a single Internet 
communication, an Internet user may, for example, access 
websites that reside on servers in various state (sic) or foreign 
countries, communicate directly with another Internet user, or 
chat on-line with a group of internet users located in the same 
local exchange or in another country, and may do so either 
sequentially of simultaneously." 3 

Given the nature and current uses of the Internet, it is not possible to 

identify or separate most ISP traffic by jurisdiction. It is not possible to 

separate the intrastate and interstate portions of a communication in 

which an end user communicates with multiple destinations, some of 

which may be within the same state, and some of which may be in 

other states or countries. It is not possible to separate the intrastate 

and interstate portions when the end user is simultaneously engaged in 

intrastate and interstate communication over the Internet. Forwarding 

GTE ADSL Tariff Order at 122. 16 - 
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and framing technology itself prevents the originating ISP or router from 

knowing the ultimate "destination" of many communications. And it is 

not possible to determine whether the call is intrastate or interstate 

when the location of the destination point is unknown. 

As the FCC's Office of Plans and Policy ("OPP") explained in a working 

paper issued last year, 

[Blecause the Internet is a dynamically routed, packet-switched 
network, only the origination point of an Internet connection can 
be identified with clarity. Users generally do not open Internet 
connections to "call" a discreet recipient, but access various 
Internet sites during the course of a single conversation . . . One 
Internet "call" may connect the user to information both across 
the street and on the other side of the world. E 

The OPP working paper concluded that Internet traffic has "no built-in 

jurisdictional divisions." 18 

For these reasons, the Internet is a mixed-use facility, and Internet 

communications are a paradigm case of jurisdictional inseverability. 

Jurisdictionally inseverable traffic is interstate traffic subject to the 

FCC's exclusive jurisdiction. Accordingly, all Internet communications 

See Kevin Werbach, Digital Tornado: The lntemet and Telecommunications Policy, I 7  - 

FCC, OPP Working Paper No. 29 (March 1997) at 45; See also Report to Congress on 
Universal Service at 733 (The Internet is a "distributed packet-switched network, which means 
that information is split up into small chunks or 'packets' that are individually routed through 
the most efficient path to their destination. Even two packets from the same message may 
travel over different physical paths through the network. Packet switching also enables users 
to invoke multiple Internet services simultaneously, and to access information with no 
knowledge of the physical location of the service where the information resides.") 

Id. I 8  - 
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are subject to the FCC's exclusive jurisdiction. 

DO INTERNET COMMUNICATIONS THAT ARE PLACED THROUGH 

AN ISP "TERMINATE" AT THE ISP? 

No, they clearly do not. This question --where calls to the Internet that 

are placed through an ISP "terminate" -- is obviously central and 

decisive to this proceeding, and has been authoritatively resolved by 

the FCC in the GTE ADSL Tariff Order. The determination of whether 

such calls are subject to reciprocal compensation under the reciprocal 

compensation requirements of the Communications Act of 1934, as 

amended ("the Communications Act"), hinges on this question. As 

e.spire states in its complaint, "if the originating and terminating 

locations of the call are within the same local calling area, the call is a 

local call subject to reciprocal compensation."* In the GTEADSL Tariff 

Order, the FCC concluded that "the communications at issue here do 

not terminate at the ISP's local server, as some competitive LECs and 

lSPs contend, but continue to the ultimate destination or destinations, 

very often a distant Internet website accessed by the end user".2o The 

same conclusion applies with respect to the issue of where the ISP 

Internet traffic at issue in this proceeding terminates. There is no 

technical or legal basis for any party to contend that ISP Internet traffic 

terminates at the ISP's local server when carried over a switched- 

25 rs e.spire Complaint at 11. 

- *' GTE ADSL Tariff Order at 719. 
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circuit, dial-up service, but not if it is carried over a dedicated access 

service such as GTE'sYdBt service. Such a distinction would be 

entirely spurious. 

',vn#wJ, a k  cec I 

Section 251(b)(5) of the Communications Act requires all LECs "to 

establish reciprocal compensation arrangements for the transport and 

termination of Section 252(d)(2) specifies that 

such reciprocal compensation arrangements must "provide for the 

mutual and reciprocal recovety by each carrier of costs associated with 

the transport and termination on each carrier's network facilities of calls 

that originate on the network facilities of the other carrier." 11 Thus, 

under the unambiguous language of the statute, Section 251(b)(5) 

reciprocal compensation obligations apply only to traffic that originates 

on the network facilities of one LEC and terminate on the network 

facilities of another LEC. Likewise, under the unambiguous terms of 

the BellSouth-e.spire Interconnection Agreement, only "local traffic" 

exchanged between the carriers is subject to reciprocal compensation. 

"Local traffic" is defined in the agreement as "telephone calls that 

originate in one exchange and terminate in either the same exchange, 

or a corresponding Extended Service Area ("EAS") exchange"." 

The FCC GTEADSL Tariff Orderforecloses any finding by the FPSC 

2r 47 U.S.C. 5 251(b)(5). 

22 47 U.S.C. § 252(d)(5). 

" See BellSouth-espire lnferconnecfion Agreement, Attachment E(emphasis added). 
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other than that the ISP Internet communications at issue in this 

proceeding do not terminate either in the same exchange in which they 

originate, or a corresponding EAS exchange. In the FCC’s words, ”the 

communications at issue here do not terminate at the ISP’s local 

server, ... but continue to the ultimate destination or destinations, very 

often a distant Internet website accessed by the end user”. 

DOES AN ISP INTERNET COMMUNICATION INVOLVE “TWO 

CALLS? 

No. In the GTE ADSL Tarif Order, the FCC rejected outright the view 

that ISP Internet communications consist of “two calls” or two 

“components”. The Commission denied that 

for jurisdictional purposes, an end-to-end ADSL communication 
must be separated into two components: an intrastate 
telecommunications service, provided in this instance by GTE, 
and an interstate information service, provided by the ISP. 
...[ T]he Commission analyzes the totality of the communication 
when determining the jurisdictional nature of a communication.g 

This conclusion is fully consistent with decades of FCC and court 

precedents, both in the context of enhanced or information servicesg 

and telecommunications services.26 In rejecting the ”two-call’’ theory 

with respect to ISP Internet traffic, the FCC cited, inferalia, its 

MemoryCall decision.” 

25 24 GTE ADSL Tariff Order at 720. 

- 25 See MemoryCall Order. 
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An ISP Internet call can, and frequently does, establish a real-time 

communication between the end user who initiates the communication 

and the destination point or points he or she is seeking to reach on or 

beyond the Internet. Information travels in both directions over a so- 

called "clear pipe," without any change whatsoever, between the two 

parties communicating; or, in the case of so-called "broadcast" 

services, from a sender to a receiver. It is simply absurd to attempt to 

characterize such a real-time communication as involving two steps or 

two "interactions." 

The fact that ISP Internet communications may consist of two "distinct 

components" or elements - a regulated "telecommunications service" 

(the "local call") and a separate, unregulated, information service - is 

essentially irrelevant for purposes of jurisdictional analysis and 

reciprocal compensation. As the FCC stated in the GTEADSL Tariff 

Order. 

The Commission previously has distinguished between the 
"telecommunications services component" and the "information 
services component" of end-to-end Internet access for purposes 
of determining which entities are required to contribute to 

22 3 See Teleconnect Order. 

23 27 

24 

25 

In the MemoryCall case, the FCC was urged to find that "when the voice mail service 
is accessed from out-of-state, two jurisdictional transactions take place: one from the caller to 
the telephone company switch that routes the call to the intended recipient's location, which is 
interstate, and another from the switch forwarding the call to the voice mail apparatus and 
service, which is purely intrastate". The FCC rejected this argument, concluding that because 
"there is a continuous, two-way transmission path from the caller location to the voice mail 
service, there could be but a single call". See MemoryCall Order at 1620. 
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universal service. Although the Commission concluded that 
lSPs do not appear to offer "telecommunications service", and 
thus are not "telecommunications carriers" that must contribute 
to the Universal Service Fund, it has never found that 
"telecommunications" ends where "enhanced" information 
service begins ... We, therefore, analyze ISP traffic as a 
continuous transmission from the end user to a distant Internet 
site.3 

The fact that end users typically call into lSPs by dialing a seven-digit 

or ten-digit "local" telephone number proves nothing with respect to 

where the communication "terminates," the jurisdictional nature of the 

communication, and whether it is subject to reciprocal compensation. 

For instance, foreign exchange (FX) service involves the end user 

dialing a seven-digit or ten-digit telephone number. Nonetheless, FX 

service is not, and has never been, treated as terminating at the "called 

telephone number." The jurisdictional classification and regulatory 

treatment of FX calls is determined based on the point of "completion" 

of the call. Where FX service is used on an interstate basis, it is 

regulated by the FCC and treated as an interstate interexchange 

service. Interstate FX calls are not subject to reciprocal compensation 

under local interconnection agreements, even though the telephone 

number the end user calls to reach the FX service customer may be a 

seven-digit number. The same analysis applies to ISP Internet 

communications. 

@ 

the federal district court in Illinois had noted the FCC's warning that "this distinction, although it 
does exist, is not the answer to whether the LEC is entitled to reciprocal compensation for 
terminating Internet traffic". See Illinois Bell Telephone Co. v. WorldCom Technologies, Inc., 
etal., No. 98(1925), Slip op. at 24 (N.D. Ill., July 21, 1998)("111inois Bell v. WorldCom"). 

GTEADSL Tariff Order at n20. Even'prior to the FCCs ruling on GTEs ADSL tariff, 
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Q. 

A. 

DOES THE FACT THAT THE FCC TREATS INFORMATION 

SERVICE PROVIDERS AS “END USERS” RATHER THAN 

“CARRIERS” FOR INTERSTATE ACCESS CHARGE PURPOSES 

MEAN THAT CALLS MADE TO ISPS ARE “LOCAL” AND, 

THEREFORE, SUBJECT TO RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION? 

No. The FCC’s Part 69 rules governing interstate, access charges 

establish only two classes of entities for interstate access charge 

purposes: (1) interstate carriers and (2) end users. While the FCC 

periodically has examined the possibility of establishing other 

categories under Part 69, it has never done so. Given this dichotomy, 

the FCC in 1983, determined that interstate enhanced service 

providers (ESPs) should be treated as end users rather than 

interexchange carriers for interstate access charge purposes. In its 

recent Notice of Inquiry on the Internet, the FCC tentatively concluded 

that interstate ESPs, including ISPs, should continue to be exempted 

from interstate carrier access charges, as such charges currently are 

structured.% 

However, the critical point here is that the FCC has never held that by 

virtue of the ESP exemption, interstate ESPs or lSPs are subject to 

state jurisdiction for any other purpose, including reciprocal 

compensation. Accordingly, there is no basis for the Commission to 

29 - 
Notice of Inquiry, 11 FCC Rcd 21354 (1996). 

Access Charge Reform, Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Third Report and Order and 

19 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

conclude that the FCC’s classification of ESPs as end users under the 

Part 69 regime in any way requires that calls to lSPs be subject to 

reciprocal compensation. 

Again, the FCC’s order addressing GTEs ADSL service tariff resolves 

any doubt about the meaning and implications of the ESP exemption. 

The FCC categorically rejected ALEC arguments that, “because the 

Commission has treated lSPs as end users for purposes of the ESP 

exemption, and Internet call must terminate at the ISP’s point of 

presence”.g The FCC added that 

the fact that ESPs are exempt from certain access charges and 
purchase their PSTN links through local tariffs does not 
transform the nature of traffic routed to ESPs _ _ _  We emphasize 
that the Commission’s decision to treat lSPs as end users for 
access charge purposes does not affect the Commission’s ability 
to exercise jurisdiction over such trafficy 

It should be noted that it is because ISP Internet traffic is jurisdictionally 

interstate that the FCC has the authority to exempt such traffic from 

interstate access charges. ”That the FCC exempted ESPs from access 

charges indicates its understanding that they in fact use interstate 

access service; otherwise, the exemption would not be necessary”.” 

GTE ADSL Tariff Order at 7 21. 

3r Id. 
- 32 Id. (emphasis in original). 

20 



1 Q  

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 A. 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

THE FLORIDA PSC AND A NUMBER OF OTHER STATE 

COMMISSIONS HAVE ORDERED INCUMBENT LECS TO PAY 

RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION TO CLECS FOR ISP INTERNET 

COMMUNICATIONS PLACED THROUGH ISPS THAT RECEIVE 

LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE FROM THE CLECS. PLEASE 

COMMENT ON THESE RULINGS. 

Many of the state commissions that have examined this issue in the 

past year, including the Florida PSC, recognized that the question of 

whether ISP Internet traffic is subject to reciprocal compensation under 

the Communications Act was pending before the FCC. Like the Florida 

PSC, they indicated that their determinations were subject to change 

once the FCC issued a ruling on the jurisdictional nature of ISP Internet 

traffic. The FCC has now acted on the issue. The FCC’s order 

permitting GTE to tariff its ADSL service at the interstate level 

constitutes a determination that ISP Internet traffic is jurisdictionally 

interstate on an end-to-end basis. That is, the local network facilities 

are in interstate use when an end user uses them to communicate over 

the Internet through an ISP. 

The Florida PSC’s previous ruling reflected its conclusion that “the 

current law” at the time of its decision “weigh(ed) in favor” of treating 

ISP internet traffic as “local traffic” for reciprocal compensation 

purposes.3 The law has now been clarified, and it ordains the opposite 

25 
3 WorldCom v. BellSouth at 18 
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conclusion. Similarly, the Michigan Public Service Commission stated 

that “[wlhen the FCC rules in the pending docket, the Commission can 

determine what action, if any, is required.”g Likewise, the West 

Virginia Public Service Commission directed the parties appearing 

before it in a case similar to the present docket to “bring the FCC’s final 

determination regarding this issue to the Commission’s attention as 

soon as possible to allow the Commission to consider whether any 

further action is appropriate.”% As these statements indicate, to the 

extent that these and other state commissions have made 

determinations regarding the applicability of reciprocal compensation to 

ISP Internet traffic, many of them acted in the absence of definitive 

guidance from the FCC. That guidance has now been provided. 

Inherent in the GTEADSL Tariff Order is a finding that the traffic does 

not originate and terminate within a local exchange area. 

In several rulings issued before the FCC issued the GTEADSL Tariff 

Order, the federal courts declined to intervene and reverse state 

18 
- 34 

and Ameritech, Opinion and Order, Case Nos. U-11178, et a/.,( Jan. 28, 1998) at 14-15. 
See Application for Approval of an lnterconnection Agreement between Brooks Fiber 

2o % 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

See Petition for Arbitration of Unresolved lssued for the lnterconnection Negotiations 
Between MCl and Bell Atlantic, Case No. 97-121O-T-PC, Order (Jan. 13, 1996) at 30 and 39- 
40; See also Teleport Communications Group lnc. v. lllinois Bell; Complaint as to Dispute 
over a Contract Definition, Docket Nos. 97-0404, et at., Order (March 1 1 ,  1998) at 13 (Illinois 
Commerce Commission); Complaint Against Bell Atlantic-Maryland, lnc. for Breach of 
lnterconnection Terms, and Request for lmmediate Relief by MFS Intelenet, Letter to David E. 
Hall and Andrew D. Lipman by M D  P.S.C., September 11 ,  1997 (Maryland Public Service 
Commission); Petition of Birch Telecom for Arbitration of the Rates, Terms, Conditions and 
Related Arrangements for lnterconnection Wth Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, Case 
No. TO-98-278, Order, April 23, 1996 at 7 (Missouri Public Service Commission); and 
Contractual Dispute About the Terms of lnterconnection Agreement Between Ameritech and 
TCG, Docket Nos. 5837-TD-100. et al. Letter to Ms. Rhonda Johnson and Mr.  Mike Paulson 
by Wisconsin PSC Staff, March 31, 1998. 
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commission decisions on the reciprocal compensation issue. However, 

while upholding such state commission decisions, federal district courts 

in Texas and Illinois explicitly recognized the FCC’s authority, in the 

first instance, to make jurisdictional determinations regarding the traffic 

at issue.J6 Notably, the federal district court in Illinois strongly signaled 

its displeasure with the Illinois Commerce Commission’s (ICC’s) 

reasoning in determining that Ameritech was required to pay reciprocal 

compensation for ISP Internet traffic pursuant to the terms of local 

interconnection agreements it had entered into with several Illinois 

CLECs. However, under the ”substantial deference” standard for 

review of state commission decisions, the court determined that it could 

not reverse the ICC’s order. The court pointedly stated that the ICC’s 

order read “more like a selective review of FCC precedent than solid 

reasoning”.” The court also noted that “[alny ruling by the FCC on [the 

jurisdictional] issue will no doubt affect future dealings between the 

parties on the instant case.”g 

19 
- 36 

20 MO-98-CA-43 (W.D. Tex, June 16, 1998). The US. District Court for the Western District of 
Texas - Midland-Odessa Division upheld a Texas Public Utilities Commission order requiring 

21 Southwestern Bell Telephone Company (SWBT) to pay reciprocal compensation for “local” 
calls to lSPs that receive local exchange service from CLECs that compete with SWBT. The 

22 court relied heavily on the discussion of Internet access in the FCCs Universal Service Order 
and Report to Congress. The FCC subsequently informed the court, in an Amicus Curiae 

23 brief, that the court had erred, and that the FCC had not yet resolved the question of whether 
CLECs are entitled to reciprocal compensation for Internet calls that are routed through an ISP 

24 to which the CLEC provides local exchange service. ” See lllinois Bell v. WorldCom, slip op. at 24. 
25 

Is Id. Slip op. At 18. 

See Southwestern Bell Telephone Co. v. Public Uti/. Commission of Texas, Case No. 
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The U.S. Court of Appeals for the Eighth Circuit also recognized the 

FCC’s right in the first instance to determine the jurisdictional nature of 

communications.)g The court upheld the FCC’s decision to continue 

exempting information service providers from interstate access charges 

as an appropriate exercise of the agency’s discretion over interstate 

traffic, rather than because any portion of these calls was local.* 

IN THE GTEADSL TARFF ORDER, THE FCC STATED THAT ITS 

FINDINGS DID NOT CONSTITUTE A DETERMINATION 

CONCERNING THE ISSUE OF RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION FOR 

ISP INTERNET TRAFFIC. PLEASE COMMENT. 

It is clear from the tenor of the GTEADSL Tarifforderthat the FCC 

wishes to ensure that incumbent LECs continue to subsidize alternative 

LECs (“ALECs”). The FCC implicitly recognizes that a logical 

consequence of its finding that ISP Internet traffic is interstate in nature 

- a finding the agency was compelled by the law and the facts to reach 

-will be a substantial reduction in one of the major sources of such 

ALEC subsidies: reciprocal compensation payments from incumbent 

LECs to competitive LECs. Having determined that such traffic is 

jurisdictionally interstate, it would be entirely appropriate for the FCC to 

consider adopting a new interstate charge to permit LECs to recover 

the costs they incur to carry calls to lSPs that originate on another 

25 )g See Southwestern Be// Telephone Co. v. FCC, No. 97-2618 (8” Cir., Aug. 19, 1998). 

40 Id. 
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25 

LEC’s network. But in establishing such a new interstate charge, the 

FCC would be required to proceed in a manner consistent with its 

statutory ratemaking authority and its own rules. It could not, for 

instance, impose such a rate retroactively. Moreover, such a new 

interstate charge would have to provide a mechanism to collect the 

required revenues either in the form of a charge on the end users who 

connect to the Internet through the ISP, or in the alternative, as a 

subsidy collected from users in general. 

The GTEADSL Tariff Orderseems to imply that the FCC believes it 

has the authority to dictate or affect state commission decisions 

interpreting interconnection agreements or arbitrating interconnection 

disputes under Section 251 and 252, including decisions regarding 

reciprocal compensation. Under the Communications Act, as 

interpreted by the federal courts, the FCC has no such authority. The 

FCC properly determined that it has jurisdiction over ISP Internet calls 

because such calls are part of an end-to-end interstate “communication 

by wire”. But the FCC cannot leverage this finding into authority over 

interconnection agreements, including the reciprocal compensation 

provisions of such agreements. Nor does the FCC have authority to 

delegate to the state commissions, or indeed any other agency, the 

power to set or regulate rates for any interstate service. 

AS A MATTER OF PUBLIC POLICY, SHOULD ISP INTERNET 

TRAFFIC BE SUBJECT TO RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION UNDER 

25 
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LOCAL INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENTS? 

No, it should not. Even if lawful, requiring the payment of reciprocal 

compensation for ISP Internet traffic, pursuant to local interconnection 

agreements would be unsound public policy. It would hinder the 

development of competition in Florida's local exchange services 

market, cause significant economic distortions in the still-evolving 

information services industry, and create disincentives for investment 

and innovation in the underlying networks that support the Internet. 

Such negative consequences are already apparent in those markets 

where reciprocal compensation currently is being paid by incumbent 

LECs for such traffic. 

First, where reciprocal compensation applies to ISP Internet 

communications, competition among LECs to serve a large class of 

local customers -- heavy Internet users who access the Internet 

through an ISP -- has been reduced or eliminated. There currently are 

in excess of 24 million households that subscribe to lSPs and other 

consumer "online" services, and the number of such subscribers is 

growing at an annual rate of 34 percent41 In a system where 

BellSouth, as the LEC that serves such a subscriber, is required to pay 

reciprocal compensation to espire or another ALEC that serves the 

subscriber's chosen ISP, such payments could, under BellSouth's 

25 fl Interactive Services Report, January 23, 1998, at 1 (citing online subscribership 
statistics as of December 31, 1997). 
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interconnection agreement with e.spire, easily reach almost $1 00 or 

more per subscriber, per month. e.spire, which has no "carrier of last 

resort" obligations in Florida, may simply refuse to serve subscribers 

who generate large reciprocal compensation oufflows by remaining 

connected to the Internet for extended periods of time. Only BellSouth 

is required to serve such customers as a practical matter. In this 

environment, BellSouth has no market-based opportunity to generate 

inbound reciprocal compensation payments that would offset the 

payments it must make to espire. For instance, in Miami, BellSouth is 

allowed to collect no more than the monthly flat-rate charge of $10.65 

(residential) or $29.10 (business) to provide local service to these end 

users. Yet, BellSouth is required to pay out up to $100 or more to 

e.spire to "compensate" the latter for the use of its network to carry ISP 

Internet calls from these end users. Under these conditions, no market 

to provide local exchange service to end-users who access the Internet 

intensively over the public switched network can possibly develop. In 

an economically rational policy framework, such high-volume users 

should be prime targets for competing LECs, not left out of competitive 

developments. 

Second, if reciprocal compensation applied to ISP Internet calls, 

competition among LECs to provide local exchange service to lSPs 

would continue to be distorted. Instead of competing on the basis of 

service quality, technological improvements, or other sound bases, 

e.spire and other ALECs would continue to benefit from artificial 

27 
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incentives to serve as the local exchange carrier for lSPs at 

uneconomic rates, and to establish or acquire their own ISP operations 

-- as, indeed, they have done -- simply to benefit from reciprocal 

compensation inflows. 

It is "worth it" to the ALECs to give away service to ISPs, or price such 

service below cost, in order to generate windfall reciprocal 

compensation payments from BellSouth. For example, it was 

sufficiently advantageous for lntermedia Communications, Inc., an 

ALEC based in Florida, to own its own ISP that it was willing to 

purchase a majority interest in a money-losing ISP -- Digex -- for $150 

million, a price equivalent to approximately 20 times Digex's 

revenues42 BellSouth has no comparable opportunity to generate 

similar windfalls from the ALECs. 

The purpose of reciprocal compensation for local traffic is to ensure 

that a LEC is able to recover its actual costs of terminating local traffic 

that originates on another LEC's network, not to serve as a source of 

capital infusion for new entrants. Reciprocal compensation pursuant to 

local interconnection agreements is, as a matter of public policy, a 

totally inappropriate way to compensate an ALEC for carrying Internet 

communications that are placed through lSPs it serves. 

42 See TR Daily, June 5, 1997. 
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SO WHO SHOULD BEAR RESPONSIBILITY TO PAY espire FOR 

THE COSTS IT INCURS TO CARRY ISP INTERNET TRAFFIC? 

To the extent that any carrier incurs costs in carrying traffic to an ISP, it 

should be allowed to recover the reasonable costs involved in carrying 

such traffic. Such costs should be recovered either from the end user 

or the ISP, and not from other users who do not make calls to ISPs. 

The FCC has now belatedly recognized that it has jurisdiction over 

such traffic. Alternatively, the FCC has the authority to review tariffs 

filed by carriers proposing interstate charges to recover their cost of 

carrying this.43 Neither e.spire nor any other ALEC, for example, is 

precluded from filing an interstate tariff proposing a charge on lSPs for 

carrying to them traffic that originates on another LEC's network. 

Indeed, the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners 

(" NARUC") has suggested in a working paper that this is one of the 

approaches that could be considered for recovery of the cost of 

carrying ISP traffic." 

However, reciprocal compensation is neither a lawful nor appropriate 

means for compensating LECs for the cost of carrying ISP Internet 

traffic. Reciprocal compensation for ISP Internet traffic would result in 

22 
45 The FCC has been proposing for more than 10 years to address the compensation issues 

23 raised by its access charge waivers for enhanced services. Its failure to do so has hurt 
incumbent LECs and ALECs alike. 

24 
!! 

25 lnternet Traffic on the Public Switched Nehuork, National Regulatory Research Institute (April 
1998). 

See NARUC Internet Working Group, Policies on Pricing and Universal Service for 
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the recovery of many times the actual costs e.spire incurs to carry ISP 

Internet traffic that originates on BellSouth’s network. In fact, reciprocal 

compensation for such traffic would produce a windfall gain for e.spire. 

Because of the major differences in Internet usage and usage of the 

public switched telephone network, a per-minute charge would not be 

appropriate if it were developed on the basis of the characteristics of 

local voice calling patterns. 

Call set-up represents a significant portion of the total costs a LEC 

incurs to terminate a call that originates on another LEC’s network. 

However, the per-minute reciprocal compensation rate is the same for 

each minute of a call. The rate represents the average of the call set- 

up and other costs over the duration of a call, and is set on the basis of 

the average measured duration of a call. Thus, on average, the 

terminating LEC recovers its actual costs. But because the average 

Internet communication that is placed through an ISP lasts far longer 

than the average voice call, application of the reciprocal compensation 

rate to such traffic would result in a significant over-recovery of the 

ALEC’s costs. 

Section 252(d)(2)(A)(i) states that a State commission shall not 

consider the terms and conditions for reciprocal compensation just and 

reasonable unless they provide for the “recovery by each carrier of 

costs associated with transport and termination” of calls that originate 

30 
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on another carrier's network.% The application of reciprocal 

compensation to ISP traffic would be unjust and unreasonable because 

it would, for the reasons explained above, result in the over-recovery of 

the costs a LEC incurs when such traffic traverses its network. 

HOW WOULD YOU SUMMARIZE YOUR TESTIMONY? 

The Florida PSC should not require the payment of reciprocal 

compensation for ISP Internet traffic. The FCC's recent Order 

addressing GTE's ADSL tariff reaffirms that Internet communications 

are jurisdictionally interstate and that local network facilities used in 

Internet communications are in interstate use. Because all Internet 

communications are jurisdictionally interstate in nature, they are subject 

to the FCC's exclusive jurisdiction. As a matter of law, such interstate 

communications cannot be subject to reciprocal compensation under 

Section 251(b)(5) of the Communications Act. Even if the FPSC had 

jurisdiction to require reciprocal compensation for ISP Internet traffic, it 

should not do so for public policy reasons. The market distortions and 

inefficiencies that would result from such a requirement are 

fundamentally inconsistent with sound public policymaking. 

DOES THIS CONCLUDE YOUR TESTIMONY? 

Yes, it does 

25 
4s 47 U.S.C. 5 252(d)(Z)(A)(i). 
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BY MS. WHITE: 

Q And the only exhibit you had to your direct 

testimony was an appendix one, I believe, which was your 

curriculum vitae? 

A Yes, that's correct. 

Q Okay. Did you also cause to be filed rebuttal 

testimony consisting of eight pages? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q And do you have any changes to that testimony at 

this time, separate from -- 
A No, I do not. 

Q -- anything you may want to do to reform the 

mot ion? 

A No, I do not. 

Q Okay. If I were to ask you the questions 

contained in the pre-filed rebuttal testimony today, 

would your answers to those questions be the same? 

A Yes, they would. 

MS. WHITE: And I would ask to have the rebuttal 

testimony of Mr. Halprin to be inserted into the 

record. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: It will be so inserted. 
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BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. 

DIRECT REBUTTAI, TESTIMONY OF ALBERT HALPFXN 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

._ DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 

December 10, 1998 

PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND BUSINESS ADDRESS. 

Albert Halprin, 1100 New York Avenue, N.W., Suite 650 East, Washington, 

D.C.. 20005. 

ARE YOU THE SAME ALBERT HALPRIN WHO FILED DIRECT 

TESTIMONY IN THIS PROCEEDING ON NOVEMBER 12,1998? 

Yes, I am. 

WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF THIS TESTIMONY? 

The purpose of my testimony is to rebut assertions contained in the direct 

testimony of James C. Falvey, filed on behalf of e.spire Communications, Inc. 

(“espire”). Specifically, my rebuttal testimony will demonstrate that there is 

no basis in fact or law for Mr. Falvey’s claim that Internet communications that 

take place through an Internet service provider (“ISP”) ‘‘terminate” on the 

1 



1 

2 service to the ISP. 

network facilities of the local exchange carrier that provides local exchange 

3 

4 Q. AT PAGES 5-8, MR. FALVEY CITES VARIOUS FACTS AND STATEMENTS FROM 

5 

6 

7 PLEASE COMMENT. 

8 

FCC ORDERS IN SUPPORT OF HIS ASSERTION THAT ISP INTERNET 

COMMUNICATIONS ARE “LOCAL“ CALLS THAT “TERMINATE AT THE ISP. 

9 A. The Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) orders Mr. Falvey cites do 

not stand for the proposition for which he claims they stand. In two recent 

orders, the FCC has explicitly rejected Mr. Falvey’s tortured interpretation of 

these orders. In its ruling allowing GTE to tariff its DSL service at the 

interstate level, the FCC stated the Intemet communications that take place 

through an ISP are jurisdictionally interstate “from the end user to a distant 

Intemet site” and “do not terminate at the ISP’s local server.”” The FCC 

subsequently incorporated the reasoning set forth in the GTE DSL Order in a 

separate order allowing the Bell Atlantic Telephone Cos., BellSouth 

Telecommunications, Inc., GTE System Telephone Cos., and Pacific Bell 

Telephone Co. to tariff their DSL services at the interstate level.” 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

See GTE Tel. Operating Cos. GTOC Transmittal No. 1148, Memorandum 22 l/ 

23 

24 

25 

Opinion and Order, CC Docket No. 98-79, FCC 98-292 (rel. Oct. 30, 1998) (“GTE 
DSL Order“). 

2/ 

Docket 98-168 et seq., FCC (8-317 (rel. Nov. 30, 1998). 
See Bell Atlantic Telephone Cos., et al., Memorandum Opinion and Order, CC 
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Mr. Falvey dismisses the FCC‘s DSL orders as irrelevant to this proceeding 

because they addressed dedicated access services. That is incorrect. It is a fact 

that the FCC’s orders, issued in the context of tariff investigations, applied to 

the-specific dedicated access services at issue in the tariffs. As a matter of law, 

the only matter the FCC could decide in the DSL orders was whether the 

services could lawfully be tariffed at the interstate level. However, that in no 

way renders irrelevant the reasoning and conclusions in the orders regarding 

the jurisdictional nature of ISP Intemet communications. On the contrary, the 

FCC’s jurisdictional analysis, and its conclusion that ISP Intemet 

communications do not terminate at the ISP, necessarily apply to the 

communications at issue in this proceeding. Whether an ISP Intemet 

communication is initiated over a dedicated service or a dial-up service has no 

effect whatsoever on the jurisdictional nature of the communication, and does 

not change the answer to the question of where the call terminates. In the GTE 

DSL Order, the FCC stated that it analyzes “ISP traffic as a continuous 

transmission from the end user to a distant Internet site.”” It did not qualify 

this statement, because there is no difference in the analysis depending on 

whether the end user connects to the Intemet over a dedicated access service or 

a dial-up service. 

23 

GTE DSL Order at para. 20. 31 
24 

25 

3 



I 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

l a  

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

The core of Mr. Falvey's contention is that an ISP Intemet communication 

somehow consists of two calls or "two components." The FCC's DSL orders 

categorically dismiss the two-call theory and its variations. Mr. Falvey 

contends that ISP Intemet communications consist of "two components": a 

"local" call from the end user to the ISP, which he defines as 

"telecommunications," and an information service that commences at the ISP, 

which he defines as "information." As explained in my direct testimony, the 

FCC consistently has rejected this and all other variations of the two-call 

theory, and its approach has been upheld by the courts. Under these 

established precedents, the jurisdictional nature of a communication is 

determined on an end-to-end basis, from the point of inception to the point of 

completion. The FCC again rejected Mr. Falvey's two-call theory in the GTE 

DSL Order, expressly rejecting Mr. Falvey's interpretation of its Universal 

Service Order. The Commission explained that it distinguished in the 

Universal Service Order 

between the "telecommunications services component" and the "information 
services component" of end-to-end Internet access for purposes of determining 
which entities are required to contribute to universal service. Although the 
Commission concluded that ISPs do not appear to offer "telecommunications 
service," and thus are not "telecommunications carriers" that must contribute to 
the Universal Service Fund, it has never found that "telecommunications" ends 
where "enhanced" information service begins ... We, therefore, analyze ISP 
traffic as a continuous transmission from the end user to a distant Intemet site." 

'' Id. 
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Again, the FCC's analysis, while provided in the context of an order addressing 

a tariff for a dedicated access offering, unquestionably applies to the traffic at 

issue in this proceeding. Indeed, the previous decisions cited by the FCC in 

rejecting the two-call theory, including the Memo yCal l  Order,' Teleconnect 

and Southwestern Bell Order," all concem switched, dial-up services. 

It is simply untenable to argue, as Mr. Falvey appears to do, that although an 

ISP Internet communication is not segregable into "two components" when the 

end user accesses the ISP using a dedicated access service, it is segegable 

when the end user uses a dial-up service. The notion that the Commission's 

holding rejecting the two-call theory applies only to dedicated services, 

notwithstanding the fact that it was formulated in the context of dial-up 

services. is absurd. 

Mr. Falvey also dwells on the fact that the FCC has treated ISPs as end users 

for purposes of interstate access charges, and appears to believe that this 

renders ISP Intemet traffic "local" and he argues that this means that such 

See Petition for Emergency Relief and Declaratory Ruling Filed by the 
BellSouth Corporation, Memorandum, Opinion and Order, 7 FCC Rcd 1619 (1992) 
("MemoryCall Order"). 

" See Teleconnect Co. v. Bell Telephone Co. of Pennsylvania et al, 10 FCC Rcd 
1626, 1629-30 (1995) ("Teleconnect Order"), a f d ,  Southwestern Bell Telephone Co. 
v. FCC, No. 95-119 (D.C. Cir. June 27, 1997). 

See Southwestern Bell Tel. Co. Transmittal Nos. 1537 and 1560 Revisions to - 71 

TariffF.C.C. No. 68, Order Designating Issues for Investigation, 3 FCC Rcd. 2339 
(1988) at 2341 ("Southwestern Bell Order"). 
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traffic terminates at the ISP. The fact that the FCC has exempted ISPs and 

other interstate enhanced service providers ("ESPs") from interstate access 

charges and allows them to provide their interstate services over state-tariffed 

local exchange lines in no way transforms their traffic into "local" traffic. Nor 

does this fact in any way alters the point of termination of such traffic. In the 

GTE DSL Order, the FCC, citing its past orders addressing the ESP exemption, 

stated that 

The fact that ESPs are exempt from certain access charges and purchase their 
PSTN links through local tariffs does not transform the nature of traffic routed 
to ESPs. That the Commission exempted ESPs from access charges indicates 
its understanding that they in fact use interstate access service; otherwise, the 
exemption would not be necessary." 

In so stating, the FCC in no way distinguished between ESPs that use dedicated 

access services and ESPs that provide service over switched, dial-up services 

It is disingenuous for Mr. Falvey to pretend that the FCC's statement has no 

bearing on this proceeding. On the contrary, the FCC's discussion clearly 

supports BellSouth's position that the ISP Intemet traffic at issue in this 

proceeding is interstate and, therefore, not "local" traffic. 

AT PAGES 11-12, MR. FALVEY REFERS TO THE FLORIDA PSC'S 

SEPTEMBER 15,1998, DECISION IN THE WORLDCOM CASE. 

WHAT, IF ANY, DIFFERENCES EXIST BETWEEN THAT CASE AND 

Id. at para. 21. 81 
24 

25 
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THE espire. COMPLAINT THAT SHOULD LEAD THE PSC TO 

REACH A DIFFERENT DECISION? 

In its September 15, 1998, decision, the Florida PSC stated carefdly that its 

decision reflected its conclusion that "the current law" at the time of its 

decision "weigh(ed) in favor" of treating ISP Intemet traffic as "local traffic" 

for reciprocal compensation purposes.' The Florida PSC noted that the FCC 

had not yet ruled on the jurisdictional nature of ISP Intemet traffic." That 

decision was rendered before the FCC issued its DSL orders, which clarified 

the issues on which the Florida PSC found "some room for interpretation." In 

my opinion, the "current law" at the time of the PSC's September 15, 1998, 

Order weighed in favor of finding that ISP Internet traffic was interstate traffic. 

But there can be no question now that the "current law" clearly weighs in favor 

of a finding that ISP Intemet traffic is jurisdictionally interstate traffic on an 

end-to-end basis, and does not include a "local" component that terminates at 

the ISP. 

AT PAGE 9, MR. FALVEY ARGUES THAT IF ISP INTERNET 

TRAFFIC IS NOT SUBJECT TO RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION, 

21 
- 91 

Telecommunications Inc., Final Order Resolving Complaints, Docket Nos. 980184- 
TP, 980495-TP, and 980499-TP (Sept. 15, 1998) (" WorldCom v. BellSouth"). 

See Complaint of WorldCom Technologies, Inc.. et al.. v. BellSouth 
22 

23 

24 - lo' Id. at 18. 

25 
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I "e.spire WILL NOT BE COMPENSATED AT ALL." DO YOU

2 AGREE?

3

4 A. No, I do not. Reciprocal compensation is not the only means, nor is it the most

5 appropriate means, for e.spire to recover the costs it incurs to serve its ISP

6 customers. Nothing precludes e.spire, for instance, from charging ISPs for

7 terminating traffic. Indeed, as I noted in my direct testimony, the National

8 Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners `NARUC" has suggested in

9 a working paper that this is one of the approaches that could be considered to

10 recover the cost of carrying ISP traffic.11' To the extent that e.spire incurs

11 costs in carrying ISP traffic, it should be allowed to recover the actual costs

12 involved in carrying ISP Internet traffic that originates on BellSouth's network,

13 including a reasonable profit. But reciprocal compensation is not an

14 appropriate mechanism to ensure recovery of such cost.

15

16 Q. DOES THIS CONCLUDE YOUR TESTIMONY?

17

18 A. Yes, it does.

19

20

21

22

___________________________

23 See NARUC Internet Working Group, Policies on Pricing and Universal

Servicefor Internet Traffic on the Public Switched Network, National Regulatory

24 Research Institute April 1998.

25
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BY MS. WHITE: 

Q And you had no exhibits attached to your 

rebuttal testimony? 

A That is correct. 

Q Mr. Halprin, have you prepared a summary of your 

testimony? 

A Yes, I have. 

The purpose of my testimony today is to describe 

in detail what occurs when an end user communicates over 

the Intranet through an Internet service provider; and 

based on this description, to explain why such a call is 

not a local call and does not terminate within the local 

exchange. 

The intranet is an intraconnected network of 

computers, which are linked by virtue of the fact that 

they all use the so-called TCPIP suite of protocols. 

This network can be accessed in one of three ways. One, 

a given site can, in fact, be a portion of the Internet 

at all times. The second mechanism by which it can be 

accessed is to a dedicated line provided by one or more 

telecommunications companies. And the third method is 

over a dial-up switch access connection, which is used to 

establish a temporary connection to the Internet. 

The function of accessing the Internet begins 

when any one of these users gets what is called an IP. 
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An IP is a specific address on the Internet. And at the 

point at which any user has an IP, they are then part of 

the Internet and are able to communicate seemlessly to 

any other location designated by an IP on the Internet. 

These communications, by their nature, can take 

place not just sequentially, but simultaneously, in 

contrast to the way a circuit switch network worksl where 

people make a series of calls. And one can say, this 

call was made around the corner, this call was made from 

Tallahassee to Miami, this call was made from Tallahassee 

to Washington, D.C.I and this call was made from 

Tallahassee to Paris, France. 

On the Internet, simultaneous communications 

between any point, including a point here in Tallahassee 

and multiple other points on the Internet can be taking 

place at precisely the same point in time. 

Because of that, a call to the Internet 

regularly and routinely involves a communication by wire 

between the point of origination -- which may be a point 
in Tallahassee, a point in Miami, a point in Washington, 

D.C., or a point in Paris, France -- and the point of 
termination, which would be the location of the computer 

within IP, which itself is on the Internet. 

The fact is that the entire history of the 

development of competition in the United States of 
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America is a history of people dialing seven digit calls, 

which, while they are seven digits, are not deemed to 

originate and terminate in the same local exchange and 

have been determined to be interstate in nature. 

Because of this, it's -- as I testified here, 
the FCC has historically and continually during the past 

20  years or so -- both during the period which I was 
there and subsequently -- treated such calls as being in 
interstate communications; which has required a finding 

by the FCC that they involve intrastate communications by 

wire and do not originate and terminate inside the same 

local exchange. That's the summary of the testimony. 

MS. WHITE: Mr. Halprin is available for 

cross-examination. 

MR. HORTON: No questions. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

Staff. 

MS. KEATING: I have no questions. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: You don't have any 

questions? 

Well, I have got to ask you at least one 

question then, for sure. 

What happens -- and I wasn't on this particular 

case. Maybe Commissioner Jacobs was, that we were 

dealing with ECSs, somewhere up in north Florida. 
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And one of the ladies that testified talked about 

trying to reach her Internet service provider, and 

she got a lot of hang ups. And what concerned her 

is, when she got her telephone bill, it was within an 

ECSs or a 2 5  cent call. So she kept -- she was 

billed the 2 5  cents. 

And her issue was that -- not that she was being 

billed 2 5  cents, but because it was hanging up so 

quickly, she was being billed 2 5  cents. I guess she 

was accustomed to it, because she thought this was a 

call that would require 1 0  cent calling. And to 

that -- to that issue, it just raises -- under your 
analysis, what happens to those kind of situations in 

regulation; and is it ECS call no longer an ECS call, 

should BellSouth say, oh, we don't get what money, 

because this is interstate? How do we handle that? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yes, ma'am. Well, for better 

or for worse, the FCC has issued an order, which it 

has announced it's currently pending, which requires 

incumbent LECs, not CLECs, but incumbent LECs and 

incumbent LECs along to rate those calls to Internet 

service providers exactly the same as if they were 

local calls. 

In other words, even if BellSouth or GTE or any 

other ILEC here in Florida -- or anywhere else in the 
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country -- wanted to charge those calls differently, 

they -- because those are interstate calls, the FCC 
has jurisdiction over them. And it has told them, 

you can't charge more, you can't have a surcharge on 

them; but you can't charge less. 

So until the F-- the FCC has also announced a 

proceeding in which it has recognized that this 

method of collection is not a good one, and has 

promised to reform it. But until it reforms it, the 

local telephone company in that case, outside -- I 
hate to say -- you always hate to say to a 
commission, they don't have power over everything. 

But the local ILEC, if it's an ILEC, has no 

jurisdiction, no authority to do anything, other than 

follow the FCC order, and to charge that call exactly 

as if it were a local call. That's what the FCC did 

for years -- 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: -- with interstate FX calls 
and CCSA calls and with ONLS. And it currently does 

that for Internet calls to Internet service 

providers. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: So let me make sure I 

understand, then. S o  -- and they charge it as if it 
was a local call, and so then it depends on what the 
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State had in its tariff, as to the price? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yes, that's correct. 

The FCC -- this is the one case in which the FCC 
sort of permits incorporation of a tariff. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Yeah. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: In other words, they say for 

this interstate call -- this isn't the only one. The 

other one is to a classic enhanced service provider. 

In other words, where it doesn't get packatized 

until it goes out of state. For those calls and 

calls to the Internet, the FCC has essentially said 

that the ILEC has to do exactly what the state orders 

it to do for a local call. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Oh, okay. So -- 
WITNESS HALPRIN: And I do want to point out 

once again, they have said that's an inadequate 

temporary solution, and they promise to reform it. 

But they have been making that promise in the case of 

enhanced service providers for 16 years now. And 

time is running. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: So if they were to -- 

let's -- and thank you for that edifying. To the 

extent that the FCC changed that structure, and if 

this lady was on her telephone calling that place -- 
wherever this ISP was -- under state law, it would be 
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treated as a 25 cent call. But if she got on her 

computer and dialed to the same place, when the FCC 

changes it, it might be structured a little 

differently. Is that what you are saying? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: That's correct. The FCC has 

promised to change that. And, hopefully, will at 

some point soon. But you're absolutely correct. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. So the determining 

factor is whether it's dialed up over the computer 

versus dialed up -- well, see -- it's -- then it's on 

the same line. How can they do that? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: I understand it's the same 

line. But for -- the fact is that there are a lot of 

seven digit calls -- and always have been -- 
COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Sure. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: -- which are interstate in 

nature, and it's the FCC that determines how they are 

charged for. I mean, the old EMFIA execunet calls 

were all seven digits. And today, there are hundreds 

of so-called call-around companies. And they are 

supposed to be paying interstate access charges. And 

they are supposed to be getting, you know, credits, 

so nobody pays both the local call. 

There is a variety of enforcement issues, 

particularly with some of the call-around people. I 
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don't have anything against any of them in 

particular, but the difference is if it's an enhanced 

service call that's made over a telephone with no 

computer involved at all, as there can be, that's 

subject to FCC jurisdiction as well. And the FCC has 

promised it is going to change that, too. So the 

basis for the difference is not whether it's a voice 

call or a computer call, but whether it's subject to 

the FCC's jurisdiction or the state's jurisdiction. 

And as I say, for a period of more than 20 

years, we have lived in a world where there are a 

certain percentage of seven digit calls that are 

subject to the FCC's jurisdiction. Before Internet, 

it probably was somewhere in the neighborhood of two 

to four percent with Internet. Today, it appears to 

be 10 to 15 percent and growing. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Really? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: But we need a co-existence. 

But as I said, the notion that there are seven digit 

calls where the charge is determined by the FCC and 

not the state, has existed continually for more than 

20 years. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. That's good. 

I am just trying to decide if I want you to give 

me a late file to give me more examples, just because 
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-- I can get my staff to -- I don't know. You did a 

pretty good job. 

Now, I will get my staff to do it. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: I would be interested. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: You think so? Just for our 

edification. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yes. I would -- yeah, I'd be 
happy to do a brief sort of history of seven digit 

dialing under interstate jurisdiction, if that would 

be helpful. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Yes. Could we -- we will do 
that as a late filed. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yes. I hate to promise on 

behalf of -- since I am an expert witness here, 

but -- I -- I promise I will do it whether or not 
BellSouth pays for it. There you go, that probably 

cost me something. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Uh-oh. 

Okay. We will mark that as a late filed Exhibit 

10. 

(Whereupon, Hearing Exhibit No. 10 was marked 

for identification.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And short titled -- 
WITNESS HALPRIN: If they won't, I will file it 

for your tell. 
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COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: -- Halprin's history of seven 
digit dialing and -- what should I call it? 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Yeah. Interstate -- 
intrastate seven digit dialing is probably a good 

title. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Intrastate seven digit 

dialing. 

Thank you. 

Do you have any questions, Commissioner Jacobs? 

Redirect? 

MS. WHITE: No redirect. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Exhibits? 

MS. WHITE: No exhibits. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: No exhibits, just a late 

filed. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you, sir. 

WITNESS HALPRIN: Thank you. 

(Witness excused.) 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Anything else to come before 

the Commission this afternoon? 

I guess we need a date on the late filed. 

Mr. Halprin, how long do you think it will take 

you to prepare? 

MR. HALPRIN: Next week be acceptable? 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: That's fine. 
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Okay. We will show that 10 days. 

MS. KEATING: Okay. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Mr. Horton, did you have -- 
MR. HORTON: I was just going to ask what the 

briefing schedule is, because I don't have any. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Okay. 

MS. KEATING: Briefs are due February 3rd. 

Staff is currently scheduled to file its 

recommendation March 4th, and we are scheduled to 

bring that before the Commission on March 16th. 

COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Anything else? 

Thank you. This hearing is adjourned. 

MR. HORTON: Thank you. 

MS. WHITE: Thank you. 

(Whereupon, the proceedings were concluded at 

4:40 p.m.1 
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Docket No. 981008-TP 
e.spire Communications, Inc.’s Responses to 

FPSC Staffs 1st Request for Production of Documents 
Page 1 of 1 

Month 

1. If e.spire has the capability of isolating the Minutes of Use of traffk to its ISP 
customers, please provide a report identifying the percentage of local traffic 
attributable to calls to ISPs for the first month in which the total Minutes of Use for 
terminating local traffic exceeded two million minutes in Florida. 

Number of Number of 
Originating Terminating Difference in 

Local Traffic Local Traffic Minutes 
Year (minutes), A (minutes), B (A-B) 

Response: espire does not have the technical capability to isolate MOU of traffic to ISP 
customers. 

August 

2. Please provide a usage report that shows the difference in Minutes of Use for 
termination of local traffic in Florida between BellSouth and e.spire on a monthly 
basis from the beginning of the Interconnection Agreement with espire. Please 
provide this report, if possible on an IBM formatted diskette using Excel in the 
following format: 

Example: 

1997 34 12 22 

I July I 1997 I 100 I 25 I 75 

Response: espire does not have such reports from the beginning of the interconnection 
agreement but will provide such information as is available. Some of the 
information is contained in Exhibit KAC-2. e.spire considers usage 
information to proprietary and confidential. . 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that m e  and correct copies of espire Communications, Inc.’s Responses to FPSC Staffs 
First Request for Production of Documents have been served upon the following parties by Hand Delivery (*) and/or 
U. S. Mail this 14th day of January, 1999. 

Beth Keating, Esq.’ 
Division of Legal Services, Room 370 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Ms. Nancy White 
c/o Ms. Nancy Sims 
BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 
150 S. Monroe Sheet, Suite 400 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

. 



Docket No. 981008-TP 
e.spire Communications, Inc.’s Responses 
to FPSC Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 

Page 1 of 1 

1. Please provide e.spire’s interpretation or definition of “call termination,” as it relates 
to Section VI (A) of the Interconnection Agreement between BellSouth and espire. 
With your definition, please include an explanation regarding why espire believes 
that a call to an Intemet Service Provider (ISP) is terminated at the local number of 
the ISP. 

Response: For purposes of Section VI(A) and the Agreement, call termination occurs 
when a call is delivered to the exchange bearing the called number. When a 
customer dials a number and establishes a connection with the exchange to 
which the dialed number is assigned, then that call is “terminated and a call 
record is generated. Whether the dialed number is a voice phone, fax, 
answering machine or modem does not alter the fact that a customer has 
dialed a local number and established a connection with the exchange to 
which the dialed number is assigned. 

This is also addressed at length in the direct and rebuttal testimony filed on 
behalf of espire. 

2. Does espire have the capability of isolating the Minutes of Use of traffic to its ISP 
customers? 

Response: . No. 

Response provided by: James C. Falvey, Esq. 
e.spirem Communications, Inc. 
133 National Business Parkway, Suite 200 
Annapolis Junction, Maryland 20701 

. 
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I HEREBY CERTIFY that true and correct copies of e.spire Communications. Inc.'s Responses to FPSC 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories have been served upon the following parties by Hand Delivery (*) and/or U. S. Mail 
this 14th day of January, 1999. 

Beth Keating, Esq.' 
Division of Legal Services, Room 370 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Ms. Nancy White 
c/o Ms. Nancy Sims 
BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc 
150 S .  Monroe Street, Suite 400 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
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. 
Legal Deparlment 

~ MARY K. KEYER 
General AUomey 

BellSouth Telew”unica1ins. Inc. 
150 South Monrca Street 
Room 400 
Tallahassee. Florida 32301 
(404) 3356729 

January 6, 1999 

Vla Hand Delivery 

Beth Keating 
Staff Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 981008-TP 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

Enclosed are BellSouth Telecommunications, 1nc.k Answers to Staffs 
First Set of Interrogatories, Nos. 1-6, dated December 7, 1998. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 

cc: All parties of record 
A. M. Lombard0 
N. B. White 
William J. Ellenberg I t  (w/o enclosures) 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

Docket No. 981008-TP 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 

served via U.S. Mail this 6th day of January, 1999 to the following: 

Beth Keating, Esq. 
Legal Counsel 
Florida Public Sewice Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
Tel. No. (850) 413-6199 
Fax No. (850) 41 3-6250 

Norman H. Horton, Jr., Esq. 
Messer, Caparello 13 Self, P.A. 
21 5 South Monroe Street 
Suite 701 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

James C. Falvey. Esq. 
e.spire Communications, Inc. 
133 National Business Parkway 
Suite 200 
Annapolis Junction, MD 20701 



BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 
FPSC Docket No. 98 1008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7, 1998 
ItemNo. 1 
Page 1 of I 

NTERROGATORY: Please explain the process BellSouth uses to track local traffic between 
espire’s customers and BellSouth’s customers. 

ANSWER: For local calls originating from BellSouth customers terminating to e.spire 
customers, data is collected from the BellSouth switches on a daily basis 
via Automated Message Accounting (AMA) recordings. Based on the 
NPAlNXX’s assigned to e.spire, the data is placed on a database which is 
then queried for messages and minutes of use by call type For local calls 
originating from e.spire customers terminating to BellSouth customers, the 
collected AMA switch recordings are sent to the Carrier Access Billing 
System (CABS) for processing. CABS will accumulate the minutes of use 
for e.spire at the appropriate level (BellSouth central ofice, etc.) and will 
provide the minutes being billed to e.spire on its CABS bill. 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY: Richard McIntire 
Operations Manager - Interconnection Operations 
600 North 19th Street 
Birmingham, AL 35203 

David Scollard 
Manager - Wholesale Billing 
600 North 19’ Street 
Birmingham, AL 35203 



BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc 
FPSC Docket No. 981008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7 ,  I998 
Item No. 2 
Page I of 1 

INTERROGATORY: Does BellSouth have the capability to generate a usage report of calls from 
a BellSouth customer to an Internet Service Provider (ISP) that is a 
customer of e.spire? 

a. If so, please explain how BellSouth isolates this traffic from calls that 
are made to other local numbers. 

b. If not, please explain how this traffic will isolated from other local 
traffic for the purpose of determining difference in minutes of use for 
terminating local traffic for reciprocal compensation. 

ANSWER: Yes, if BellSouth has all the 10-digit terminating numbers for all of 
e.spire’s ISP customers. 

a. BellSouth has been using a IO-step process to determine usage 
associated with Internet Service Providers (ISP). This process is 
outlined on Attachment A. The Company has also researched the 
Internet to identify 10-digit terminating numbers for ISPs. Based on the 
NXX of the ISP, and the company to whom it is  assigned (in this case 
e.spire) data is identified as ISP traffic and recorded separately. 
If e.spire were to provide BellSouth with all the IO-digit terminating 
numbers for its ISP customers this data could be recorded more 
precisely. 

b. See answer to a. above 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY: Richard McIntire 
Operations Manager - Interconnection Operations 
600 North 19th Street 
Birmingham, AL 35203 



Anechmcnl A 

BST ISP MOU Estimotioa Proceoo 
(July 24,1998) 

Estimation of ISP minutes of use are based on the fallowing. 

I .  

2. 

3. 

4, 

5.  

6. 

7. 

8. 

9. 

All calls originating from BellSouth Telcconununications (BST), rmninsring to a 
CLEC, are recorded in cach EST Central offlce, this data is collected via ETCS 
(Electronic Toll Collection System) and sent to ALPHA for processing. Alpha i s  tbe 
front end processing for all Automatic Message Accounting (AMA) data. 

This data is stored in the I2 TSO (RAO) sifes (e.g., State, except Florida, where there 
arc three sites and Georgia two sites). 

These sites store this data by OCN, NPA, NXX, Call type, Message date, number o f  
mossqclcn, and minutes of use. 

This daIa i e  then sorted (via DB2 Queries) to extract Local and Intrdata To11 calls by 
the groupings listed above. As a function of the query, a calculation of call message 
hold times (Le., Total MOUITotal Mwages) yields M average call holding time. 

BcllSouth has attempted to obtain a list of ISP access numbers from all sources. It 
has only been able to obtain a fraction of such access numbers. The CLEC’s disagree 
with the basic premise that ISP minutes of use arc interstate in jurisdiction. Howcvu, 
with the ISP access numbm it possesoes, BellSouth determines the number of known 
ISP MOUs and uses the proms in steps 6 ,7  and 8 to estimate the remainder. 

From extemal industry and intemal BST studies, it was determined that the average 
holding timcs for ISP and LacalflntraLata mwsaees wwe 20 minutes and 3-4 minutes 
rcspectively . 
The Company then made the assumption, based on thc above industry standard, that 
where the average call hold time for a CLEC is I5 minutes or grcatcr by NPANXX, 
this would be considered s reaspnoble cutoff for ‘‘estimated ISP minutes of use”. 

A summation of all minutcs of use for each NPAMXX ia calculated, and is then 
divided by tho total m-c? for that NPAMXX to debmine thoas that mttt the 15 
minute criteria. The rcsult i s  the total minutes of use that BST catimbtm Urminsle to 
an ISP. 

The above estimated ISP minutee of use are then put in dispute with the CLEC 
involvcd. and the Inteaconnfction Purchasing Center (IPC) pays the balance of the 
invoice. 

10. This esdmariun process IS subjsot to the CLEC providing factual ISP usago 
infomation IO BellSouth and having BellSouth true up the invoiced dollara. 



BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc 
FPSC Docket No. 981008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7, I998 
Item No. 3 
Page I of 1 

INTERROGATORY: If it is determined that the difference in minutes of use for terminating local 
traffic has exceeded two million minutes in Florida. will BellSouth 
compensate e.spire at the $.009 per minute rate for reciprocal 
compensation identified in Section XXII (A) of the Interconnection 
Agreement between e.spire and BellSouth? 

ANSWER: At which time it is determined that the two-million-minute threshold has 
been met, the parties should negotiate a rate. It is not appropriate for 
BellSouth to state a rate, outside the realm of negotiating. 

First, there is no per-minute rate for reciprocal compensation identified in 
the Interconnection Agreement between e.spire and BellSouth. 

Second, and more importantly, Section VI(B) of the Interconnection 
Agreement between BellSouth and e.spire states: 

For purposes of this Agreement, the Parties agree that 
there will be no cash compensation exchanged by the 
parties during the term of this Agreement unless the 
difference in minutes of use for terminating local 
traffic exceeds 2 million minutes per state on a 
monthly basis. In such an event, the Parties will 
thereafter negotiate the specifics of a traffic exchange 
agreement which will apply on a goine-forward basis. 
(Emphases added) 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY: Pat Finlen 
Manager 
675 W. Peachtree Street 
Atlanta, GA 303075 



BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc 
FPSC Docket No. 981008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7, 1998 
Item No. 4 
Page 1 of 1 

[NTERROGATORY: If  BellSouth does not agree that e.spire should be compensated at the 
%.009 per minute rate for reciprocal compensation, please explain why this 
rate is not applicable. 

a. What rate would BellSouth propose for reciprocal compensation with 
e.spire. 

b. Please explain the basis for this rate 

ANSWER: Please see BellSouth’s answer to Interrogatory No. 3 

ANSWER PROVLDED BY: Pat Finlen 
Manager 
675 W. Peachtree Street 
Atlanta, GA 303075 



BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc 
FPSC Docket No. 981008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7, 1998 
Item No. 5 
Page 1 of 1 

INTERROGATORY: Would BellSouth consider a call from a BellSouth customer to an ISP, 
which was also a BellSouth customer, as a local call, if both were within 
the same local calling area or an area covered by Extended Area Service? 

a. If so, please explain why 

ANSWER: No. 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY: Pat Finlen 
Manager 
675 W. Peachtree Street 
Atlanta, GA 303075 



BellSouth Telecommunications, tnc 
FPSC Docket No. 981008-TP 
Staffs First Set of Interrogatories 
December 7, 1998 
Item No. 6 
Page 1 of 1 

INTERROGATORY: Has BellSouth provided monthly usage reports to e.spire? 

a. If not, please explain why BellSouth has not provided monthly usage reports to 
espire. 

ANSWER: No. BellSouth and e.spire agreed to use e.spire’s monthly usage reports 
generated by TraficMaster, subject to audit. See also Jerry Hendrix 
Rebuttal Testimony, pages 2-4, filed December 10, 1998, in this docket. 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY: Pat Finlen 
Manager 
675 W. Peachtree Street 
Atlanta, GA 303075 



STATE OF GEORGIA 

COUNTY OF FULTON 

BEFORE ME, the undersigned authority, personally appeared 

Evelyn P. Peters, who being first duly sworn deposes and says: 

That she occupies the position of Manager, Headquarters 

Regulatory and is the person who has furnished answers to these 

interrogatories No. through No. and hrther says that 

said answers are true and correct to the best of her knowledge and 

belief 

WITNESS my hand and seal this 5 day of k. 1999 

State of Georgia 



January 6, 1999 

Mrs. Blanca S. Bay6 
Director, Division of Records and Reporting 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 981008-TP 

Dear Ms. Bay6: 

Enclosed are an original and fifteen copies of BellSouth 
Telecommunications, Inc.'s Responses to Staffs First Request for Production 
of Documents, which we served today. Please file them in the captioned matter. 

A copy of this letter is enclosed. Please mark it to indicate that the 
original was filed and return the copy to me. Copies have been served to the 
parties shown on the attached Certificate of Service. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 

cc: All parties of record 
A. M. Lombard0 
N. 8. White 
William J. Ellenberg II (w/o enclosures) 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

Docket NO. 9aiooa-TP 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 

served via US. Mail this 6' day of January, 1999 to the following: 

Beth Keating, Esq. 
Legal Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
Tel. No. (850) 413-6199 
Fax No. (850) 413-6250 

Norman H. Horton, Jr., Esq. 
Messer, Caparello 8 Sen, P.A. 
21 5 South Monroe Street 
Suite 701 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

James C. Falvey, Esq. 
e.spire Communications, Inc. 
133 National Business Parkway 
Suite 200 
Annapolis Junction, MD 20701 



BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

COMPLAINT OF e.spire 1 
COMMUNICATIONS, INC. AGAINST ) 

INC. REGARDING RECIPROCAL ) 

TERMINATED TO INTERNET SERVICE 1 
PROVIDERS 1 

BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, 1 Docket No. 981 008-TP 

COMPENSATION FOR TRAFFIC 1 Dated: January 6, 1999 

BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC.3 RESPONSES 
TO STAFF‘S FIRST REQUEST FOR PRODUCTION OF DOCUMENTS 

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. (‘BellSouth”), files pursuant to Rule 

25-22.034, Florida Administrative Code, and Rule 1.350, Florida Rules of Civil 

Procedure, its Responses to the Staff of the Florida Public Service Commission’s 

(‘Staff‘) First Request for Production of Documents dated December 7, 1998. 

GENERAL RESPONSES 

1. Please provide a usage report that shows the difference in Minutes 

of Use for termination of local traffic in Florida between BellSouth and e.spire on 

a monthly basis from the beginning of the interconnection agreement with 

e.spire. Please provide this report, if possible, on an IBM formatted diskette 

using E x 4  in the following format: 



Month 

July 

August 

Response: BellSouth has no documents responsive to this request. 

2. If the usage report requested in Request for Production of 

Documents No. 1 is not available, please provide a similar report. 

Response: BellSouth has no similar report requested 

3. Please provide a usage report that shows the Minutes of Use for 

one month for traffic to Internet Service Providers (ISP) that are customers of 

espire in Florida. 

Responao: An October, 1998 CLEC Usage Summary report is being 

produced. 

Year Numberof Number of Difference in 

Originating Terminating Minutes (A-8) 

Local Traffic Local Traffic 

(minutes), A (minutes) , B 

1997 100 25 75 

1 997 34 12 22 

2 



Respectfully submitted this 6th day of January, 1999. 

BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS. INC. 

do Nancy’d. Sims 
150 So. Monroe Street, Suite 400 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
(305) 347-5555 

(11 , Kr: ;/ L 

WILLIAWJ. ELLE~J~ERG I I  
MARY K. KEYER 
Suite 4300 
675 W. Peachtree St., NE 
Atlanta, GA 30375 
(404) 335-071 1 

144018 

3 



Legal Department 
MARY K. KEYER 
General Anomey 

BellSouth Teleurmmunicationr. Inc. 
150 South Monroe Street 
Room 400 
Tallahassee. Florida 32301 
(404) 335-0729 

January 6,1999 

Via Hand Delivery 

Beth Keating 
Staff Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 981008-TP 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

Enclosed are BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.’s Responses to Staffs 
First Request for Production of Documents dated December 7, 1998. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 

MKWds 

cc: All parties of record 
A. M. Lombard0 
N. B. White 
William J. Ellenberg I1 (w/o enclosures) 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

Docket No. 981008-TP 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 

served via U.S. Mail this 6’ day of January, 1999 to the following: 

Beth Keating, Esq. 
Legal Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
Tel. No. (850) 413-6199 
Fax No. (850) 41 3-6250 

Norman H. Horton, Jr., Esq. 
Messer, Caparello & Self, P.A. 
215 South Monroe Street 
Suite 701 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

James C. Falvey, Esq. 
e.spire Communications, Inc. 
133 National Business Parkway 
Suite 200 
Annapolis Junction, MD 20701 



BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, M C  

FPSC DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 

STAFF’S FIRST R E Q E S T  FOR PRODUCTION OF DOCUMENTS 

POD NO. 3 



- October, 1998 CLEC’Usage Summary 

12/17/88 1201 PM 
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DOR Matrix 

%spire 
Customer lines 

Indv. Ifb 

PBX 

lndv EAS 

PBX Eas 

ISP MLHG 

COCOT 

Cust Trk. Grp 
PRI's/DID's 

D o c k e t  No. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMM NGS 
E X H I B I T  NO. =$cKAC-l) 
PAGE 1 OF 1 

I 

Lec End Officies , - Intra lata Toll 

e.spire Switch 
\ " 

I 
Tg 101 
- Lee Tandem's Tg 102 - 

lnterlata 

Lec End Office 

Local or Toll 

Lec Customer lines 
Lec End office 
Local 

Tg 401 

e Lec End Olifice 1 Local - Lec Customer lines 

Page 1 



espire 
Customer lines 

Indv. Ifb 

lndv €AS 

PBX Eas 

ISP MLHG 

COCOT 

\ ,' 

I 

Tg 401 

Docket  No. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIB IT  NO. - I K A C - I )  
PAGE 1 OF 1 
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DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMMGS 

, EXHIBITNO. (KAC-2) BILL NUMBER: 334 BSO-5iat 578 
PAGE I OF 168- INVOICE NUMBER: ~so5iai478.98199 

BILL DATE: JUNE 15. 19sa - 

PAGE: 1 

TO: A T N .  ACCESS BILL VERIFICATION GROUP Remit e.spire COMMUNICATIONS, INC. 
BELLSOUTH FORMERLY (ACSI) 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
25TH FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

Treasury Oept. 
131 National Busmess Parkway. Suite '00 
Annapolis Junction. MO 20701 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301) 361.4250 

SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS - SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 
USAGE CHARGES - SEE DETAIL 

0.00 - TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES DUE BY JULY 15,1998 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 THRU MAY 31, 1998 

LOCAL - RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 THRU MAY 31, 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDDSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 THRU MAY 31, 1998 

LOCAL 

RATF CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMMGS 
EXHIBIT NO. - (Uc-2) 
PAGE 2 OF 168 

BILL NUMBER: 334 0 ~ 0 - 5 1 a r  473 
INVOICE NUMBER ~ s o 5 i a i m - 9 a 1 9 9  

J U N E  i s  ,598 DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE N W O R L ~ M & % + ~ ~ ~  DATE. 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 ThRU MAY 31 1558 2 

LOCAL - RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMODCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE LSVLKY27DSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 THRU MAY 31, 1598 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSVLKYZ'IDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFDCO 4. 

USAGE BILLING CYCLE MAY 1 THRU MAY 31, 1998 
LOCAL 

RATE CATFGOR Y 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFDCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFDCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLEAPRILl THRU APRIL30. 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATFGORY 
TERMINATING 

AMOUNT - 
I TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFOCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFDCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE MARCH 1 THRU MARCH 31, 1998 

LOCAL 

RATF CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

. 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFDCO 
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Division of Revenue 
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..~ ~ 

Office Type : Lucent Bess -__-- - ~~~~ 

I 
-- 
Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCK-.. 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : ACSl 

.- 

Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO 

: Lucent 5ess ~~ 

Office Type 
~ 

~ 

Switch j ~ v L ~ L - w ~ D ~ ~  

h 
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-- 
Repoi Tintdare: i9.iXii i OSEi88 IDiDRi iR  
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Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO 
~ ~. ~~~ Office .~ ~~ Type . . ~ ~  : Lucent ~~~ ~ 5ess ~ ~ 

h 
N 

c 



.~ 

Division of Revenue 
Company : ACSi 
Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO 

____ - 
' ... ~. ~ Office Type : Lucent 5ess 

Snitch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 

- -  
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Division of Revenue 
Company : ACSl 
Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO 

I ~ ~ . ~ Office Type : Lucent 5ess 
- - 

Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : ACSl 
Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO I 
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.- ._~ cei i  .. Gouplrigs . 

ji 
~~~ 

41 

45 
46 
48 

52 
53 
230 
301 
302 
310 
32 I 
330 
501 
502 
510 
60 I 

-42- -- - ~ _  

~ 

Tip-- 
~ 

- 
~- 

.__ 

..~ ~ _ _ _  

____ 
~ ~- 



5;
 ?i 

~ 
"i 

=
' 

Si 
I 

C
E

I I 
i 

D
O

C
K

ET
N

O
. 9

81
00

8-
TP

 
W

IT
N

ES
S:

 C
U

M
M

IN
G

S 
EX

H
IB

IT
 N

O
. _

_
 (K

A
C

-2
) 

PA
G

E 
26

 O
F 

16
8 

I 



I I I 
D

O
CK

ET
 N
O.
 98
10
08
-T
P 

W
IT

N
ES

S:
 C

U
M

M
I"

S 
EX

H
IB

IT
 N
O.
 -
 (KA

C
-2

) 
P

A
G

E
 2

7 
O

F 
16

8 



r
 

€!
 

n
i 
O
!
 

~ 

EX
H

IB
IT

 N
O

. -
 (KA

C-
2)

 

;;i 
PA

G
E 

28
 O

F 
16

8 

A E;; 2 a a < 



_. ~ . ~ __._.. .~ 

Division of Revenue 
Company : ACSl 
Exchange : ALL SWITCH GROUP - JCVLFLWFDCO 

... .... Office .- Type . : Lucent Sess 
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Snitch 
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Jacksonville FL 
March '98 

I TERMINATING LOCAL 
i 301 

Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
ThU 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon 
Tue 

3/2/98 
3/3/98 
3/4/98 
3/5/98 
316398 
3/7/98 
3/8/98 
3/9/98 
311 0198 
311 1/98 
311 2/98 
311 3/98 
3/14/98 
311 5/98 
311 6/98 
311 7/98 
311 8/98 
311 9/98 
3120198 
3/21/90 
3/22/98 
3/23/98 
3/24/98 
3/25/98 
3/26/98 
3/27/98 
3/28/98 
3/29/98 
3/30/98 
3/31/98 

ORIGINATING LOCAL 
ALL 

CCSS-MIN - - 
Minutes 

TOTAL TERM 

Page 1 



Jacksonville FL 

Jacksonville FL 
April '98 

TERMINATING LOCAL 

Wed 
Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
ThU 
Fri 
Sat 
sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
ThU 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon 
Tue 
Wed 
Thu 

4/1/98 
4/2/98 
4/3/98 
4/4/98 
4/5/98 
4/6/98 
4/7/98 
4/8/98 
4/9/98 

411 0198 
411 1/98 
4/12/98 
411 3/98 
4/14/98 
411 5/98 
411 6/98 
411 7/98 
411 8/98 
411 9/98 
4/20/98 
4/21/98 
4/22/98 
4/23/96 
4/24/98 
4/25/98 
4/26/98 
4/27/98 
4/28/98 
4/29/98 
4/30, 

TOTAL TERM 

ORIGINATING LOCAL 
ALL 

Mess Minuter 

DOCKET NO. 98 1008-Tp 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (mc-2) 
PAGE 33 OF 168 

Page 1 



Jacksonville, FI. 
Cell Group OOOO Is Trouble Default 
Cell Group 1023 are NON DOR Calls 

Orlglnatlng Outgoing Calls 
CeIIGrps From To 

0041 
0042 
0043 
0044 
0045 
0046 
0047 
0048 
0049 
0050 
0051 
0052 
0053 
0054 
0055 

0031 

Tg 401 
021 1 
0212 
0213 
0214 
0215 
0216 
0217 
0218 
0219 
0220 

ACSl LOCAL LEC CODES 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
ACSl INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
ACSl NPA 8001988 
ACSl EMERGENCY SERVICE 911 
ACSl DA411 
ACSl 950 FEATURE GROUP B CALLS 
ACSI MISCELLANEOUS 
ACSl 011 IDDD 
ACSl 0- OPERATOR 
ACSl 00- OPERATOR 
ACSl 01 INTERNATIONAL OPERATOR ASSIST 
ACSl CARRIER CUT-THRU 

All lntraofflce Calls 

Intralata Incoming Calls From End Offices 
From To 

Tg 402 
0221 
0222 
0223 
0224 
0225 
0226 
0227 
0228 
0229 
0230 

Tg 403 
0231 LEC IDV 
0232 LEC PBX 
0233 LEC IDVEAS 
0234 LEC PBXEAS 
0235 LEC ISP 
0236 LEC COCO1 
0237 
0238 
0239 
0240 LEC PRITTRK. 

J’ville 

E.Spire Confldentlal 

. 
J’ville Page 1 



DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMlNGS 
EXHIBIT NO. - (KAC-2) 
PAGE 35 OF 168 

IntraLata Incoming Calls From Tandem 

Tg301 Tg302 
From To 

0301 0311 LEC IDV 
0302 0312 LEC PEX 
0303 0313 LEC IDVEAS 
0304 0314 LEC PEXEAS 
0305 0315 LEC ISP 
0306 0316 LEC COCOT 
0307 0317 
0308 0318 
0309 0319 
0310 0320 LEC PRIITRK. 

InterLata Incoming Calls From Tandem 
From To 

Tg201 Tg202 
0501 0511 LEC IDV 
0502 0512 LEC PBX 
0503 0513 LEC IDVEAS 
0504 0514 LEC PEXEAS 
0505 0515 LEC ISP 
0506 ’ 0516 LEC COCOT 
0507 0517 
0508 0518 
0509 0519 
0510 0520 LEC PRIITRK. 

J’ville 

Cell Groups 
From To 

0601 LEC Tgs. LOCAL LEC CODES 
0602 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0603 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0604 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
0605 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
0606 LEC Tgs. NPA 8001888 

InterLata Incoming Calls From IC 
Fronller From To 

Tg 1100 
0551 IEC IDV 
0552 IEC PEX 
0553 IEC IDVEAS 
0554 IEC PBXEAS 
0555 IEC ISP 
0556 IEC COCOT 
0557 
0558 
0559 
0560 IEC PRITTRK. 

1 E.Spln Confldentlal 

. 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-TP 
BILL NUMBER: 334 8So-5181 478 

BS05 181 478-981 96 
BILL DATE: JULY ! 5 .  19% 

PAGE: 1 

WITNESS: CUMMMGS 
'EXHIBIT NO. - ( u c - ? l  
PAGE 36 OF 168 INVOICE NUMBER: 

TO: BELLSOUTH REMIT e spire COMMUNICATIONS, INC 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
25TH FLOOR RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION 

AlTN: ACCESS BILL VERlFlCATlON GROUP 

(FORMERLY ACSl) 

BIRMINGHAM, AL 35203 PO B o x  a4576 
BALTIMORE, MD 21264 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301) 361-4250 

SWITCHED ACCESS SERVlCE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS -SEE DETAIL 

USAGE CHARGES - SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

0.00 - TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES DUE BY AUGUST 15. IC 

OETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FC 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JUNC 

LOCAL 

MALGYDSO 
30, 1998 

RATE CATEGOR Y 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JUNE 1 THRU JUNE 30. 1998 

LOCAL 

RATF CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

AMOUNT m - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE RRHMALFCOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDDSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JUNE 1 THRU JUNE 30. 1998 

LOCAL 

-y T 
TERMINATING 

I TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDOSO 



BILL NUMBER 334 BSO-5181 470 
DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. - (uc-2) INVOICE NUMBER: BSOSl81478-98196 

BILL DATE: JULY 15. 1998 PAGE 37 OF 168 
PAGE: 2 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE NWORUMODCO 
USAGE BlLLiNG CYCLE JUNE 1 THRU JUNE 30, 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATFGORY 
TERMINATING am*- a - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMOOCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE LSVLKY27DSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JUNE 1 THRU JUNE 30. 1998 

LOCAL 

W T F  CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSVLKY27DSO . ,- 
DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFDCO 

USAGE BILLING CYCLE JUNE 1 THRU JUNE 30. 1998 
LOCAL 

RATF CATEGORY 
TERMINATING - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFDCO 
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Rrporl TirrrdDnle: Ifl.33.IR/ II/fl3/9R ID: DRIIH 
' 

Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

: Lucent Sess . . ~ ~  . 

I 06/02/98 
Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Report TimdDaie: IO.33.Id/li/O3,~8 ID: DRIIR 
Division of Revenue 

: espire 

: Lucent Sess 
: JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

Switch 
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Division of Revenue 
: e.spire 

: Lucent Sess 
: JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFL .WFDCO 

Report TintdDoie: 10.33. I8 / I I/O3198 ID: 
. 

DRIIR 
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~ _ _ - ~  ___ ~ ____ 
Reporf 

Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
Office Type ._ : Lucent Sess 

Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 
~ . _ _ _  
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Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 



-- 

Division of Revenue 
: e.spire 

: Lucent Sess 
: JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFD( 

Swilch 
JCVLFL 

-- . ... 

~ - 
Report TimdDate: 

:0 



- ~ ~ 

Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

I Office Type : Lucent Sess 

Dnte Switch 
06/13/98 JCVLFI 

-__ 
-WFDCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
Office Type : Lucent Sess 

Report 
-. 
DRIIR 



Ihlr  
06/15/91 

- 

- 
Reporf TinrdDofe: 10.33. I 8  / l l /0 . f iR  ?D: 6 R l l R  

Division of Revenue 
Company : e.splre 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

__-.. OMce Type : Lucent Sess 

witch 
ELFLWFDCO 



__ - ~ -  -. - 
Repori Timemale: lO.3 .Z . lU/ l l /O3~8 ID: DRIIR 

Division of Revenue 
: espire 
: JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
: Lucent Sess - 

Swilch 
JCVLFLWFDCO 



-___- _- 
Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Omce ~ y p e  : Lucent Sess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

- 

__ 
Report 

- 

-_ ~. 
' TimdDale: 
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--_ 
nnce 
061 19/98 
.. - Switch 

JCVLFLWFDCO 

h 
N 

.. 

Division of 
Company 
Exchange 
Office Type 

~~ 

Revenue 
: espire 

: Lucent Sess 
: JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

_. 

Cell Groupings FF== 

__ - 
46 
48 
51  
52 
53 
220 
22 I 
230 
30 I 
302 
310 
32 I 
322 
330 
50 I 
502 
510 
60 I 
1023 

-. - 
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Report TinrdDflIe: IO.3.Z. I R /  II/O.Zfl/PR 11): DRI IR  

Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type : Lucent 5ess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type : Lucent Sess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

_. ~ 

Report .33.18/ 
... 
Il/03/98 ID: DRMR 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 

omce ~ y p e  : Lucent 5ess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

- Dale ... 
n m 8 m  

Switch 
J C V L F L W F ~  

I 

h 
N 

Report 
~. 

TimdDale: I0.33.lX / I1/03/9X ID: DRIIR 

- 



__ ~~~ -____ 
Reporl Timemale: 10.33. I R /  11/03/9R ID: 6RI IR 

Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type : Lucent Sess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

:witch 
CVLFLWFDCO 
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J’ville 

Jacksonville, FI. 
Cell Group 0000 Is Trouble Default 
Cell Group 1023 are NON DOR Calls 

Orlglnatlng Oulgolng Calls 

0041 ACSl LOCAL LEC CODES 
0042 ACSl INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0043 ACSl INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0044 ACSl INTERSTATE INTRAUTA 

CellGrps From To 

0045 
0046 
0047 
0048 
0049 
0050 
0051 
0052 
0053 
0054 
0055 

0031 

Tg 401 
0211 
0212 
0213 
0214 
0215 
0216 
0217 
0218 
0219 
0220 

ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 
ACSl 

INTERSTATE INTERLATA 

EMERGENCY SERVICE 91 1 
DA411 
950 FEATURE GROUP B CALLS 
MISCELLANEOUS 
011 IDDD 
0- OPERATOR 
00- OPERATOR 
01 INTERNATIONAL OPERATOR ASSIST 

NPA mima 

CARRIER CUT-THRU 

All lntraoffice Calk 

Intralata Incoming Calls From End Offices 

Tg402 Tg403 
From To 

0221 0231 LEC IDV 
0222 0232 LEC PBX 
0223 0233 LEC IDVEAS 
0224 0234 LEC PBXEAS 
0225 0235 LEC ISP 
0226 0236 LEC COCOT 
0227 0237 
0228 0238 
0229 0239 
0230 0240 LEC PRVTRK. 

E.Splre Confidential J’ville Page 1 



J'ville 

IntraLata Incoming Calls From Tandem 

Tg301 Tg302 
From To 

0301 0311 LEC IDV 
0302 0312 LEC PEX 
0303 0313 LEC IDVEAS 
0304 0314 LEC PEXEAS 
0305 0315 LEC ISP 
0306 0316 LEC COCO1 
0307 0317 
0308 0318 
0309 0319 
0310 0320 LEC PRITTRK. 

Tg 201 
0501 
0502 
0503 
0504 
0505 
0506 8 

0507 
0508 
0509 
0510 

InterLata Incoming Calls From Tandem 

Tg 202 
From To 

0511 LEC IDV 
0512 LEC PEX 
0513 LEC IDVEAS 
0514 LEC PBXEAS 
0515 LEC ISP 
0516 LEC COCO1 
0517 
0518 
0519 
0520 LEC PRVTRK. 

Cell Groups 
From To 

0601 LEC Tgs. LOCAL LEC CODES 
0602 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0603 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0604 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
0605 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
0606 LEC Tgs. NPA 800/888 

lnterlata Incoming Calls From IC 
Frontier From To 

Tg 1100 
0551 IEC IDV 
0552 IEC PEX 
0553 IEC IDVEAS 
0554 IEC PBXEAS 
0555 IEC ISP 
0556 IEC COCO1 
0557 
0558 
0559 
0560 IEC PRVTRK. 

E.Splre Confidential J'ville Page 2 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-Tp 
WITNESS: CUMMMGS 
EXHIBIT NO. - (KAc.2) 
PAGE 68 OF 168 BILL NUMBER: 334 ESD-5181 478 

INVOICE NUMBER: BSQ5181470-90227 
BILL DATE: AUGUST 15, 1998 

PAGE: 1 

TO: BELLSOUTH REMIT : e.spire COMMUNICATIONS, INC 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
25TH FLOOR RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 
A T N :  ACCESS BILL VERIFICATION GROUP 

(FORMERLY ACSI) 

PO EOX 64576 
BALTIMORE. MD 21264 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301) 361-4250 

SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS - SEE DETAIL 

USAGE CHARGES - SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

0 GO 

L' 
TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES DUE BY SEPTEMBER 15.1998 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSQ 
USAGE BILLING CYCLEJULY 1 THRU JULY 31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATF CATFGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSQ 
USAGE BILLING CYCLEJULY 1 THRU JULY 31 1998 

LOCAL 

AMOUNT - - -= 
RATF, CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO 
USAGE BILLlNG CYCLE JULY 1 THRU JULY 31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATF CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDOSO - 



DOCKET NO. 98 i008-Tp 

EXHIBIT NO. __ (Uc-2) INVOICE NUMBER: ESOSI 01478-98227 PAGE 69 OF 168 
WITNESS: CUMMNGS BILL NUMBER: 334 &SO-5181 470 

AUGUST : 5 .  ' 9 9  BILL DATE 
PAGE: 2 

DETAIL O f  USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE NWORLAMOOCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JULY 1 77fRU JULY 31 1998 

1 OCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMODCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE LSVlKY270SO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JULY 1 THRU JULY 31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

QUA" AMOUNT 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSVLKYZ'IOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFOCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JULY 1 THRU JULY 31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGOR Y 
TERMINATING - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFOCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
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DOCKETNO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. - (KAC-2) 
PAGE 100 OF I68 

Jacksonville. FI. 
Cell Group 0000 Is Trouble Default 
Cell Group 1023 are NON OOR Calls 

Originating Outgolng Calls 

0041 ACSl LOCAL LEC CODES 
0042 ACSl INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0043 ACSl INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0044 ACSl INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
0045 ACSl INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
0046 ACSl NPA800/888 
0047 ACSl EMERGENCY SERVICE 911 
0048 ACSI OA411 
0049 ACSl 950 FEATURE GROUP B CALLS 
0050 ACSl MISCELLANEOUS 
0051 ACSl 011 IDDD 

CellGrps From To 

0052 ACSl 0-OPERATOR 
0053 ACSl 00-OPERATOR 
0054 ACSl 01 INTERNATIONAL OPERATOR ASSIST 
0055 ACSl CARRIER CUT-THRU 

0031 All Intraofflce Calls 

*, Intralata lncomlng Calls From End Offices 
From To 

Tg401 Tg402 Tg403 
0211 0221 0231 LEC IDV 
0212 0222 0232 LEC PBX 
0213 0223 0233 LEC IDVEAS 
0214 0224 0234 LEC PBXEAS 
0215 0225 0235 LEC ISP 
0216 0226 0236 LEC COCOT 
0217 0227 0237 
0218 0228 0238 
0219 0229 0239 
0220 0230 0240 LEC PRIiTRK. 

J'ville 

1 E.Splre Confidential J'vUle 
i 



DOCKET NO. 9RlnOX-TP 
WITNESS: CuMMlNcS 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (KAC-2) 
PAGE 101 OF I68 

Inlralata lncomlng Calls From Tandem 

Tg301 Tg302 
From To 

0301 0311 LEC IDV 
0302 0312 LEC PBX 
0303 0313 LEC IDVEAS 
0304 0314 LEC PBXEAS 
0305 0315 LEC ISP 
0306 0316 LEC COCOT 
0307 0317 
0308 0318 
0309 0319 
0310 0320 LEC PRIITRK. 

Interlata lncomlng Calls From Tandem 
From To 

Tg201 Tg202 
0501 0511 LEC IDV 
0502 0512 LEC PBX 
0503 0513 LEC IDVEAS 
0504 0514 LEC PBXEAS 
0505 0515 LEC ISP 
0506 9, 0516 LEC COCOT 
0507 0517 
0508 0518 
0509 0519 
0510 0520 LEC PRIITRK. 

J'ville 

Cell Groups 
From To 

0601 LEC Tgs. LOCAL LEC CODES 
0602 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0603 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0804 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
0605 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
0606 LEC Tgs. NPA t x " 8  

lnterlsta Incoming Calls From IC 
Frontler From To 

Tg 1100 
0551 IEC IDV 
0552 IEC PBX 
0553 IEC IDVEAS 
0554 IEC PBXEAS 
0555 IEC ISP 
0556 IEC COCOT 
0557 
0558 
0559 
0560 IEC PRIITRK. 

ESplre Confidential J'ville Page 2 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-Tp 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 

BILL NUMBER: 334 aS0-5301 478 
communicitions tu tho p o l n t  INVOICE NUMBER: Bsomi 4 i a m 5 a  

BILL DATE: SE?TEMBER 15. ' $ 0 8  
PAGE: 1 

TO: BELLSOL" REMIT e spire CO.Cf.LILUICATIOIVS. INC 
RECIPROCAL CO>lPENSATION 
PO BOX 64576 
BALTIMORE. >ID 21264 

600 NORTH l9TH STREET 
?STH FLOOR 
BlR\IPiGIU,M. AL 35203 
A m :  ACCESS BILL VEPJFICATTON GROUP 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301) 361-4250 

SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AN0 CREDITS - SEE DETAIL 

USAGE CHARGES -SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES OUE BY OCTOBER 15,1998 

0 00 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGESFOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 
USAGE BlLLlNG CYCLEAUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST31 1998 

LOCAL 

5 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 

OETAlL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE AUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST 31 1998 

L OCA1 

RATE CATFGORY 
TERMINATING - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE AUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO - 



a u  NUMBER:  334 ESn.itat 170 --- " , ~ ,  - , "  ~. 

DOCKETNO. 981008-TP lNVOlCE NUMBER: BSO5 101 478-98258 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS BILL DATE: SEPTEMBER 15,  7998 

2 EXH[B[T NO. .__ (KAC-2) 
PAGE 103 OF 168 PAGE: 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE NWORLAMODCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLEAUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST 31 1998 

L OCA1 

RATE CATFGOR Y 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMODCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE LSVLKY27OSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE AUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST 31 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGOR Y 
TERMINATING - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSVLKYZ7DSO 

I." 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFOCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE AUGUST 1 THRU AUGUST31 1998 

LOCAL - RATE CATFGOR Y 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFDCO 



~ ~~~ . ~~ 

Report Tiiiie/Ihrtr: l O . . U ~ l R /  l l /O. l iVR 11): I ) H I I H  
Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 

Office Type : Lucent 5ess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

~. 

Dale 
0810 1/96 

. . . 

- 
Swilch 
JCVLFLWFDCn 

h 
N 



.. 5
' 



1 

D
O

C
K

ET
 N

O
. 9

81
00

8-
TP

 
W

IT
N

ES
S:

 C
U

M
M

IN
G

S 

PA
G

E 
10

6 
O

F 
16

8 
EX

H
IB

IT
N

O
. -
 (KA

C
-2

) 



- ____- - 
Repori Time/Dnle: IO. 13. I d /  11/03#R ID.  DRllH 

Division of Revenue 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

: Lucent Sess 
~- .- .. - .. 

Switch 
JCVLFLWFDCn 
- . -_____  
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWF'DCO 
Office Type : Lucenl Sess . -~ 

Report TirrrdDntc: 
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lfl.33. I8 / 

_ _  
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Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type 
Exchange : JCVLFLWDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

: Lucent Sess -_ - 

~~ 

Report TinrdDafe: 10.33. I i /  II/O3DR ID: DRHR 

I h l c  
031120198 
- Switch 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 

Office Type : Lucent Sess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
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DOCKET NO, 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. (KAC-2) 
PAGE 135 OF 168 

Jacksonville, FI. 
Cell Group 0000 Is Trouble Default 
Cell Group 1023 are NON DOR Calls 

Originating Outgoing Calls 
CellGrps From To 

0041 
0042 
0043 
0044 
0045 
0046 
0047 
0048 
0049 
0050 
0051 
0052 
0053 
0054 
0055 

003 1 

Tg 401 
0211 
0212 
0213 
0214 
021 5 
0216 
0217 
0218 
0219 
0220 

ACSl LOCAL LEC CODES 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
ACSI INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
ACSI NPA 800/888 
ACSI EMERGENCY SERVICE 91 1 
ACSI DA411 
ACSl 950 FEATURE GROUP B CALLS 
ACSl MISCELLANEOUS 
ACSI 011 IDDD 
ACSI 0- OPERATOR 
ACSI 00- OPERATOR 
ACSI 01 INTERNATIONAL OPERATOR ASSIST 
ACSI CARRIER CUT-THRU 

All lntraoffice Calls 

IntraLata Incoming Calls From End Offices 

Tg402 Tg403 
From To 

0221 0231 LEC IDV 
0222 0232 LEC PBX 
0223 0233 LEC IDVEAS 
0224 0234 LEC PBXEAS 
0225 0235 LEC ISP 
0226 0236 LEC COCOT 
0227 0237 
0228 0238 
0229 0239 
0230 0240 LEC PRI/TRK. 

J’ville 

E.Spfre Confldentlal Jlrille Page 1 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBITNO. - (KAC-2) 
PAGE 136OF I68 

Inlralata Incoming Calls From Tandem 

Tg301 Tg302 
From To 

0301 0311 LEC IDV 
0302 0312 LEC PBX 
0303 0313 LEC IDVEAS 
0304 0314 CEC PBXEAS 
0305 0315 LEC ISP 
0306 0316 LEC COCOT 
0307 0317 
0308 0318 
0309 0319 
0310 0320 LEC PRIiTRK. 

InterLata Incoming Calls From Tandem 

Tg201 Tg202 
0501 0511 
0502 0512 
0503 0513 
0504 0514 
0505 0515 
0506 ' 0516 
0507 0517 
0508 0518 
0509 0519 
0510 0520 

From To 

LEC IDV 
LEC PBX 
LEC IDVEAS 
LEC PBXEAS 
LEC ISP 
LEC COCOT 

LEC PRITTRK. 

J'ville 

Cell Groups 
From To 

0601 LEC Tgs. LOCAL LEC CODES 
0602 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
0603 LEC Tgs. INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
0604 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
0605 LEC Tgs. INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
0606 LEC Tgs. NPA 800/888 

lnterlata lncomlng Calls From IC 
Frontier From To 

Tg 1100 
0551 IEC IDV 
0552 IEC PBX 
0553 IEC IDVEAS 
0554 IEC PBXEAS 
0555 IEC ISP 
0556 IEC COCOT 
0557 
0558 
0559 
0580 IEC PRWTRK. 

E.Splre Confidential J'ville Page 2 



BILL DATE: OCTOBER 15. 49ca 
PAGE: 1 

TO: BELLSOLTH T E L E C O ~ l . L t L ~ I C . ~ T l O ~ S .  14C. REMIT 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
7TH FLOOR 
BIItMINGttAM, AL 35203 
A m .  INTERCOXXECTION PLRCH.4SING CTR 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301) 361-4250 

e spire CO!&lLXICATIONS. [X 
RECIPROCAL COMPENSATION 
PO BOX 6.1576 
BALTIMORE. bm 21x4 

SWlTCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS - SEE DETAIL 

USAGE CHARGES - SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

0.00 

TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES DUE BY NOVEMBER 15,1998 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

p_ TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATFGORY 
TERMlNATlNQ 

I TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEDDSO 



DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (KAC-2) 

: PAGE l j 8 O F  168 BILL NUMBER: 334 BSO-Sie i  478 
INVOICE NUMBER: BSOS 1 a147e-98288 

BILL DATE: OCTOBER 15. 1998 
PAGE: 2 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFlCE NWORUMODCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SE?TEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGOR Y 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMOOCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE LSVLKYZlOSO 
USAGE BILLlNG CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SE?TEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSVLKY27OSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE JCVLFLWFDCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

AMOUNT 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE JCVFLWFDCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE GNVLSCHPDCO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30 1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATFGORY 
TERMINATING . 

-a- 
- ~ 

B TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE GNVLSCHPOCO 
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Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

: Lucent 5ess - - Office Type 

~- Date 
09/29/98 

__ 
Report 

Switch Cell - Groupings Peg Count 
JCVLFLWFDCO 704 

I023 

~_ 

TimdDafe: 
- 
DRITR 

I 

I 

s- 
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- 
DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: CUMMINGS 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (KAC-2) 
PAGE 168 OF 168 

Jacksonville, FI. 
Cell Group 0000 Is Trouble Default 
Cell Group 1023 are NON DOR Calls 

Orlglnating Outgolng Calls 
CellGrps From To 

0041 
0042 
0043 
0044 
0045 
0046 
0047 
0048 
0049 
0050 
0051 
0052 
0053 
0054 
0055 

0031 

ACSl LOCAL LEC CODES 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTRASTATE INTERLATA 
ACSl INTERSTATE INTRALATA 
ACSl INTERSTATE INTERLATA 
ACSl NPA 8001888 
ACSl EMERGENCY SERVICE 91 1 
ACSl DA411 
ACSI 950 FEATURE GROUP B CALLS 
ACSl MISCELLANEOUS 
ACSl 011 IDDD 

ACSl 00- OPERATOR 
ACSl 01 INTERNATIONAL OPERATOR ASSIST 

ACSl 0- OPERATOR 

IC 
ACSl CARRIER CUT-THRU 

All Intraofflce Calls 

'. IntraLata Incoming Calls From End Ofncea 
From To 

Tg401 Tg402 Tg403 
0211 0221 0231 LEC IDV 
0212 0222 0232 LEC PEX 
0213 0223 0233 LEC IDVEAS 
0214 0224 0234 LEC PBXEAS 
0215 0225 0235 LEC ISP 
0216 0226 0236 LEC COCOT 
0217 0227 0237 
0218 0228 0238 
0219 0229 0239 
0220 0230 0240 LEC PRI/TRK. 

J'ville 

E.Splre Confidential Jvill0 Page 1 



Division of Revenue I 

Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Repor/ Tinrdlhm: 
Division of Revenue 
Company : e.spire 

Office Type : Lucent Sess 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 
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Report TinrdDnte: 

Division of Revenue 
Company : espire 
Exchange : JCVLFLWFDCO - JCVLFLWFDCO 

__ Office - Type : Lucent 5ess 
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WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (JCF-1) 
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1 

INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENT 
BETWEEN ACSI AND BELLSOUTH 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE coIyM1881oW 

HWITMO - a- 

. 



, DOCKETNO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (JCF-I) 
PAGE 2 OF 8 

E. 17 BellSouth will pmvide and update an electronic copy of their Switch 
Netwrk ID Database with a complete list of features and functions by 
switch. i.e.. NPAINXXs. rate centers. erc. 

E Loa 1 Number Assimment 

ACSl will assign telephone numbers to its customers using at least one M(X per 
BellSouth tariffed local exchange metropolitan area; provided. that sufficient 
quantities of numbering resources are. made aMilable to ACSI. 

Cr0a-C onnedion to Other Collocrton 

Where one Party collocates in the wire center of the other m y .  the Pany 
operating the wire center shall allow the Party collocated at the wire center to 
directly interconnect to any other entity which maintains a collocation hcility at 
that same wire center. The Pany operating the wire center shall enable such 
interconnection by effecting a crossconnection betwen those collocation 
facilities. as jointly directed by the Pany collocated at the wire center and the 
other collocated entity. For each such crossannexion. the Pafly operating the 
wire center shall charge the otherwise applicable standard tariff or contract special 
access crossconne& rate to fhe collocated b y .  No other charges shall apply 
for such crossconnection. ACSI reserves iis right to pzihon for state 
commission arbitration of the pricing of such crossconnections. 

G. 

VI. LOCAL TRAFFIC EXCHAXGE 

A. Evchanze of TmIR 

The mies agne for the purpose of this Agreement only that local 
interconnection is defined as the delivery of local mffic to be la"MIed on each 
party's I d  network x) that customen of either pany haw the ability to each 
customers of the other party. without the u x  of any access code or delay in the 
pcccusing of the call. TheTadu funher agree chat the achange of traffic on 
Bellsouth's Extarded A m  Service G A S )  shall be consided local traffic and 
compsat ion for the termination of such traffic shall be pursuant to the trnns of 
h i s  d o n .  . .  

B. C m w d  tion 
-. 

With the exception of the local traffic specifically identified in subsection (C) 
hereafter, ych pany agms to tenninate local traffic originated and routed to it 
by the other pany. The Panics a g e  that BellSouth will track the usage for both 
companies for the period oi the Agreement. BellSouth will provide copies of 
such usage repons to ACSI on a monthly basis. For purpovs of this Agreeiflent. 
the Paflies %re that the$ will bc no cash compensation uchanzed by the panics 



DOCKETNO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. - (JCF-1) 
PAGE 7 OF 8 

during the term of this Agreement unless the difference in minutes of u s  for 
terminating local mffic exceeds 2 million minutes per state on a monthly basis. 
In such an event. the Panies will thereafter negotiate the specifics of a traffic 
exchange agreement which will apply on a going-forward basis. 

If either pany provides intermediary tandem switching and transpon services for 
the other party's connection of its end user to a local end user of: ( I )  a CLEC 
other than ACSI; (2) an ILEC other than BellSouth: or (3) another 
telecommunications company such as a wireless telecommunications service 
provider, the party performing the intermediary Function will bill a K1.002 per 
minute charge. Houever. BellSouth agrees that ACSI may cross-connect direcdy 
to such third Panies at the POI. In such an event. tariffed cross-connection 
non-recurring charges will apply, and no transitting charge will apply. 

VU. >iEET-POh'T BKLISG .? .RR.ANGL\l"~ 

Both Panies hereto provide interexchange access transpon services to IXCs and other 
access service customers. Purstmt to the terms of this Agreement. ACSI will 
intemnnst at selected BellSouth switches of its choosing for the piirpoxs of providing 
certain Switched Access Services. On such occasions. a portion of the access transpon 
wMce w i U  be pmided by each of the Panies hereto. This section establishes 
arrange" intended to enable each of the Panies hereto to sene and bill their mutual 
Switched Acccss Service customers. on an accurate and timely basis. The 
arrangements discussed in this section apply to the provision of both interLATA and 
inuaLATA Switched Access Services. I t  is understood and agreed that ACSI is not 
obliged to prwide any of its Switched Access Service(s) through any specific access 
tandem nuitch or access tandem provider. and may at its sole discretion. with due 
notice to those affected, modify its serving armngements on its oun initiariw. 

A. 

: 

,400 licabilitv of OEF Guidelines 

Mm-point billing (MPB) arrangements sMI be established betuten the Panies to 
enable ACSI to provide, at its option. ,Switched Amss Sewices to third Parties 
via specified LEC nuitches. in accordance with the Met-Point Billing guidelines 
adopted bj! and containad in the Ordering and Billing Forum's MECAB and 
MECOD documents. except as modified herein. These arrangemu arc 
intended to be used to provide Switched Access Service th% originates and/or 
terminates on an ACSI-provided Exchange Service. where the tmsporl 
component of the Switched Access Service is routed through specified BellSouth 
switches. 

i Page 22 



DOCKET NO. 981008-TP 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
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xv. RESPONSmILmEs 0 F THE PARTIES 

A. BellSouth and ACSI agree to tna t  each other fairly, nondiwriminatorily. and 
equallytfor all items included in this Agreement or related to the support of items 
included in this Agreement. 

ACSI and BellSouth will w r k  cooperatively to minimize fraud associated with 
third-number billed calls. calling card calls. or any other services related to this 
Agnxment. The Panies fraud minimintion procedures are to be cost effectiw 
and implemented so as not to unduly burden or harm one M y  as compared to 
the other. 

ACSI and BellSouth agnx to promptly exchange all necessary records for the 
proper billing of all traffic. 

ACSI and BellSouth will review engineering requirements on a quarterly basis 
and establish forecasts for trunk utilization. POI trunks. MPB arrangements. 
E-91 1. EISCC facility requirements, quantities of DNCF. loops and other 
services provided under this Agreement. New trunk groups will be implemented 
as dictated by engioeering quirements for both BellSouth and ACSI. BellSouth 
and ACSl are required to provide each other the proper call information ( c . ~ ,  
originated call pany number and destination call party number) to enable each 
company to bill in a complete and timely manner. 

The Panies will cooperate by exchanging technical information in order to 
identify and explore potential solutions to enable ACSl to establish unique rate 
centers. or to assign a jingle NXX code across multiple rate centers. 

ACSI and BellSouth will w r k  jointly and cooperatiwly in developing and 
implementing common manual and/or electronic interfaces (including. for 
example. data elements. dam format. and data transmission) from which to place 
service orders and trouble repons inwlving he  provision of loops, DNCF. 
dimtory assistance. directory listings. 5911. and other services included in this 
Agreement. To the extent rcasonable. ACSl and BellSouth will utili= the 
standads established by industry fora. such as OBF. 

~ e i l s o ~ t h  will suppon ACS~ r ~ q ~ e s t s  Alated to central ofice (NXW code 

B. 

C 

D. 

E. 

F. 

G. 
adminis&on and assignments in an effective and timely nmner. ACSl and 
BeIIssUth will comply with code administration requirements as prescribed by the 
FCC the state commissions. and accepted industry guidelin_es. 

BellSouth shall not impox a cross-connect fee on ACSl where ACSl acces5cs 
91 I or E-91 1.  reciprocal traffic exchange trunks. and netuork platiorm services. 
through a collocation arrangement a1 the BellSouth Wtn Center. 

H. 
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I. Notwithstanding any other pmvision of this A g r m " ,  it  is mutually understood 
and agreed that both Panies hereto resewe the right to establish each of the 
following. consistent with generally accepted industry standards. 

1. 

2. 

3. Switching entity designation and supporting data (including inbound route choice) 

a. end ofliCe 

b. hominglhomed to tandem 

4. Association of routing point(s) with end offices. Pols. ('IC 

5.  Published rate center and locality designations. 

&e centen (location and a r a  within) 

h in t s  of interchange (including meet points) 

SVI. hEITVORK DESIGS A 3 D  \lASAGE\IE?iT - 
A. The M i e s  a g , ~  to murk cooperatively to install and maintain reliable 

interconnected telecommunications netwrks, including but not limited to. 
maintenance contact numbers and escalation procedures BellSouth agrees to 
pmvide public notice of changes in the information necessary for the transmission 
and routing of services using its local exchange facilities or networks. as well as 
of any other changes that would affect the interoperability of those facilities and 
networks. 

The interconnection of all network will be based upon accepted industrylnational 
guidelines for transmission standards and traffic blocking criteria. 

The panics will w r k  cooperatively to apply sound n e m r k  management 
principles by invoking appropriate network inanagement controls to alleviate or 
p e n t  netuork congestion. 

for neohork expansion. the Parties agrte toreview engineering requirements on a 
quanerly'pasis and establish foncasts for trunk utilization. New m n k  groups 
will bc added as reasonably warranted. 

ACSl and BellSouth will exchange appropriate information (c.R.. maintenance 
contact nuniben. netuork information. informarion q u i d  to comply with law 
enforcement and other security agencies of the Ciovemnlent) to achin- desired 
reliability. In addition. ACSl and EkIISouth will cooperatively plan and 
implement coordinated repair procedures to ensure customcr trouble r e p n s  are 
resolved in a timely and appropriate manner. 

R 

C 

D. 

-. 

E. 

Page d 0  
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XXU. MOST FAVORABLE PROVISIONS 

A. If as a result of any proceeding before any Court. Commission. or the FCC. any 
wluntsy agreement or ahitration proceeding pursuant to the Act. or pursuant to 
any applicable federal or state lau. BellSouth becomes obligated to provide 
interconnection, number portability. unbundled access to network elements or any 
other services related to interconnection. whether or not presently corered by this 
Agreement. to another telecommunications carrier operating within a state within 
the BellSouth temtory at rates or on terms and conditions more favorable to such 

entitled to add such newrk  elements and services. or substitute such more 
fiwrable rates. terms or conditions for the r e l m t  provisions of this Agreement, 
which shall apply to the same states as such other carrier and such substituted 
rates, terms or conditions shall be deemed to have been efiective under this 
Agreement as of the effkctive date thereof to such other carrier. 

If the more favorable provision is a result of the action of an appropriate 
regulatory agency or judicial body, whether commenced before or after the 
effectivr date of th.is Agreement. the Parties agree to incorporate such order in 
this Agreement as of its eff&tive date. In !he c e n t  BellSouth files and reqives 
a p p d  for a tariff offering to provide any substantive service of this Agreement 
in a way different than that provided for herein. the Panics agree that the 
Companies sMI be eligible for subscription to said service at the rates. terms and 
conditions contained in tariffs as of the effaive date of the tariff. 

-:. carrier than the comparable prwisions of this Agreement. then ACSI shall be 

B. 

C. In the event that BellSouth provides interconnection andlor temporary number 
ponability anangements via tariff or has or enters into an interconnection and/or 
temporary number ponability agreement with another entity. BellSouth will 
pennit ACSI an opponunity to inspect such taridor agreement and. upon ACSl's 
quest. BellSouth will immediately offer ACSI an agreement on the same 
material terms with effect from the date BellSouth first made such tariff effective 
or entered into such arrangement and for the remainder of the term of this 
Agreement. The other items covered by this Agreement and not covered by such 
tariff or agreement s M I  remain unaffected and as to such items this Agreement 
shall rcmain in effect. 

D. In the e t  that BellSouth is q u i d  by an FCC or a state commission decision 
or order to prwide any one or mope terms of interconnection or other matters 
co~d by this Agreement that individually differ from anyone or more 
comsponding terms of this Agreement. ACSI may elect to amend this 
Agnemey to reflect all of such differing term (but mt less than all) contained in 
such decision or order. with efiect from the date ACSI makes such election. The 
other items covered by this Agreement and not covered by such decision or order 
shall remain unaffected and as to such items this Agreement shall remain in 
effect. 

i Page 15 



DOCKETNO. 981008-Tp 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. - (JCF-1) 
PAGE 7 OF 8 

DEFINITIONS 

1. "Access Service Request" or "ASR" means an industry standard form used by the Parties to 
add. establish, change or disconnect trunks for the purposes of iriterconnection. 

2. "Advanced Intelligent Network" or 'Ah'" means a newrk  switching and architecture 
concept that cenvalizes intelligence in databases and application processors intemal to the netwrk 
rather than in cenval office switching systems. AIN enables the n e m r k  to complete interactions (or 
actions) regarding routing. signaling and information quickly and accurately. The AIN concept 
permits intelligent databare systems and application pnxrSsors to be either centralized or distributed 
throughout one nerwrk. 

3. "Advanced Intelligent Setwork Features" or "AfhVfS Features" refers to the replacement 
or enhancement of electronic witching and electronic nerwrk  harduare and soituare functions via 
the use of distributed netuurk based processors and Common Channel Interoffice Signaling 
(CCfSlSS7). For example, SCPs and STCs are pan of the adwced intelligent netwrk. AfN also 
features a 'service creation environment" which permits the end user or reseller to create. and 
modify, in near real time, their own netwrk routing instructions for calls to their hcilities. zreating. 
in effect a user customized virtual network. 

4. "Affiliate" means a person that (dirtctly or indirectly) owns or controls. is owned or 
controlled by, or is under common ownership or control with. another person. For purposes of this 
paragraph. the term "own" means to own an equity interest (or equimlent themt) or more than IO 
percent. 

5.  "American Sational Standards frlstitute" or 'AYSI" is a pri\ate. non-profit organization 
representing more than 1.300 corporations. 30 government ageencies, 20 institutions and 250 trade. 
labor. consumer, technical and professional organizations which se(s wlunfary standards for the 
United Sfatcs (U.S.). ANSI has established an Informarion Infmtrucrure Standards Fanel. ANSI is 
appointed by the U.S. State Depanment as a representativc of the U.S. to the f T U ' s  fntemational 
Standards Organization. 

6. "Automated Report hianagenient fnformation S>deni' or "ARXIIS" means the most 
current ARMIS 4308 rcporc issued by the FCC 

7. 'Automatic Number Identificatioci" or "A.NI" is a telecommunications-camer signaling 
parameter that identifies. through industry standard netuork interfaces and fornlals (either SS7/CCIS 
(prefcmd), or in band signalling (pndecessor technology). the billing number of the calling pany. 
This functionality is also +own and referred to as 'Calling b y  Number" or "CPN.' This term is 
not to be limited by 'Called Pany Identification' service. another product that is frequently q u i d  
by call centen. 

8. "kll Conimunications Resenmll" or "BellCore" ineans an oqniut ion owned jointly by 
the RBK that conducts research and development projects ior than. 

i 
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standard signalling arrangements including repeat loop sun. loop reverse battery. or ground s m  
seizure and disconnect in one direction (t& the end ofice switch). and repeat ringing in the other 
direction ( t m d  the end user). 

a. "ISDN linlhmplcirtuit" is an ISDN link which provides a 2-wire ISDN digital circuit 
connection that will support digital transmission of tuo 64 Kbps clear channels and one 16 Kbps &.la 
channel (2B+D). suitable for provision of BIU-ISDN setvice. ISDN links shall be provisioned by 
least cost planning methodologies sufficient to insure industry standard interface. performance, price, 
reliability and operational characteristics are functionally transparent and are equal to or better than 
dedicated copper pain All things being equal, 'Broadband ISDN" is preferred to CO-based [SDN 
circuits. Unless specifically identified and priced as "fractional" these circuits are assumed to 
fully available. 

b. "4-Wi DS-1 Digital Grade Link" will support full duplex transmission of iwhronous 
serial data at 1.544 Mbps. and provide the equivalent of 24 voice grade channels. Unless 
specifically identified and priced as 'hctional" these circuits are assumed to be fully ;nailable. 

46. "Local Exchange Carrier" or "LEC" means any canier that provides local common 
carrier telecommunications services to business and/or residential subscribers within a given LATA 
and interconnects to other caniers, for the provision of alternative telecommunications products or 
services. including, but not limited to toll. special a c m r  and prime line services. This includes 
the Panies to this Agreement. The term 'Incumbent-LEC" or 'I-LEC' is sonietimes u d  to refer to 
the dominant LEC for a panicular locality (such as BellSouth). Such Incumbent-LECs include both 
Bell Opating Companies ('Bocs") and non-BW LECr which are often r e f e d  to as 
'Independent-LECs.' By conmt. new entrants into the local exchange market art sometimes 
r e f e d  to as 'Competitive LECs" or 'CLECs." or sometimes as "Alternative LECs" or 'ALECs." 

17. "Local Exchange Routing Guide" or "LERG" means a Bellcore Reference customarily 
used to identify "A-NXX routing and homing information. as well as netuork element and 
equipment designations. 

48. "Local Trafi" means telephone calls that originate in one exchange and temiinate in 
either h e  same exclwge, or a corresponding Wended A m  Service ("EAS") exchange. The 
terms Exchange, and EAS achanges arc defined and specified in Section A3. of BellSouth's General 
Subscriber Service Tariff. 

49. "Local hterconnection" means ( I )  the delivery of local traffic to be terminated on each 
b y ' s  local nuwork so et end users of either h r t y  haw rhe ability to nach end users of the other 
Pany wihout the usepf any aaxss code or substantial delay in the processing of the call; (2) the 
LEC unbundled netuork features. functions. and capabilities set forth in this Agreement; and 3) 
Service Provider Number lbmbility sometimes r e f e d  to as temporary telephone nwiiber 
portability to be implcin6nted pursuant to the terms of this Agfeeiiient. 

ATTACHhlENT B 
Page 7 

i 
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%&b&'14,1997, -,&.?' ... . . _ _  

Mr. Pat Fdan 
BellSouth Tclcy"unica6ons 
675 W. Peachtrcc Suect 
Room 34S91 
Atlanta, Georgia 30375 

Dear Pat 

I am writing to summarize our rccenr discussions conceming reciprocal 
compensation for local mfiic. 

As you know. ACSI and BellSouth entered into M Interconnection Agreement 
on July 25. (996 which included the followin% provision concerning reciprocal 
compcnsation for l o d  aaffic: 

With the aception of the local cnffic spccificaUy identified in subsccum (C ) 
hcreaftcr, cach party ngrces to terminate local traffic originated and muted to it 
by the other party. The Panics agree that BellSouth will w k  rhe usage for both 
companies for the period of the Agreement. BellSouth will pmvide wpia of 
such usasc repom to ACSC on P monthly basis. For pulposes of this Agrremcnt. 
the Pimi$ agree that there will be no cash compensation cxchangd by be 
panics during &e term or this @cement unless &e difference in minutes of use 
tor terminsting leal atf ic  sxcc& 2 million minutcs per oa a monthly 
basis. In such UI event. the Parties will hueafter negotiate the sppecifia of I 
traffic whange agreement which will apply on J goi~-fomud basis. 
Intenonnectim Agreement Seaion V@]. 

The key- triggering the tnnsition from "bill and keep" ro reciprocal usage- 
based eompeasatioa is the wpom that were 10 be issued by BellSouth on bul trafic 
difFcruatials pumunl(0  S d o n  (VIXB) ofthe lntuconwcfion Agreement. These 
repom were Co have indiutcd the p i n t  at a i c h  he state-by-state differenW for local 
d l c  minuus exceeded 1OOO.OW minute5 on a monthly buis. Thii in Nm, -5 10 

Irigger ncgotiarion of w p b a s e d  ratca 10 p e n i t  the immediau: u & q e  " m a  going 
f o m d  buir" of usage-brsed sompcnrrfiau based on the diffefercncc beh*%en law1 
traftic originntcd and rerminatcd to ACSI cnd USCIS. As you know. ACSI bsz never 
receivcd such rcpom from 8ellSouth.l 

' To rhc C X ~ ~ I  that 8dISouIh L coopentire in m o v h  quickly lo urqe-bued recipmul 
compmacion - inchdins rcrmacrivt rampcnmion. if nccesluy - ACSI will have no intncst in 
prorcslins 8cllSouch'r failurs 10 ksuc N C h  rrpom. 



Mr. Pat Finlen 
Novmbcr 14. I997 
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Accwdingly, ACSI intends to begin billing BellSourh based u@n ACSI’s repmu 
of loul b f i c  differsotiafs. ACSI will elect reciprocal compensation rdtcsaa astatc-by- 
Rate basis which BellSourh has agreed to with other p d c r .  or negotiarc &er mu% 
ACSI will begin billiag BeUSouth fbr local &G differentials based on ACSYs &c 
reporting system. If BcllSoutb develops its at” reporting system. BellSouth will have 
the capability to compare its repom to ACSI’S. 

As we have dixussed. an amendmmt to the ACSyBeIlSouth Interconnection 
Agreement is neoerrvy in GghI af he c u m t  imbalance in &c. A proposed 
amendment is attached ACSI anticipatcs tbat Schedule A. listing nape specific 
Fccipmcal compensation rates. will be amended from time m time to ndd additional 
datu. Plevc review the attached amendment and call me with your comments at your 
mlim convenience. 

Tbe Interconnection Agreunenr d l s  tor usxge-bued compensation to be 
implemented “on a going fa“& baris.” ACSI will bill BellSouth in a c h  state .- 
b e g i d  with the first man& in which Ihe l a d  mfXc diffcmtid exceeded 2 milliott 
minuter ACSFa initial bIll for rccipmcal compensation for loud Mkc for Alabama and 
Georgia ir attached hereto. The minutu billed M limited to l o 4  minutes fa ACSI 
customers in Alabama and Georgia in October 1597. ACS1 has calculated Ihc difference 
between local rnRif minutes orighving by and tmoitxiting to ACSI cnd users sad 
applied &e rates in Schedule A to hose minuccs. ACSI is garherkg and SynrhsiZing 
dam for carticrmaaths. as well. and, will f o a d  these bills rhady. As ACSI 
accumulauo customers and minutes io other sates, ACSI will also pmvtdc bilk for thee 
nuts. 

I look row& to working with BellSourh in h e  m i t i o n  10 usage-based 
rccipmul sampeeratlon Thank you for p u r  mention to &his mafcer. 

CC: Stephen M. Klimacek, 
Riley Murphy, 
James ShUmn 

Sincerely, 
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AMENDMENT 

TO 

INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENT BETWEEN ACSI AND 
BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS DATED JULY 25,1996 

Pmwt to this Agreement (the “Agrecmcnt”), American 
Communications Services, Inc., on behalf of its lou l  exchange operating 
rubsidiaxies (collectively uACSI”) and BcllSourb Telecommunications. Inc. 
(UBellSouth”) hertinafter referred to collectively as thc.’Pmies” hueby agree to 
amend that c e d n  Interconnection Agreement between the P d e s  &.A fdy 25. 
1996 Clntcrconncction Agreement”). 

NOW THEREFORE. in considention of che mutual provisions contained 
hcrein atid othcr good and valuable considcmtion, the receipt and nrffrciency of 
which arc hcnby acknowledged. ACSI and BellSouth hercby covenant and agree 
as follows: 

1. Pursuant lo Scction VI@) of the Iorcrconnncion agreement, the 
panics a g m d  to transition m a usage-bnscd rrcipmcd compensation agreement 
ance the difference in minutes of usc for rerminatjng local traffic acseds 2 
million minutes per state on monthly bask. The usage-basul rat+ p“t to thc 
Agreement, applies on a go‘% f o d  basis begianing with the month in which 
the 2 million minutes tbreJbold i s  met. 

2. The parties hereby rgnc that the rjtcc naachcd on Schedule A shdl 
apply to all local M a c  cxchanged bewcn Ihc pa.rtics as mutual sad reciprocal 
compensation rates for the transport and lednation of local Crsmc. Schedule A 
may be revised by Agrrement of the Park.  

3. The rates applied in Schedule A shall npply on (I State-by-stiUc basis 
bcgiMiog with and including &e first month in a& the differential acc& 2 
N i o a  miauter T h d e r ,  the uvage-bawd me shall apply every month, 
mg.cgardlcss of the h f 6 c  differmtial. 

4. The rase will be applied to the diffcrscc between the local traffic 
minutes originated by and ruminated to ACSI end usas. - 

5 .  The P d e s  shall cxchnnge monthly 1 0 4  traffic rcpam on a start-by- 
rate basis. A $aw rhnt K C ~ V C S  lo iu end wrs more local mffic rhan it 
originates f” its end ufen shall submit a monthly bill showing state-by-state 
WIC data justifying the monthly bill. 
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6. The Fades will negotiate in good faith lo reso~ve differences in their 
comsponding local traffic r c p ~ r c ~ .  

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Partics bcnto have caused this 
Amendmat to be executed by their rrspccrive duly authorized representatives on 
the dace indicated below. 

AMERICAN COMM(MIcAfI0NS BELLSOUTH 
SERVICES, INC. TELECOMMUNICATIONS, 

INC. 

By: By: 

DAm.  November 14,1997 DATE November 14,1997 
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SCHEDULE A 

ALABAMA 
GEORGIA 

KENTUCXY 
MISSISSIPPI 
LOUXSLQNA 

FLORIDA 
TENNESSEE 

sowm CAROLINA 

$.Ol per minute 
$.@087 per minute 
$.008 per minu?, 

TBD 
$.02 per minute. 
S.009 per minute 

TBD 
IBD 
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TO: ' A m  A C C W  BJLL VERlRCATlON GROUP 
BELLSOUTH 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
Z!ZH nOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301)483-7622 

BILL NUMBER: 314 BSC-SiSI 478 

8111 DATU NOVEMBER 14.1997 
1 

INVOICE NUMBER esos1a147a-97~1a 

PAGE: 

DETAIL OF CURRENTCHARGES 

om= CHARGES AND CREDITS - SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 
USAGE CHARGES - SEE DETAIL 

TOTAL CURREM CHARGES OUE BY DECEMBER 15.1997 

0.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT OUE . 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 
USAGE BlLUff i  CYCLEOCTOBER I THRU OCTOBER 31,1997 

LOCAL 
. 

pnlE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING $0.01 

L TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR omcE MTGMALGYOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE W O E S  FOR OFFICEBRHMALFU)SO 
USAGE BlLUNG CYCLE OCTOBER 1 M U  OCTOBES 31. 1997 

LOCAL 

so.01 

TOTAL FOR L O W  USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE W O E S  FOR OFFICE CU(BGAEDOS0 

L O a L  

L 

USAGE BILLING c Y a E  OCTOEER I THRV OCTOBER 31.1997 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATWG 

0UANTll-V g g l 2  MLES 0 S0.0067 - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CCMBGAEOOSO 

i 
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dma1 Honda intorconnoction Agrc m t  

Under Sections 251 and 252 of tho tolocommunications Act of 1996 

~ 

Exhibit 7.0 

Reciprocal Local Traffic-Local Call Termination Rat. 

b c a  I Call Termination R a t e  

$0.009 Per Minute of Use 
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August 26, 1996 -82 
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EXHIBIT No. - (JCF-4) 

- 
I -  

Amerlcan CammudaUans barvicer,k. 

131 NakmlBusiwn P w , S a & ( g ~  
wP* J W d h  mrylmd 20701 January8,1998 - TK‘301617.~200 %301617,4m .. wwu amine! 

. -ACSI 

VIAFACSIMJLE AND FEDERALEXPRESS 

Mr. Pa! Fden 
Manager - htenmmxtion Services 
BellSouth Tcl”mutJcatioas 
675 W. Peachme Srrxt 
Room 34S91 
AU&ta. Georgia 30375 

Dear Pat: 

I have not received a response to my l e M  dated December 28,1997 and November 14. 
1997. which included a proposed amendment to the ACSYBelISouth htenonncction Agreement 
(“Agrxment”) based upon BellSouth’s obligations purmonr to Section VI@) of the Agnemcnt. 
and ACSI’s first two bilk for rccipmcal compensafon 

Enclosed is thc third bill for r c c i p d  compensatioa. for traflic cxcbangcd d a  the 
month of D m m k  1997. If paymenu are not made on a timely basis, ACSt will charge intercst 
on any late payments. Given the substantial amounts of money owed at this time, interest alone 
could be significant 

ACSI also d l l  has not received a single report for any of its markers as to the local traffic 
flowing between our nspeaive nchvorlo. as required by the Agrcunent Please send such 
repasts directly 10 my auatian BellSouth’s continuing breach of the Agrcanear in this regard 
will be M h e  if and wha, ACSI’s is forced to file complaints on the issue of reciprod . 
“mpnration i 

h m  you promptly. 
7bnk you for your immediate attention to this matta, and I look forward to hearing back 

Sincerely, 

Enclosure 

cc: Michael Tanner. Esq. 
Riley M. Murphy, Esq. 
Peter Fruin. Esq. 
Craig Dowdy. Esq. 

Stephen M. Kliincek, Esq. 
Brad Mukhclknaus. Esq. 
Alicia Frcysinger, Esq. 
pioman Horton, Esq. 
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To: A m  ACCESS BILL WFlCATlON GROUP 
BELLSOUTH 
6(M NORTH 19TH STREET 
25FH FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

. 

BILL NUMBER: 334 BSPsiei 478 

BILL DATE JANUARY 5.1998 
PAGE: 1 

INVOICE NUMBER: 6sOSl61478-98W5 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301)483-7622 

SWlTCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DfTAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AN0 CREOITS -SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

USAGE CHARGES -SEE OETAlL 
LOCAL 

0.00 

TOTAL CURRENTCHARGES OUE BY FEBRUARY 15,1998 

TOTAL AMOUNT OUE 

D.!TNL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICEMGMALGYDSO 
USAGE 81WNG CYCLE DECEMBER f THRU DECEMBER 31,1997 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAOE FOR OFflCE MTGMALGYOSO 

OmAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE BRHMAU-%OSO 
USAGE BIKING CYaE DECEMBER 1 7HRU DECEh4BER 31.1997 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFflCE BRHMALFCOSO - 
DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFIE CLMBGAEOOSO 

USAGE BILLING CYCCE OEEMBER 1 THRU DECEMBER 31,1997 
LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

RATE MILES MOUNT - 
TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO _I 

i 
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BILL NUMBER: 334 BSDsiai 478 
INVOICE NUMBER: ~ s ~ 5 t a w a . 9 e o a s  

BILL OATE JANUARY 5.1998 
PAGE 2 

DETAL OF USAGE CHARGES M R  O F F I C E ~ R L A M O O C O  
USAGEBlWNG CYCLEOECEMBER f MRU OECUWBER Si. 1997 

LOCAL 

Pn-cnTEG RATEM!!&? 
TERMlN4TlNG. 

TQTM FOR LOCAL USACE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMOOCO 

SQ.M 
ORY 

OETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICELSVLKYZ7OSO 
USAGEBILUNG CYCLEOECEMBER 1 THRUOECEMEERJf, 1997 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY AMOUNT - rEmiuAnNG 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE LSMKYZ7DSO 

i 
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Dcambcr 23. ,1997 

VIAFACSIMILE AND FED~RAL EXPRESS 
Mr. Pat Fi iul  
Manager-InenonneuionSmiccs 
BrUSouth Tel"muniCstions 
675 W. Peachtree Smxt 
Room 34S91 
Arlanta, Georgia 3037.5 

near rat: 
I have mt rxcivcd a response to my lcttcr dated N o v e n a h  14.1997, which 

included a proposed amcndmcnt to dre ACSI/BcllSouth Interconnection Agreement 
C'Agmment'') based upon BeUSouth's obligations pusuYu to Section VI@) of the 
Agrccmcnt,,and an initial bill for r c c i p d  compensation for tbe monthof October 
1997. 

I am therefort Writing IO rcitcaats my request tkat BcUSouth comply Will1 
Section VI@) of UI.C A g x e " L  by agreeing to the hcndmplt and beginning to 
make reciprocal compensation payment% ACSI is nlsa gravely concerned that - 
more than a month after bringing this issue to BcllSouth's attation - ACSI has still 
not received a single report for any of iti market3 as to the local hafxic flowins. 

will be aggrcssivcly p d  if&Ilsouth d w  not immd&ly begin payment on 
bawcen our rspectin networks. '.This &c+dl of scctiw VI@) of rhe Agreement 

' ACSI's rozipctkal compasation bills. 

. ACSI bcnby Ritaates its request for thc stated in the Amendment 
attuhed OD my Novaaber 14 letter baed on Bellsouth's conhaotual RqUiremcnU in 
S d m  VI@). ACSI also rciunteo ia requtsr for 
Favorable PmviSiOns" clause. Section xXn(A) of the AgrouncDt 

ram based upan its "Moa 

h ddition. ACSI attaches additiod bius roc l o ~ l  rccipmd w i w a t i o n  
for rcvaal months not included in tbe Novanbs 14 bill. Section VI-@) of the 
Agrcunent upnssly provides that rrcipdrom-tion is due bCP;.n& in $e 
fist month in which the haffic differential ex& 2,000,000 minutu. 
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If BeUSourh does not rqmnd to these q u e m  made pursuant to the 
Agreemait, ACSI will pursue appmpriatc legal remedies to enfont thc tams and 
conditions of the Agreement. 

Thadi you far yaw immediate attention to chi matter, and I look forward to 
hcaring back from you pxumpfly. 

Sinctrcly. 

Enclosure 

cc: Michael Tanner. Esq. 
Stephcn M Wacck .  Esq. 
Riley M. Murphy, Esq. 
Brad Mu~chclknnur, Esq. 
Peter Fmin, Esq. 
Alicia Frcysinger, Esq. 
Craig Dowdy, Esq. 
Norman Horton. Esq. 
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BIU NUMBER: 334~O-5181478 
INVOICE NUMBER: BSO5481478-97304 

BlLLDATE OECEMBER 15,1997 
PAGE: 1 

. Tot A m  ACCESS BIUWRIFICATION GROUP 
BEUSOUTH 
600 NORTH 1BM STREET 
ZSlH FLOOR 

. BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

BlUNG INQUIRES CW(301)4857622 

SWKCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENTCHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS -SEE DETAlL 

USAGE CHARGES -SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LacAL 

0.00 

TOTALCURRENTCHARGES DUEBY JANUARY 15.1997 

DETAiL OF USAGE CHARGES FOU OFFIcEh4TGh4ALGYOSO 
USAGE BIWNG CYCLE SEPTEMBER 7 THRU SEPEMBCR 30.1997 

LOCAL 

TOTAL FOR LOW USAGE FOR omcE MTGMMGYDSO 

W Y l L  OF USAGE CCWZGES FOR oFFlcEBRHNALFcoso 

LOCAL 
USAGE UNO CYCLESEPTEMSER I m u  swrwam 3a. 1997 

AMOUNT 

V 
RATEcATEGoRy 
TERMMATLNO 

TOTAL FOR LOCU USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSQ - 
OETAlL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYDSO 
USAGEBIWNG CYQEAUGUSTI MRUAUGUSTSI, 1997 . 

LOCAL 

m M ( L E S  e 50.01 
RATE CATEGORY 
" A T I N G  

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFlCE MTGMALGYDSO Y 
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B I U  NUMBER: 334 8Sh5181470 
INVOICE NUMBER: BS0518147Bi)7y14 

81U bArr: DECEMBER 15.1997 
2 PAGE: 

DETAIL OF OSAGE CHARGESFO~ o ~ ~ i c ~ s ~ ~ ~ n v c o ~ o  
USAGEBlLUNG CYCLEAUGUST< 7HRUAUGUSTSl. 1997 

LOCAL 

RATECATE OORy a u A K m v . E E E t 4 u s  
TERMINATING $aoi 

-s TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE BRHMALFCDSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICEMTGOMALGYDSO 
USAGEBILLING CYCLE JULY f THRVJVLYJI, 1997 

LOU\L 

RATE C A W O W  O U A V  AMOUNT a TEFUWATING - $0.01 - TOTAL FOR L O W  USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFflCEBRHMALFCOSQ 
. USAGEBILLING CYCLE JULY I lHRU JULY 3f. I897 

LOCAL 

RATEcAlEown 
TERMlNAnNG 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR omcE BRXWCDSO 

DHAR OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFlCEhfTGMALGYOSO 
USAGEBlWNG CYCLE JUNE f THI7UJUNE30.1897 

LOGAL 

RAE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

RATEM ?€GORY 
lWWh'ATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE B R H W C O S O  

$0.01 

i 
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To. ATTN: ACCESS BILL VERIFICATION GROUP 
BELLSOUTH 
600 NORTH 18M STREET 
25fH FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

BILLING lNQUlRES CAU. (301)483-7622 

SWITCHEO ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAlL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AN0 CREDITS -SEE OETAlL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 
USAGECHARGES - B E  OETAlL 

TOTALCURRENTCHARGES OUE BYJANUARY 15.1997 

0.00 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFKE CLMBGAEDDSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE SEPTEMBER 1 MRU SEPTEMRER 30. I891 

LOCAL 

5 TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBOAEDoSo 

DETAn OF USAGE CHAROES FOR OFF ICE CLMBGAEOOSJ 
USAGEBIUIW CYCLEAUGUST 1 THRUAUGUST31.1997 

LOCAL 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBCMDOSO - I 
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81LL NUMBER- . 504 Bs06183 490 
INVOICE NUMBER' BSOSl834QO-97304 

1 
BILL OATE nEcmaw is. 1897 

PAGE 

TO A m  ACCESS BlLLMRlFlCATlON GRWP' 
BELLSOUTH 
600 NORTH raw s m m  
2UH FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. Ac 35203 

BILLING wauREs CAU (301)483-7~ . 
SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF C U R R W W G E S  

OTHER CHARGES AND CREDITS -SEE DETNL 
LOCAL 

USAGE CHARGES - SEE MTAlL 
LOCAL 

TOTAL CURRENT CHARGES DUE BY JANUARY 15,1997 

..D 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE 

OETAIL OF USAGE GHARGES FOR OFFI~ENMSRIAMOOCO 
USAGE WLUNG CYCLEOCTOBER I THRU QCTOEER31.1997 

LOCAL 

RATE CATFGOR Y 
TERMlNAllNG 

-. TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR omcE NWI)RLAMOM)O 

. 
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TO: A m  ACCESS BILL MRlflCATlON GROUP 
BELLSOUTH 
800 NORTH 19TH STREET 
2 5 M  FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM. AL 35203 

BILLING INQUIRES CALL (301)4&3-76U 

SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

OmAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AND CREOKS -SEE DETAIL 

USAOE CHARGES -SEE DETAIL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

oao 

TOTALCUARENTCHARGES DUE eymumy is, iw 

TOTAL AMOUNT OUE 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 
USAGEBIWNG CYCLENOVEMBER I IWRUNOVEMBERJO. 1997 

L O W  

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR om= MTGMALGYUSO 

OE7AlL OF USAGE W G E S  FOR OFFlCEBRHMALFcOsO 
USAGEWUG CYCLENOMMBER 7 THRUNOVEMBER 30,1997 

LOCAL 

- TOTAL FOR LOCAL UsAGE FOR OFflCE BRHAMLfCOSO 

Of34IC OF USAGE OUWGES FOR WUCE CLMBGA.3DSO 

LOCAL 
USAGEBIWNG CYCLENOWMBW i mw NOWMEERN 1997 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMINATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO - 
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PATE CATEGORY 
KRhlINA’IING 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE NIu3RL4MODCa 
USAGEBlLLlNG CYaENOvrmBER 1 WRUNOVEM~ER3O.fDS7 

LOCAL - TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORLAMODCO 
’ 
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EXHIBIT NO. - (JCF-5) 

@ 'BELLSOUTH 

January 8.1998 
< 

Mr. James C. Falvey 
American Communications Services. Inc. 
Suite 100 
131 National Business Parkway 
Annapolis Junction, Maryland 20701 

Dear Mr. Fahrey, 

This Is in response to your proposed amendment to the Interconnection Agreement. 
and the billing of BellSouth for terminating local traffic on American Communications 
Services. Inc (ACSI) network 

Section VI. Paragraph C .  of the Interconnection Agreement provides that "the 
Patties agree that there will be no cash compensation exchanged by the parties 
during the term of Nu Agreement unless the difference in minutes of use for 
temkaling localtraffic exceeds 2 m i h n  minutes per state on a monthly basis.' 
(Emphasis added) Negotiation of a rate for terminating local traffic Is to commenq 
once the diflerence in terminating local traffic exceeds the 2 million threshold. The: 
issue Is what is being dassified as terminating local traffid 

By letter dated August 12,1997, BellSouth advised the Competitiie Local Exchange 
Carrier industry that it conskien ISP traffic to be jurisdidionally intestate 
interexchange. not local. and thus BellSouth will not pay reciprocal compensa~onfor 
this traffic. Moreover, the ACSI-BenSouth Interconnedion Agreement defmes a 
local call as one where the dialer does not have to enter an 'aQzss code or 
experience delay in processing a call' (Section VI. Paragraph A and Section v. 
Paragraph AI). With Isp traffic. an access code (password) Is invariably required to 
access the ISP network. 

BellSouth agrees with ACSl that it was to track usage between the parties and to 
provide ACSI with copies of such usage reports. and that it has failed to provide 
these reports. Because of the absence of such reports BellSouth agrees to use 
ACSl's usage reports for determining the local traffc differentials. 

.._ ... 
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American Communications Services. Inc. 
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However, during our meeting in November. you indicated that ACSl used combined 
trunks for its trafic. In order to ensure the 2 million minute threshold has been 
reached, BellSouth would like to audit the process used by ACSl to jurisdidionarie 
its traffic between local and interexchange on these combined trunks. Obviously. to 
the extent ACSl is ategariring ISP traffic as local traffic, BellSouth's position is that 
it should not be counted toward the 2 million minufe threshold. Until such time as 
BellSouth is assured the 2 million minute threshold does not contain interexchange 
usage, and a mutvally agreed upon compensation rate has been determined, 
BellSouth will not pay the bills kndered by ACSl for reciprocal compensation of 
terminating local traffic. 

In the event BellSouth determines. as a result of the audit, that the 2 million minute 
threshold has been reached, BellSouth's proposed rate for terminating local traffic 
would be $0.002. Thls is the same rate called for in your Interconnection 
Agreement far transit traffic (Section VI. Paragraph D). This rate u also Used in 
numerous other CLEC agreements. BellSouth proposes to pay this rate on a going- 
forward basis only. 

We look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

63 
Pat Finlen 
Manager-Interconnection Services 

ce Jerry Hendrk, D idor - In temnndan Services 
Stephen M. Klimacek. Senior Attorney - Legal 
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131 NaUOiUI EU! 
mi March 17,1998 TR.3 

Mr. Pat Finlcn 
Manager - Interconnation Services 
BellSouth Telecommunications 
675 W. Pcachtrcc Street 
Room 34S91 
Atlanta, Georgia 30375 

Dear Pat: 

I am writing to provide the bill for January reciprocal compensation and to dispute 

I will not take the time here to dispute the definition of local bffic. Thixteen state. 
co"issions wcl the FCC supprt ACSl'r dcf~tion; no commission  support^ BellSouth's. If 
ACSI doer not change its position 85 to the delinition of local traffic. ACSI will be riling its f i r s  
of several complaints on this issue shortly. 

sratcmmfs in your lettcr of January 8,1998. 

I must take issue with your statement that "during our mtcting inNovember, you [r]  
indicated that ACSI wed combined tcunks for icr &c." At ow meetiug, I spcciftdy 
indicated that I could not speak 10 such issues at that time but would provide additional 
information at the app~priate time. Although ACSI has established a sound process to 
distinguhh local traac, an ad i t  of ACSI's process would be premature until such time as 
BellSouth concedea that it owes ACSI for 111 local traffic Given BellSou!h's admitted failun to 
report local minutes. ACSI rcswes tiie right to object to the extent and M~UTC of such M audit 

In your letter of January 8. you failed to respond to ACSI'r repeated request for the rates 
in ACSI's proposed Amendment attached to my letter dated~Novemk 14,1997. l'hcse are rates 
$Wlidy?4 by BellSou~I~ with other &en in each state. M O c q ~ , . y O x p m p e  race of 
S0,002 ignorrS AeI's repeated Mort Favorable Provisions ques t  pursuaat to SectionXXII(A) 
of ACSI's'Intahikcb . 'on 'A$emuit.. BellSouth's failure to recognize this rrpcatcd request 
represents pn additional bmrh of ACSI'a Intawnncction Agreement 

-. 
Again, ACSI applies these ratw to the diffcreutiial of local miautu. beginning wirh the 

month in which BdlSout(~ exceeded the 2 million minute differential threshold in each state. 
ACSI takes strong exception to BellSouth's suggestion that it will -pay this rate on a going- 
forward basis only:' as h e  Interconnection A g m e n t  plainly applies the rate beginning with the 
month in which the 2 million minute diffefhtial is tache& 
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Finally. the definition of "Local Traffic" is contained in Attachment B. P k p h  118 of 
the Interconnection Agreuncnt. Your attempt to rely upon ocher sections of the &mat 
rep-ts a ddiberarc misinterprttation of those scctions in ordcr to circu&ent the plain 
language ofACSI's contra*. 

IfBeUSouth does not begin paying the attached and prcvious bills, ACSI will take legal 
action, including demand for interest attorneys fees. and pmaltics, as applicable. Thank you for 
your continuing anendon to this matter. 

Sincerely, &::?a' ice President - R ory Affairs 

Enclosure 

cc: Michael Tanner, Esq. 
Riley M. Murphy, Esq. 
Peter Fmin, Esq. 
Craig Dowdy, Esq. 
John Selcat, Esq. 

StcphenM. Klimacek, J%q- 
Brad Muuchcllmaus. Esq. 
Alicia F~ySinpcr, Esq. 
Norman Hotton, Esq. 



DOCKET NO. 98 1008-TP 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. __ (JCF-6) 
PAGE 3 OF 4 

T O  ATTN: ACCESS eiLL V E w m m o N  GROUP 
BELLSOUIH 
600 NORTH 19TH STREET 
Z S M  FLOOR 
BIRMINGHAM, AL35203 

BILL N U M B m  334 BSOS16141a 
INVOlCE NUMBUI: 8SD5181478-98070 

BILL OATE: MARCH 11.1998 
PAGE: 1 

BILLING INOUIRES CALL (301)483-7622 

SWlTCHED ACCESS SERVICE 

DETAIL OF CURRENT CHARGES 

OTHER CHARGES AN0 CREDITS -SEE DETAIL 

USAGE CHARGES - SEE OkrAlL 
LOCAL 

LOCAL 

TOTAL CURRENTCHARGES DUE BY APRIL 15. I998 

0.00 

- 
TOTAL AMOUNT DUE 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR OFFICE MTGMALGYOSO 
USAGE BILLING CYCLEJANUARY 1 THRU JANUARY31. 1998 

LOCAL 

KATE CATEGORY 
TERA'UNATING 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE MTGMALWDSO 

DETAIL O F U S 4 G E ~ G E S M R  OFFlCEeRHMMFcDSO 
USAGE BIUJhG CYCLE JANUARY I M U  JANUARY 31,1998 

LOCAL 

RATECATEG ORY 
TERMIWlWG 

~ 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE ERHMALFCOSO 

OET4JL OF USAGE W G E S  FOR OFF/C€ CU(BGAE00U) 
USAGE BILLING CYCLE JANVARY 1 THRU JANUARY 31,1998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMlNATlNC 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE CLMBGAEOOSO c 
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BILL NUMBER 334 BSD-5181478 
INVOICE NUMBER wosi 8147a~a070 

PAGE 2 
aiu DATE: MARCH 11,1998 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR WFlE WRLAMODCO 
USAGE EIUNG CYCLE JAA'UARY 1 77fRUJANfJAh'Y 31.1998 

LOCAL 

AMOUNT R A E  CATEGORY oumnw a MILES - TUZlYllN4llNG - $0.02 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFFICE NWORlAMODCO 

DETAIL OF USAGE CHARGES FOR WFICELSYU<Y27DSO 
USAGEBILLING CYCLEJANUARY I WRU JANUARY31. I998 

LOCAL 

RATE CATEGORY 
TERMlNAnNG 

TOTAL FOR LOCAL USAGE FOR OFflCE L S V W 7 O S O  . .: r'. 

i 
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BEFORE T:XE FLCRIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In re: ComplaiLt of WorldZom 
Technologies, Inc. againat 
Bellsouth Telecommunications, 
Inc. f o r  breach of terms of 
Florida Partial Interconnection 
Agreement under Sectione 251 and 
252 of the Telecommunications Act 
of 1996, and request for  reliof. 

Complaint of Teleport 
Communications Group Inc./TCC3 
South Florida against BellSouth 
Telecommunicationa, Inc. for 
breach of terms of 
interconnection agreement under 
Section 252 of the 
Telecommunications 
Act of 1996, and request for 
relief. 

Complaint of Intermedia 
C~mmunicatione, Tnc. againat 
BellSouth 
Telecommunications, Inc. for 
breach of terms of Florida 
Partial 
Interconnection Agreement under 
Sections 251 and 252 of the 
Telecommunications Act of 1996 
ana requeet for relief. 

Complaint by MCI Metro Access 
Transmiseion Services, Inc. 
against Bellsocth 
Telecommunications, Inc. for 
breach of approved 
interconnectign agreement by 
failure to pay compeneatior. fo r  
certain local traffic. 

DOZKET NO, 571478-TP 
3RDER NO. ?SC-98-i216-FOF-TP 
ISSUED: September 15, 1998 

IOCKET NO. 980184-TP 

IOCKET NO. 980495-TP 

IOCKET NO. 580499-TP 

The following Commissioners participated in the disposition of 
thie matter: - 

JULIA L. JO:XNSON, Chairman 



DOCKET NO, 981008-TP 
WITNESS: FALVEY 
EXHIBIT NO. - (JCF-7) 
PAGE 2 OF 23 

ORDER NO. PSC-58-1216-FOF-TP 
DOCKET NOS. 971470-TP' 980184-TP, S80495-TP, 980495-TP 
PAGE 2 

3 .  TERRY DEASON 
SUSAN I?. CLARK 
JOE GARc'IA 

E. LEON JAcWBS, J R  

APPEARANCES ; 

Floyd R. Self, Meeeer, Caparello & Self, P.A., 215 south 
Monroe Street, Poet Office Box 1876, Talla,heeee, FL 

Qn behalf of World CM Te chnnleaies. Inc. 

Kenneth A. Hoffman axd John R. Ellie, Ratledge, Ecenia, 
Underwood, Purnell and Hoffman, P.A., Post Office Box 
551, Tallahassee, FL 32302-0551. 

of Teleaort Comm uncat 10r.e 5r OUD. Inc . fTCQ 
South Florik 

Donna Canzano and Patrick Knight Wiggine, Wiggine & 
Villacorta, P.A., 2145 Delta Boulevard, Suite 200, 
Tallahaeeee, FL 32303. 
0 n behalf of Inte-d ia Commun icatione. Inc. 

32302-1876. 

Thomae K. Bond, 780 Johnson Ferry Road, Suite 700, 
Atlanta, GA 30342. 

f of MCI Telecommunications CO~OQL%!&XA 

Ed Rankin, 675 Weet Peachtree Street, Suite 4300, 
Atlanta, Cfeorgia 30375-0001. 
9n behalf of Be119 outh Telecommunications. Inc. 

Charlee J. Pellegrini, Florida Public Service Commieeion, 
Divieion of Legal Services, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0550. 
Qn behalf of the Commission Staff. 

- - 
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DOCIlET NOS. 97117R-TP, 980184-TP, 380455.-TF, 980495-TP 
?AGE 3 

MFS Comunications Com.pany, Inc. (MFS) , and BellSouth 
Telecmmunications, Inc. (BellSouth), entered in50 a Partial 
Flor ida  Interconnecrion Agreement pursuant to the 
Teleccmmunicat.ions Act of 1996 (Act) on August 26, 1596. The 
Commission approved the Agreement in Order No. PSC-96-1508-FOF-TP, 
iasued December 12, 1996, in Docket No. 961053-TP. The Comiasion 
approved an amendment to the Agreement in Order No. PSC-97-0772- 
FOF-TP, iasued July 1, 1997, in Docket No. 970315-TP. On November 
12, 1997, WorldCom Technologies, Inc. (WorldCom) , filed a Complaint 
Against BellSouth and ReqJest for Relief, alleging that BellSouth 
hae failed to pay reciprocal compensation for local telephcne 
exchange service traffic transported and terminated by WorldCom’s 
affiliate, MFS, tc Internet Service Providers (Ism). The 
cmplaint wae aseigned Docket No. 571478-TP. BellSouth filed its 
Answer and Respcnse on December 22, 1957. In Order No. PSC-98- 
0454-PCO-TP, issued March 31, 1958, the Commission directed that 
the matter be set for hearing. 

Teleport Communicatioxs Group, Inc./TCG South Florida iTM), 
and EellSouth entered into an Interconnection Agreement pursuant to 
the Act on July 15, 1996. The Commission approved the Agreement in 
Order No. PSC-96-1313-FGF-T?, issued October 29, 1996, in Docket 
No. 960862-TP. On February 4, 1998, TC5 filed a Complaint for 
Enforcement of Section 1V.C of its Intercmnection Agreement with 
BellSouth, also alleging that BellSouth has failed to pay 
reciprocal compeneation for local telephone exchange service 
t raff ic  transported and terminated by TCG to ISPe.  The complaint 
was aseigned Docket No. 980184-TP. BellSouth filed ita Answer and 
Response or. Fabruary 2 5 ,  1998. 

MCImetro Acceee Transmission Services, Inc. (MCIm), and 
BallSouth actered into an Icterconnection Agreement pursuant to the 
Act or. April 4, 1397. The Commission approved the Agreement in 
Order Noe. ?SC-97-0723-?OF-TP, isaued June 19, 1997, and PSC-97- 
0723A-FOF-TP, issued June 26, 1997, in Docket No. 960846-TP. On 
February 23, 1958, McIm filed a Complaint againet BellSouth, which 
was assigned Docket No. 980291-T?. Among other things, MCIm also 
alleged in Zount 13 that BellSoutk: has failed to pay reciprocal 
ccmpensation for local te1ephor.e exchange service traffic 
transported and termhated by MCIm to ISPe. On April 6, 1998, MCIm 
filed a separate Complaint embodying the complaint set forth in 
CoGnt 13 of Izhe first Complaint. The separate complaint was 
assigned Docket No. 980499-TP. 

Intermedia Communications, Inc. (Intermedia), and BellSouth 
entered into an interconnection Agreement pursuant to the Act on 
J d l y  1, 1996. The Commission approved the Agreement in Order No. 
FSC-56-1236-FOP-TP, issued October 7, 1956, in Dozket No. 960769- 
TP. The Commission approved an anended Agreement in Order No. PSC- 
97-1617-FOF-TP, issued Cecember 3 0 ,  1997, in Docket No. 97123C-TP. 
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On April 6, 1998, Intermedia filed a Complaint against Bellsouth 
alleging that BellSouth has failed to pay reciprocal compeneation 
for local telephone exchange service t.raffic traneaorted and . ~~ . 
terminated by Intermedia to ISPs. 
Docket No. 980495-TP. 

That complaint was assigned 

On March 9, 1998, GTE Florida Incorporated (GTEFL) filed a 
petition to intervene in this proceeding. By Order No. PSC-58- 
0476-PCO-TP, we denied GTEFL's petition. Subsequently, on May 6, 
1998, GTEFL filed a petition to be permitted to file a brief. We 
denied that petition at the commencement of the hearing in these 
complaint dockets. 

By Order No. PSC-98-0551-PCO-TP, issued April 21, 1998, the 
four complaints were consolidated for hearing purposes. The 
hearing waa held on June 11, 1998. 

DpcIBIow 

This case is about BellScuth's refusal to pay reciprocal 
compensation for the transport and termination of ISP traffic under 
the terms of its interconnection agreemente with WorldCom, 
Teleport, Intermedia, and MCIm. In a letter dated August 12, 1997, 
Bellsouth notified the complainante that it would not pay 
compensation for the termination of ISP traffic, because "ISP 
traffic is jurisdictionally interstate" and "enjoys a unique 
status, especially [as to] call termination." The case is 
primarily a contract dispute between the parties, and that is the 
foundation of our decision below. As TCQ stated in it0 brief, 
"This is a contract dispute in which the Commission m e t  decide 
whose meaning is to be given to the term 'Local Traffic' in the 
Agreement. 'I 

Accordingly, in this decision we only address the issue of 
whether ISP traffic should be treated as local or interstate for 
purposes of reciprocal compeneation ae necessary to show what the 
parties might reasonably have intended at Lhe time they entered 
into their contracts. Our decision does not address any generic 
questions about the ultimate nature of ISP traffic for reciprocal 
compeneation purposee, or for any other purposes. 

While there are four complainants in the consolidated case, 
their arguments contain many common threade. Also, BellSouth's 
position on each iaeue is the s a m e ,  and its brief addreeses all 
four together, For the sake of efficiency, we will address the 
main themes in our discussion of the WorldCom-BellSouth agreement. 
We will address the particular language of the other agreements 
separately. 

- 
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On August 26, 1996, MFS (now WorldCom) and BellSouth entered 
into a Partial Interconnection Agreement, which we approved in 
Order No. PSC-96-1508-FOF-TP. WorldCm witness Ball testified on 
the pertinent prwieione of that Agreement. Section 1.40 of the 
Agreement defines local traffic as: 

[C] alle between two or more Telephone Exchange 
service users where both Telephone Exchange 
Services bear NPA-NXX designations associated 
with the same local calling area of the 
hzumbent LEC or other authorized area [such 
ae EASI. Local traffic include0 traffic types 
that have been traditionally referred to as 
"local calling" and as "extended area service 
(EASI." All other traffic that originates and 
terminates between end ueers within the LATA 
is toll traffic. In no event shall the Local 
Traffic area for  purposes of local call 
termination billing between the partiee be 
decreased. 

Section 5.8.1 provides that: 

Reciprocal Compensation applies for transport 
and termination of Local Traffic (including 
E M  and EAS-like traffic) billable by 
BellSouth or MFS which a Telephone Exchange 
Service Customer originates on BellSouth's or 
MFS'e network for termination on the other 
Party's network. 

The queetion presented for decieion is, ae it is in the other 
complaints, whether, under the WorldCom - BellSouth Florida Partial 
Interconnection Agreement, the partiee are required to compeneate 
each other for transport and termination of traffic to Internet 
Service Providere; and if they are, what relief ehould the 
Commission grant? The issue is whether the traffic in question, 
ISP traffic, ia local for purposee of the agreements in queetion. 

According to witness Ball, the language of the WorldCom- 
BellSouth Agreement itself makes it clear that the parties owe each 
other reciprocal compensation for the traffic in question. He 
stated that "if a BellSouth customer utilizes a BellSouth telephone 
exchange service that has a local NPA-NXX and they call a WorldCcm 
customer that buys a WorldCom telephone exchange service that has 
a WorldComNPA-NXX, that'e local traffic." Witness Ball explained 
that thie is what happens when a Bellsouth local customer calls a 
WorldCom customer that happens to be an ISP. He pointed out that 
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there is no exclusion for any type of customer based on what 
business the customer happens to be in. Witness Ball noted tkat 
where exceptions were needed for certain types of traffic, they 
were expressly included in the Agreement. He argued that WorldCom 
understood ISP traffic to be local, and if BellSouth wanted to 
exclude ISP calls, it wae BellSouth'e obligation to raise the issue 
at the time the Agreement was negotiated. 

Witneee Ball etated that 'the Agreement is entirely clear and 
unambiguous" on the treatment of ISP traffic as local; but if we 
determine that the Agreement is ambiguoue on thie point, the 
ambiguities should be resolved by coneidering: 

the express language of the 
Te~ecommunications Act of 1996; 

relevant rulings, decisions and orders of 
thie Commiseion; 

relevant rulings, decisions and orders of 
the FCC interpreting the Act; 

rulings, decieione and orders from other, 
similarly situated state regulatory 
agencies; and 

the custom and usage in the industry. 

BellSouth witnese Hendrix agreed that the contract did not 
specify whether ISP traffic wae included in the definition of local 
traffic. Witness Hendrix argued, however, that it was WorldCom's 
obligation to raise the iesue in the negotiations. In fact, the 
record ehowe that while BellSouth and the complainants all reached 
a specific agreement on the definition of local traffic to be 
included in the contracte, none of them raised the particular 
question of what to do with ISP traffic. 

According to BellSouth, all the complainante assumed that 
Bellsouth agreed to include ISP traffic as local. BellSouth 
asserts that it cannot be forced to pay reciprocal compeneation 
j.ut because Lt did not "affirmatively except ISP traffic from the 
definition of 'local traffic"' in negotiating the Agreement. 
BellSouth argues that the existing law at the time the contracts 
were negotiated "reflecta that it was unreaeonable for the 
Complainante to blithely assume that BellSouth agreed with their 
propoeed treatment of ISP traffic." 

It appears to ue from our review of the record, however, that 
BellSouth equally assumed, and implied in its brief and testimony 
at the hearing, that the complainants in fact knew ISP traffic was 
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interstate in nature. In its brief, Bellsouth etatee that “parties 
to a contract are preeumed LO enter into their Agreement with full 
knowladge of the state of the existing law, which in turn is 
incorporated into and eheds light on the meaning of the parties’ 
Agreement.” BellSouth witness Hendrix asserted that the FCC had 
explicitly found that ISPe provide interstate services. Therefsre, 
witness Hendrix argued, there was  no need for BellSouth to believe 
ISP traffic would be eubject to reciprocal compensation. The 
result of this misunderstanding, BellSouth asserts, was that the 
parties never had an exprese meeting uf the minds on the ecope of 
the definition of local traffic. 

upon review of the language of the agreement, and the evidence 
and testimony presented at the hearing, we find that the Agreement 
defines local traffic in euch a way that ISP traffic clearly fits 
the definition. Since ISP traffic is local under the terms of the 
Agreement, then, a priori, reciprocal compensation for termination 
ie required under Section 5.8 of the Agreement. There is no 
ambiguity, and there are no specific exceptions for ISP traffic. 
Since there ie no ambiguity in the language of the agreement, we 
need not consider any other evidence to determine the parties’ 
obligations under the agreement. Even if there were an ambiguity 
in the language of the agreement, however, the other evidence and 
argument presented at the hearing leads to the eame reeult: the 
parties intended to include ISP traffic as local traffic f o r  
purposes of reciprocal compensation under their agreement. 

Local vs. Interatate Traffic 

The first area to explore is the parties’ baeie for 
csneidering IsP traffic to be juriedictionally local or interstate. 
BellSouth witness Hendrix contended that for reciprocal 
compensation to apply, “traffic must be jurisdictionally local.” 
He argued that ISP traffic is not jurisdictionally local, because 
the FCC ‘has concluded that enhanced service providere, of which 
ISPs are a subset, use the lmal network to provide interetate 
aervices.” H e  added that they do so just as facilities-based 
interexchange carriers and resellers use the local network to 
provide interatate services. He stated that “[tlhe FCC stated in 
Paragraph 12 iii an order dated February 14, 1992, in 3ocket Number 
92-18, that: 

Our jurisdiction does not end at the local 
switch, but continues to the ultimate 
termination of the call. The key to 
jurisdiction is the nature of the 
communication itself, rather than the phyeicnl 
location of the  techr.ology. 
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mrther, according to Witness Hendrix, in its April 10, 1998, 
R - m C  (CC Docket No. 96-45), "the FCC indicated that 
it doee have jurisdiction to address whether ALECs that serve Isps 
are entitled to reciprocal compensation." We will discuss that 
report in more detail below. 

BellSouth does acknowledge in its brief that the "FCC has not 
held that ISP traffic is local traffic f o r  purposes of the instant 
dispute before the Commiesion." Nor has the FCC "held that ISps 
are end users for all regulatory purposes.' We agree with this 
aeeessment. The FCC hae not yet decided whether ISP traffic ie 
subject to reciprocal compensation. While the FCC has determined 
that ISPe provide interstate eervicee, it appears that the FCC may 
consider theee services severable from telecommunications services, 
as we explain below. No FCC order delineates exactly for  what 
purpoees the FCC intende ISP traffic to be considered local. By 
the eame token, the FCC has not said that ISP traffic cannot be 
coneidered local for  all regulatory purpoeee. It appears that the 
FCC has largely been silent on the iasue. Thie leads u0 to believe 
the FCC intended for the states to exercise jurisdiction over the 
local service aspects of ISP traffic, unless and until the FCC 
decided otherwise. Even Witness Hendrix agreed that the FCC 
intended ISP traffic to be treated as though local. H e  did not 
expound on what exactly that meant. 

BellSouth contends in its brief that there is no dispute that 
an Internet transmission may simultaneously be interstate, 
international and intrastate. BellSouth also contends that the 
iesue ehould be resolved in pending proceedings before the FCC. 
Those proceedings include one the FCC initiated in response to a 
June 29, 1997, letter from the Association for Local 
Telecommunication@ Services (ALTS). ALTS requeetad clarification 
from the FCC that ISP traffic ia within the FCC'e exclueive 
jurisdiction. ALTS has a100 asked the FCC for a ruling on the 
treatment of ISP traffic ae local. 

Regardlese of what the FCC ultimately decidee, it has not 
decided anything yet, and we are concerned here with an existing 
interconnection agreement, executed by the parties in 1996. Our 
finding that ISP traffic ehould be treated as local fo r  purpoees of 
the subject inJerconnection agreement is consistent with the FCC's 
treatment of ISP  traffic at the time the agreement was executed, 
all pending jurisdictional iseues aside. 

In its brief, BellSouth places considerable emphaeie on the 
pdnt of termination for a call. The basic question is whether or 
not I sp  traffic terminates at the ALEC premises. Witneee Hendrix 
testified that 'call termination does not occur when an ALEC, 
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sewing as a conduit, places itself between BellSouth and an ISP." 
' [I1 f an ALEC puts itself in between BellSouth's end office and the 
Internet service provider, it is acting like an intermediate 
traneport carrier or conduit, not a local exchange provider 
entitled to reciprocal compensation." *Thue, the call from an end 
user to the ISP only trans ita through the ISP'e local point of 
presence; it does not terminate there. There is no interruption of 
the continuous transmission of signals between the end user and the 
hoet computers." BellSouth states in its brief that "the 
jurisdictional boundaries of a communication are determined by its 
beginning and ending points, and the ending point of a call to an 
ISP is the ISP switch, but rather is the database or 
information eource to which the ISP provides access." 

MCIm contends in ita brief that BellSouth witneee Hendrix' 
testimony that a call to an ISP terminate0 not at the local 
telephone number, but rather at a distant Internet hoet 
misunderstands the nature of an Internet call. MCIm witneee 
Martinez contended that the ability of Internet users to visit 
multiple websites at any number of destinations on a single call is 
a clear indication that the service provided by an ISP ie enhanced 
service, not telecommunications service. According to MCIm, thie 
doee not alter the nature of the local call. While BellSouth 
would have one believe that the call involved is not a local call, 
MCIm pointe out that in the case of a rural customer using an IXC 
to comect with an ISP, the call "is suddenly two parts again: a 
long dietance call, for which BellSouth can charge access, followed 
by an enhanced service." 

BellSouth argues in ite brief that "in interpreting the 
language of a contract, words referring to a particular trade will 
be interpreted by the courts according to their widely accepted 
trade meaning." We agree, but it appears to ue that BellSouth then 
choosee to ignore the industry standard definition of the word 
"termination." The other parties provided several examples of 
industry definitions on this point. 

WcrldCom witnese Ball stated that "[sltandard industry 
practice is that a call is terminated essentially when it's 
answered; when the customer that ie buying the telephone exchange 
service that hao the NPA-NXX anewere the call by--whether i t ' e  a 
voice grade phone, if it'e a fax machine, an answering machine or, 
in the case of an ISP,  a modem." 

TCG witness Kouroupas testified that the standard induetry 
definition of "service termination point" is: 

Proceeding from a network toward a user 
terminal, the laet point of service rendered 
by a commercial carrier under applicable 
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tariffs . . . .  In a switched communications 
system, the point at which common carrier 
service ends and user-provided service begine, 
F;nL the interface point between the 
communications systems equipment and the user 
terminal equipment, under applicable tariffs. 

Witnese Kouroupae further explained that "A call placed over the 
public switched telecommunications network is considered 
'terminated' when it is delivered to the telephone exchange bearing 
the called telephone number." Call termination occurs when a 
connection is established between the caller and the telephone 
exchange service to which the dialed telephone number is assigned, 
answer supervision is returned, and a call record is generated. 
This is the case whether the call ie received by a voice grade 
phone, a fax machine, an answering machine, or in the case of an 
ISP, a modem. Witnees Kouroupas contended that this is a widely 
accepted induetry definition. 

MCIm argues in ita brief that: 

a 'telephone call" placed over the public 
switched telephone network ie 'terminated" 
when it is delivered to the teleFhone exchange 
service premise bearing the called telephone 
number.. . specifically, in its Local 

Comn e t i t 1 o n  Provisions in the 
Competition Order (ImDlementiltion of the Local 

TelecommygLcatrone Act of 1956. , CC Docket Na. 
96-98, First Report and Order, FCC 9 6 - 3 2 5  
(rel. Aug. 8 ,  1996), 11040), the FCC defined 
terminations 'for purpoees of section 
251(b) (5), ae the switching of traffic that is 
subject to aection 251(b) ( 5 )  at the 
terminating carrier's end office switch (or 
equivalent facility) and delivery of that 
traffic from that switch to the called party's 
premises.' MCIm terminates telephone calls to 
Internet Service Frovidere on its network. As 
a communications service, a call is completed 
at that point, regardless of the identity or 
etatiis of the called party. 

. .  . I  

Witnees Martinez testified that "[wlhen a BellSouth customer 
originates a telephone call by dialing that number, the telephone 
call terminates at the ISP premises, just as any other telephone 
call terminates when it reaches the premises with the phone number 
that the end user dialed." 
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Recent FCC documents have deecribed Internet traffic as calls 
with two severable parts: a telecommunications service part, and an 
enhanced service part. In the May 1997 Universal Service Order at 
7789, the FCC stated: 

When a eubecriber obtaine a connection to an 
Internet service provider via voice grade 
acceee to the public switched network, that 
connection is a telecommunications service and 
ie distinguishable from the Internet service 
provider's offering. 

In that Report, the FCC also stated that ISPe "generally do not 
provide telecommunications." (71 15, 55) WorldCom argues in its 
brief that: 

The FCC'e determination that ISPe do not 
provide telecommunications was mandated by the 
1996 Act's express distinction between 
telecommunications and information services. 
"Telecommunicatione" is "The tranemiseion, 
between or among pointe specified by the user, 
of information of the ueer'e choosing, without 
change in the form or content of the 
information as sent and received." 47 U.S.C. 
Section 153 (48). By contraet, "information 
eervicea" is "the offering of a capability for 
generating, acquiring, storing, traneforming, 
proceeeing, retrieving, utilizing, or making 
available information via telecommunicatione, 
and includes electronic publishing, but does 
not include any use of any much capability for 
the management, control, or operation of a 
telecommunications syetem or the management of 
a telecommunications eervice." 47 U.S.C. Sec. 
153 (20) 

WorldCom adds that: 

[tlhe FCC recognized that the 1996 Act's 
distinction between telecommunications and 
information services ie crucial. The FCC 

Congress intended not e d that 
'telecommunications service' and 'information 
eervice' to refer to eeparate categoriee of 
servicee" the amearance from the e 4  
user's uersuect ivc that it is a single service 
because it may involve telecommunications 
components. ("m, (156,  58) 
[Emphasis supplied by WorldComl 

u 
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Bellsouth argues that the complainants misinterpret the FCC'e 
decision. BellSouth points out that thie paeeage is only 
discussing whether or not ISPe ehould make universal service 
contributione. That ie true; but the paseage is nevertheleee as 
eignificant an indication of how the FCC may view ISP traffic ae 
the paeeages BellSouth hae cited. 

In ite brief, BellSouth claims that the FCC "apecifically 
repudiated" the two-part theory. BellSouth citee the FCC's Revort 
t o g ,  CC Docket No., 95-45, April 10, 1998, 7220. There the 
F X  stated: 

We make no determination here on the question 
of whether competitive LECe that serve 
Internet service providers (or Internet 
service providers that have voluntarily become 
competitive LE&) are entitled to reciprocal 
compeneation for terminating Internet traffic. 
That issue. which ie now before the IFCCl, 
does not- on the status of the Inter- 
Bemice Drwlder ae a t e l e ~ ~ c a t i o n a  
EgLZFier or information eemice movider. 
[emphasis supplied by BellSouth1 

BellSouth claime that this means the FCC believes the 
dietinction ie in the context of the FCC'e pending 
reciprocal compensation decision." The other parties point out, 
however, that it ie not at all clear what the FCC meane in this 
paeeage. It appeare to ue that the FCC is talking here about the 
statue of the provider, not about the severability of the 
telecommunications service from the information service. Indeed, 
in the same report, the FCC brought up the severability notion, as 
discussed above. 

BellSouth aleo arguee that the eeverability theory ie 
contradicted by the FCC'm description of Internet service in its 
Non-Accounting Safeguards Order (-on of the Non- 

272 of the Conmunications 
Act of 1934, As Amended, Firet Report and Order and F'urther Notice 
of Proposed Rulemaking, CC Docket No. 96-149 (releaeed Dec. 2 4 ,  
1956). note 291), where the FCC etatee: - 

The Internet is an interconnected global 
network of thoueande of interoperable packet- 
ewitched networks that uee a etandard 
protocol ... to enable information exchange. An 
end user may obtain acceee to the Internet 
from an Internet service provider, by using 
dial-up or dedicated access to connect to the 
Internet eervice provider'e proceseor. The 
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Internet service provider, in turn, connects 
the end user to an IrLernet backbone provider 
that carries traffic to and from other 
Internet host sites. 

BellSouth claims that the significance of this is that calls 
to ISPs only transit through the ISP's local point of presence. 
Thus, the call does not terminate there. In support of this 
conclusion, BellSouth mentions several other services, such as 
Aaynchronoue Transfer Mode (ATM) technology, that use packet 
switching. BellSouth makes the point that the jurisdictional 
nature of a call is not changed through the conversion from circuit 
switching to packet switching. 

BellSouth also discussed an example where an end user made a 
long-distance call to access voice mail. In that case che call was 
an interstate call, and the FCC found that it did not lose that 
interetate character upon being forwarded to voice mail. petit- 
for Fmerpencv Relief and Declaratorv Rdina Filed bv BellSouth 

, 7 FCC Rcd 1619 (1992), u, w u i a  Public Service 
n v. FCC, 5 F.3d 1433 (11th Cir. 1993). We do r.ot 

Co" 

comprthend BellSouth's point. By that logic, if a local call is 
used to access an information service, it follows that the entire 
transmiasion would be local. In yet another case cited by 
BellSouth, the FCC found that interstate foreign exchange service 
was interstate aervice, and thus came under the FCC'e jurisdiction. 

for FX and CCSA Service, Memorandum Opinion and Order, 76 FCC 2d 
349 (1980). Once again, it is difficult to diecern BellSouth's 
point. We do not find thie line of argument at all pereuasive. 

. .  

New York Teleohone Co. _ _  E-al Chars% 

BellSouth further argues that I'ltlhe FCC has long held that 
the jurisdiction of a call ie determined & by the physical 
location of the conmunications facilities or the type of facilities 
used, but by the mture of the tra- ' that flows over those 
facilities." This, too, is a perplexing argument in light of 
Bellsouth's claims that the distant location of the host accessed 
over the Internet makes ISP traffic interstate, and that the nature 
of ISP traffic as either telecommunications or information service 
is irrelevant. 

Ae menticjined above, witnese Hendrix did admit that "the FCC 
intended for ISP traffic to be 'treated' as local, regardless of 
jurisdiction." He emphasized the word treated, and explained that 
the FCC "did not say that the traffic was local but that the 
traffic would be treated ae local." 

FPSC T r e a w  
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BellSouth dismisses Commission Order No. 21815, issued 
September 5, 1989, in Docket No. 880423-TP, into t& 

ide Offer ina of Acce ss to the Local Network for th e puma se Statew 
of Providina Information Service@, as an interim order. In that 
order, the Commission found that end user access to information 
service providere, which include Internet service providers, is by 
local service. In the proceeding, BellSouth's own witness 
testified that: 

. .  

IClonnectione to the local exchange network 
for the purpose of providing an information 
service should be treated like any other local 
exchange service. (Order 21815, p. 25) 

The Commission agreed with BellSouth's witness. The Commieeion 
also found that calls to ISPs should be viewed as juriedictionally 
intrastate local exchange calls terminating at an ISP'e location in 
Florida. BellSouth's position, as stated in the Order, was that: 

calls should continue to be viewed as local 
exchange traffic terminating at the ESP's 
[Enhanced Service Provider's] location. 
Connectivity to a point out of state through 
an ESP should not contaminate the local 
exchange. (Order, p. 24) (ISPe are a subset of 
ESPe.  ) 

In this case, Witness Hendrix claimed that Order 21815 was 
only an interim order that has now been overruled. He could not 
identify any Commission order establishing a different policy; nor 
could he specify the FCC order that supposedly overrules the 
Florida Commission order. Further, and most importantly, BellSouth 
admitted that this definition had not been changed at the time it 
entered into its Agreements. 

It is clear that the treatment of ISP traffic was an iasue 
long before the parties' Agreement was executed. We found, in 
Order No. 21815, as discussed above, that such traffic should be 
treated as local. Both Worldi'om and BellSouth clearly were aware 
of this decision, and we presume that they considered it when they 
entered into their Agreement. 

Intent of Parties 
- 

In determining what was the parties' intent when they executed 
their contract, we may consider circumstances that exieted at the 
time the contract was entered into, and the subsequent actiona of 
the parties. As WorldCom argues in its brief, "the intent of the 
parties is revealed not just by what is said, but by an analysis of 
all ?he facts and circumstances surrounding the disputed issue." 
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In v. Gulf r,rfe Ins=. C L ,  66 S0.2d 62, 63 (Fla. 1953) the 
Florida Supreme Court cited with favor Contracts, 12 Am.~ur. s 250, 
pagee 791-93, as a general propoeition concerning contract 
conetruction in pertinent part as follows: 

Agreemente must receive a reasonable 
interpretation, according to the intention of 
the parties at the time of executing them, if 
that intention can be ascertained from their 
language .. . Where the language of an 
agreement is contradictory, obscure, or 
ambiguous, or where its meaning is doubtful, 
so that it ie susceptible of two 
constructions, one of which makes it fair, 
customary, and such as prudent men would 
natQrally execute, while the other makes it 
inequitable, unusual, or such ae reasonable 
men would not be likely to enter into, the 
interpretation which makes a rational and 
probable agreement must be preferred ... An 
interpretation which is just to both parties 
will be preferred to one which is unjuet. 

In the construction of a contract, the circumstances in existecce 
at the time the contract was made should be considered in 
aecertaining the parties' intention. m o l e  E Deve- Co. v, 
Floridaaold Citrus L-., -7 51 So.2d 435, 438, a. m. (Fla. 1951). 
What a party did or omitted to do after the contract was made may 
be properly considered. Vans Asnew v. Fort Mvers Drabse Diet,, 
69 F.2d 244, 246, &. h., (5th Cir.) . Courte may look to the 
subsequent action of the parties to determine the interpretation 

la1 Service Corp.L-Inf;L., 489 F.2d 144, 151 (5th Cir.) citing 
W w  v.  Lodon\p, - 101 So.2d 390 (Fla. 1558). 

As noted above, Section 1.40 of the Agreement defines local 
traffic. The definition appears to be carefully drawn. Local 
traffic is eaid to be calls between two or more service usere 
bearing NPA-NXX designations within the local calling area of the 
incumbent LEC. It is explained that local traffic includee traffic 
traditionally referred to as "local calling" and as "EA9." No 
mention is made of ISP traffic. Therefore, nothing in Section 1.40 
sets ISP traffic apart from local traffic. It is further explained 
that all other traffic that originates and terminates between end 
users within the LATA is toll traffic. 

that they themselves place on the contractual language. Brown V. 

As evidence of its intent, BellSouth argues that the 
interpretation of a contract must be one consistent with reason, 
probability, and the practical aspect of the transaction between 
the parties. BellSouth contends that it was "economically 
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irrational for it to have agreed to subject ISP traffic to payinent 
of reciprocal compensation. BellSouth claims it “had no rational 
economic reason to have agreed to pay reciprocal compensation for 
the ISP traffic, because . . .  such assent would have likely guaranteed 
that BellSouth would lose money on every customer it serves who 
subscribed to an ISP served by a complainant.“ 

In an example provided by BellSouth, a BellSouth residential 
customer subscribes to an ISP that is served by an ALEC. The 
customer uses the Internet for two hours per day. This usage would 
generate a reciprocal coinpeneation payment to the ALEC of $36.00 
per month, assuming a 1 cent per minute reciprocal compensation 
rate. A Miami BellSouth customer pays $10.65 per month for 
residential service. Thus, BellSouth would pay $25.35 per month 
more to the A L E  than it receives from its cuetomer. BellSouth 
claims that thie unreasonable result is proof that it never 
intended to include ISP traffic as local for reciprocal 
compensation purposes. 

?Tot all parties receive reciprocal compensation of 1 cent per 
minute. The MCIm Agreement specifies a rate of $0.002 per minute, 
not $0.01. In thie case, using BellSouth’s example, the total 
reciprocal compensation would be $7.20. MCIm points out in its 
brief that the contract containing the $0.01 rate is one to which 
BellSouth agreed. They argue that “[wlhether BellSouth agreed to 
this rate because they mistakenly thought that a rate five times 
higher than cost would give it scme competitive advantage, or 
whether BellSouth agreed to it without thinking at all, it is not 
the Commission’s role to protect BellSouth from itself.” 

In support of its position that ISP traffic was intended to be 
treated as local in the Agreement, WorldCom points out that 
BellSouth charges its own ISP customers local business line rates 
for local telephone exchange service that enables the ISP’s 
customers within the local calling area to connect with the ISP by 
means of a local call. Sach calls are rated and billed as local, 
not toll. 

MCIm also points out that BellSouth treats calle to ISPs that 
are its customers ae local calle. BellSouth also offers its own 
ISP customere service out of its local exchange tariffs. MCIm 
asserts that while it treats its own customers one way, BellSouth 
would have ISP customers of the ALECs treated differently. 

Besides BellSouth’s treatment of its own ISP customers’ 
traffic, there is nothing in the parties’ agreements that addresses 
the practical aspect of how to measure the traffic. As TCO points 
out in its brief, BellSouth failed to take any steps to develop a 
tracking system to separately account for ISP traffic. The TCG 
contract was entered into in July 1996, but BellSouth did not 
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attempt to identify ISP traffic until May or June of 1997. If the 
agreement did in fact exclude ISP traffic from the definition of 
local traffic, and thus the reciprocal compensation provisions of 
the agreement, it would be necessary to develop a tracking system. 
The evidence indicates that the tracking system currently used by 
BellSouth is based on identifying the seven-digit number associated 
with an ISP. Absent that, as BellSouth witness Hendrix conceded, 
BellSouth must rely on estimates. 

Intermedia also points out in its brief that: 

If ISP traffic ie not local as BellSouth 
contends, it would have been imperative for 
the parties to develop a system to identify 
and measure ISP traffic, because there is no 
ready mechanism in place for tracking local 
calls to ISP~. The calls at issue are 
commingled with a l l  other local traffic and 
are indietinguishable from other local calls. 
If BellSouth intended to exclude traffic 
terminated to ISPs from other local traffic, 
it would have needed to develop a way to 
measure traffic that distinguishes such calls 
from all other types of local calls with long 
holding timee, such as calle to airlines and 
hotel reservations, and banka. In fact, there 
is no such agreed-upon system in place today. 

Thie is perhaps the moet telling aepect of the case. 
BellSouth made no effort to separate out ISP traffic from its own 
bills until the May-June 1997 time frame. WcrldCom argues in its 
brief that BellSouth's Itlack of action is especially glaring given 
M r .  Hendrix' s ackncwledgment that there are transport and 
termination coste associated with calls terminating at an ISP." 
Prior to that time, BellSouth may have paid some reciprocal 
compensation for ISP traffic. Witness Hendrix admitted, "We may 
have paid eome, I will not sit here and say that we did not pay 
any." The other partiee made no effort to separate out ISP 
traffic, and based on their position that the traffic should be 
treated as local, this is as ?ne would expect. In some cases the 
contracts were entered into more than a year before this time 
period. - 

It appears from the record that there was little, if any, 
billing of reciprocal compensation by the ALECs until just before 
BellSouth began to investigate the matter. It was the receipt of 
the bills for considerable amounts of reciprocal compensation that 
triggered BellSouth's investigation of the matter, and ita decision 
to begin removing ISP traffic from ite own bills. If theee large 
bills were never received, would BellSouth have continued to bill 
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the ALECs for reciprocal compensation on ISP traffic? There would 
have been no reason for BellSouth to investigate, and therefore no 
reaeon for them to start separating their own traffic. Under the 
circumetancee, we have difficulty concluding that the partiee a l l  
knew that ISP traffic was interstate, and should be separated out 
before billing for reciprocal compensation on local traffic, as 
BellSouth contends. 

Imwact on Comwet ition. 

The potential impact of BellSouth’s actions on local 
competition is perhaps the most egregious aspect of the case. As 
witness Hendrix tesrified, The Telecommunications Act of 1996 
“eatablished a reciprocal compensation mechanism to 
comu He argued that “The payment of reciprocal etition.” 
compensation for ISP traffic would impede local competition.” We 
are more concerned with the adverse effect that BellSouth’ e refusal 
to pay reciprocal compensation could have on competition. We agree 
with this assessment by TCC witness Kouroupas: 

As competition grows, the smaller, leaner 
ALECs may well win other market segmente from 
ILECs. If each time this occurs the ILEC, 
with its greater resources overall, is able to 
fabricate a diepute with ALECs out of whole 
cloth and thus invoke costly regulatory 
processes, local competition could be etymied 
for many years. 

, .  

We think the question of whether ISP traffic is local or 
interetate can be argued both ways. While it appears that the FCC 
may believe Internet ueage is an interstate service, it also 
appears that it believes that it is not a telecommunications 
service. The FCC itself seema to be leaning toward the notion of 
severability of the information eervice portion of an Internet call 
from the telecommunications portion, which ie often a local call. 
Further, the FCC has allowed ISPe to purchase local eervice for 
provision of Internet eervices, without ever ruling on the extent 
to which the “local” characterization ehould apply. Indeed, as 
recently a0 April, 1998, the FCC itoelf indicated that a decision 
ha0 not been made as to whether or not reciprocal compensation 
should apply. Thus, while there is some room for interpretation, 
we believe the current law weighs in favor of treating the traffic 
as local, regardlese of jurisdiction, for purposee of the 
Interconnection Agreement. We also believe that the language of 
the Agreement itself supports this view. We therefore conclude on 
the bade of the plain language of the Agreement and of the 
effective law at the the time the Agreement was executed, that the 
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parties intended that calls originated by an end ueer of one and 
terminated to an ISP of the other would be rated and billed as 
local calls; else one would expect the definition of local calls in 
the Agreement to eet out an explicit exception. 

Even if we assume for the sake of discussion that the partiee' 
agreements concerning reciprocal compensation can be said to be 
ambiguous or euwceptible of different meanings, the parties' 
conduct at the time of, and subsequent to, the execution of the 
Agreement indicates that they intended to treat ISP traffic ae 
local traffic. None of the partiee singled LSP traffic out for 
special treatment during their negotiations. BellSouth concedes 
that it rates the traffic of its own IsP customere as local 
traffic. It would hardly be just for BellSouth to conduct iteelf 
in thia way while treating WorldCom differently. Moreover, 
BellSouth made no attempt to separate out ISP traffic from its 
bills to the ALECs until it decided it did not want to pay 
reciprocal compensation for ISP traffic to the ALECS. BellSouth's 
conduct eubeequent to the Agreement was for a long time consistent 
with the interpretation of Section 1.40 urged by WorldCom. A party 
to a contract camot be permitted to impoea unilaterally a 
different meaning than the one shared by the partiee at the time of 
execution when it later becomes enlightened or discovers an 
unintended consequence. 

BellSouth states in its brief that  "the Coimiseion must 
consider the extant FCC ordere, case law, and trade usage at the 
time the parties negotiated and executed the Agreements." We 
have. By its own standards, BellSouth is found wanting. The 
preponderance of the evidence shows that BellSouth is required to 
pay WorldCom reciprocal compensatisn for the transport and 
termination of telephone exchange eervice local traffic that ie 
handed off by BallSouth to WorldCom for termination with telephone 
exchange service end ueere that are Internet Service Providere or 
Enhanced Service Providere under the terms of the WorldCom and 
BellSouth Florida Partial Interconnection Agreement. Traffic that 
ie terminated on a local dialed basis to Internet Service Providere 
or Enhanced Service Providers should not be treated differently 
from other local dialed traffic. We find that BellSouth must 
compensate WorldCom according to the parties' interconnection 
agreement, including interest, f o r  the entire period the balance 
owed is outstanding. 

--/Too B a t h  F l o r i d ; l o = t h  - 
Local traffic is defined in Section l.D. of the Agreement 

between BellSouth and TCG ae: 

any telephone call that originates and 
terminates in the same LATA and is billed by 
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the originating party as a local call, 
including any call terminating in an exchange 
outside of BellSouth's service area with 
respect to which BellSouth has a local 
interconnection arrangement with an 
independent LEC, with which TCG is not 
directly interconnected. 

"hie Agreement wae entered into by the parties on July 15, 
1996, and was subsequently approved by the Commission in Docket No. 
960862-TP. Under TCG'e prior Agreement with BellSouth, ISP traffic 
was treated as local. 

The TCG Agreement states in Section 1V.B and part of 1.C: 

The delivery of local traffic between parties 
shall be reciprocal and compeneation will be 
mutual according to the provisione of this 
Agreement. 

Each party will pay the other for terminating 
ite local traffic on the other'e network the 
local interconnection ratee as set forth in 
Attachment B-1, incorporated herein by thie 
reference. 

No exceptions have been made to the definition of local traffic to 
exclude ISPtraffic. The facts surrounding this Agreement, and the 
arguments made by the partiee, are eeeentially the same as the 
WorldCom Agreement, and we will not reiterate them here. Our 
decision is the same. The preponderance of the evidence shows that 
BellSouth is required to pay TCG reciprocal compensation for the 
transport and termination of telephone exchange service local 
traffic that is handed off by BellSouth to TCP for termination with 
telephone exchange eervice end users that are Internet Service 
Providers or Enhanced Service Providers under the terms of the TCG 
and BellSouth Florida Partial Interconnection Agreement. Traffic 
that is terminated on a local dialed baeie to Internet Service 
Providers or Enhanced Service Providere should not be treated 
differently from other local dialed traffic. We find that 
BellSouth m e t  compensate TCG according to the parties' 
interconnectien agreement, including interest, for the entire 
period the balance owed ie outstanding. 

The Agreement between ?IC1 and BellSouth defines local traffic 
in Attachment IV, Subsection 2.2.1. That eubsection reade as 
follows: 
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The parties shall bill each other reciprocal 
compensation at the rates set forth for Local 
Intercomection in this Agreement and the 
Order of the FPSC. Local Traffic i@ defined 
as any telephone call that originates in one 
exchange and terminates in either the eame 
exchange, or a corresponding Extended Area 
(EM) exchange. The terms Exchange and EA6 
exchanges are defined and specified in Section 
A3 of BellSouth's Oeneral Subscriber Service 
Tariff. 

MCI witness Martinez testified that no exception to the definition 
of local traffic was suggested by BellSouth. MCI argues in its 
brief that " [ i l f  BellSouth wanted a particular exception to the 
general definition of local traffic, it had an obligation to raiae 
it." 

The facts aurrounding this Agreement, and the arguments made 
by the parties, are essentially the same as the WorldCom Agreement, 
and we will not reiterate them here. Our decision is the same. 
The preponderance of the evidence shows that BellSouth ie required 
to pay MCI reciprocal compensation for the transport and 
termination of telephone exchange service local traffic that is 
handed off by BellSouth to MCI for termination with telephone 
exchange service end users that are Internet Service Providere or 
Enhanced Service Pro\-iders under the terms of the MCI and BellSouth 
Florida Partial Interconnection Agreement. Traffic that is 
terminated on a local. dialed basis to Internet Service Providers or 
Enhanced Service Providers should not be treated differently from 
other local dialed traffic. We find that BellSouthmust compensate 
MCI according to the parties' interconnection agreement, including 
interest, for the entire period the balance owed is outstanding. 

AarsQ.m€& 

The Agreement with Intermedia defines Local Traffic in Section 
1 ( D )  as: 

any telephone call that originates in one 
exchange and terminatee in either the same 
exchange, or a correeponding Extended Area 
Service ( E X )  exchange. The terms Exchange, 
and EA9 exchanges are defined and specified in 
Section A3 of BellSouth's General Subecriber 
Service Tariff. (TR 142-143) 

The portion regarding reciprocal Compensation, Section IV(A) 
states: 
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The delivery of local traffic between the 
partiee shall be reciprocal and compensation 
will be mutual according to the provisions of 
this Agreement. (TR 143) 

Section IVIB) etates: 

Each party will pay the other party for 
terminating ite local traffic on the other’s 
network the local interconnection ratee as set 
forth in Attachment B-1, by this reference 
incorporated herein. 

The evidence showe that no exceptione were made to the 
definition of local traffic to exclude ISP traffic in the 
Lntermedia-Bellsouth Agreement. The facts eurrounding this 
Agreement, and the argumente made by the parties, are essentially 
the same as the WorldCom Agreement, and we will not reiterate them 
here. The preponderance of the evidence 
shows that BellSouth is required to pay Intermedia reciprocal 
compeneation for the transport and termination of telephone 
exchange service local traffic that ie handed off by BellSouth to 
Intermedia for termination with telephone exchange service end 
users that are Internet Service Providere or Enhanced Service 
Trovidere under the term@ of the Intermedia and Bellsouth Florida 
Partial Interconnectior, Agreement. Traffic that is terminated on 
a local dialed basis to Internet Service Providers or Enhanced 
Service Providers should not be treated differently from other 
Local dialed traffic. We find that BellSouth must compeneate 
Intermdia according to the parties’ interconnection agreement, 
including interest, for the entire period the balance owed is 
outstanding. 

Cur decision is the same. 

Based on the foregoing, it is 

ORDERED by the Florida Public Service Commission that under 
the terms of the parties’ Interconnection Agreemente, BellSouth 
Telecommunications, Inc. ie required to pay Worldcom Technologies, 
Inc., Teleport Commanicatione Group Inc./TCG South Florida, 
Intermedia Communications, Inc., and MCI Metro Access Transmieeion 
Services, Inc., reciprocal compensation for the transport and 
termination oPtelephone zxchange eervice that ie terminated with 
end users that are Internet Service Providere or Enhanced Service 
Providers. BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. must compensate the 
complainants according tothe interconnection agreements, including 
intereet, for the entire period the balance owed is outetanding. 
It ie further 

ORDERED that theee dockete shall be cloeed. 
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By ORDER of the Florida Public Service Commission this 
Day of Se17temberr Ui&. 

BLANCA 9. BAY6, Director 
Division of Records and Repsrting 

This is a facsimile copy. A signed 
copy of the order may be obtained by 
calling 1-850-413-6770. 

The Florida Public Service Commission is required by Section 
120.564 (l), Florida Statutes, to notify parties of any 
administrative hearing or judicial review of Commission orders that 
is available under Sections 120.57 or 120.68, Florida Statutes, as 
well as the proceduree and time limite that apply. Thie notice 
should not be construed to mean all requests for  an adminiatrative 
hearing or judicial review will be granted or result in the relief 
emght . 

Any party adversely affected by the Commiseicn'e final action 
in this matter may request: 1) reconsideration of the decision by 
filing a motion for recomideration with the Director, Division of 
Records and Reporting, 2540 Shumard Cak Boulevard, Tallahassee, 
Florida 32399-0850, within fifteen (15) days of the issuance of 
this order in the form prescribed by Rule 25-22.060, Florida 
Administrative Code; or 2) judicial review by the Florida Supreme 
Court in the case of an electric, gas or telephone utility or the 
First District Court of Appeal in the case of a water and/or 
wastewater utility by fillng a notice of appeal with the Director, 
Division of Records and reporting =nd filing a copy of the notice 
of appeal and the filing fee with the appropriate court. This 
filing muet bemompleted within thirty (30) daye after the iseuaxxe 
of this order, pursuant to Rule 9.110, Florida Rules of Appellate 
Procedure. The notice of appeal must be in the farm specified in 
Rule 9.900(a), Florida Rules of Appellate Procedure. 
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BEFORE THE GEORGIA PUBUC SERVICE COMMISSION 
STATE OF GEORGIA 

e. spire COMMUNICATIONS, INC. 1 
Petitioner, 1 

1 
V. 1 

1 
DOCKET NO. 9281-U 
Regarding Reciprocal Compensation 

BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. ) for Trafiic Terminated to Internet 
Respondent. 1 Services Providers 

P R O C E D W  BA CKGROUND: 

This matter comca bebre the Georgia Public Service Commieeion (“Commission”) as a 

Complaint filed on May 22, 1998 by e.sph-8 Communications, Inc. (hereinafter ‘‘Petitioner” or 

“e.spire”) againer BollSouth TeIeco“unkations, Inc. ( hereinafter “Rdapondent”pr “BST”). In 

such complsint, e.spire claimed that BST ha8 breached the Interconnection Agreement dared July 

25, 1996, as amended October 17, 1996, by and between e.spire’s wholly-owned subsidiary, 

American Communications Services. Inc. (“ACSI”) and BST, which Interconnection Agreement 

w&s approved by this Commission on November 8, 1998 in Docket No. 688 I-U (berainafter ”the 

Agreement”. ‘We Interconnecrion Agreement”, or the “e.spirdBST Agreement”), by BST’s 

failure to pay reciprocal compensation on tratfic originated by BST for ita customers and 

, 
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terminated by e.spire to Internet service providers. Moreover, e.apite firther allepd that BST has 

faled to meet obligationn placed on BST by the Telecommudcaions Act of 1996 

("Telecommunications Act"). the GeOrgh Telecommunications and Competition Development 

Act of 1995 (the "Qeorgb Act"), atid the Rules and Orders of the Commission. 
* '  . .  Pursuant to the H e m  ' u and Et esolution o f  C 

from Int erconnect ion A m  adopted by the Commission on November 4. 1997. this caae 

was assigned for hearing before the Commission's Chief Hearing Officer and Director of Case 

Management, Mr, Philip J. Smith, and Hearing Omcer Smith held a preliminary confercncD on 

June 1.1998 at which thc pedes SCI fonh their poairions, and BST requested B hearing on the 

Complaint. On June 4, 1908, Ztepring Officer Smith issued a Scheduling Order, concluding the 

Commission had jurisdiction to hcar the Complaint and establishing a procedural schedulfi On 

June 22, 1998, e.apim file6 an amendment to its Complaint in this proceeding seeking 

compensetory damages for BST's alleged breach of the Agreement, Prior to hearing, Petitioner 

published timely notice of hearing 89 required by applicable Commission rules, and both parties 

timely filed and s s m d  pmfiled testimony 
- 
b 

_I 

On July 1. 1998. by order signed by Philip J. Smith, this case was reaesigned to John P. 

Tucker 89 Hearing Officer. On July 2, 1998, BST filed a Partial Motion to Dismiss, seeking 

dismissal of e.spire'e amendment to the Complaint (which sought compensatory damages) on the 

grounds that award of damages is beyond the statutory authority of the Commission and that, 

even if the Commission were authorized by ~tatuie. Peritioner's counsel waived any such claims 

by stating at the preliminery conference on June 1, 1998, that e.spire had not sought 
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compensatory -ages becauso it did not believe the Commission had the authority to award such 

damages and that c.spire cannot by i ts  mendmenc retract such waiver or argue inconsistently for 

compensatory damages. On July 14. 1998, this matter came on for hearing before I g s h g  Officer 

John P. Tucker at the Commission's Hearing Room at 47 Trinity Avenue, S. W., 5" Floor, 

Atlanta. Georgia 30334. 

.. - .  
At hearlng, Mr, William E. Rice of Long, Adridge & Norman in Adanta, Gcorgis and Mr. 

Brad E. Mutschelhus ofKelley, Drye & Wamn, UP in Waehingtoq DC, appeared on behalf 

of e.spire, while Mr. Bennett Ross and Ms. Lisa Spooner appeared nn in-house counsel for BST. 

Ms. Jeanette Mellingw, appeared as E staff attorney on behalf of intervenor the Consumers' 

Utility Counsel Division of the Georgis Office of Consumer A&hs (herdnafter "CUC"). 

Petitioner prcsanted in s u p p t  of its complint tho testimony of its Director of Billing 

Operarloni/Revenue Assurance. Mr. Win k Cmminga and of its Vice Presldemt of Regulatory 

Affbk% Mr. James C. Falvey. Rcspcndent presented in defense the testimony ofBST's Director - 
Intcrconnectian Sewices Pricing, Mr. J~rry D. Hendrix. At the outnet of such hearing. the Hearing 

Officer denied BST's partial motion to dsmies on the grounds stated by Hearing bfficer Philip I. 
d 

. .  Smith in the Initial Decision in mS Intden et of G e o m  ., v. BellSouth T-~I On& 

b.. GPSC Docket.No. 8196-U, holding that the Commission has authority to award 

compensatory damages in contractual disputes under interconnection agreements over reciprocal 

campensarion for JSP aafnc. 

Both parties filed briet3 and reply briefe. BST filed a reply briofin cxcess of the page 

lengrh prescribed by the Commission's rules and, subsequent to the deadline for reply briefs 

-3- 



enahtished in the schcdullng order, filed u SubstitUtS mply brief of proper page length (along with 

M accompanying motion requestine Commission acceptance of  such substitute reply brief). the 

absence of objection by e.spire. such motion a d  BST's substitute reply brief !s hereby aftcpred 

by the Commission. Af requested by Hearing Officer Tuclcer at hearing. all parties after hearing 
.* i 

submined copies of federal or state statutory provi~one, Federal Communiwrioa Co"ission 

("FCC") decisions, rules and regidation& state utility regulatory agency decisions, rules and 

regulations and federal or state COUR decisions d e "  applicable to this case and cited on brief 

by either party. and the Commission hereby takes official or administrative notice of such filinge. 

In addition memorandum submitted by the FCC as a m b ~  & to the U.S. District Court for 

the Westem Dud13 of Texan (wherein the FCC crsscrts that the PCC has taken no position to 

dare on whether ISP traffic is local) in B eu TeleDhona co. v. pu blic Utility 

Case No. MO-98-CA43, (WD. T x  July 16, 1998). Petitioner objectn to 

administrative notice being taken of such copy of a ''pleading" in a federal court case: however, 

the Hearins officer has taken administrative notice of such FCC memorandum. Subsequent to the 

mng of latefiled exhibita and briefs by the pardes, Frank B. Strickland of Wilsora'Strickland & 

Banson, P.C. was substituted as counsel for e.spire in place of William E. Rice of Long, Aldridge 

tk Norman. Such substitute counsel fibd supplemental "briefs" consisting of copies of deckions 

by federal courts and other state utility regulatory bodies, and the Commission likewise takes 

official or udministmtiva notica of such filings. 

. .  _Co"lssulbofTwcPs. 

C o m ~  OR -: 
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. .  A. -of P e " u & g  

In its Complaint, as amended, e.spire contends that BST has breached the e.spire/BST 

Agreement by BST's failure to pay e.spire mciprocal compensation as required by such 

Interconnection A g " t  and that such breach entitles e.spire to compensatory d a m p  in the ' *  . 
amount of the rwiprocal compensation BST has wrongfully withheld from e.spire. Specifidly, 

according to e.spire the provisions ofthe e.spire/BST Agreement requue BST and e.spire to pay 

reciprocal compensation to each other for all telephone cxchango traffic that originates on oae 

company's network and terminates on the other's network. Both e.spire and BST have provided 

tariffed local exchange service over their respective networks to end uaer customers, including 

some business Gustomen operating ab information servioo providers (hereinafter "ISPS")~ 

Petitioner contends BST has failed to make reciprocal payments to e.spid for calls made by 

espirc subscribers to 1SPs. bacausc BST contends (erroncouely acwrding to espire) that such 

calls do not meet the definition of  "local t d c "  88 defined in the e.spire/BST Agreement or in the 

applicable rules and regulations of the FCC and this Commission. 
1 
'b 

~fter initidly taking thc position that this ~o,"ission jurisdiction tb award 

compensatory damagos a1 the preliminary conference held before Hearing Officer Smith on June 

1. 1998, e.spire obtained a copy of the Initial Decision rendered by Hcarhg Officer Smith on M a y  

29, 1998 in MFS Intelenet of . v. BellSo 'c ' 0  1. GPSC Docket 

No. 9196-U (hcreinaftcr"MFSIBel1South Initial Decision"). wherein the Hearing Ofllcer held that 

"the Commission has authority to order compensation for past due amounts under the 

[interconnection] contract, for without such authority, it cannot adequately perform its duties 
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under rho Telecommunications Act of 1996 or fhe Georgia An.” Upon IeanJng of such Initial 

Decision. e.spire amended its Complaint in this cam to q u e s t  specific reliefin the form of a 

Commission order directing BST to pay e.spire the amounts owed under the A g x ” e n t  

redprocal compematim; plus interest thereon. vowever. mpire’s initial Complaint had earlier 

requested “any other reliefthe Commission desmameat and proper,” and e.spire contends that the 

recent MFSlBcllSouth Initial D d i o n  by the Commiesion’s Headng Officer provides a 

supervening legal basis for e.rrpire’s amending Its Complaint herein specifically to seek similar 

relief. even if such amendment wem inconsistent with e.spire’s priar position at the preliminary 

confermca. 

. .  

B. w o o s  of e 

BST contends that ISP telephone traffic is 88 global and long distance in nature IU the 

Internet itseg tha! jurisdiction over ISP traffic is, therefore, vested in the FCC, and that this 

Commission is thereby prc-anptcd &om exercising jurisdiction over ISP tmfEc. BST liuther 

contends that, even if this Commission has jurisdiction over ISP tra50, such t&c (1) is one-way 

and, hence, not reciprocal and (2) is consequcmly. not subject to the reciprocal compensation 

under the e.spinlBST Agreement. BST has asked for reconsideration by the full Commission of 

the MFSlBellSouth Initial Decision, which is not yet the final decision ofthe Commission, 

because BST has requested Commission reconsideration and review thereof. Finally, BST 

contended in its motion for pertid dismissal and at hearing that, cven if ISP Vaffic were local and 

subject to the reciprocal compensation provisions of the a.spirJBST Agreement, this Commission 

has no statutory authority to aw4d compensatory damages under such interconnection contract 

b 
? 



~ 

~ 

and that e.spire’s amendment t o  its Complaint should, therefore, be dismissed. 

C. Contentions of- enor&&!! 

CUC attended the hearing and participated as an observer, and CUC’s representative 

chose not to cross-examine witnesses or to submit written brieii in this proceeding. 
. .  

Pp”& OF FACE 

BST is the Regional Bell Operating Company headquartered in &“a and provides, an 

here pertinent, switched local exchange and other telecommunications services in nine (9) 

southern states, including Georgia BsT is an incumbent local exchange oamer (‘‘ILEC”) in 

Georgia. Petitioner aspire Communications, Inc. provides local telecommunications services in 

Georgia through i t s  whollyowned subsidiasios American Communications Services of Atlanta, 

Inc., d/b/a e.spire Communications. Inc., and ASCI, d/b/a e.spin Communications, Inc., both of 

wbich are Licensed by this C 0 d i ~ i 0 ~  

and e.spire entered into an Incerconneotion 

Commission on August 27, 1996. Such Interconnection Agreement wna amended by a writren 

Amendment dated October 17. 1996 and filed with this Commission on October 24, 1996 On 

competitive local exchange carriers (“CLECs”). BST 

on July 25, 1996 which waa filed with this 

: 

November 8, 1996, the Commission approved such Interconnection Agreement, aa amended. in 

Docket NO. 6881-U. 

Under Subsection VI.B of thc e.$pirclBST Agraament, BST obligated itself to track and 

report local minutes usage or traffic from BST’s end-users terminated on c.spim’s network. By 

such Agreement, EST was to track usage for both parties and to provide copies of usaga reports 

to e.spire on a monthly basis. Moreover. the A~lrcamont specified that there would be no cwh 
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payment or compentation between the parti- for transporting and terminating each orher's traac 

unless and until the diffcrenre in minutes exceeded two million (2,WO,OOO) minutes psr state on a 

monthly basis. In August, 1997. e.spim'8 own usage reports show that such two million 

(2,000,000) minutes per month uae difference WM exceeded in Geargis, and such difference has 

continued for every month since August. 1997. However. BST did not provide usage reports to 

&spire as BST was obligated io do under the Agreement, despite repeated requests for auch by 

e.spire and daspits e.spire's receipt of similar reports fiom other Regional Bell Operating 

Companies such as BellAtlantic. US West, and SEC Communications. Thus, only after installing 

Traffic Masform software to capture data h m  ita Lucent SESS switches was emspire able to 

generate its own local usage reports and begin bang BellSouth inNovember, 1997 far reciprocal 

compensation from A u ~ u s ~ ,  1997. Pursuant to Subsection V.D.1.A of the e.spire/BST Agreement, 

e.spire and BST h v e  establiehcd multiple mnk p u p s  (including trunk groups 301,401.402, 

403 and 503) which airy exclusively locul t r d c  and ere designated by the parties as local mmk 

groups, and TraWc Masterm can d i s t b i e h  between local and all other types of t M c  because 

e.apire's locel traffic is carried over a separate local trunk group. On aocc-ex&tion ofMr. 

Kevin A. Cummings. BST's attorneys indicated that, for thc purpose of this proceeding. BST was 

not disputing the accuracy of e.spitc's TrafiicMASTERm reports at hoaring, but BST reased to 

stipulate as to the accuracy of wch rapom, pmding audit by EST to axclude ISP tratlic which 

BST contends is not local naftic. 

. .  , 

d 
i 

Also, on cross-examination, Mr. Cumminge stated that, while three (3) other ~egionel 

Bell Operating Companies had supplied waffle wage reports to e.spire and othsr CLECc, only 
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BellAtlantic had paid e.spb's redprocal compensation invoices without question, and Mr. 

C d n g s  did not know whether US West and SEC Communications had admitted &at ISP 

traffic was local traffic. BST introduced as a late-filed exhibit a certified copy of a letter from 

BellAtlantic to the FCC requesting urgent action by the FCC to clan* Intemet bound calls as 

not local trafec and not subject to reciprocal compensation, 
. I  

Subsection VI.A of thchtntercbnaect Agreement provides as follows for the exchange of 

local trafEc and calls for compensation thcwbr: 

"A. -uc - o f  T m  

Tha Parries agre.e...that local interconnection in defined as the delivery of local 
trafiic to be tCmIiMted on cacb party's local network so that customere of either 
party have the ability to reach customers of the 0 t h  party. withour the use of 
access codes or delay in the pmeesaing of a call. The Parties h h e r  agree that the 
exchange aftrafnc on BellSouth'e Exrended Area Service (EAS) shall be 
considered local trafiio and compensation for the termination of nuch d c  shall 
be purswnt to the terms o f t h i s  section." 

Attachment E to the Interconnection Agraement defmes "local traffic" to include "telephone calls 

[hat originate in one exchange and terminate in either the same exchange, or a corresponding 

Extended Scrvics h a  ('EM') exchange." Such definition doas not discrjminatehpon the types 

of end users. Nar does sucb definition exclude c a h  fiom end users to other end users in the game 

i 

local calling area, becausc one end user happons to be an ISP. 

Subsection W.B of the Interconnect Agreement provides that e.spire and BST idtbdly 

campemate each other through E "bill and keep" arrangement, whereby each party would 

transport and terminate the othor's local traffic without charge, but Section VI.B also providos for 

Vansition to reciprocal compensation as followa: 
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Tho Parties agree that BellSouth will track the usage for both companies for the period of 
the Agreement. BellSouth will provide copies of 6uch usage ~ P O ~ B  to [e,spire] on n 
monthly basis. For purposea of this Agreement, the Paniee agree that there will be no cash 
compensation exchanged by the parties during the term of this A g " e n t  unless the 
diffamnce in minute3 of uac for terminating l a d  trsffic exceeds 2 miltion minutes per stare 
on a monthly basis. In such an ovent, the'Parties will thereafter negotiate the specilios of 8 
haffIc exchange agreement which hll apply on a going-forward basin. 

While the Interconnection Agreement itself does not contain a rate per minute for 

reciprocal compensation, the language of the above compensation paragraph clearly and 

ambiguously contemplates the payment of reciprocal compensation when the difference in minutes 

ofuss exceeds two million minutes per state on a monthly b d e ,  which e.spire asseits occurred in 

Georgia in August, 1997 and be recurred continuously since. A l a 0  tha Interconnection 

Agreement specifically provides that e,spiro may elect to replace any of tbe material terms of the 

Agreement, including rates with the corresponding provieione of any other local interconnection 

a m m o n t  that BellSouth antem with another carrier. Subsection X W . A  of the Agreement, 

granting e.spire most favorad nation status, provides: 
d 
h 

If m a result of any proceeding before any Cowt. Commission, or the FCC, my voluntary 
agreement or arbitration proceeding pursuant to rhe Act, or pursuant to any applie4ble 
federal or state law, BellSouth becomes obligated to provide intercoanection, number 
portability, unbundled acnesa to network elements or any other servicee related to 
interconnection, whether or not premtod coveted by thin Agreement, to another 
telu;a"unicarione carrior operating within B state within the BellSouth tadtory at ratos 
or on tams and condition3 more hwrabla to auch carrier than the mmparable provisions 
of this Agreement, then [e.spire] shall be entitled to add such natwork elements and 
Swri~e~, or substitute such more fivorablo rates, terms or conditions for the relevant 
provisions ofthia Agrcemont, which shall apply to the anme states as such othar carrier 
and such substituted rates. terms or conditions shall be d m c d  to have been &cctive 
under this Agrrcmeat M of the cf€ectiw date thereof to mch orher carrier. 

-10- 
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By letter dated Novamber 14, 1997, e.spire informed BST that e.spira had Mt received 

any usage reportn from BST ua required by the Interconnection Agreement. In a January 8, 1998 

letter, BST admitted such failure to track or rsport local usage and agreed to accept e.spire’s 

reports; however BST stated ~nequivocally that BST would not pay e,epire’s bills for reciprocal 
’t * 

compensation, because a “ally-agreed upon compensation rate had not been determined, 

because BST did not believe ISP tr*c to be local tratfic, and because EST had not been assured 

by c.spirc that its “local tragic” count did not contain interexchange (or nodocat) rnaf€ic. 

However, a8 a “carrot” to e.npk or an opening offer in negotiations, BST proposed paying a rate 

of $0.002 far terminating local traffic. However, utilizins the above-quotad “moa favored nation” 

clause &om subsection XI1.A of the e.spire/BST Agreement, e.spire aelected a rate of $0.0087 (or 

0.87 cents) per minute from another interconnection agreement concluded by BST with p t h e r  

CLEC (namely, M P S  Communications Co., Inc.) and approved by this Commission. EST, on the 

other hand, views the Last sentence of the above-quoted Compensation paragraph of Subsdon  

VI.B an critical: ”In such an event, [whm local traffic aroaeds two million minutes per state on a 

monthly bmis], the Penies will thereafter negotiate the specifics of a traffic oxchdse agreement 

which will apply on a fbnvard-going basis.” Accordiag to EST, such provision postponed all rate 

negotiations until after the two million minutes per sate p a  month difference in local traffic 

exchanged had been reached; and, b e w e  such sentence i s  more specific, BST contends it 

precludes e.spire’s reference to the “mst  favorud nation” clause of Subsection W . A  of the 

Interconnect Agreement an a rate source. However, the “most fivored morion” clause of 

Subsection XILA &plies to all provisions of the e.apirelBST A$remnt (including any 

.. 

i 
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subsequmtly negotlared trafAc axchange agreement amending such Interconnect Agreement). 

Because BST failed to track local usage or report such to s.spue as BST bad obligated 

itself to do under the e.spirJBST Agmamtnt, e.spire waa put to the expense and effart of 

nconstmcting and monitoring local usage by e.spin cugtomcrs. Other Regional Bel! Operating 

Companies have evidenced the technical capabhy to produce such local usage reports, and BST 

gave no adequate or reasonable explanation for its failure to track and report local usage as it was 

required to do under the e.spirJBST Agreement. Even BST’s attorney at hearing indicated BST 

was not challenging the accuraay o f  e.apire’s TrafiicMGSTERm reports on loonl usage (although 

he would not sfipulate to such) and insisted upon BST’s having the right to audit e.spire’s local 

t d c  reports to eliminate interaxchange (long distance) traftic. 

.. . .  

In addition, Section XXX of the e,spire/BST Agreement contains‘a typical “ant+ 

agreement” clause which specifies that the written language of such Interconned Agreement 

contains the entire agreement ofthe parties and supersedes all prior negotiations or agreements 

between the parties and which ftnher requires that any amendments or changes to such 

Interconneat Agreement muat be in writing and signed by a duly authorized offich or 

representative of the psrty to be bound thereby. Thus, any “traftic exchange agreement” or any 

other amendment to  the e.spird39T Agrt~ment muet bc in Writing and signed by the duly 

authorized officers or rcpruentativa of  the BST and e.spire. Moreover, e.apire contends BST’s 

lengthy and continued references at hearing to negotiations, and the iment of negotiators, of the 

e.rpirelBST Agreement constitute no relevant evidence of tho meaning of unambiguous language 

of the Interconnect Agreement in light of the parol evidence rule applicable to contract 

i 
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COMtluCtiOII in Georgia and in light of the Section XXX entire ngreement clause of the 

e.spire/BST Agreement. Similarly, e.spke contends testimony regarding different language in 

other interconnection agreements is ukcwise irrelevant to this proceeding regarding the 

e.spire/BST Agreement. 
. i  

By the time BST negotiated and signed ;he a.spire/BST Agreement in July. 1996, BST 

had b a n  mgotiathg interconnection agreemwta with CLECs in Georgia and other Southeastem 

stat= for more than eight [B) months, had negotiated a variery of rates for terminating locd trnflic 

between CLECs and BST, was well awm that local traffic diffkrentiala could flow heavily toward 

BST or toward the CLEC, and had in other interconnection agreements negotiated ceilings or 

caps limiting the amount of reciprocal compensation for local cxchsnge mffic. But, no such cap 

or ceiling ww inserted or agree to in the e.npira/BST Agreement. Moreover, BST clearly has the 

same or similar technological capacity and leggal mrperfise as its sirrter Regional Bel! OperatiaB 

Compania to provide 1 0 4  traffic usage reports and to negotiate interconnection agreements, and 

BST certainly was nat, and is not. a disadvantaged or infetior party to c.spire in the negotiation 

and performance ofthe e.spirdBST Agreement. Nevertheless, dthoueh BST obdously had the 

superior bargaining power. knowledge an4 experienoe regarding interconnedon agreememe at 

the negotiaring table with e.spim, BST is now asldng this Commiseion to excuse BST's 

nonperkni" ofita duty to track and report local usage and to &to the e.spirJBST contract 

on terms more faMrable to BST the those already approved by the Commiasion and to which 

BST has already comrschlally bound itself. 

- 
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Regarding the issue ofwhetber or not 1SP traffic is local trafiiG ISPs typically maintain a 

point of presence within a l o d  c a b g  area for the sole purpose of rendering the call from 

Internet subscriber to the ISP’s point of preseace a local call. As BST’s witness at hearing 

admitted, the local nature of such calla ia readily appmnt, because the Internet subscriber 
’* a 

a~ceh9~9 the I!@ by dialing the ISP’i seven or ten digit local telephone number without the “1” 

long distance prefix. Such calls to the ISP dearly fall within the definition of local trafEic set out in 

Subsection VI.A ofthe lntcrconneorion Agreement, because such calls originate with an Internet 

subscriber and terminate with an ISP point of presence, both of which are located wholly within 

the same BST local calling area. BST itsslftrwts such calls to ISPs as local calls (1) in allocating 

costs between intrastate and interstate ~ra f t l c  for stette and federal regulatory reporting purposes, 

(2) in BST’s local tw-ffs, and (3) in BST’s billing of ita customers p.e., EST does not bi!l calls as 

toll charges when such calla originate with an Internet customer and terminate with an ISP pobt 

of presence (which is a BST customer) within the same BST local calling area]. h sum, by the 

admissions ofBST’s witness. such calls to KSPs are processed, billed and tariffed by BST a8 local 

calla. Momover, e.spire’o uncontradicted evldeace showed that its TrafficMASTeRTM reports 

were restricted exclusively to local trunks. Nevertheless, BST hae &red to pay reciprocal 

compensation on such traffic conceptudy a to be local (bscause the ISP subsequently provides 

the Internet subscriber with worldwide accma \ria the Internet) and because BST deems the 

e.spirelBST contract as not requiring reciprocal compensation until a traffic exchange agrement 

is nemtiated. 

.. 

- 
b 

CONCLUSIONS OR LAW 
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~ 

A.Ca"issinAutbon 0 -tv over Interconnsction 9 

The Commission has authority and jurisdiction over this matter, as over all interconncction 

agreements approved by the Commission, punuant to Sections 251 and 252 of the 

Telecommunications ACI [47LJSC 69252 and 2521 and under the Georgia Act [p.c;.s.4 65 46-5- 

160, a m.1, Sccdon 251 of the Telecommuni&tiions Act expressly directs all local -change 

carriers ('ZECs") to interconnect thair networks with those of competing servica providers in 

order to transport and terminate local exchange t r a c  over their respecrive networks. b, 47 

U.S.C. §251(a). Moreover, Section 2SI(c) impwas a number of additional interconnection 

obligations upon ILECs such as BST (including, as here pertinent. the duty to provide 

interconnection facilities and equipment to CLECs ~a that interconnection with the CLEC such as 

e.spire is at least equal in quality IO that the ILEC provides for itself, its affiliates or anyone else 

and that such SCMCCS be provided on rates, rems and conditions that are just, reanonable, and 

nondiscriminatory). &@. 47 U.S.C. 6251(c)(2). Georgia law impoeea a similar duty on all LECs to 

permit reasonable interconnection with other LECs. Q.C.Q.A. 5 46-5-164(a). Concomirant with 

such duties imposed on LECs by Section 2Sl(a) and (c) ofthe Talecommunicatidh Act, Section 

251 (b) requires e 4  LEC to establish d p m c a l  canpendon  arranganents for the transport and 

tednation of telecommunications. 47 U.S.C. 25t(b). The parties eubmilted to this Commission, 

and received this Commission's approval of, the e.spire/BST Agreement; and without the power 

to interprer and to enforce the t m  of suoh interconnection agreemanta, the CodSdOn would 

lack the powar to implement and administer the provisions of the Georgia Act. Moreovnr. the 

Eighth Circuit Court of appeals hru ddneated clearly and unmistakably the extensive authority of 

. 'i 
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state telephone regulatory agencies in interpretation and enforcement of intarconnection 

es Board v. m, 120 F.3d753, at 804 agreements under the Telecomudcadons Act. b w a  Utilih 

(8“‘ Ck., 1997): 

I . .  

“...[S]tate 00mmieej0~’ p l ~ r y  authority to accept or reject these [interconnection] 
agrcemcata necea8anly carries with it cWnuthority to enforce the provisions of agreements 
that the state commissions have approved. State commission authority to enforce these 
terms, compared to FCC authority, is especially appropriate given the 104 nature of the 
calls at issue in this case.” 

Inherent in this Commission’s authority to enforce interconnection agreements (auch as the 

e.spire/BST Agreement in this case) le the authority to order parties to such agreements to hlflll 

their statutory and contractual obligations to remit compensation required thereunder. Without 

such authority to order compensation for past duo amounts under the interconnection contracts 

with interest thereon, the Commission cannot paform its durian under the Telecommunipatioas 

An or the Georgia Act. Hence, this Commiasion has fuu and complete authority under the 

Telecommunications Act and the Georgia Act to interpret and to enforce the e.spire/BST 

Agreement, including the right to determine the amount of reciprocal compensation due to either 

parry and to order either parry to pay such. BST and e.spire recognized such Commission 

authority by submittins the Interconnection Agreement to the Commission for approval. 

.i 

B. -to I S Ps 

Nothing in the e.apirdBST Agreement excluder or othanvise differentiates traffic 

terminating to ISPs (“ISP M c ” )  from the definition of ‘local traffic” contained in such 

Agreement Rather, it i s  precisely for the purpose oftwminstinB Internet eubscriier calls as local 

rather than as toll calls that ISPs maintain a point of pneence within the local calling area (where 

c Sub iect to Rekiprocat C- I ,  
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tho ISP usually ha8 a bank of computer modams accessing the Intemat). The origination and 

tamination of such ISP calls (as well as the dialing, billing and tariffing of such calla) recognizes 

such caUs a~ local, and BST tariffs, processes and bills such ISP traffic IIS l o d  calls for its 

customers. BST argues that calls f h m  an Internet subscriber to M ESP point ofpresence within 

the m e  BST local calling area are not local. because such Internat subsoniers thereby reach 

Internet sites all over the world. Hawcvcr. BST's arguments are misplaced. Termination is the 

key determination of whether 1SP calla are to be considered "local traffic." Such telephone calls 

terminate at the 1SP point of presence within EST's same BST local calling area, and the Internet 

ia nor pan of such telephone call. As Hearing Officer Philip J. Smith mated in the JAFS/BellSo~ 

huh81 Decisioa, "As the term is commonly used in the telephona industry, B call placed over the 

public switched telecommunications network is considered terminated when it is delivered to the 

telcphons exchange setvice number that has been oalled, regardhs of the identity or status of the 

party called. The information service provided by the ISP [in connecting to the Internet] io 

separate and distinct ftom the local exchange telecommunications acrvice provided by the 

exchange carriers." 

.. . *  

. .  

b 

BST itself treats such ISP traffic 88 local in its tarif& and billing for its ISP customers in 

Georgia. Moreover, BST can cite no order or ruling of the FCC. of any state regulatory 

commission or of any federal court which supports EST's argument that ISP trdiic is not local, 

and EST ignores the contrary decisions that such ISP traf€ic ie local by twenty-one (21) state 

commissions, by the FCC on more than one occasion and by evev federal court that has 

addressed the issue since the enactment of the Telecommunications Act. BST's sols support for 
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its argument is an & mmorandum submitted by the FCC to the U.S. Diatrict Court 

for the Wcstem District of Texas stating that the FCC has not ruled that calls to ISPs am subject 

to reciprocal compensation, and the Disuict Court considered such FCC Memorandum and 

nevertheless upheld its earlier deoiaion &inning the order of the Public Utiliries Commission of 

Texas that ISP M c  ie  subject to reciprocal compensation. Southwestern B e l w h  one Co. v. 

es Commission of Texa  Case No. MO-08-CA-43, Order (W.D. Tx, July 16, 1998) 

. .  

and Order (W D. Tx, June 22, 1998). Two other federal courts have upheld state commission 

decisions declaring ISP uafac to be local traffic eligible for reciprocal compensation under 

interconnection agreements. BeU T elmhone . -Tech W V . W  

m e  No. 98 C 1925, Memorandum Opinion and Order [N.D. Ill. 

.. Case No. C97- 

I .  

@.Div), July 21. 19981; Y.S. W est C o m m  'cations. Inc. v. WS Intel enet. 

222WD W.D. Wash., Jan. 7, 1998). Also, recently in ne C o w  V. 

Case No. 97.2618 (8" Ch 1998). the Eighth Cucuit Court of Appeals in footootc 9 to its 

decision on other mattern opined as fbllows: - 
b 

"(9) ISPs subscribe to LEC facilities in order to receive local calls h m  cfistomers who 
want to access tho ISP'S data, which may or may not be stored in computers outside the 
state in which the calls wore placed. An KC. in comtast. uses the LEC facilities a8 an 
clement in an end-to-end long-distance call that the IXC sells as its product to its own 
mstomers." 

In the face of such unanimity ofjudicial and regulatory opinion nationwide, EST has cited 110 

sufficient factual or le& basis for this Commission to find TSP traffic anything other than local 

traffic 
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Thus. this Commission find na mora succinct language than that recently cmployed by 

the full Public Utilities C o d s a i o n  of Ohio in rulhg on the same issue in JCG Telecom Groug. 

IlX.,v L%€LlSa- 0 ' , Ohio PUC Case No. 97-1 557-Tp-CSS (Opiion and Order, August 27. 

1998): 
., 5 

"The Commission cun 6nd no legd bsaia under this Agrement for treating ISP traffic 
different than ocher local trdEc originated by an and user for purposes of reciprocal 
compensation." Id.. p.9 

Neither the e.spirelBST Agreement nor any federal or state statutory provision distinguish such 

ISP t d c  as d i f f m t  from any other local t r a c ,  and BST hae afforded no legal precedent or 

other basis for making such a distinction. Thus, this Commiasion concludes that the local call to 8 

local exchange scrvica number of an ISP is a soparate and distinct trnnsmhsion fiom any 

subsequent Internet Service provided by the ISP for the caller. Because the call termbated to the 

ISP is  a local dl, it must be compensated pursuant to the reciprocal compensation provision3 of 

the Interconnection Agreement or, in the absence of such contractual provision, under the 

statutory requirement ofSubeection 251@)(S) of the Telecommunications Act [47 U.S.C. § 

251(b)(5)]. 
x 

C. Construction dthe 1nt erconncoMg AQretm - e 

1. ,&olicabl e Princides of Con-retati on and C on- 

a Parol E- 

Georgia parol evidence rule renders inadmissible "evidence [parol 

or Mtt@n] to add to, take from or vary a written contnrct." Q.C.G.A. 5 13-2-2 (I). Absent proof 

of an ambiguity in tho comrwt (and BST has neither alleged nor proven any ambiguity in the 

-19- 
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Interconnection Agreement), the court Will look to the written contract done to find the intention 

ofthe parties. E-&., Bksv. 221 Ga. App. 592, 472 SE. 2d 140 (1996). In addition, the 

parol evidence rule in Georgia is not merely a rule of evidence, but lather a d e  of substantive 

e M  'CMI of Wavcr - 088. k ., 7S4F. Supp. 1567(S.D.Qa. 1990). Thua, law. Birren v. SJk S Loan S 
." a. 

where (aa in this proceeding) the Intercomdon Agmnmmt, aa mended, has been reduced to 

writing such Agreement will, in the absence offiaud, accident or mistake, bo conclusively 

presumed to contain the entire contract, and parol evidence of prior or contemporaneous 

representations or statementi are inedmissible to add to, take eom, or vary the written instrument. 

Androws v. SkinMeC. 158 Ga App. 229,279 S.E.2d 523 (1981). Atw, despite being termed the 

parol evidence rule, this legal prbciple dso precludes the use of written evidence to add to, take 

from, or vary the terms of a written agrocmam. Q.C.G.8. 8 13-2-2(1); American Cyam -mid Co, v. 

Bios, 248 Ga. 673,286 S.E. 2d 1 (1982); v. S€t S Loan Servicea ofwaver 06s. Inc., 754 P. 

supp. 1567 (S.D. Ga. 1990). Moraovar, the entire. agreement clause contained in Section XXX of 

the e.spirJBST Agreement reinforces and strengthens such parol evidenca rule by speciqring that 

the hterconnection Agreement supersedee all prior negotiations and agreemenla between the 

parties and by prohibiting amandment or change to such Interconnection ~ r e r m e n t  except in a 

writing signed by the party to be bound. Georgia appellate muna have held that, where the parties 

agree a written contract contain# the entire agreemar. any understanding not embodied in the 

agreement is irrelevant. -. v. I%&&&& 168 Gn. App. 391,309 SE zd 394 (1983). Thus. 

the testimony elicited, and the documents produced, by BST in this proceading regarding the 

intent of the parties or the meaning of provisions of the Inter"mtion &cement are 

.. 

5 
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inadmissible because of a stiUutory presumw'on and afc irrelevant bacauaa of tho entira agreement 

C~WSE contained in the contractual agreement of t b  parties, especially in view ofBST'a failure to 

demonstrate any ambiguities in tha language of the Knterconnection Agreement. 

b . p c t i n w h  ole and in Evem Part is 
. i  Pnfsrrsd 

In arguhg that no reciprocal compensation can be paid under tho 

Interconnection Agrosmcnt unless and until the apecffics of a tr&c exchange agreement have 

been negotiated ~9 pa Subsection VI.B of the Interconnection Agreement, BST not only ignores 

the pro-competition purposes ofthe Telecommunicatiohe Act and the statutory requirement that 

reciprocal compensation be paid for local tr& transported or terminated. but also ignores tho 

"most favored nation" provisions of Subsection =.A of such Agreement and the Geargia 

statutory contractual interpretation principle requiring rhat rhe whole cantract be looked.at in 

arriving at rhc construction of any pan and that the preferred construction will uphold a contract 

in whole and in every part. w, 47 U.S.C. 48 251 and 252; O.C.G.A. $5 13-2-Z(4) and 46- 

5-161; o ' 

(N.D. Ga., 1971), f l d ,  468 F.2d 950 (5* Cir. 1972). The clcar language of and the most 

straightforward interpretation of such laaguage in Subsection VI.B of the Interconnection 

Agreemuit indicates that the parties' duty to pay reciprocal compensation to each other arises as 

soon as "the difference in minutes of use for terminating local vaffic exceeds 2 million minutes per 

state on B monthly basin." Because the duty to pay such reciprocal compensation i s  statutory [47 

U.S,C. 5 25 1 (b) (S)], BS well gs required by the juat campeneation clause of the United States 

Co v. W e n t a l R e n t  . -  A Car of G e o w  ,, 349 P. supp. 666 

-21- 
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Constitution, it is unrensoaablc to 

exchange agreement is negotiated between thm parties. especially in light of the ability such an 

interpretation could give either party to slow negodattons and to delay commencement of its duty 

to compensate the other. Moreow, the "most favored nation" clause contained in Section 

XXILA. clearly gives e-spire the right to replace any rate negotiated with BST pursuant to 

subsection W.B. with a more favorable redpracal compendon rate contained in any other 

interconnection agreement executed by BST with a Georgia-certificated CLEC. Thus, in IUI effort 

to give effeot IO all provisions of  Subsections W.B. and XXII.A in accordance with the meaning 

clearly expressed and intended f" the contractual h@Uig&? of such provisions in relation to 

each other and to all other provisions of the Interconnection Agraemant, the Commission finds 

that BST's duty to pay reciprocal campensation to e.spire commmced tkc month the difference in 

minutas o f  u&c for lacit\ traffic (iudim ISP tdl ic)  undor the lntsrconnealon Agreement 

ewccedcd two million (2.oaO.000) minutea in Georgia and has continued for each and every month 

since that such 2,000,000 minute diffarence hes been scooeded. Moreover, unless and until BST 

and e.apira wee to a differmt local traffic rate under Subsection VI.& e.spirc is contractudly 

entitled under Subsection XXILA ("the most favored nation"c1ausc) to collect the $0.0087 per 

minute rate adopted fiom the M F S  Intelcnn interconnection agreement for all such reciprocal 

compensation sincc Aupu5t I .  1997. 

EST does that no compenmtion is due until a tratlic 

.. . .  . 

b 
1 

2. - 
BST ha5 admitted that i t  fpiicd to p e r f m  its contractual obligation to 

tradc and report to e.spire local minutes usage (or local traffic) under Subsection VI.B of the 
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e.xpirdBST Agmement, Momver, BST'S Couneel athelving did not cantest the accuracy of 

e.spire's TrafficMASTER reports. although he refiascd to stipulate such reports aa accurate, 

pending audit IO diminate ISP trafIic. The unrefined testimony o f  e.epire's witnesses at hcdng 

demonstrated that e.spire used TrdiicMASTER 

local trunks in Gcorgia. In light oftha demonstret#l capability a€ ather Regional Bell Operating 

Companies to track l o 4  trafllc and in view ofBST's Wure to oxplain dsfkctorily ar 

sufficiently its nonperformance in this maner. it is diiiicult for the Commission to understand why 

BST has not measured and reported local traffic for and to e.spirc as it was obligated to do under 

the Interconnection Agreement. Moreover, it is precisely bemust of BST's nonperfomce in 

this area that e.spire wan put to the effort and expense of memuring such local traffic &e., of 

performing in BST's stead or Of Curving BST's nonparfarmance). Tharefore, in the abeence of 

such performance by BST. and in addition to any other compensatory damages awarded 

software to track local minutes usage only on ._  . .  
t 

hereunder, e.splre is entitled to compensatory damages in the mount of a.spirc's incurred costs in 

reconstructing and monitoring local tra&c (including ISP traffic) under the lntsrconnection 

Contract since August 1, 1997; -that e.spire shall provide to BST copies of e.splre's 

local traffic reports or reconstructions since Auwst 1. 1997; and, a 
be estopped from complaining to this Commission regarding accuracy of such e.spire 

reMnstrUCtiona and repom, unless and until BST ehall provide such local trafiic reparts 88 it is 

obligated to do under the Interconnection Contract. 

4 
? 

that BST shall 

$!ONCLUSIONS 
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(1) TUB Commission ha0 the statutory authority and duty to interpret, to enforce, to direct 

performance of and to award compensatory damages under interconnection agrffimmts it has 

approved, including the htant e.spire/BST Agrement. Sfxi Section 251 and 252 of the 

Telecommunications Act [47 U.S.C. 55 251 and 2521; Q.C.si.& 5 46-5-168. 
._ , *  

(2) Calla placed by BST end users to ISPs w b  are customers of a CLEC (whm such 

calls originate and teninato within the aame BST local d i g  area) are local calls and, therefore, 

subject to the statutory requirement for reciprocal compensation [s4e, 47 U.S.C. g ZSl(b)(S)], an 

well as the r e q u i r e ”  o f  the e.spirdBST Agreement for reciprocal compensation. 

(3) Under the e.spirdBST Agreement. BST is required 

(a) to pay to aspire as compensatory damage noiprocal compensation for local 

traffic since August, 1997 for every month the diffcrance in minutss terminated with e.spire’s 

Georgia cuplomen exceeds 2,000,000 at a rate selected by aspire under the “most fivored 

nation’’ clause of such Agreement; and 

(b) to pay to e.apirc as compensatory damagos tho rcaaomble cost to e.spim for 

reconstructing, tracking and/or t w i n e r  e.spire local traffic minute usage since Agust 1,1997, 

which e.spire e&rt and expense wag occasioned and necessitated by BST’s failure to p&om its 

contractual duty to provide such tracking and reporting for e.spim. 

(4) All compensatory damages awarded hereunder should bear interest at the highest l e d  

rate of intemst permissible from tha date ofthis INtial Decieion shall become the final decision of 

this Commission. 

-24- 
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WHEREFORE IT IS ORDERED, that BellSouth Telecomr"ication6. Inc. must comply 

with the reciprocal campansation terms ofthe aspirelBST Agreement and make payments to 

c.spire Communications, Ino. f'or tho terminntion oflocal calls (includhg calls terminating with 

information service providere who lire customern o f  e.spire Conununications, Inc. where such call 

originates and terminates within the same local hST calling aroa); and 
.. . .  

IT 1s FURTHER ORDERED, that unless BelISouth Telecommunications. Inc. and t . spb  

Communications. Inc. shall othuwise volunrarlly enter into a t d c  exchsnge agreement under 

Subsection VI.B of the e.spire/BcllSouth Agreement within thirty (30) days from the entering of 

thir Initial Decision, c.splre Communications. Inc. may by written notice to BellSouth 

Telecommunications, Inc. and to this Commbaion select under the "mast favoted nation" C h S e  

in Subsection XMI.A of such Apemen1 the reciprocal compenaation rate from any misting 

interconnection agreement approvcd by this Commission as the reciprocal compensation rate 

applicable to the e.spirc/BST Agrcemmt; and 

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, that M later than forty-five (45) day8 from the entenng of 

this INtid Decision, e.spire Cammunicatione, Ino. shall pnsont to BellSouth Conhumcations, 

Inc. and file With thin Commission documentation showing the nciprocal compeneation claimed 

by e.spire Communications. Inc. under the a.spire/BST Apement that is p a t  due From BallSouth 

Telecommunicatione, Inc.; and 

IT IS P U R W R  ORDERED, that all reciprocal compensation and other compansatory 

damage mounts billed to BollSouth Tdwmmunications, W. by a.spire Communications, Inc. 

shall bear interest at the highest legal rete allowable fiom the later of the date this Initial Decision 
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bccames &e h d  order o f  t h ~  Commhdon br a date LhLty (30) days aAer tb date each such biU 

was fvst mailed by e.spire Communications, Inc. to BellSouth Telecommunicntionr, Inc.: and 

IT IS ORDERED FURTHER, that junadidon over this proceeding is  expressly retained 

for the purpoee of entering ~ u c k  further order or orders, as this Commission may deem just and 

reasonable; and 
. .  
t. ' 

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that any motian for reconsideration, mhaaring or oral 

argument, or any motion for fbll Codedon review, shall not m y  the effectivenese of thin Initial 

Decision unlas expressly m ordod  by the Commission. 

SO ORDERED, this 19* day of October, 1998. 

Hearing 
GEORGIA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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July 1.1998 

By Hand 

The Honmable W i  E. K"d 
C W a  
Fedaal COmmuaicalions Commission 
1919 M S m &  NW - Room 814 
Washington. D.C. 20554 

Thdm. &ac is an urgeat peed for action by the F e d d  .COmmUnidon~ 
Commission io 
&e payment ofreciprocal comp&on. 

that lnmk-bormd.& UT not local calls, and M not subject t o  

Based on a mLrakea hrn-premtion of lhir Cornmission's Mor orden. state 
commissions have clas.sified calls bound for rhe ImPna- and Through ir IO otha Intanet 
uyis mwdche globe - as 7d &. These decisions r q u k  tclcpholze companies 
that provide l d  &ce to Adenrid .nd otha aid-q usm of t h e  Inurncf TO pay 
'hciprocal" compensation when rhtse CDUS arc handed off to anotha Mia for d e l i v y  
IO an Inrema service provider. 



November 3,1998 
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The -on is simple: If competing carriers tign up residential or other dial-up 
Inrnnet usm for rbdr own local savicc~, they can ldss the risk-he cash &om rccipr0ra.i 
comprpSaon op tbose lines goodbye. Plr~, they thm have IO  pa^ rcciprocsl 
compmariau when they hand off  d s  to mother carrier for deljvcy IO an I"et 
scrvie provida. 

The momt thsr urd- m bJo8 paid to not compete bas ballooned along with 
rhc use ofdie inmet. Bell A h t i c  alonc will pay morcrhan 5150 million during 1998 
and more than 5300 million duMg 1999. The ov&hbg majonq of this money, 
roughly & ~ - ~ U Z I W S  in our w, m n d y  goes to o d y  rwo martivc combines - 
Worldcom/MCI and ATBcTfTCG. 

Ironicdy, ifa hmily OT d businas uys rhc Inma for as Lirrle as nuo hours 
a day. the ruiprocal compensation typically totals more than b e  customer pays for &e 
line. &d if the -ma leaves its comprrrcrconnec2=d IO the I" all the rime. f ie  
reciprocal C4mpmrarion a n  mal 5300 p a  month 

The ability to &vc this kind of windfall dems compctidon, and at rhe s ~ m e  
h e  creafes an " m u  draiD on companies thar h e  d e  tbe invcsunen~ ae- TO 
provide local savicc. 

Rcci~rocal c o m d m p a y s w p  le money for nothing. The abiiry IO get 
reciprocal d o n  *om prpviding Joul dial tone s d c e  v) e v u ~  a single 
cwomer dinrnts behavior in otbawayr. 

For p~amplc. Inkma ravicc provjdas have begun %*g up shop as  "czrriar" 
for &e sole purpose ofgeuing paid reagrocd compcoPuon for the Internet u a K c  tbat is 
dcliv%cd IO &a. One example is illusnative: During the 6xst q s  of this y a  done. 
jus; one ofthese 'c?nicrs" btpmvidrr no did a c t o  anyone. sends essentially no 
rraffic xo us, and whore cumma rerViccrcprr~enUtivc WYS is not o f f a  local 
telephone s a i c c ,  collected s d  million &lLn in rccipmcal c o m p d o a  -all to 
p G d e  t he  same Intcmer s&ee it provided More it re-labeled itselfa "carrier." 

Tbc papcut of lrrannrcciprosal compmaton bu so &toned incentives b& 
region-widc.the number of minvru we hmd 0510 compnins ufiim is -b~ tm 
h r s  tbe nlnnkr ofminus* wad to us. In some of our =tu, the d o  is more than 
finyto one. Tksc d o h  are driven, of come, by tbe carrim' b e g  focus on 
fiontinp for In- servia providers in orda to gn the osy rash h n  &prod 
c o m p d o n  

Tine ltpc of lie w h  aL0 inspiis c m & m  b o r d e g  on h u d .  Bccawe *prod 
m p m w i o n  is evaiIabIc only for calls thar begin and Cnc in &e same local calling a=& 
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some c a r r k  have assigned muldplc blocks of numben to Intana s m i c e  providcn - 
each amibraable t o  a ~~t local calling arm - in order to make calls to those 
proGden from dixanr calling areas a p " 1 o c a l . "  in fin, one Interne service provider 
cum Carrier bar locked up well ova 100 Nxxs - representing o v a  a million numbers- 
all wirhom a single l o 4  relcphonc EuRomcT. 

These illicit amivitics only Mccrbu~ thc problem, deprive the originatin3 
carria of roll revenues they K-, d t k d  to, and comributc to the rapid exhaustion of 
numbcrs to boot 

Reciprocal compensation d a m  i n v e x m a t  "IC payment of reciprocal 
compensation not only 
invcsuncnt by all carrim in new tcchnologics that could be used IO handle this m E c  
more dciendy. 

invcsrmmt in local faciltics by competitors. it also d a m  

Although Intcmet-bound us.& could be handled mox &ciatly by moving it 
off the circuit-switched n m o &  and onto more &cimr packn-switcbcd technologies. 
there is no incentive TO deploy these tabnologics if they vm't be rued Bur the 
fundamend problem is tha.~, as long as Ima service providers (or their carrier 
aiatcs) can ga  paid reciproul c o m e o n  S t b y  stay on the circuit-switched 
network, rhey have lialt incanive TO move to new pack.ct-nritched technologies, no 
 ma^ how rcarjonably priced. And so long as no one is willing to use these new 
L-ehnologics. there is linlc i n c d v e  for O r i g i m i q  Carria3 to deploy thcm m the &SI 
place. 

In light of rhcse facts, the Commission must now ~1 c o m ~ r  &e " k e n  
inkrprcwion of irs orders by the state Ummrisrionc that have classified Internet calls as 
local. 

As the a b m t  explainr in funhn detail. while the Commidm did exempt 
Inmnet and other cnhanced smrice r n f f i c  h m  thc payment of inrpnarC access charges. 
it consistently has held that the a a E c  =mains interexchange md intastate in Nhpc -not 
local. (Amdrment 2). Indeed, if this were not the case, there would be no need for an 
acccss charge "exemption,*' and the Commission would have had no jtrisdidon to creak 
one to begin with 

As a d t  wc urge you to quickly adopt an order in rcsponsc to the pennon filcd 
by ALTS Ian summer declaring that under the Commission's prior orders. htunet- 
bound naffic is not "local" aad is not subject to reciprocal camp-tion 

3 
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We would apprcciat: h e  0ppo"iry IO meet Wirh you to discuss this furthcr. 

cc: Commissions Furtchgon-RDh 
Commissioner Ness 
Commissioner Powell 
Commissionalrisdani , . 
Kahy Brom 

4 
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3- 24,1998 
Reciprocal Comp For Internet TrafEc-Gravy Train Running out OfTnck 
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clasded as "local." But the &on ar" to rhis claim is lhar il too is forccloscd by a 
long and Sonsistent line of piur decisions by this Commission 

As the Cornmissinn irselfhas cxplrincd, h c n  a Wtoma calls his or her Lnurnet 
~ d c c  pmvidn, thc call d o o g n o p  atthat p o k  b a  is i n s r e a d  c ~ r r m c n t d  to the 
heme& and through it, to ihc d e r ' s  chosen dcctinaropr m u n d  the world AS thc 
Commirdon puu i t  "An d-usermay obtain -to the Internet h m  an htana 
s a i c c  provider, by using did-up or d c d i d  access 10 to h e  W e t  s n i c e  
provider's pm=%or. The lntrmet service prwida. in ttnn, tonneas the end ustx to a 
Intemct hackbonepvidcrthar d e s  a c  to end hxn othcrkrmnn host sits." .- Non- 

' 
Sdeeuards Order, 11 FCC Rcd 21905.7 127, n. 291 (1996). 

Under identical cirelrmnrmcss, the Comminion c c " d y  bas held tbu rhc 
"nanxc of a dl is dnPmincd by its ul&atc o i g i d o n  and tcrminadon, and not . . . its 
intcrmdare rnlrdng." & Southwcnnn BclI Tcl. Co.. 3 FCC Rcd2339. P 26 (1988). 
For a m p l e ,  in the w n ~  of calling canis and o h  scrvice & a aascnmer fhn 
dills an 800 mnnbcr and d v c s  a second dial m e  before conuozhg u) his or her 
ultimacdarirurion,theCo"iuionrcpcPcdlyharrjcncd~pumwthnthcrran:two 
callsinvolvcd I_haxP 2 8 ; ~ ~ & n c E 3 t i n c c N S A . I n c . .  10FCCRcd 1634,U 13 
(1995) ("[B]oth WM and Commission deckions bave umsidcred the d-to-end nnnm 
of the commuuipdons more sign5cmtthnnk f.rilties us& to complete such 
commtmiCatiopc;" '[A] single intnstsc "muniur ion  does not h m c  w o  
commmkariopr h u e  n ozsscs thmuph i n d a t c  swi~ch iu  ki lh ies .7:  - 
Tdccomrecr Comrmny v. B h  Tel. of Ps 10 FCC Rcd 1626. ll fi (1995) (&e). afPd 
sub nom. 116 F3d 593 (D.C. Cir. 1997). 

This conclusion docs no: change mmly because the customer has the @on of 
dialing a l od .  rather than 800. number prior to being c m d  u) his or her Ulha 
destination This is no di&mt rhan a call made to a F a w e  Group A access line Io 
place a long d h c e  call. Eytnthough the c a l l d r  line and the Fcanm Group A line are 
in &e same 1 0 4  calling area, md the u l ~ m e r  diaIs a l a e l  number. rhe b&on 
always bas looked to the ulGnslr destinexion to daPmine tha! calls made udng these 
anangemmu m-e inumchmge md intcrmtc. See, e.c, Detenakarion of I " r c  and 
1 " a t c  Usage of Feature Grow 4 4 FCC Rcd 8448 (1989). 

Nor docs the conclusion change mezcly baa= some portion of the end Io md 
communiurionmay k scored l d y  before being reaimed by the cuslomcr. A* rhc 
Commission bar decided ~ vay issue in the comes of voice mail savices, where it 
rtjenrd a claim lhat the delivay of a voice m c r u F  involves 
jurisdidonally disdnn calls. ~scording IO rhe Commission. 'the kcy tojrpisdidon is 
the nature of the communiution itsellrathc than the physical locarion of the 
tccbnolo~." and the l a d  nclrage a d  local Mky of a meuage I& by an oII( of sulfc 
calla docs no1 b g e  thc inmsme nanuc of tht end to end wmmrmidon BellSouth 
Emmzzacy Petition. 7 FCC Rcd 1619.ll 12 (1992). &New Ymk Tcl. CO. V. FCC. 
631 F.2d 1059,1066 (20 Ci. 1980). On the conrmy, "au our-of-nstc call u1 [a] voice 

scpnntt. 

1 
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mail s n v j c t  is a jurisdictionally hrmtatc mmmlmi&on. jun as is any o t h a  our-of-narc 
call IO a pmon or service." 

Finally. the Commission's rem rcpon to Congress on mivcrsal service docs 
norbiugto change dl thic. Tbc pards who .rgue otherwise base th& claim OB thc € u x  
&at the Commiuion said an Intana call has NO disrinct  compo^, one of which is a 
felewmmunidons &cc and one of which is an infomation service. But the simple 
fan is &at this bas ~ t b i n g t o  do with the md--cnd nature of thc commurication. The 
Commission iodftxpressly said as much: "We makc no dctnminadon here on the 
qundon of whether wmpatidve E C s  that save Internet sewice p r o v i h  (or Inmna 
service p r o v i h  &at have voluurujly become competitive LECs) arc entitled to 
reciprocal compensation for Vrminrting h a n e t  &c. That issue, h c h  is now b-forc 
the Commissioa docs 
tclecommunidons carria m infomation d c c p v i d e r . "  Repm to Conmss. CC 
Dkr 9615. at n. 220 (4. Apr. 10.1998) (emphasis added). 

' 

turn on the sms ofthe Xn(cma h c e  provider ds a 

3. Inmet d s  arc not subiaio reciprocal compcosation The siiplificance of 
all of this is maightforward: Because Intaaa tr&c is not -104." it is not subject to the 
paymas of rccipmcal cuapadon when ic is Wd offto a m h a  arricr for dclivcry 
to an h m e c  scrvife provider. 

The Commiszion has M y  csublishcd as a ma* of law, intuwnnaing 
carriers arc emirled IO ruxive ncipsocal coqm&on only fcrrhe mnspon and 
cumhalion of local c&. As the C o e o n  hzs explained. "[@e An preserves the 
legal disriaetiopc brnuem ci.urges for prmspon d " h a i o n  of loul d c  and 
intunace and imramre charges for taminarinp long-distance M e . "  Local 
lnrcrconncceion Orda. 11 FCC REd 15499, llll 1053 (1996). For rhis reason, the 
reciprocal compaPdun obL'ga!ionr imposed by the Act "apply oaly to t d i c  that 
originates and t a "  within a local calling area+ e.s dehcd b y  a Mit commission];" 
they 'do not apply to the uanspon and tnminstion of imcsapte or inmrrac+ 
inmuchange aaSc ."  Id.. VU 1034-35. Thic dictinction betwen loul and 
interexchange traffic. m%ovcr, vias upheld on a@ and is now final. Compte1 v. FCC. 
117 F3d 1068 (8rb Cir. 1997). 

In sum. Inurnabound aaEc  is not local, and is not subject to the payment of 
reciprocal wm@oa 

. . . . . 
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The Honorable William E. K e d  
Chairman, Federal Communications Commission 
1919 M Street, NW, Room 814 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

Re: Jurisdictional Nature of Calls to I n m e t  SeMce Providers: CCBKPD 97-30 

Dear C h a h a n  Kenaard: 

In a July 23, 1998 ex pane submission, WorldCom, Inc. (“WorldCom”), urged thc 
- Commission to neither BSXR its jutisdiction over Internet tmEc nor to clarify that such 
traffic is not subject to reciprocal compensation agreements for local traf6c’ The 
Commission should not take WorldCom’s advice. Innead, now is the time for the 
Commission to descend h m  its path on the fence and ~ l v e  this long-&g debate 
by ascrting its jurisdiction over Internet M c .  The attached materials demonshate such 
action vbdd 

- not cause mated financid ham! to CLECs, including those terminating Internet 

- be consistent with many state decisions that acknowledge Commission action 

- be consistent with long precedent 

lraflic to ISPS, 

may necessitate a revisiting of their determinations, and 

NO MATERIAL HARM TO CLECS 

The financial  communi^ has becn observing and analyzing this regulatory anomaly. 
The report ‘What Reciprocal Compensation Means to the CLECs” by James Henry of 
Bear Stearns is included as Attacbmcnt I. The report finds that 

- “... the expame of the CLEC group as a whole is minimal” and - “It seems that nearly 80% of the reciprocal compensation payments are going 
to otha h g c  Carrim l i  MCI ead WorldCom. As such, for the majority of 
the CLECs, wc believe that hvcstors should not l o r  my  slccp over this 
issue.” 
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Reports such as this one and Scott Cleland's "Reciprod Comp For Internet T ~ I C  - 
Gmvy Train Running Out Of Track" (AnaCh"t 11) indicate that the financial 
marketplace has already factored in anticipated changes to existing reciprocal 
compensation claims for Intemet t&ic into their evaluations of CLEC investmenrs. 

LMPACT ON STATE ORDERS 

State commissions have been forced to effect interim practices in the absence of a 
definitive conclusion by this Commission. As demonmated by the Attachmat m, m y  
states which have addressed this issue have recognized that this matter is before the 
Commission and indicated that their decisions may require revisiting once the FCC issues 
a nrling. In e ~ ~ e ~ e ,  such states have essentially deferred to this Commission's authority 
in this matter. Consequently, the actions of the states should not be conmued to indicate 
definitively that Internet t d i c  is local, as argued by WorldCom and others. 

PRECEDENT 

- Consistently. throughout the past one and one-half decades, this Commission has held 
that Intemet t d i c  is interstate which, except for the Enhaace Service Provider ("ESP") 
exemption, would be subject to interstate acccss ChargeJ.' As part of the ESP exemption, 
the FCC concluded that local service charges would apply to such trafIic. H o w c r ,  in no 
way did the FCC find that Internet baf6c is local and therefore under the jurisdiction of 
the various State commissions and ripe for reciprocal compensation rmda Rule 51.701. 
Indeed i f h e m e t  trafic is. or ever was, local telecommunications service an exemption 
fiom interstate access charge would be unnecessary. 

The actions of the LECs since the inception of the ESP exemption cannot now be used by 
WorldCom and othm to demonstrate that latemet traffic is local tclecommuuications 
setvice. The LECs billed local acccss charges in compliance with the mandate of the 
Commission, not as an admission of jurisdictionality. In fact, LECs have continually 
sought to revase the ESP exemption in orda to comctly bill Intunct service pro* 
("ISPs") for their inerstate acccs~ xrvices. Moreover, the negotiations betwtcn LECs 
and CLEO, as alluded to in the WorldCom letter, were conducted in an CnVimnmCnt in 
which the LEG presumed that this Commission would preserve its long-held position 
that Intact traf€ic is indced subject to Federal jurisdiction. 

IN CONCLUSION 

In order to bring this matter to a rational molution, the Commission must act expcdicntly 
to rule in CCB/CPD 97-30' with a definitive conclusion reearding the inapplicability of 

'For I detailed Shmoolgy. KC SBCi h.Ly I, 19911 cx pute hling It Tab 1. 

exists. Ahhough A L E  has filed to withdnw itr q u a t  for clUitrUrOa, the proceedkg cotltinucs to e a  

even m the extent thu WorldCom tiled the inmnt ex pvlc within that peeding. Fur(bcr. the 

- 

It should be noted that WoddCom hu incomctly indiated that "no pending pmcecdihg on thir Sue" 
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reciprocal compensation payments for Internet traffic. Absent any action by rhis 
Commission M in the event this Commission would find that Internet haffic is local in 
nature, the industry would realize a significant shift in the demand for intentate access 
servictS. It can nas~nably be expected that consumers would shift their demand for 
interstate services to the intrastate jurisdiction relying on the void created by this 
Commission's inaction or inconcct action To finally conclude the ongoing debates that 
serve only to slow development of competition, the Commission should include in its 
Order the following language: "Because Internet traftic is subject to Interstate 
jurisdiction, impxition of payments for local reciprocal compensation for such t d i c  
without the express and unambiguous agrrunent of the parties to such a provision or 
interpretation is inconsistent with the Telecommunications Act of 1996." 

The marketplace needs this Commission's clair declaration that Internet traffic should 
not be subject to local reciprocal compensation, and it needs it now. 

cc: c0"iSsioner Furchtgott-Roth 
Commissioner Ness 
Commissioner Powell 
Commissioner Tristani 
Kathryn Brown, CCB Chief 
Jim Scblichting, CCB Deputy Chief 



What Reciprocal Compensation Means To The CLECs 

Attachment I 

JMiiit Is Rrciprucd Cuni~~ctixrr/iuri? Untlcr tlic Tclccolllllltiiiiciitiolls 1101 gotic pw1iCul;lily well for the ILECs since tlicy I w c  lost 2 I 0111 

Act o f  1996 and the PCC's Interconncclion Order, i t  wns established of21 State rulings and court cases which niled on the issue in fnvor 
that local caniers (CLECs and ILECs) need to have a mechanism in of the CLECs. In these cases, the courts largely ruled with respect to 
place in order to compensate each other for the exchange o f  local the ILEC's contractual obli~ation under the negotiated 
traffic. Reciprocal Compensation, one o f  these meclunisnu, dictates interconnection d d s  and typically did not make judgements as 10 
that a carrier will pay mother unier approximately 0.7 cents per whether calls to ISPs were local or long distance calls and therefore 
minute for terminating a call on its network. As such, if a customer of whether they were rubjea to reciprocal compensation payments. 
Bell Atlantic p low a local call to a customer of Teleport, Bdl Consequently, the ILECs are now seeking a "clarification" from the 
Atlantic will haw to pay 0.7 cuUa per minute to Teleport. The same FCc as I O  Whether d S  to ISPS arc kil w long dNtance. If the 
is true in reverse if a customer of Teleport calls a customer of Bdl FCC that they uc long distance calls then the ILECs will claim 
Atlantic. in court that only laal calls arc subject to reciprocal compensation. .. 4 
SoundsLogicaI, So What's The I+rue? Reciprocal Compensation is  mar Is Uke@ To Happen? Consensus beliefs are that ISP-relatd 
a vay equitable arnngment in many uses dnce the average l o 4  r e c i p d  compensation is likely to be greatly diminished in 
 custom^ has &ut u much incoming tnfk as outgoing l"c. prof i t rb iy of disappear entirely by year 2000 time frame when the 
HOW-, CLECs have v q  intelligently targeted high-volume initial round of interconneclion agreements comes UP for 
customers like Intcmct Service Providers (ISPs) that have lots of renegotiation. The question is whether somdhing happens before 
inbound traffic from the ILECs. If I dd into America OnLine's that as a result Of ths recent CLEC and ILEC initiativw. Based on 
(AOLs) 1 4  access number from my home in New York over my feedback from a broad variety of industry sources, we would not be 
B d  Atlantic phone line, Bell Atlantic will carry that call Room my surpn'Sed if the FCC opted to make some decision or clarification on 
h ~ m t  to its mtnl switching ollice (CO) and then hand off that call to this iasue at some point after Labor Day. While we would not 
whichever carrier (typically a CLEC) is providing AOL with that local venture lo y e s s  exactly when a decision will be made nnd what the 
line. As such, Bell Atlantic will be pnying out roughly 0.7 cents per specific 0 U t " e  will be, we do believe that investors need to be 
minute for the duntion of that call. These payments can get large aware ofeach CLEC'S exposure to the reciprocal compensation issue 
with ISP customers that stay on line for hours instead o f  minutes, so so that they can make informed investment decisions when the time 
the ILECs arc uying bloody murder about this issue. While mme are inclined to say that any decision will be a 

one-sided victory for either the ILECs or the CLECs. investors 
Happened Thw Far? Despite the fact that ILECs have should d l  that the FCC has typically been very evenhanded in i ts 

on calls to ISPI, thcy have largely relhsed to make payments and arc d p d  compensation to include a transition mechanism that 
disputing thia h a  to che highest porisible authority. This procua haa would case the impact of any reduction of payments. 
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contractual obligations to pay the CLECs for reciprocal compensation rulings in the put. As such, we would expect any action on 

BMR 
STMRNS 

James H. Henry 

jhenry@bear.com 
(212) 272-2741 



Iylml Are The ltttplicntiotis For The CLECs. Dy and Inrye, our 
research reveals that the CLECs have relatively minimal exposure to 
reciprocal compensation. We were pleesnntly uirpriscd by thk 
discovery given the statements by the ILECs that they expect to pay 
out $600 million in reciprocal compensation in revenue in 1998 and up 
to $1.5 billion in 1999. With exception of US LEC, which generated 
6Wh of its 2Q98 revenue from 1SP-related reciprocal compensation 
revenue, only one of the CLECs had more then IS% of 2498 revenue 
related to redprod compensation. I n  fact eight had less than I O . ?  o f  
revenue from this segment and rnothcr eight had no exposure at all. It 
stems that nurly EO?? of the reciprocal compensation payments are 
going to other larger d e n  like MCI and WorldCom. As such. for 
the majority of the CLECa, we believe that investors should not lose 
any slcep o w  this iuue. 

What About ?'he Impact O# CLEC EBITDA? Even though the 
puccntage o f  revenue is  minimal for most of the CLECs. the 
percentage of EBITDA i s  clearly more sigdhnt given the 8O.?a-plus 
margin that reciprocal compcnmtion revenue coma. That mid. we 
still believe that this issue should not be a significant wnwm given the 
high growth rates that the CLECs NC posting and the powerfLl 
operating leverage that they are demonstnting in their core 
businesses. IC0 CommuniWions posted a sequential EBITDA 
improvement o f  $7.2 million in 2498 as its gross margins ucpmded by 
590 basis points. This fat was accomplished in spite of the fact that 
i ts reciprocal compensrtion rcvcnuc declined to $6.6 million from $8.5 
million m 1Q98. Moreover. we believe that CLEC EBITDA estimates 
for 1999@ arc conservative enough to create a cushion if reciprocal 
compensation dries up sooner than expccted. 

BHR 
STEARNS 

Net-Net. Our intent in llils piece i s  to alert investors to an issue !ha! 
we expect will come to a head during the next quarter. While only 
time will tell how this issue will be resolved, we wantcd to put forth 
data that will enable investors to make objective decisions about 
wliich companies have relevant exposure to reciprocal compensation 
and which companies do not. Our conclusion i s  that the exposure 
of the CLEC group as a whole is mlnimal. The following table 
lists each of the stocks in our CLEC universe along with details 
about their exdosure to reciprocal compensation. 

James H. Henry 

j henry@bear.com 
(212) 272-2741 



Table 1. CLEC Exposure To Reciprocal Compensation 

Company 
Nime 
hdvmced Radlo Telecom Cop. 
(ARlT44 13/16) 

2Q98 Reciprocal 
Comp. Revenue 

$0.0 

(cNCx-$ZO 38) 

GST Telecommunlcrtlon8, Inc. 
(GSlX-SlZ 3/8) 

BE4R 
STWRNS 

%Of Total 
ZQ98 Revenue 

0.0% 

0.0% 

0.0% 

9.8% 

0.0% 

Comments On Company Exposure1 - .  
To ReciprocalCompensation 

As an early stage company with only $0.2 million in 2098 revenue 

I and no switched sewkes revenue, ARlT has no exposure lo ule 
reciprocal compensadion Issue. Estimates for 1999 do not reflect 
my revenue fmm this source. 
As an lntemationd CLEC, COLM has no exposum lo !he 
reciprocal canpensation ksue by vMue d the fact &a! locd llnes In 
most d KS m;rkels are billed on a usage sensitive bask SO (he 
bmrmbenl P l l  collectf a per dnute rate that Msek  lhe lees lhat il 
pays oul b COLM for !ha tenlnalion of bcd traffic. 
As an Inlamst and data Services prwidec CNCX has no expsun, 
lo reclpmcal Compensalion. Although I has filed for CLEC s!a!us in 
a number of stabs, that was laqtely to reduce Hs Inlemnechn 
and h e  costs as opposed to Wng advantage of recbrocd 
cwngsnsalkn. 
ESFV has W e  uposum lo lhe redprod compensa% issue since 
it genarates less than 10% of Its revenue AMn this ~ource. W l e  
this percantage of revenua may seem high relative to some of its 
peers, bear In mind Uta! ESR is posting growth rales In ils core 
leleann sanrks business hat far exceeds most of Its peers. Ap 
such, the percentage of 1999E revenue should be SIQII~~~C~IIUY less. 
Mmvef, ESPl Is no! taroeted to MI EBlTDA breakeven unlil2(199. 

us far. As such, it has no exposum to this 
see upward revistons to eslimales if !he 

vor d !he CLECs. 1999 estimates do no1 

James H. Henry 

jhenry@bear.com 
(212) 272-2141 
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iypedon Telecommunicatlons, Inc. 
,HYPT-$l3 711) 

CG Communlcrtionr, Inc. 
YCGX-$25 %) 

lntrnnrdla Co"unlcdbn8 Inc 
~cUc.$35 13/16) 

ITC", Inc. 
(1TcD-$44 '/d 
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51.3 

$6.6 

$8.0 

$0.2 

17.1% 

4.8% 

4.2% 

0.4% 

HYPT has some exDosure to the reciorocal comoensalon issue as 
H has more ban 10% of total revenue ;elated to i i s  line of business. 
Thal sald, the company's growth rate is so high that we would 
expect the percentage of 1999E revenue to be well less than 10%. 
In addition, the company is no1 expected to hit EBITDA keakeven 
unlil some lime in 1999. leavina il olentv of time to refocus its - .  ~ 

buslness lnilalives on olher areas. 
ICGX has /Me exposun to the reclprocd compensabn issue as it 
has leis lhan 10% of total revenue related to fils line of business. 
We belteve that our 1999 revenue and EBITDA estimates of $700 
million and $100 million, respeclvely, rellecl litlla impact from 
reciprocd compensahn. 1999E EBlTDA could be approxlmalely 
$85 mlllion H redprocd compensalion disappears all toge(her in 
1999. ICGX recently reached an agreement with Padfic Bell in 
Cahfomb rorthe RBOC b pay 0.3 cents per minute for recrpmcd 
-alkn but has not yet started collecting cash. 
IClX has lllth exposun (0 uw reeprccal compensation issue as Y 
has less ha 10% of btal revenue related to this Pne of buslness. 
Moreover, we asemate ulal only $6.4 million of the $190.2 miltion In 
told M98 revenw originates from lSPs and Is therefore subject to 
dsk. We bekve that cur 1999 revenue and EBYTDA estimates d 
$1.1 ffllbn and $175 dulon, respectively, rellect IitUe if any @ad 
tom reciprocal cunpensation. We would dso polnt out lhat 1999 
estimelss rem litlle H any revenue or EBlTDA conbibulkn bom 
IClXs anreemenlswilh US West and Amerileeh. " A n a  additional - 
cushionin U# event that rectpmc deanpe nsarion ms away. 
lTCD has vwy lotlk exporun b Ihe reciprocd compensation issue 
as It has well less lhen 10% of r e m d  revenw relaled lo W Ine 
of buslness. The company has elected to report only the tt?venue 
that H actually collecls from the ILECs, whkh Is approximately 10% 
of the revenue owed. The company has elected lo pursue ISP bafk 
eggresslvely based on a business case Justified solely by PRI rales, 
nd on any reciprocal compensalion payments. ITCD could see 
upward redsbns lo estimates if the issue Is resolved In favorably. 

James H. Henry 

I jhenry@bear.com 
(212) 272-2741 



McLeodUSA Incorporated 
[MCLD-$34 %) 

CM.0 
(MEW427  %) 

$0.0 

f f iC  Comnunicctlonr, Inc. 
~MGCx412) 

NEXlLlNK Communicrtlont, Inc, 
(NMK.$35 'A) 

RCN COQ. 
(RCNCb20 15/16) 

$0.0 

$0.3 

$0.1 

Tebpolt Comunlcctlonr Gmup, he. 
F$R 5/81 
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$45 

0.0% 

Tebpolt Comunlcctlonr Gmup, he. 
F$R 5/81 

0.Vh 

$45 

0.0% 

1 .Mc 

0.2% 

1.5% 

dCLD has virlually no exposure to the reciprocal compensation 
s u e  since it booked only $50,000 of reciprocd compensation 
evenue in 2Q98. This line of business Is not included in any 
nalerid way in our 1999 estimates. 
dETNF has no exposure lo the reclprocal compensation issue by 
SMue ol the fact that the regulatory regime in Canada is based on 
'bil and keep' inlerconnection lor UK time being. The majodly or the 
ntemabnd players have no rwC hom ulis issue. 
UGCX has no exposum lo the recipmcd compensation issue since 
L made a consdous decision b siI on the &lines unlJ Ihe FCC 
Bnd the courts made a find decision on the subjed The company's 
rbang poslUve EBlTDA and EBlT in its hded Las Vegas markel aRer 
Dnly 6 quarten am  red evidence that the growth and proWiiity ol 
he CLEC model, parlkulariy lhe Wch-based model, Is by no 

issue dnca it has prh\arily kcused on provim loeai dldtone 
Senrices b business cuslomers. The companyPr guidanea has been 
Ihal H has 'less than $1 m#Uon' in revenue from thd Wne of business. --. 
wih Wy less ylan that coming horn ISP drcuils. 
RCNC has virbraty no exposure lo the reciprocal conpendon 
issue since il has ebn~st no revenue ccming tcin Ws line 01 
business. The canpany has slated that ISP reciprceal 
compensabn is not a locus of its business and that I1 is primarily 
focused on lnsldling local lines fw its retail resldenllal customers. 
TCGl had vHualy no exporum lo the reciprocd compensallon 
issue dnce less than lOn d Us 2Q98 revenue odginated from Ihk 
mum. We m e  suprised by the reladively Mall size d the fhk 
number, bul appmlly the company has many 'hi and keep' 
intenonneclion agreements. An annudlzed rectprwal 
compensation llgwe of $20 "ion Is far less than a rounding e m  
on lhe lncomt daAemenl d TCGl's new ~mnl AT6T. so Inveslors 
should no1 be concerned about this issue. 

James H. Henry 

)henry@beor.com 
(212) 212-2141 
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religent 1 Cow. 

IS LEC Cow. 
CLEC.$lS 5111) 

religent 1 Cow. 

$12.2 million 66.7% 

All Stocks priced August 5,1998 
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Rs an early stage slartup, Teligent has no exposure lo h e  
reciprocal compensation because it has virtually no revenue at this 
poinl In time. The company is expected lo launch a full-scale 
deploymenl of its broadband wireless services during 2H98. 
locusing on business customers. We see no risk to its 1999 .- .__ 

reveMnt or EBITDA estimates rdaled to this-lssue. 
CLEC has sigdkant exposure lo h e  reciprocal compensation by 
virtue dlha fact that lha majniiy of ils revenue mix comes f r ~ m  WS 
source.' In our May 19,1998 initiation of coverage, we referenced 
he companfs exposure to thls revenue s h a m  and (he expectation 
lhal lhls redpmcd conpensation revenue oppwtudly would 
eventually disappear. As wch OUT enlhusiasm of lhe company was 
and Is based on the ddw of its management team and h sbung 
prospeclf tor M e l  share galns In Hs business cuslomer focused 
Inilialives. The company has an anntdzed revenue run rate of 
$24.5 maaOn aller only 6 quarks of operalions kom busfnssses 
Dulw than redproed compensafion. 6 W  of our 1999 revenue 
es&nale of $155 million comes hwn sou~ces other than reciprocal 
comper~~aUor~. W e  we wuld dearly expect the stock lo get hit In 
(he even1 of a negative FCC nJing on reclprocal compensation, we 
believe that Ihe eompany Is creating enduring value for its lnveslors 
within ys core business. 
WCll has vlfludly no exposure lo reciprocal conyensalion and said 
on Hs 2Q98 conference caU that it has 110 i n t e h  of pursuing a 
bushes line that It expects lo disappear wiWn 24 monlhs. 

James H. Henry 

henry@bcrr.com 
(212) 272-2741 
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Attnchment 111 

Internet Traffic Terminating Compensation Issue 

SEVERAL STATES ACTED PENDING FCC REVIEIYOF TtlIS I S U E  OR RECO6"IZING TIIAT TIIEIR ORDERS MAY 
NEED f o  BE U TER MODIFIED BASED ON A FCC RVLlNG. 

Arizona 

Ddrwarc 

Illinois 

letition of MFS for Arbitration o f  Interconnection 
btq Tenis and Conditions with US West 
:ommunications, h.. Docket Nos. U-2752-96- 
162, et. J., Opinion and Order dated October 23, 
1996. 
W i o n  ofMCl for the Arbitration o f  Unresolved 
ntercunnccth Issuer with Bdl Atlantic, Do&& 
go. 97-323, Arbitration Award dated 
)ccember 16. 1997. 

-. 

releport Communications Group Inc. vs. lllinois 
3ell; Complaint as to Dispute over a Contract 
Minition, W e t  Nos. 97-0404, et al., Order 
ktcd Much 11, 1998. 

I 

T h e  Commission will adopt the exemption permitted by the 
FCC. However, the Agreement should indicate that if and 
when thq FCC modifies the access charge exemption, the 
Agreement will also be modified." (p. 7) 

"The FCC may someday reach a clearly contradictory 
conclusion. However. then i s  no reason to assume in 
advance that it will. Moreover, a deferral o f  authority here 
appears to leave a substantial gap in the event that then is no 
such FCC determination. In contrast, exercising authority 
here to adopt the position urged by BA-DEL presents no 
substnntial problem should the FCC decide in the fullire that il 
will use feetlcrul uuhorhy tu iicgiiie the aclioii kd.cii Ilcre. 
'llius, there are also substantial practical grounds to favor 
readling a decision on this issue in this arbitration, rather than 
deferring one indefinitely, as BA-Del proposes.' (pp. 14-15) 
"There is 110 dispute that the FCC is  currently considering 
various issuer regarding Internet communications. However, 
the initiation o f  that proceeding provides an insufticient basis 
for deferring a decision here. It is possible that the FCC may 
reverse itself  and institute some type of access charge or other 
compensation regime which would be applicable to camus. 
or ISPs or other telecommunications end-users. It is also 
quite plausible that the FCC may conclude that the current 
situation so recently determined by the FCC, should remain 
undisturbed. The ultimate conclusion. as well as i ts timing 
can only be the subject of speculation. This Commission 
anticipates that if the FCC institutu a change in policy which 
impacts the interconnection agreements or any other aspect of 
state policy, the parties will bring that matter to the 
Commission's attention in an appropriate fashion." (p. 13) 

I 



Internet Traffic Terminating Compensation Isst ie 

S E W  STATES ACTED PENDING FCC REVIEWOF THIS ISSUE OR RECOGNIZING THAT THEIR ORDEIWM Y 
NEED TO nE LATER MODIFIED BASED ON A FCC RULING. 

:omplaint against Bell Atlantic-Maryland. Inc.Tor 
3rerch o f  Interconnection Terms, and Rquest for 
"mediate Relief by MFS lntelenet. Later to Davi 
?. Hall and Andrew D. Lipman by MD P.S.C. 
lated September I I. 1997. 
4pplication for Approval of an Interconnection 
4greement between Brooks Fiber and Amerilech, 
:ass Nos. U-lIl78, et al., Opinion and Order date 
~uwrrry 28.1998. 
'etition ofBirch Te lc "  for Arbitration o f  the 
Utes, Tams, Conditions and Related 
hngementr for Interconnection With 
Southwestem Bell Telephone Company, Case No. 
r0-98-278. Order dated April 23, 1998. 

Petition for Arbitration o f  Unresolved Issues forth 
Interconnection Negotiations between MCI and 
Bell Atlantic, CaraNo. 97-121O-T-PC, Order date 
laniary 13, 1998. 

'Moreover, we note that this mtta i s  currently being 
considered by the FCC and may ultimately be resolved by it ... In the event that the FCC issues a decision that requires 
revisions to the directives announced herein, the Commission 
expects that the parties will so advise it." 
"The Commission concludes that it need not withhold a mling 
at this time ... When the FCC NICS in the pending docket, the 
Commission can determine what action, if any, is required.' 

"The record presented by the parties is  not sufficiently 
persuasive to make a f i ~ l  decision on the reciprocal 
compensation i m e  in light ofthe FCC's pending proceeding 
on the same issue." (p. 7) 
'...the Commission finds that it would not be appropriate to 
determine whethu the tnmc to ISPs constitutes local tnftic 
until the issue ofcompensation is  resolved by the FCC. The 
Commission will direct the parties to file a notice with thc 
Commission within ten daw after the FCC makes its 

Lpp. 14-15) 

determination on the reciprocal compensation issue." (p. 7) 
"If the FCC should change its position, then the Commission 
expects interconnection agreements to be applied in 
acwrdmnce with the FCC's new policy." (p. 30) 
"The Internet-bound tramc issue is  currently pending before 
the FCC." @. 39) 
'The Parties shall bring the FCC's final determination 
regarding this issue to the Commission's attention as soon as 
possible to allow the Commission to consider whether any 
further action is appropriate." (p. 40). 

2 I 



Internet Traffic Terminating Compensation Issue 

S E Y E M  STATES ACTED PENDING FCC REVIEWOF THIS ISSUE OR RECOGNIZING THAT THEIR O m E M M A Y  
NEED TO Uh LATER MODIFIED BASED ON A FCC RULING. 

Wisconsin Contndurl Dispute About the Temu of 
Interconnection Agreement Between Ameritech 

to Ma Rhonda Johnson and Mr. Mike Paulson by 
WI P.S.C. Staff dated March 3 I, 1998. 

md TCG, Dodret NOS. 5837-TD-100, et. al., Lettu 

'Although the FCC may some day reach a different 
conclusion than the Commission, we have no reason to 
pnsum. in advance that such will be the case. The parties 
cnn always bring any FCC decision to the attention of the 
Commission, so it can consider whether hrthcr action is 
appropriate." (p. 4) 

'The Commission also decided that postponing a decision to 
await a Federal Communications Commission decision is not 
in the putiu '  i n t e m t  or in the public interest." 

3 



Internet Traffic Terminating Compensation Issue 

STATE ORDEM BASED ON THE NOTION THAT TIIERE WAS NOTHINGIN PREVIOUS FCC RULINGS TO PRECLUDE 
STATE ACTION AND THATSTATE DECISIONS WERE CONSISTENT WITH PREVIOUS FCC ACCESS REFORM 

rlOrM. 

Yorth Cardinn 

3klahomr 

AND/OR VNIVEREU SERVICE DECISIONS. 

Company for a Declaratory Ruling. Docket No. 97- 
05-22, Decision dated September 17.1997. 

Complaint of Worldcom hainst BellSouth for 
Breach ofTerms of Interconnection Agreement, 
Docket No. 971478-TP. Memorandum dated 
February 26, 1998. Commission decision pending. 

Int-th A p m e n t  Between BellSouth and 
US LEC, Dock# No. P-55. SUB 1027, Order dated 
February 26,1998. 

Application of Brooks Fiber for an Order 
concerning Internet Trafic. Cause No. PUD 
97oooO548, Order No. 423626 dated June 3, 1998. 

:olorrdo I Petition ofMFS for Arbitration with US West 
I Do&& No. 96A-287T. Decision No. C96-1185 
I dated November 8,1996. 
I Petition of the Southern New figland Telephone :onncctkut 

'We have searched the Act and FCC Interconnection Order 
and findpo reference to this issue." (p. 30) 

"The Department considers call originating and terminating 
between these customers (ISPs and other SNET customers) 
within the same local calling area to be local, and, therefore, 
should be subject to the mutual compensation arrangements 
lidopted in the Plan. This is consistent with the FCC's 
position that ISPs may pay business ratu and the appropriate 
subscriber line chargee, rather than interstate access rates, 
even for cnlls that ~ D D W  to traverse state boundaries. Aceess .. .- _ _ _  
Charge Order q342:' 
'StrfF belims r finding on the part of the Commission that 
ISP t d i c  should be treated as local for pumosu of the 
subject interconnection rgrecment would bdeonsistent with 
the FCC: treatment of ISP traffic, all jurisdictional issuu 
aside.' (p. 1 I) 
'The FCC hu not squarely addressed this issue, although it 
may do so in the htun. While both sides presented extensive 
Q(CRCICS on the obscurities of FCC N h R S  bearinn on ISPs. 
the& is nothing positive in the FCC ruli&s thus &.' (p. 7)' 
"The Commission finds it noteworthy that to date the FCC 
has not attempted to block those decisions on the grounds that 
the u l l s  are inhuently interexchange and interstate in nature, 
as alleged by SWBT.' (p. 10) 
'No support h u  been offered to show that the FCC has acted 
in any n u n w  to limit or dictate the type of compensation 
local cxchange u m e n  ern assess each other under an 
intcramnection a.greement for termination of traffic destined 
to ISPI.' (p. 11) 

I 



Internet Traffic Terminating Compensation Issue 

STATE ORVEM BASED ON THE NOTION THAT THERE WAS NOTHING IN PREVIOUS FCC RULINGS TO PRECLUDE 
STATE ACTIONAND THATSTATE DECISIONS WERE CONSISTENT WITH PREVIOUS FCCACCEW REFORM 

Oregon 

Texas 

Warblngton 

~ ~ ~ _ _  .~ 

A " R  U N I V E M L  SERVICE DECISIONS. 

Petition ofMFS for Arbitration, ARB I ,  Arbitntion 
Decision dated November 8, 1996. 

Complaint and Rcquwt for Expedited Ruling o f  
Time Wmw, Docket No. 18082, Order dated 
March 2,1998. 

(a) Pdition for Arbitfalion Between MFS and US 
West. Met UT-960323. Arbitrator's Report and 
Dccision dated November 8.1996. 

(b) US West Communications. Inc. v. MFS 
Intelenct. Inc., et. d.. No. C97-222WD, Order on 
Motions for Summuy judgment dated January 7. 
1998. 

5 

"There i s  no reason to depart from existing law or speculating 
what the FCC might ultimately conclude in a ftture 
proceedhg.' (p. 13) 
'The Commission agrees with the FCC's view that the 
provision of Internet service via the traditional 
telecommunications network involves multiple components." 

" It i s  premature lo change the trmtment o f  ESPs at this time." 
(p. 4) 

(P. 26) 

"The WUTC did not a d  arbitrarily or capriciously in  deciding 
not to change the current treatment ofESP call termination 
from d p d  compensation Io special access fees. The 
decision was properly based on FCC regulations which 
exempt ESP pmvidus from paying access charges. 
C.F.R. pt. 69.' (p. 8 )  

47 
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Ex PARTE 

Ms. Kevin Martin 
Mr. Paul Mixaer 
F d d  Communications Commission 
1919 M Strccs W 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: Reciprocal Campawation On Iutmet Tnffic (Jlk CCB 97-30 and 96-98) 

Dear Mr. Marbh and Mr. Misena: 

This follows up on two points fium our meeting yeseeday. 

Fim. the FCC should not pempt the sates’ ab* to reconsider their decisions 
concemhg th applicability of miprod  compensation to Internet e c .  Rather. the 
FCC should expressly say that it is not addressing %bat &ect its order has on existing 
agrremcnt3 or prior state orders a&&g those 
commissions azc in the best position to address those issues. And a number expressly 
said tbat they wiU do so once the FCC r d w c r  itt order a- the nature of the 
paffic (uamples are ansehed). 

to reconsider their prior orders. It should do so, they by, either directly by requiring 
them to leave acisting amngemuits in place, or indirectly by insating hguaee into the 
Order that effectively dictates to the states the faetors to “maside?‘ ia re-examhbg their 
decisions. Bufpremption by any name sSsr*lprcemp&n. and efforts u) foreclose any 
meaningful role for the sfaces should be rejected. 

state re@atory 

In con- some parties urge tht FCC to preempt the ability of state commissions 

Second, there is no reason to think the states arc not up to the task of intcrprehg 
existing agrrcments. Once the ofthe tra5c is clarified, tht individual apxments 
can be interprrtsd aceording to basic principltz of contract law. The states arc at 1- as 
wdl suited for this taskas the FCC. 

For example, the expms tdms of Bell Atlantic’s agreements say that reciprocal 
compensation applies only to calk that w load on an ad-to-end basis. And &e masl 
basic principle of connact iaw is that contracts must be i n t a p d  b d  on the &sr 
language of the contract itself. See Rutatanent (Second) of Contracts § 203@) at 93 
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C‘EXpress tcrmz M given greXcr Weight than course Of performaocc, come ofdalins, 
usage oftrade....”); see ako tlnitsdSt~mv. Annow& Co., 402U.S. 673, 682 (1971) 
(the scope of an agreement “must be discaned Withi its four cnmm. md na by 
reference to what might satisfy the purposes of one of the partie to it”). 

Likewise, despite rtqutsts ta do so. Bell Atlsntic refused to agne thnt 
-IC is local or that it is subject to recipmd compensation And a closely dated 
principle of c o a t  inrerpretPrion is that courts (or agencies) may not read tams iato a 
contram that the paxtics did nor agree to include. See Coca-Colu Bo~ling Cow. v. 
Coca-Coia Company. 769 F. Supp. 599,616417 @, DeL 1993) (“Cotau do not re- 
contracts to include terms not assented to by the partics.7; 17A Am. Ju. 2d ContractJ § 
340 (“A court may rot make a new contract for the panics or rewrite their contract undcr 
the guise of conmuction;” for example, it may not impose on one of the parties terms 
which it did not voluntarily consent to include). 

I would be happy to address any questions you may bave. 

Sincerely, 

Attachment 

2 
... 
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Examples of State Commissions h t  Have Said n e y  May 
Revisit Their Reciprocaf Compensation Decision3 

Masachuretu: 

“We agree with Bell Atlantic that r k  FCC harjwisdicrlon over 
Inrerncrtraflc. Pwsuant to thata~~hori&. the FCC n q y  m a k  a 
determinution inproceedingspetrdtng before it that could rtqvirr ys to 
 mod^ ourfidngs in this ordcr. See FCC Commmts om %quest by 
ALTS for Clarification of the FCC’s Rules Rawding Reciprocal 
Compensation for Infoxmation Service Aovider T d c .  end Public 
Notice. CC Docket 97-30 (rel. July 2,1988,12 FCC Rcd 9 7 1 3  (FCC 
natedlhst it has not yet determined whether C E C s  are cntitleh& 
reciprocal compensation for tamhatirig Internet MC); sse &CJ In the 
M a m  of GTE Telephone Ooadtors [sic], GTOC Tariff No. 1, GTOC 

Complaint of WorldCom Technolo&s. Inc., D.TE. 97-1 16 at 5, n. 11 (Mass. Dept of 
Telecom. and Energy, Oct 21,1998) (emphasis added). 

Maryland: 

--- 
TraOSmiml NO. 1148, CC Docket No. 98-79 (PA August 20.1998)? 

, 

T h e  Commission recognizes that $ere is a question as to whether 
these communications arc ‘jurisdictionally iirtmtate communications.’ 
See In the Matter of MTS and WATS Market Structure, 97 F.C.C. 2d 682, 
paragraphs 82-83 (1983). Howcver, it does nat believe that this question 
affects the result herein because of the Federal Communications 
Commission’s (‘FCC’) rcquiMIent that although Ish use incumbent 
LEC facilitw to originate and terminate interstate calls, these services 
should be puchased ‘under the same i “ t c  Qri& available to end 
users.’ In the Marter of Access Charge Reform, FCC 92-158, paragraphs 
341-342 (1997). Momvu, we note this issueis cmntly being 
considered by the FCC and may ultimately be resolved by it. In the Maact 
of Request by ALTS for Clsrification of the C o d s i o n ’ s  Rules 
Regarding Reciprocal Compensation for Infomation Service Provider 

CCBfCPD 97-30. In the event the FCC issues a decdion that 
requires revision ro the directives announced herein. the Commirsion 
expects theparties will so advise it.” 

Letter Order by Daniel Gabgas Executive Secr*ay, Maryland Public Service 
Commission, st 1 (Mh PSC Sept. I I, 1997) (emphssis added). 

... 
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West Virginia: 

‘‘AIrhough the Commission agrees that a &-on on 
lhis matter ICN with rhe FCC, it is clcar that, historically, calls rhrt 
originate and ar~tnmina&dta ISPs in l o d  clllinp  as aretrcatedas 

concciyably may abandon - its policy that ISP calls originatkg widrin 
local &ling ~IWS should be considered l d  a c ,  does not dta the k 
that this is the policy currently in &L” 

local h-affic.. . . 5 h ~  fnct that the FCC m y  bc m d d c r i n g  - .nd 

“Ythe FCC should change in positiorz then the Commj.ssion 
epects Werconnectton agreements to be qplied in accordance with the 
FCC’s new policy. Morcovv. t h e m &  will be directed to bring the 
FCCYfinal determination ro the Commission f atxerttion in order to allow 
ir IO conrider wherher anyfurther action is appropriate.” 

MCI Telecommuuiaions Corporation. Case No. 97-1210-T-PC at 29-30 (W.Vr PSC 
Jan. 13, 1998) (emphasis added). 

Ohio: 

“We dso ncognb that the FCC is io the process of considering 
arguments addrcrsing these broader policy imptications. ThC FCC’s 
deliberations could therefare, have an impdct on thb Commirsion f v i m  
of the issuezpresented by lhc parties in this CompImnt. We spem~cally 
reserve ow righa to consider rhesc polisy implicationr in afichrrc 
proceeding.” 

complaint of ICG Telccom Group. lnc., CascNo. 97-1557-TP-CSS. at 8 (Pub. UtiL 
Com’a Ohio, Aug. 27,1998) (emphasis added). 

Michigan: 

“Further, -tech Michigan’s position depends on a conclusion 
that calls to ISPs cannot be separated into a local call and a subscqu*u 
communication v&h the information service pro videt.... AS to the 
?WaBiIIg ofthc FCC‘s pnor dings and pmrrouncrmenrs, the Commission 
is not persuaded that rhe FCC has d e d  zs Amaitcch Mebigan asserts. In 
fact, the FCC’s more recent mrmcnts have moved away &om rhc view 
upon which Ameritcch Michigan’s position depends P7te11 [he FCC d e s  
in rhe pending abckt, tk Commission cun &tennine what actio- ifany, 
is required.” 

In 
(Mich PSC Jan 28.1998) (emphasis added). 

Brooks Fiber Communications of Wchigau, k.. CW NO. U-1178. et al., i4-15 

L 
.. 

.. . - .  
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W0U: 

"If the FCC had concluded drat ulls to ISPs am intctsgcc in m m  
and thus that the w ~ t i o n s  b e e n  inclanbent LECs and htanet tsps 
wen interstate in natlrrr, like those between incumbent LEG and DCCS for 
pupota of interstaze calk, it arould have concluded that it has the 
authority to address those compensation issues." 

*.* 
'There is no dispute rhn the FCC is c d y  considering various 

iuues ngarding intpnn communications.... The ultimate conclusion, as 
well as its timiag can only be tkc subject of speculation nis Commission 
aniic&&es fhm vrhe FCC institutes a change in p o l e  which impacts the 
interconnection agreemenrs or any other a p c t  of stare policy, rhc parties 
will bring !hat mutter 10 the Commission's aftenrion in an appropriate 
fashion." 

Telewrt Communicarions CROUP v. Illinois Be& Docket No. 97-0404 at 12- 13 (Ill. 
Couun. Com'n., March 11.1998) (emphasis &d). 

"After rwiewing relevant FCC prtteda& this tom finds that h 
FCC has not rcachcd a coherent decision on the issue of the cornpasarion 
of LECs providing Intunct access. This & d t  is due. in part, to the kcc 
thar the Xntemct, as a reccorly new devclopmcat to the telecommunications 
world, presents queftioas that have not previously been addressed by FCC 
decisions and policy.... Thuq the precise is& under revim in the i n s a t  
case is cumntly being decided by the FCC. As of the date of this 
Mcmodum Opiinion and Order, &e issue has not been resolved. Any 
wring by the FCC on fhaf issue wiII no doubr &ectfitrure dealings 
between the p a i r r  on the instant case." *.. 

"Secolld, rhis court iinds that the ICcc's & " t i o n  b t  calls to 
the ISP tPminate at the ISP is not connary to federal law and is supported 
by subsantial evidence. Amaitcch's atgumcnt that feded law requires 
that this c o w  adopt a 'jurisdictional' standard for termbation that would 
be measured on an ' e n d - t o 4  basis is not convincing." 

* b e  

"Lanead of classifying the web sites as the juisdictiod end of rhe 
communication, the FCC has specifically classified the ISP as an end user. 
Given the absence of M FCC wring on the subject, this court finds it 
appropriate to defer to the ICC's &ding of industry practice regarding call 
rerminaticn." 

Illinois BeU Tel. Comp. v. Wodd" Technalo~ies, Inc., No. 98 C 1925. Mcm. Op. and 
Order at 17-18,26-27 @.D. 111. July 21,1998) (citarions and fooWotcs omitted) 
(emphasis added). \ 

3 

. .  
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Arizona: 

"T3e Commission will adopt the exemption permitted by the FCC. 
However, the Agrcancrit should indicate that rand when rhe FCC 
modaps the access charge exemprion, rhe Agrrrmenr wtll also be 
modi#ed." 

MFS Communications Cow., Inc., 1996 WL 787940 *5 (Ark Corp. Co"n Oct 29, 
1996) (mphasii added). 

DthwYc: 

"The FCC may someday reach a cormadciory conclusion. 
However, then is no reason to assume in advance that it will. Momover, a 
defmd of authority bere appears to leave a substantial gap in the event 
hat thae is  no FCC detu" ' 'on. In contrasf exarising authority here 
to adopt the position urged by BA-Del p m t s  M substantial problem 
should the FCC decide in rhefirwe rhor f r  will use feakral authority io 
negare the action taken here. Thus, the axe also substantial practical 
grounds to favor Mching a decision on this isfie in this arbiuation, rarha 
than defdng one indefinitely, as B A - h i  proposes." 

Petnion ofMCI, Dkt No. 97-323, Arbitntion Award at 1415 (DGI. PSC. Dec. 16, 1997) 
(emphasis added). 

Miuouri: 

'r 

''me Commission has been advised by the parties and rakes 
official notice 
compensation under this type. of rmario, the FCC bas rcquesred 
comments and taken the matter under advisement in Doclcct Na. 97-30. 
The record presented by b e  pades is not sufficiently persuasive to move 
this Commission to make a final decision on the reciprod compensation 
issue in light of the FCC's pending proceeding on the same issue." 

as to the crucial issue in this case. is. reciprocal 

8 . .  

''Plrior to a daision from the Federal Communications 
Comrnirsion on the issue of reciprocal compensation for tra5c to ISPs 
within a local calling scope, the parries shall compensate one another for 
such in the same that local calls to non-XSP end usm are 
compensated, subject to a true-up following the Fedcral Commuru'cation 
Commission 3 determination on rhe issue." 

In re Birch TclccomofMissouri. Inc, I998 WL 324141'*3, *$ (Mo. PSC Apr. 24.1998) 
(emphasis added). \ 

.. 

.. . .. 
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North Carolina: 

‘The FCC har not squ(pcIy a&.med this Lrsuc. although it m e  
do so in thefume. While borh pardes presented extensive a:-- on 
the ob~curitia of FCC dings bearing on ISPs, there ir nothing dupHbe 
in the FCCrulings thus fw.” 

La re Intcrconucctbn Amement Betwrrn Bellsouth Tel~mmunicationr. Inr aad US 

(emphnsis added). 
LEC of NO& Carolha. LLC. Dkt NO. P-55, SUE 1027 at 7 (NC. PUC FCb. 26,1998) 

Florid.: 

*The FCC;as not yet decided whether ISP traflc is subject io 
reciprocal compensation. While the FCC has determined tb?t ISPs 
provide interstate services, it a p p w  that the FCC may consider those 
mkes scvuable drom telecommurrications services, as we explain 
below. No FCC order d e l i  exactly for what purposes the FCC 
intends ISP trafiic 
not said that ISP MG cannot be considqed Iocd for 9 ngul0toi-y 
purposes. It appears that the FCC has largely becn silent on the issue. 
This led? ua to believe the FCC intmded for the states to exercise 
jmisdktion over the Ioai swice aspects ofJSP traffic, unleu and m.1 

Complaint of WorldCom Technolopies, Inc., Dk No. 971478-TP, Orda NO. PSC-98- 
1216-FOF-Tp u 8-9 (Florida P.S.C.. Sept 15, 1998) (emphasis added). 

be considered local. By the same tokm, the FCC has 

t k  FCC decided orkmize.” 

November 4,1998 

\ 
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The Long History of Seven-Digit Dialing 
Arrangements Used to Provide Interstate Services 

I. Introduction 

When an end user uses the services of an Internet Service Provider ("ISP") to obtain 

access to the Internet, he or she typically dials a seven-digit telephone number to reach the 

ISP's local node, through which the end user is connected to the Internet. Competitive local 

exchange carriefs ("CLE€k") and ISPs have made much of this fact in the various proceedings 

in which state commissions have been asked to determine whether such calls are subject to 

reciprocal compensation obligations under local interconnection agreements between CLECs 

and incumbent local exchange carriers. The CLECs and ISPs have argued that calls that are 

connected to the Internet through an ISP are "local traffic" that originates and terminates in 

the same exchange, and are therefore subject to reciprocal compensation pursuant to the 

requirements of Section 251(b) of the Communications Act. They have based this claim in 

large measure on (1) the fact that end users dial a seven-digit "local" telephone number to 

reach the ISP's local node; and (2) the fact that the ISPs pay local business rates under state 

tariffs for the telephone lines that the end users dial into. 

In fact, seven-digit dialing arrangements are -- and have for decades been -- used to 

provide interstate services. Indeed, the entire history of the development of long distance 

service competition revolves around the use of local exchange service, accessed by dialing a 

seven-digit "local" telephone number, to provide interexchange services. The Federal 

Communications Commission's ("FCC's") jurisdiction over local exchange facilities and 

services when used in connection with the provision of interstate service is clearly established 

and undisputed. This jurisdiction is, of course, based on the fact that the local exchange 

- 



facilities are used as a part of an interstate "communication by wire"i' -- the communication 

does not originate and terminate in the local exchange. Exirnples of interstate services 

provided through the use of seven-digit "local" dialing arrangements include interstate foreign 

exchange ("FX") service, common control switching arrangement (CCSA") service, interstate 

enhanced services, "dial-around'' services, and certain pre-paid calling card services. 

In addition, as explained below, all of the elements and features of ISP Intemet 

communications that are cited by the CLECs and ISPs as evidence that the dialed call 

"terminates" in the local exchange are also present in one, or more, of the other interstate 

services provided through the use of seven-digit "local" dialing arrangements. ISP Intemet 

communications and the other service arrangements described below are perfectly analogous. 

The local exchange facilities used to provide these other interstate services are deemed by the 

FCC to be in interstate use, and are regulated accordingly. For the exact same reasons, and to 

the exact same extent, the local exchange facilities used to communicate over the Intemet via 

an ISP are in interstate use. 

11. Interstate FX and CCSA Semice 

Perhaps the earliest use of seven-digit dialing arrangements in interstate 

communications was interstate foreign exchange service. FX service permits a company in one 

city to make calls from, and receive calls at, a local business number in a second city in 

another state, without paying per-minute interstate long distance charges. The company pays a 

- 

47 U.S.C. 5 152(a). t i  
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local exchange carrier ("LEC") in the second city (the "open end") for a local business 

telephone line. It also leases a private line between the two-cities from an interexchange 

carrier. The local business line is then connected to the private line. This service arrangement 

permits end users in the distant city to reach the company by dialing a seven-digit "local" 

telephone number. For example, assume that the Acme Food Distribution Co. is based in 

Atlanta. It wants its customers in Miami to be able to reach it by dialing a "local" number 

(perhaps because it wantsto appear to be a "local" business or to be "close" to its customers). 

So it pays for a local business FX l i e  in Miami, and leases a private line between Miami and 

Atlanta. When its customers dial the company's seven-digit local number in Miami, the call is 

routed (transparently) over the private line to the company's headquarters in Atlanta. The 

company can also use the service to obtain a "local" dial-tone in Miami and make calls to 

Miami at local rates. 

Common Control Switching Arrangement service is another example of an interstate 

service provided through the use of seven-digit "local" calls. CCSA service permits a large 

customer (such as a company with ofices in various locations around the country) to 

communicate over its internal private lime network with the various locations on the network 

and with any telephone subscriber off the network in any city in which it has an office, through 

interconnection with local exchange service or FX service. For instance, assume that the 

Acme Food Distribution Co. has locations in Atlanta, Miami, Charlotte, and several other 

locations, all connected using CCSA over a private h e  network. An Acme employee at a 

customer site in Atlanta wants to call another customer in Charlotte. The employee calls 

Acme's local network node in Atlanta by dialing a seven-digit "local" number. Once 

- 
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connected to the network, the employee enters a code (e.g., a PIN number) and the desired 

telephone number in Charlotte. The local node in Charlotte then dials the local number the 

employee is trying to reach. Thus, this interstate communication involves two seven-digit 

"local" dialing arrangements. 

FX service and CCSA service are both closely analogou to ISP Internet 

communications. In all three cases, an end user dials a "local" seven-digit number to initiate 

the communication. In all three cases, the telephone line associated with the sevendigit 

number is tariffed and paid for at local business rates, under state tariffs. In all three cases, the 

communication is interstate in nature. In the case of both a CCSA call that originates "off-net'' 

(i .  e., by someone dialing into the CCSA-based private network) and an ISP Internet 

communication, the end user enters additional digits or codes in order to complete the 

communication and reach the intended destination. 

In 1980, the FCC asserted jurisdiction over the seven-digit "local" calls used in 

connection with the provision of interstate FX and CCSA services and preempted a New York 

Telephone Co. &iff filed with the New York Public Service Commission that sought to 

impose a surcharge on interstate FX and CCSA customers.?' The U.S. Court of Appeals for 

the Second Circuit upheld the FCC's order, holding that the agency properly claimed 

"jurisdiction over local exchange service when used in connection with interstate FX and 
- 

. 21 See New York Telephone CO., Memorandum Opinion and Order, 16 FCC Zd 349 (1980) 
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CCSA services."'

III. The Role of Seven-Digit Dialing Arrangements

In the Development of Long Distance Competition

This background on FX and CCSA services is instructive for several reasons. First,

while there are significant technical differences between the way an interstate FX or CCSA

call is offered over the network and the way an interstate interexchange call i.e., a traditional

long distance or message telecommunications service is offered, once the FX call is "set up,"

it is identical from the end user's perspective to a traditional interstate interexchange call. This

similarity was used by MCI when it used FX arrangements to initiate the era of competition in

U.S. and global telecommunications. In September 1974, MCI filed a tariff introducing a

new service called "Execunet, "` which was the first competitive public switched long distance

service .` Using this service, s customers could call any telephone number anywhere in

the U.S. To make such a call, the customer would first dial a seven-digit "local access"

telephone number to reach MCI. Once the call was answered, the customer would enter an

authorization code and then the telephone number he or she wanted to reach.'

See New York Telephone Co., 631 F. 2d 1059 2nd Cir. 1980 at 1062.

Microwave Communications, Inc., Tariff FCC No. 1 1974.

MCI's national services were based in part on resale, and in part on the use of MCI's own facilities. All

of MCI's facilities-based national services were FX/CCSA-based services.

Because the equipment MCI used to answer calls to its local access numbers could recognize only tones,

and not pulses, customers without touch-tone service had to buy little devices to use MCI's Execunet service.

Such customers would enter their authorization code and the telephone number they wanted to reach into the

device, and then hold the device up to the mouthpiece of the telephone. Some of these devices sold to. generate

these tones featured extra computational features just like calculators.
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Because customers' calls to s "local access" numbers were identical in all respects

to regular seven-digit local telephone calls, many states initially viewed seven-digit "local"

calls to MCI as falling within their jurisdiction. In addition, because MCI used FX service

"open ends" to terminate calls, many states viewed MCI as engaging in the unlawful resale of

local exchange services, which many states prohibited at that time. Indeed, many of the same

issues discussed today in the context of ISP Internet communications were present in the

jurisdictional debates of the 1 970s about MCI's Execunet service. Then, as now, all of the

following issues were raised in the debate over whether seven-digit calls into MCI's Execunet

service were subject to FCC or state jurisdiction: the difficulty or impossibility of identif'ing

and measuring "local" calls to MCI `s local access numbers; the fact that additional calling

information and validating information was entered after "completion" of the local call; and the

fact that MCI had its own "separate" interstate network that it interconnected with the local

telephone companies' exchange facilities were all raised as issues in these debates.

Nonetheless, the FCC quickly and successfully asserted jurisdiction over the "local"

calls placed to MCI's Execunet local- access numbers, notwithstanding the fact that such calls

did not differ in any way technically from other local telephone calls that remained subject to

the state commissions' jurisdiction. After asserting its jurisdiction, the FCC embarked on a

multi-year series of negotiations and proceedings designed to develop an appropriate

mechanism to compensate the local telephone companies for the use of their facilities to carry

seven-digit calls made in connection with MCI's Execunet service. During the entire period of

negotiations and proceedings -- that is, long after the FCC had asserted jurisdiction -- state

tariffed local exchange rates continued to be paid for such calls.
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IV. "Dkja Vu All Over Again" 

One cannot help but be struck by the tremendous parallels between the issues 

confronted in the early years of long distance competition and the current issues surrounding 

interstate enhanced services and ISP Internet communications, particularly with respect to 

determining the appropriate mechanisms and rates to be charged for the use of local exchange 

facilities to provide these services. Just as it took years for the FCC to adopt the mechanisms 

and set the rates under which MCI and other long distance carriers compensate LECs for the 

use of their local exchange facilities to provide interstate services, there have been long years 

of FCC delay in determining the appropriate compensation to be paid to LECs for seven-digit 

calls used to provide interstate enhanced services or Internet communications. 

Arguments to the effect that calls to an ISP (through which the end user is connected to 

the Internet) are purely "local" traffic that terminates at the ISP echo the claims of the 1970s 

about seven-digit "local" calls into MCI's Execunet service. The current claims also feature 

the resurgence of such themes as the lack of measurement capability, the unfairness of 

imposing the same universal service obligations as apply to other interstate service providers, 

and dire warnings that the imposition of access charges or other charges could potentially 

"kill" competition." As Mamie Eisenhower said, "things are more the same now than they 

ever were. " - 

?' 

rate, so that no revenue whatsoever was collected on a per-minute or per-& basis from the residential end-users 
who placed calls to MCI's Execunet service. 

Of course, in the 19709 and 19809, as now, most residential local exchange service was provided at a flat 
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Concerns about hampering competition were at the origin of the FCC's initial decision

in 1983 to temporarily postpone the application of interstate access charges on interstate

enhanced services. The FCC has repeatedly allowed this supposedly temporary exemption

from access charges to last for 15 years, even though any legitimate claim to be assisting a

struggling, "infant industry" has long since lost all validity. The interstate enhanced services

industry now has a higher market capitalization than the entire telecommunications industry,

and can hardly claim anymore to need special protection in order to mature. However, the

FCC's delay in removing the so-called ESP exemption -- admittedly caused in part by heavy

political pressure -- cannot in any way be read as either an abdication or delegation of the

FCC's authority over "local" calls to interstate enhanced services. In fact, as is well known, if

a company selling products or services over FX lines changes the way it does business and

provides automated voice storage as part of its technical configuration, the rate it pays for FX

service changes from an interstate Feature Group A FGA rate to a local exchange service

rate.'

For more than 15 years, the FCC has required fully subject local exchange carriers to

price access for Interstate enhanced services and Internet services at local exchange tariff rates,

and it has prohibited states from developing innovative -- or indeed any -- approaches to ensure

that LECs are compensated for such calls. Given that the FCC has thus frozen out

consideration of any alternative compensation mechanisms for interstate ESP and Internet

FGA is, of course, a serving arrangement -- that is, a type of access provided under interstate tariff and

perhaps also under state tariffs. Its chief feature is that it is a line-side connection that includes a local telephone

number. Customers who purchase interstate FX service typically do so through a FGA arrangement FX can also

be purchased using a Feature Group B arrangement.
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access traffic, and has prohibited states from permitting telephone companies to assess any 

special charge to consumers for these calls, it is ironic that the FCC is now anxious to endorse 

or validate the transfer of millions of dollars from incumbent LECs to CLECs. 

Today, residential telephone subscribers can make seven-digit calls for a variety of 

purposes. A seven-digit number may be used to initiate an interstate interexchange call (using 

a dial-around service), inferstate enhanced service or Internet call (ESP or ISP), interstate FX 

or CCSA call, or a local call.!' Each of these interstate examples is charged at a different 

level -- all pursuant to FCC order. In each and every case, if the local number being called is 

served by a CLEC and the subscriber calling is served by BellSouth, BellSouth cannot identify 

the call as interstate or measure the duration of the call itse1f.g' In each case, the only 

mechanism by which the interstate nature of the call could be determined (short of intercepting 

or monitoring calls) is if the interstate party (iterexchange carrier, ISP, or ESP) were required 

to identify itself to its carrier (CLEC), and if the CLEC were required to report that 

information to BellSouth. If such a self-reporting approach were deemed to be undesirable or 

unenforceable, some alternative such as the flat monthly charge used for Execunet service (and 

its equivalents) could be employed. In any event, the ball is squarely in the FCC's court, as it 

has been for the 15 years in which the FCC has been anticipating a "permanent" solution to 

these issues.3' 

9' 

- 'lY 

this requires the cooperation of the CLEC. 

- 'I ' 

to a telephone number served by a CLEC are jurisdictiody interstate, or measure the duration of such calls, 

Of course, it can also be for an intrastate toll or intrastate enhanced service call as well. 

If interstate service is provided over dedicated trunks, this usage over such trunks can be measured. but 

Some parties have suggested that becuuse BellSouth cannot identify which seven-digit calls that are placed 
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While it is important to recognize and focus upon the similarities between the issues

and arguments faced today and those faced 15-20 years ago during the "birth of competition"

era, it is also vitally important to recognize the differences. Most noteworthy among these is

that, in the earlier era, there was a fundamental policy disagreement between federal and state

regulators.

While federal regulators were at least after the Execunet decision attempting to

promote competition, virtually all state regulators then believed that competition was

inconsistent with the universal service policies they were following. Therefore, they

vigorously opposed it. Consequently, the battle over whether "seven-digit calls" dialed to a

local number assigned to an interexchange carrier were subject to FCC or state jurisdiction

involved a choice of competing policy objectives.

In contrast, today, there is a broad and deep policy agreement between the FCC and the

states. Indeed, the FCC apparently is seeking ways to validate state decisions concerning

reciprocal compensation for calls that do not originate and terminate within the same local

exchange. While clearly sympathetic to these state efforts to strengthen, and indeed subsidize,

new entrants through the award of millions of dollars in reciprocal compensation for Internet

access, the FCC has had no choice but to acknowledge more than two decades of its own

..continued

seven-digit calls to an ISP served by a CLEC are therefore `local" traffic subject to reciprocal compensation. This

argument is absurd and ignores established precedent. The jurisdictional nature of traffic is in no way determined

by or contingent upon the originating LEC `s ability to identify or measure such traffic. It is determined by the

end-to-end nature of the communication. When a BellSouth customer calls the seven-digit "local" telephone

number served by a CLEC and used by a provider of "dial-around' interstate interexchange service, BellSouth

cannot possibly identify or measure such traffic as interstate. Yet there is no question under FCC rules that such

traffic is interstate in nature and subject to interstate access charges.
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precedents and court rulings uniformly finding calls such as these to be part of end-end 

interstate communications. The FCC, however, has not done a sufficiently thorough job of 

placing in the proper historical context the "two-call" and local call arguments that have been 

raised with respect to ISP Internet communications. Further, the FCC cannot find any 

authority under the Communications Act to require BellSouth (or any incumbent LEC) to pay 

reciprocal compensation to a CLEC for the use of local plant in interstate service. 
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